

supreme audit institution of india लोकहितार्थ सत्यनिष्ठा Dedicated to Truth in Public Interest

# Appropriation Accounts 2023-24



**Government of Odisha** 

# **APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS**

2023-24

**GOVERNMENT OF ODISHA** 

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

		Page
	Table of Contents Introductory	i —ii iii
	Summary of Appropriation Accounts	iv - xv
	Report of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India Appropriation Accounts: -	xvi –xvii
1.	Expenditure relating to the Home Department	1 - 14
2.	Expenditure relating to the General Administration and Public Grievance Department	15 – 22
3.	Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Disaster Management Department	23 - 28
4.	Expenditure relating to the Law Department	29-32
5.	Expenditure relating to the Finance Department	33 - 46
6.	Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department	47 - 52
7.	Expenditure relating to the Works Department	53 - 63
8.	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly	64 - 66
9.	Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department	67 – 70
10.	Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education Department	71 - 80
11.	Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribes & Scheduled Castes Development, Minorities & Backward Classes Welfare Department	81 - 92
12.	Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare Department	93 - 114
13.	Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban Development Department	115 - 126
14.	Expenditure relating to the Labour and Employees State Insurance Department	127 – 130
15.	Expenditure relating to the Sports and Youth Services Department	131 - 133
16.	Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence Department	134 - 141
17.	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj and Drinking Water Department	142 - 155
18.	Public Grievances and Pension Administration	156
19.	Expenditure relating to the Industries Department	157 – 158
20.	Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department	159 – 190
21.	Expenditure relating to the Transport Department	191 – 195
22.	Expenditure relating to the Forest, Environment and Climate Change Department	196 – 204

# TABLE OF CONTENTS - Concld.

		Page
23.	Expenditure relating to the Department of Agriculture and Farmers'	205 – 219
	Empowerment	
24.	Expenditure relating to the Steel & Mines Department	220 - 224
25.	Expenditure relating to the Information & Public Relations Department	225 - 229
26.	Expenditure relating to the Excise Department	230 - 232
27.	Expenditure relating to the Science & Technology Department	233
28.	Expenditure relating to the Rural Development Department	234 - 241
29.	Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs Department	242 - 246
30.	Expenditure relating to the Energy Department	247 - 251
31.	Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Textiles and Handicrafts	252 - 256
	Department	
32.	Expenditure relating to the Tourism Department	257 - 259
33.	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries & Animal Resources Development	260 - 267
	Department	
34.	Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department	268 - 272
35.	Expenditure relating to the Public Enterprises Department	273
36.	Expenditure relating to the Department of Women & Child Development	274 - 284
37.	Expenditure relating to the Electronics & Information Technology	285
	Department	
38.	Expenditure relating to the Higher Education Department	286 - 292
39.	Expenditure relating to the Skill Development & Technical Education	293 - 297
	Department	
40.	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small & Medium Enterprises	298 - 304
	Department	
41.	Expenditure relating to the Department of Social Security & Empowerment	305-310
	of Persons with Disability	
42.	Expenditure relating to the Disaster Management	311 - 316
43.	Expenditure relating to the Odia Language, Literature and Culture	317 - 319
	Department	
44.	Expenditure relating to the Mission Shakti Department	320 - 322
	Expenditure relating to the Appropriation for Reduction or	323
	Avoidance of Debt	
	Expenditure relating to the Interest Payment	324 - 326
	Expenditure relating to the Internal Debt of the State Government	327 - 328
	Expenditure relating to the Loans and Advances from the Central	329 - 330
	Government	
Annen	<i>dix</i> - <i>I</i> Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by grants	332 - 335
	and appropriations which have been adjusted in the accounts in	002 000
	reduction of expenditure	
Appen	<i>dix- II</i> Suspense transactions (Grant No. 20 - Expenditure relating to the	336 - 337
11	Water Resources Department)	
	▲	

- 1

#### INTRODUCTORY

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Odisha for the year 2023-24 presents the accounts of sums expended in the year ended the 31 March 2024 compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Act passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts,

- 'O' Stands for original grant or appropriation
- 'S' Stands for supplementary grant or appropriation
- "R' Stands for re-appropriations, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown in italics.

Difference of  $\gtrless 0.01$  thousand/lakh wherever existing is due to automatic rounding off figures at Voucher Level Computerisation.

The following norms which have been approved by the Public Accounts Committee of Odisha Legislative Assembly in the meeting held on 02.03.1987 and communicated vide letter No.5085/LA dated 02.03.1987 have been adopted for comments on the Appropriation Accounts.

- 1. **Revenue Voted**: Where the savings/excess is in excess of 10 per cent under the grant and under individual sub heads is more than ₹10 lakh.
- 2. Capital Voted: Where the savings/excess is in excess of 10 per cent and under individual sub-heads, it is more than ₹15 lakh.
- 3. **Revenue/Capital-Charged**: Where the saving/excess is more than ₹1 lakh/5 lakh respectively.
- 4. Where expenditure is incurred without budget provisions ₹1 lakh in respect of establishment and ₹5 lakh in other cases.



Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation		Amount of Grant / A	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	and)
1	Expenditure relating to the Home Depar	tment	
	Voted	66,56,84,75	12,23,87,63
	Charged	2,13,70,76	12,25,07,05
2	Expenditure relating to the General Adm		
	Grievance Department		
	Voted	4,17,03,97	1,66,06,45
	Charged	37,57,69	1
3	Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Department		
	Voted	13,67,60,37	2,50,55,76
	Charged	30,02	2,00,00,70
4	Expenditure relating to the Law Departm		
-	Voted	8,29,11,10	30,00
	Charged	5,00	50,00
5	Expenditure relating to the Finance Dep		
0	Voted	2,99,80,34,08	70,00,81,32
			70,00,81,52
	Charged	13,03,01	
6	Expenditure relating to the Commerce D	Department	
	Voted	98,37,69	81,65,00
	Charged	1	
7	Expenditure relating to the Works Depart	rtment	
	Voted	25,64,79,58	72,67,99,98
	Charged	10,46,16	10,00,00
8	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legis	lative Assembly	
	Voted	74,41,62	1,19,88,52
	Charged	83,50	) - ))-
9	Expenditure relating to the Food Supplie		
9	Welfare Department	es and Consumer	
	Voted	36,94,01,21	14,96,09
10			14,90,09
10	Expenditure relating to the School and M Department	lass Education	
	Voted	2,49,01,10,74	5,08,53,00
			5,00,55,00
	Charged	15,00	
11	Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Castes Development, Minorities & Back		
	Department	10 20 50 05	
	Voted	49,28,59,95	10,78,25,01
	Charged	2,00	

		Savii	-9		cess
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	(Actual e	Capital xcess in ₹)
4	5	6	7	8	9
(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in thou	isand)	(₹ in th	ousand)
60,30,27,81	9,17,30,06	6,26,56,94	3,06,57,57		
1,70,91,67		42,79,09			
3,59,20,81	68,79,91	57,83,16	97,26,54		
29,35,33		8,22,36	1		
12,07,93,81	2,49,79,13	1,59,66,56	76,63		
		30,02			
6,27,65,66	30,00	2,01,45,44			
		5,00			
2,61,71,82,25	60,41,79,31	38,08,51,83	9,59,02,01		
1,91,79		11,11,22			
82,94,74	31,43,00	15,42,95	50,22,00		
		1			
24,01,70,15	72,74,68,66	1,63,09,43			6,68,68 (6,68,67,866
3,50,31	1,22,69	6,95,85	8,77,31		•
	1,18,83,32	27,55,75	1,05,20		
32,00		51,50			
24,00,62,06	14,84,73	12,93,39,16	11,36		
2,15,04,77,09 <i>9,49</i>	2,32,74,25	33,96,33,65 <i>5,51</i>	2,75,78,75		
7,47		5,51			
39,76,62,03	8,75,25,29	9,51,97,92	2,02,99,72		

Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation		Amount of Grant / A	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	and)
12	Expenditure relating to the Health and F Department	amily Welfare	
	Voted	1,34,61,25,21	36,19,74,05
	Charged	2,72,50	
13	Expenditure relating to the Housing and Department	Urban Development	
	Voted	78,32,58,63	11,74,51,04
	Charged	2,82,03	1,00,00
14	Expenditure relating to the Labour & Er Insurance Department		_,
	Voted	2,46,09,22	26,35,00
15	Expenditure relating to the Sports & Yo Department	uth Services	
	Voted	5,56,08,35	9,82,07,98
	Charged	1	
16	Expenditure relating to the Planning and Department	l Convergence	
	Voted	60,57,72,62	70,49,13,53
17	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati R Water Department	aj and Drinking	
	Voted	2,40,10,44,76	63,84,51,03
	Charged	6,60,00	
18	Public Grievances and Pension Adminis	tration	
	Voted	2,52,65	
	Charged	1	
19	Expenditure relating to the Industries De	epartment	
	Voted	8,98,13,46	2,10,00,00
20	Expenditure relating to the Water Resou	arces Department	
	Voted	36,67,76,40	94,62,88,54
	Charged	4,00,01	54,00,00
21	Expenditure relating to the Transport De	epartment	
	Voted	11,36,12,45	8,99,75,00
22	Expenditure relating to the Forest, Envir Change Department	conment and Climate	
	Voted	23,96,56,20	12,00,01
	Charged	17,00	

ACCOUNTS	FOR	2023-	-24

Expenditure		ng	Excess	
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Capit (Actual excess in ₹)	
5	6	7	<u>8</u> 9	
usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in thousand)	
25 00 20 04	0 40 05 54	1 10 42 01		
35,00,30,84		1,19,43,21		•
	03,90			
10.41.51.26	10.73.89.93	1,32,99,78		
,		,		
25,28,81	23,62,16	1,06,19		
6,66,97,95	8,94,91	3,15,10,03		
	1			
3,69,15,33	23,53,81,84	66,79,98,20		
49,92,47,00	68.75.29.93	13.92.04.03		
	-, -,			
	81,07			
	1			
2,10,00,00	53,42,33			
87,06,45,69	2,00,47,94	7,56,42,85		
51,89,93	1,98	2,10,07		
8,86,79,95	29,89,52	12,95,05		
12,00,00	4,34,66,72	1		
	8,80			
	Capital           5           usand)           35,00,30,84              10,41,51,26           3,00           25,28,81           6,66,97,95              3,69,15,33           49,92,47,00              2,10,00,00           87,06,45,69           51,89,93	CapitalRevenue56usand)(₹ in tho $35,00,30,84$ $9,42,35,54$ $$ $63,96$ $10,41,51,26$ $10,73,89,93$ $10,41,51,26$ $10,73,89,93$ $25,28,81$ $23,62,16$ $6,66,97,95$ $8,94,91$ $$ $1$ $3,69,15,33$ $23,53,81,84$ $49,92,47,00$ $68,75,29,93$ $$ $81,07$ $$ $1$ $2,10,00,00$ $53,42,33$ $87,06,45,69$ $2,00,47,94$ $51,89,93$ $1,98$ $8,86,79,95$ $29,89,52$	CapitalRevenueCapital567usand)( $\overline{\ enthousand}$ )35,00,30,849,42,35,541,19,43,2163,9610,41,51,2610,73,89,931,32,99,783,001,35,6897,0025,28,8123,62,161,06,196,66,97,958,94,913,15,10,0313,69,15,3323,53,81,8466,79,98,2049,92,47,0068,75,29,9313,92,04,0381,0712,10,00,0053,42,3387,06,45,692,00,47,947,56,42,8551,89,931,982,10,078,86,79,9529,89,5212,95,05	Capital         Revenue         Capital         Capital (Actual excess in $\mathfrak{X}$ )           5         6         7         8         9           isand)         ( $\mathfrak{X}$ in thousand)         ( $\mathfrak{X}$ in thousand)         ( $\mathfrak{X}$ in thousand)           35,00,30,84         9,42,35,54         1,19,43,21 $63,96$ 10,41,51,26         10,73,89,93         1,32,99,78 $3,00$ $1,35,68$ $97,00$ 25,28,81         23,62,16         1,06,19            6,66,97,95         8,94,91         3,15,10,03 $I$ 3,69,15,33         23,53,81,84         66,79,98,20            49,92,47,00 $68,75,29,93$ 13,92,04,03 $81,07$ $81,07$ $I$ $I$ $I$ $I$

Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation		Amount of Grant / A	Appropriation
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	and)
23	Expenditure relating to the Department Farmers' Empowerment	of Agriculture and	
	Voted	74,89,28,77	3,20,00,05
	Charged	2	
24	Expenditure relating to the Steel & Min	es Department	
	Voted	1,91,69,57	1,06,23,29
	Charged	28,00,00	
25	Expenditure relating to the Information Department	& Public Relations	
	Voted	1,83,70,14	4,50,00
	Charged	2,00	
26	Expenditure relating to the Excise Depa		
	Voted	1,55,34,17	45,00,00
	Charged	10,00	
27	Expenditure relating to the Science & To	echnology Department	
	Voted	1,30,49,38	
28	Expenditure relating to the Rural Develo	opment Department	
	Voted	20,64,01,82	63,32,55,22
	Charged		50,00
29	Expenditure relating to the Parliamentar	y Affairs Department	
	Voted	68,41,63	
	Charged	25,01,43	4,95,94
30	Expenditure relating to the Energy Depa		
	Voted	4,13,51,87	28,46,39,97
31	Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Handicrafts Department		
	Voted	2,41,60,19	45,25,02
32	Expenditure relating to the Tourism Dep	partment	
	Voted	3,81,36,49	4,74,57,00
	Charged	1,00	
33	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries & A Development Department	Animal Resources	
	Voted	16,11,25,99	5,39,85,03
	Charged	5,01	0,00,00,00

Expenditure		xpenditure Saving		Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	( Actual excess)	Capital in ₹)
4	5	6	7	8	9
(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in thousar	nd)
68,37,10,49	3,20,00,00	6,52,18,28	5		
		2			
1,65,57,06	1,00,20,48	26,12,51	6,02,81		
26,27,45	1,00,20,10	1,72,55	0,02,01		
20,27,70		1,7 2,00			
1,49,81,33	4,24,51	33,88,81	25,49		
1,19,01,55	1,2 1,3 1	2,00	20,19		
		<b>_,</b> 00			
1,43,55,11	32,81,87	11,79,06	12,18,13		
1,58		8,42			
1,23,16,39		7,32,99			
19,92,90,86	52,05,64,03	71,10,96	11,26,91,19		
			50,00		
58,71,85		9,69,78			
18,20,71	4,61,19	6,80,72	34,75		
1,70,04,11	24,43,03,81	2,43,47,76	4,03,36,16		
2,13,66,10	40,96,91	27,94,09	4,28,11		
2,86,44,46	3,50,15,93	94,92,03	1,24,41,07		
1,00			-,,,, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -,		
12,87,97,83	2,22,71,00	3,23,28,16	3,17,14,03		
1,46	_,,, _,,	3,55	, , ,		

Nu	Imber and Name of The Grant or Appropriation	Amount of Grant / A	Appropriation
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	
34	Expenditure relating to the Co-operation	n Department	
	Voted	22,37,06,48	4,04,40,39
35	Expenditure relating to the Public Enter	prises Department	
	Voted	11,60,03	
36	Expenditure relating to the Department Development	of Women & Child	
	Voted	40,23,64,78	1,18,90,31
	Charged	1,00	
37	Expenditure relating to the Electronics of Technology Department	& Information	
	Voted	6,03,29,01	
38	Expenditure relating to the Higher Educ	cation Department	
	Voted	39,23,92,33	90,50,01
39	Expenditure relating to the Skill Develo Education Department	opment & Technical	
	Voted	6,75,66,35	5,26,41,85
40	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Smal Enterprises Department	ll & Medium	
	Voted	3,70,62,78	2,80,00,03
41	Expenditure relating to the Department Empowerment of Persons with Disabili		
	Voted	50,86,08,38	
42	Expenditure relating to the Disaster Ma	anagement	
	Voted	1,21,61,89,35	
43	Expenditure relating to the Odia Langua Culture Department	age, Literature and	
	Voted	2,54,55,26	48,00,00
	Charged	2	
44	Expenditure relating to the Mission Sha	kti Department	
	Voted	28,67,49,50	4,70,00,00
2048	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) A Reduction or Avoidance of Debt	ppropriation for	
	Charged	1	
2049	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) In		
-	Charged	72,40,85,03	
	Churgeu	72,40,05,05	

Expend	liture	Savi	ng	Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Car (Actual excess in	oital ₹)
4	5	6	7		)
(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in thou	usand)	(₹ in thousand)	
22,23,93,74	2,46,61,72	13,12,74	1,57,78,67		
9,80,62		1,79,41			
33,94,53,67	99,07,80	6,29,11,11	19,82,51		
		1,00			
6,02,44,32		84,69			
34,62,11,15	82,36,23	4,61,81,18	8,13,78		
6,53,86,77	5,22,42,52	21,79,58	3,99,33		
2,45,26,29	1,66,75,00	1,25,36,49	1,13,25,03		
42,96,60,25		7,89,48,13			
38,92,73,38		82,69,15,97			
2,45,05,05	47,93,74	9,50,21	6,26		
		2			
28,39,43,79	4,69,99,33	28,05,71	67		
		1			
51,81,13,52		20,59,71,51			

#### ACCOUNTS FOR 2023-24

		SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION		
Nu	nber and Name of The Grant or Appropriation	Amount of Grant / Appropriation		
		Revenue	Capital	
	1	2	3	
		(₹ in thous	and)	
6003	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) Int State Government	ternal Debt of the		
	Charged		1,43,99,57,05	
5004	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) Lo from the Central Government	oans and Advances		
	Charged		43,86,42,96	
	Total :- Voted	18,09,24,09,28	6,01,86,43,11	
	Total :- Charged	75,86,50,23	1,88,56,45,96	
	Grand Total	18,85,10,59,51	7,90,42,89,07	

<b>SS</b>	Exce	Expenditure Saving		Expenditure	
Capital		Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue
<u>(ess in 7)</u> 9	<u>(Actual exc</u> 8	7	6	5	4
-	(₹ in thou	(₹ in thousand)		(₹ in thousand)	
		60,31,83,59		83,67,73,46	
		35,19,19,71		8,67,23,25	
6,68,68	••	1,36,01,42,42	3,45,50,84,30	4,65,91,69,37	14,63,73,24,96
6,68,67,866)	(				
	••	95,63,72,44	21,46,78,93	92,92,73,52	54,39,71,30
••	••				
6,68,68	••	2,31,65,14,86	3,66,97,63,23	5,58,84,42,89	15,18,12,96,26
(6,68,67,866					

#### SUMMARY

The excess over the following grant (Nil in Revenue Section and 1 in Capital Section) requires regularisation.

# REVENUE SECTION :- Nil CAPITAL SECTION :- 1 Voted

7 -Expenditure relating to the Works Department

The Expenditure shown in column 4 and 5 of the summary does not include a sum of  $\gtrless 2,74,34,47$  thousand met out of advances from the Contingency Fund during the year which was not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year.

Sl. No.	Grant No. and Major Head of Account	₹in thousand	Finance Department Sanction No. & Date of the Advances	Month of Recoupment to the Fund during the next year
1	2	3	4	5
1.	05-4059-Capital Outlay on Public Works	93,56,00	1371/F Dt.16.01.2024	
2.	05-4216-Capital Outlay on Housing	62,91,00	1287/F Dt.16.01.2024	
3.	10-2202-General Education	60,04,30	16633/F -112 Dt.06.06.2023	
4.	10-2202-General Education	22,60,44	16633/F -789 Dt.06.06.2023	
5.	10-2202-General Education	35,08,40	16633/F 796 Dt.06.06.2023	
6.	34-2425-Co-operation	8,60	8316/F Dt.28.03.2024	
7.	34-2425-Co-operation	5,73	8316/F(i) Dt.28.03.2024	
	Total:	2,74,34,47		

The amount is required to be recouped from the expenditure heads as furnished below :-

As the grants and appropriations are for the gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures shown against them do not include recoveries which are adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure.

The reconciliation between the total expenditure according to Appropriation Accounts for 2023-2024 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for the year is given below:-

	CHARGED			VOTED		
	Revenue	Capital	Total	Revenue	Capital	Total
	(₹	₹ in thousar	nd)	(	₹ in thousand	)
Total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts	54,39,71,30	92,92,73,52	1,47,32,44,82	14,63,73,24,96	4,65,91,69,37	19,29,64,94,33
Deduct:- Total recoveries	81		81	29,81,17,76	5,85,89,30	35,67,07,06
Net total expenditure shown in Statement No. 11 of the Finance Accounts.	54,39,70,49	92,92,73,52	1,47,32,44,01	14,33,92,07,20	4,60,05,80,07	18,93,97,87,27

The details of recoveries referred to above are given in Appendix-I

#### Report of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India

#### Audit of the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Odisha

#### Opinion

The Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Odisha for the year ended 31 March 2024 present the accounts of the sums expended in the year compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Article 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India. The Finance Accounts of the Government for the year showing the financial position along with the accounts of the receipts and disbursements of the Government for the year, are presented separately.

On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained, and as a result of test audit of the accounts, in my opinion, the Appropriation Accounts, read with the observations in this compilation present fairly the accounts of the sums expended in the year ended 31 March 2024, compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts, passed by the State Legislature under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

Observations arising from audit of these accounts as well as audit conducted during the year or earlier years are contained in my Financial, Compliance and Performance Audit Reports on the Government of Odisha, being presented separately for the year ended 31 March 2024.

#### **Basis for Opinion**

The conduct of audit is in accordance with the CAG's Auditing Standards. These Standards require that we plan and perform audits to obtain reasonable assurance that the accounts are free from material misstatement. An audit includes examination, on a test basis, of evidence relevant to the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The audit evidence that we have obtained, provides a basis for my opinion.

#### **Responsibilities for Preparation of the Initial and Subsidiary Accounts**

The State Government is responsible for obtaining authorisation of budget from the State Legislature. The State Government and those responsible for execution of budget such as treasuries, offices and departments of the Government of Odisha are responsible for preparation and correctness of the initial and subsidiary accounts as well as for ensuring the regularity of transactions in accordance with the applicable laws, standards, rules and regulations.

Also, they are responsible for rendering the initial and subsidiary accounts and information related thereto to the Office of the Principal Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) of Odisha for compilation and preparation of the Appropriation Accounts.

#### **Responsibilities for Compilation of Annual Accounts**

The Office of the Principal Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) of Odisha, functioning under my control, is responsible for compilation and preparation of Annual Accounts

of the State Government. This is in accordance with the requirements of the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971.

The Annual Accounts have been compiled from the vouchers, challans and initial and subsidiary accounts as received from the treasuries, offices and departments of the Government of Odisha and the statements received from the Reserve Bank of India.

#### **Responsibilities for the Audit of the Annual Accounts**

The audit of the Annual Accounts is conducted through the Office of the Principal Accountant General (Audit-I) in accordance with the requirements of Articles 149 and 151 of the Constitution of India and the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971, for expressing an opinion on these Accounts based on the results of such audit.

The Office of the Principal Accountant General (Audit-I) and the Office of the Principal Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlements) are independent organisations with distinct cadres, separate reporting lines and management structure.

Date: 11.11.2024 Place: New Delhi

(GIRISH CHANDRA MURMU) Comptroller and Auditor General of India

#### Grant No. 01 - Expenditure relating to the Home Department

Major Heads -
2014- Administration of Justice
2015- Elections
2052- Secretariat-General Services
2055- Police
2056- Jails
2062- Vigilance
2070- Other Administrative Services
2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	<u> </u>
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	61,08,15,82	66,56,84,75	60,30,27,81	(-)6,26,56,94
Supplementary -	5,48,68,93			
Amou	unt surrendered	during the year (March	h 2024)	5,95,81,48
Charged -				
Original -	2,10,46,64	2,13,70,76	1,70,91,67	(-)42,79,09
Supplementary -	3,24,12			
Amou	unt surrendered	during the year (Marc	h 2024)	42,78,63
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	9,94,98,59	12,23,87,63	9,17,30,06	(-)3,06,57,57
Supplementary -	2,28,89,04			
Amou	unt surrendered	during the year (Marc	h 2024)	3,04,75,22
Notes and Comm	ents -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b>	1)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹62,656.94 lakh, the department surrendered ₹59,581.48 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹62,656.94 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹54,868.93 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2014- Administration of Justice ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

	G	Frant No 01 Cou	ntd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	8()
ESTABLISHMEN	JT ODED ATION			
MAINTENANCE	,			
105 - Civil and Ses	sion Courts			
(1) 1270 - Separ	ation of Judiciary	from Executive		
0.				
S.	100.00	19,027.51	19,018.87	(-) 8.6
R.	(-) 5,716.94	·		
		5,716.94 lakh was	based on actual require	ment.
			vell as reasons for final s	
lakh have not been	furnished (June 2	024).		
800 - Other Expend	liture			
(2) 0787 - Judic	ial Academy			
О.	812.94			
S.	4.35	548.09	548.03	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 269.20			
		) lakh was mainly	due to non-filling up of	vacant posts.
PROGRAMME I				
CENTRALLY SP		EMES	State Sector	
103 - Special Court				
(3) 3406 - Speci (FTS		CSO Act (Fast Tr	ack Special Courts	
О.	3,975.08			
S.	553.75	3,184.07	813.05	(-) 2,371.0
R.	(-) 1,344.76			
	f provision by ₹1	,344.76 lakh was	due to change of guide	e lines for Fa
Track Court.	£	271 02 1-1-1 1		- 2024)
	final saving of $\chi_2$	2,3/1.02 lakn have	not been furnished (Jun	ie 2024).
2015- Elections	VE EVDENDITI			
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE				
102 - Electoral Off		<u>_</u>		
	Election Officer's	Fetablichment		
(4) 0124 - Chief O.	1,735.69			
0. S.	1,755.09	1,437.34	1,437.14	(-) 0.2
B.	(-) 300.11	1,757.57	1,737.17	(-) 0.2

R. (-) 300.11

	Grant No 01 Cont	d.	
Head	Total	Actual	
пеац	Grant	Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
<ul> <li>104 - Charges for conduct of election</li> <li>Union Territory Legislative A</li> <li>(5) 0784 - Joint Election</li> </ul>			
O. 28,000.00 S. 19,640.81	23,452.62	23,452.61	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 24,188.19			
106 - Charges for conduct of election	ons to State/Union Te	rritory Legislature	
(6) 0357 - Election to State Leg			
O. 300.00 R. (-) 232.49	67.51	67.50	(-) 0.01
Curtailment of provision by	y ₹24,720.79 lakh from	m Sl. Nos.(4) to (6) ab	ove was stated
to be due to actual requirement.			
Specific reasons for such le	ss requirement have n	ot been intimated (June	e 2024).
2052- Secretariat-General Servic	es		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI	TURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO	ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	RE		
090 - Secretariat			
(7) 0640 - Home Department			
O. 6,010.68			
S. 37.40	4,778.10	4,774.31	(-) 3.79
R. (-) 1,269.98			
Reasons for reduction of p	rovision by ₹1,269.98	3 lakh and final saving	g of ₹3.79 lakh
have not been furnished (June 2024	4).		
2055- Police			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI	TURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO	DNS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	RE		
001 - Direction and Administration	l		
(8) 0534 - General			
O. 5,740.71			
S. 164.74	5,003.49	4,984.41	(-) 19.08
R. (-) 901.96			
003 - Education and Training			
(9) 1795 - Training of Police Pe	rsonnel		
O. 5,570.22			
S. 57.67	4,811.81	4,805.55	(-) 6.26
R. (-) 816.08			
109 - District Police			

R. 109 - District Police

3

Нег	ıd	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(10) 0841 - Ma	achhkund Security I	Force		
О.	134.76	118.77	118.74	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 15.99			
110 - Village Poli				
(11) 1796 - Vi	llage Police Establis	shment		
О.	3,418.71			
S.	6.54	2,763.32	2,751.76	(-) 11.56
R.	(-) 661.93			
113 - Welfare of				
(12) 1065 - Po	lice Hospital			
О.	963.36	842.09	841.95	(-) 0.14
R.	(-) 121.27			
114 - Wireless an	d Computers			
(13) 1573 - W	ireless and Compute	er		
О.	8,472.65			
S.	2.01	7,530.98	7,530.67	(-) 0.3
R.	(-) 943.68			
PROGRAMME	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTO	R SCHEMES	S	State Sector	
109 - District Pol	ice			
(14) 0321 - Di	strict Organisation			
О.	102.00	65.50	65.50	
R.	(-) 36.50			
114 - Wireless an	d Computers			
(15) 3190 - Cr	ime and Criminal T	racking Network &	System	
О.	1,804.32	1,602.98	1,602.96	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 201.34			
117 - Internal Sec				
(16) 3378 - En	nergency Response	Support System (EI	RSS)	
О.	8,266.07			
S.	0.01	6,708.50	6,708.25	(-) 0.25
R.	(-) 1,557.58			
800 - Other Expe				
(17) 2774 - As	sistance to the surre	endered Left Wing H	Extremists	
O.	19.60	8.29	8.29	
R.	(-) 11.31			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹5,267.64 lakh from Sl. Nos.(8) to (17) above was based on actual requirement.

		Gr	ant No 01 Cont	d.	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
				l as reasons for final s	aving of ₹36.90
		(9) and (11) have n	ot been communic	ated (June 2024).	
		XPENDITURE			
		OR SCHEMES		State Sector	
	nternal Secur	•	• • • • • •	1.01.11	
(18)	-	er Crime Prevention	n against Women a	and Children	
	O.	10.04			
	R.	(-) 10.04	alth was sumand	and due to non noo	aint of Control
Assista		151011 01 110.04 1	akii was surrende	ered due to non-rec	eipt of Central
(19)		onwide Emergency	Response System		
	0.	380.01	254.17	254.16	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 125.84			
	Specific reas	sons for anticipated	d saving of ₹125.8	4 lakh have not been	furnished (June
2024).					
(20)		ngthening of Forens		•	
		analysis, cyber fo	rensic and related	facilities under	
		haya Fund			
	O. R.	628.90 (-) 628.90			•
			f `628 00 lokh was	made due to transfer	of fund to Child
Accou		*		f Government of Ind	
proced					
(21)		ng up/ Strengthenii on under Nirbhaya		Desk at Police	
	0.	60.00			•
	R.	(-) 60.00			
(22)	3475 - Anti-		g Units (AHTU) u	nder Nirbhaya Fund	
	О.	193.00	•	•	•
	R.	(-) 193.00			
				f Sl. Nos.(21) and	(22) above was
		non-receipt of Cent	ral Assistance.		
		XPENDITURE		~ ~	
		ONSORED SCHE	EMES S	State Sector	
	District Police			1.	
(23)		ial Infrastructure S			
		struction of 250 for ted States	unea Police Statio	ons in the LWE	
		icu states			
	_	1			
	О.	3,760.89	3,187.45	3,187.44	(-) 0.01
	_	1	3,187.45	3,187.44	(-) 0.01

	Grant No 01 Co	ntd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Reasons for surrender	of provision by ₹1,624.3	( <b>₹ in lakh</b> ) 88 lakh have not been	furnished (June
2024).			furthistica (suite
115 - Modernisation of Police	Force		
(24) 0323 - District Police			
O. 2,042		779.08	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 1,263			
(25) 0349 - Education and	Training		
O. 261	.87 192.42	192.42	
R. (-) 69	1		
(26) 1573 - Wireless and C	omputer		
O. 518		170.96	
R. (-) 347	.94		
<ul> <li>without assigning any specific</li> <li>117 - Internal Security</li> <li>(27) 2414 - Combating Illio tropic substance</li> </ul>	eit Traffic in Narcotic Dru	igs and Psycho-	
O. 19	.91		
O. 19 R. (-) 19	.91		
	19.91 lakh was surren	dered due to non-rele	ease of Central
Assistance.			
800 - Other Expenditure			
	sation for Anti-Naxal Op	eration	
O. 7,976		7,510,50	()
S. 2,810		7,510.50	(-) 0.17
R. (-) 3,276 Specific reasons for communicated (June 2024). 2056- Jails	withdrawal of provision	n by ₹3,276.36 lakh	have not been
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE	NDITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERA			
MAINTENANCE EXPEND	ITURE		
800 - Other Expenditure	10 10 00		
	and Correctional Staff		
O. 139		100.07	() 0 04
	.57 122.91	122.87	(-) 0.04
R. (-) 37			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹37.59 lakh, ₹22.55 lakh was surrendered due to nonfiling up of vacant posts.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹15.04 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

		G	rant No 01 Co	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	0()
2070- (	Other Admin	nistrative Service	es		
		VE EXPENDIT	-		
		T,OPERATION			
		EXPENDITURE	C		
003 - T	•				
(30)		etariat Training In			
	0.	70.53	56.94	56.89	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 13.59			
	Provision of	713.59 lakh was	surrendered with	out assigning any speci	fic reason (June
2024).	110				
-	-	nission of Enquiry			
(31)		mission of Enqui	ry		
	0.	266.66	6.45	C 15	
	S.	10.00	6.45	6.45	
	R.	(-) 270.21 €	70 21 1-1-1		4 . 1. 1
	mission.	i provision by <b>X</b> 2	/0.21 lakn was si	tated to be due to non-e	establishment o
•		, Government Ho	stals ato		
(32)		l Bhawan, Kolkat			
(32)	0.	176.97	u		
	S.	2.25	131.98	131.92	(-) 0.00
	В. R.	(-) 47.24	151.90	151.72	()0.0
(33)			ashi, New Mumba	i	
(55)	0.	171.22		•	
	S.	25.40	171.87	171.71	(-) 0.1
	R.	(-) 24.75	1,110,	1, 1, 1	() ••••
(34)		ha Bhawan Cheni	nai		
	0.	123.46			
	S.	4.50	72.30	72.24	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 55.66			
800 - O	ther Expend				
	-		r's Establishment a	at New Delhi	
、 /	0.	779.64			
	S.	11.61	636.97	636.91	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 154.28			
	Withdrawal		281 03 Jakh from	Sl. Nos (32) to (35) ab	ove weg main

Withdrawal of provision by ₹281.93 lakh from Sl. Nos.(32) to (35) above was mainly based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been received (June 2024). **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE** 

Grant No 01 Contd.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)	~~~g()		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	S	state Sector			
108 - Fire Protection and Control					
(36) 1117 - Protection and Control					
O. 600.00	116.54	116.53	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 483.46					
Reduction of provision by ₹483			unds.		
(37) 3378 - Emergency Response S					
O. 192.58	145.16	145.13	(-) 0.03		
R. (-) 47.42					
789 - Special Component Plan for Scho	eduled Castes				
(38) 1117 - Protection and Control	16.01				
O. 170.00	46.31	46.30	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 123.69					
<ul><li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan</li><li>(39) 1117 - Protection and Control</li></ul>					
	42.32	42.21	() 0.01		
	42.32	42.31	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 187.68   Curtailment of provision by ₹2	59 70 Jolth from S	1 $N_{00}(27)$ to (20) ob	ava waa duo to		
Curtailment of provision by ₹3 delay in recruitment process.	58.79 lakn from S	1. $NOS.(57)$ to (59) abo	ove was due to		
•					
2075- Miscellaneous General Service	S				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE					
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	2	state Sector			
800 - Other Expenditure					
(40) 3407 - Witness Protection Fund	d				
O. 25.00					
R. $(-) 25.00$		we to non modiat of in	disist dimention		
Entire provision of ₹25.00 lakh to provide protection to the vulnerable		ue to non-receipt of ju	dicial direction		
<b>2235- Social Security and Welfare</b>	withess.				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	DF				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS					
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					
02- Social Welfare					
106 - Correctional Services					
(41) 1103 - Probation Hostel, Angu	1				
0. 36.77	21.62	21.60	(-) 0.02		
R. (-) 15.15			() 0.02		
(42) 1104 - Probation Service					
O. 365.45					
S. 1.00	226.27	226.22	(-) 0.05		
R. (-) 140.18	220.27	220.22	(-) 0.03		
K. (-) 140.18					

	G	rant No 01 Cont	d.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
60- Other Social Se	curity and Welfa	re Programmes		
800 - Other Expende	iture			
(43) 1157 - Rajya	a Sainik Board			
О.	47.59			
S.	4.26	41.66	41.60	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 10.19			
(44) 1600 - Zilla	Sainik Board			
О.	114.47			
S.	19.74	65.86	65.79	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 68.35			

Reduction of provision by ₹233.87 lakh from Sl. Nos.(41) to (44) above was mainly based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

•••

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

#### STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

**District Sector** 

**State Sector** 

•••

•••

..

#### 02- Social Welfare

106 - Correctional Services

(45) 1104 - Probation Service

О.	16.00
R.	(-) 16.00

Entire provision of ₹16.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2055- Police

### PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

#### CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

115 - Modernisation of Police Force

- (46) 3764 Assistance to States and UTs for Modernization of Police (ASUMP) (HM Contingency)
  - S. 0.01 280.60 280.60 R. 280.59

#### 2056- Jails

**ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE** 

Grant No 01 Contd.					
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
ESTABLISHMENT MAINTENANCE E	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		(₹ in lakh)		
102 - Jail Manufactur	res				
(47) 1402 - Subsid	liary Jails				
О.	101.13				
S.	20.00	138.39	138.36	(-) 0.03	
R.	17.26				
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITUR	E			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector		
101 - Jails					
(48) 0304 - Distric	t and Special	Jails			
О.	50.00				
S.	30.00	93.60	93.60		
R.	13.60				

Additional provision of ₹311.45 lakh from Sl. Nos.(46) to (48) above was made without assigning any reason (June 224).

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE**(Charged)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹4,279.09 lakh, the department surrendered ₹4,278.63 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹4,279.09 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹324.12 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

#### 2014- Administration of Justice

#### ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - High Court

(49) 0632 - High Court Establishment

О.	19,857.61			
S.	324.12	16,021.23	16,020.78	(-) 0.45
R.	(-) 4,160.50			

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹4,160.50 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 01 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)	8()	
ESTABLISHMENT,OPER MAINTENANCE EXPEN				
090 - Secretariat				
(50) 0640 - Home Depart	ment			
· · · · –	0.00			
R. (-) 1	0.00			
Withdrawal of entire	provision of ₹10.00 lakh w	as due to non-receipt o	f proposal.	
2055- Police	-	-		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	ENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPER	RATIONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE			
109 - District Police				
(51) 0321 - District Organ	nisation			
O. 15	0.00 43.68	43.68		
R. (-) 10	6.32			
2070- Other Administrativ	e Services			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	ENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPER MAINTENANCE EXPEN				
108 - Fire Protection and Co	ntrol			
(52) 1117 - Protection and	d Control			
O. 2	0.00 18.22	18.21	(-) 0.01	
R. (-)	1.78			
Curtailment of provis	ion by ₹108.10 lakh in resp	ect of Sl. Nos.(51) and	(52) above was	
based on actual requirement.	•	· · /		
Specific reasons for s	such less requirement have	not been communicate	d (June 2024)	
Notes and Comments -	-			
CAPITAL(Voted)				
· ,	anying of 720 (57 57 lol-	the demonstrate and assumed		

(i) Against the available saving of ₹30,657.57 lakh, the department surrendered ₹30,475.22 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹30,657.57 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹22,889.04 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

#### 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

		G	Grant No 01 Cont	d.	
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	Suring ()
PRC	) GRAMME I	EXPENDITURE		( ( III Iakii)	
	TE SECTOR			State Sector	
60- O	Other Building	S			
	Construction				
(53)	0182 - Con	struction of Build	ings		
	О.	800.06	600.00	600.00	
	R.	(-) 200.06			
	Reasons for	surrender of prov	rision by ₹200.06 lal	kh have not been comm	nunicated (June
2024)		*	·		``
(54)	0787 - Judi	cial Academy			
	S.	94.69	7.10	7.10	
	R.	(-) 87.59			
	Surrender o	f provision by ₹87	7.59 lakh was based	on actual requirement.	
				ot been intimated (Jun	
(55)	2378 - Con	struction of Build	ings for Courts		
	О.	17,600.00	15,730.57	15,730.57	
	R.	(-) 1,869.43			
789 -	Special Com	ponent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(56)	2378 - Con	struction of Build	ings for Courts		
	О.	3,200.00	1,390.73	1,390.73	
	R.	(-) 1,809.27			
796 -	Tribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(57)	2378 - Con	struction of Build	ings for Courts		
	О.	5,800.00	4,428.49	4,428.48	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 1,371.51			
		· ·		om Sl. Nos.(55) to (5	57) above was
surre	ndered withou	t assigning any re	ason (June 2024).		
PRC	<b>)GRAMME I</b>	EXPENDITURE			
CEN	TRALLY SP	ONSORED SCH	IEMES	State Sector	
60- O	Other Building	s			
051 -	Construction				
(58)	3332 - Dev	elopment of infras	structure facilities for	or Judiciary	
	0.	4,074.00	1,869.31	1,869.30	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 2,204.69			
	Surrender o	f provision by $\gtrless$ 2,	204.69 lakh was due	e to non-release of Cen	tral Assistance.
(59)			ance for 35 most LV	WE affected	
	Dist	ricts			
	0.	2,200.00	135.01	135.01	
	R	(-) 2.064.99			

R. (-) 2,064.99
Grant No 01 Contd.			
Hand	Tatal	Antical	Evenes (1)
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Specific reasons for reduct (June 2024).	ion of provision by	₹2,064.99 lakh have n	ot been received
(60) 3334 - Special Infrastructur 250 fortified Police			
O. 86.10			
R. (-) 86.10			
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(61) 3332 - Development of inf		for Judiciary	
O. 3,000.00	1,250.00	1,250.00	
R. (-) 1,750.00		,	
(62) 3333 - Special Central Ass Districts	istance for 35 most	LWE affected	
O. 4,400.00	263.00	263.00	
R. (-) 4,137.00			
(63) 3334 - Special Infrastructur 250 fortified Police			
O. 172.19			
R. (-) 172.19			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(64) 3332 - Development of inf	rastructure facilities	for Judiciary	
O. 2,500.00	1,150.00	1,150.00	
R. (-) 1,350.00			
(65) 3333 - Special Central Ass Districts	istance for 35 most	LWE affected	
O. 4,400.01	263.00	263.00	
R. (-) 4,137.01			
(66) 3334 - Special Infrastructur Construction of 250 affected States			
O. 172.19			
R. (-) 172.19			
Surrender of provision/enti above was made due to non-receip			Nos.(60) to (66)

# 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

# **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

State Sector

**STATE SECTOR SCHEMES** *01- Government Residential Buildings* 700 - Other Housing

Grant No 01 Concld.					
Head	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
(67) 2378 - Cor	struction of Buildi	ngs for Courts			
О.	7,083.22	384.53	384.53		
R.	(-) 6,698.69				
789 - Special Com	ponent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes			
(68) 2378 - Con	struction of Buildi	ngs for Courts			
О.	1,200.00	493.46	493.45	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 706.54				
796 - Tribal Area S					
(69) 2378 - Cor	struction of Buildi	ngs for Courts			
0.	2,300.00	642.38	642.37	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 1,657.62			~ /	

Reasons for reduction of provision by ₹9,062.85 lakh from Sl. Nos.(67) to (69) above have not been furnished (June 2024).



#### Grant No. 02 - Expenditure relating to the General Administration and Public Grievance Department

Major Heads -

- **2014-** Administration of Justice
- 2051- Public Service Commission
- 2052- Secretariat-General Services
- 2059- Public Works
- 2062- Vigilance
- 2070- Other Administrative Services
- 2075- Miscellaneous General Services
- 2216- Housing
- 2217- Urban Development
- 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works
- 4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation
- 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

# 4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development

## 4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

4/11-Capital Outi		9		
		<b>Total Grant or</b>	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	3,72,27,98	4,17,03,97	3,59,20,81	(-)57,83,16
Supplementary -	44,75,99			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	57,76,90
Charged -				
Original -	36,67,94	37,57,69	29,35,33	(-)8,22,36
Supplementary -	89,75			
Amount	8,16,60			
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,35,53,16	1,66,06,45	68,79,91	(-)97,26,54
Supplementary -	30,53,29			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	97,26,49
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	1
Notes and Comme	nts -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b> )	)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹5,783.16 lakh, the department surrendered ₹5,776.90 lakh during March 2024.

#### Grant No. - 02 Contd.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹5,783.16 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,475.99 lakh obtained in September 2023 was unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grant wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2014- Administration of Justice ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

116 - State Administrative Tribunals

(1) 0424 - Establishment of State Administrative Tribunal

О.	677.71			
S.	69.09	508.96	504.95	(-) 4.01
R.	(-) 237.84			

Curtailment of provision by ₹237.84 lakh was stated to be mainly due to vacancy of posts, abolition of OAT, non-submission of bills, less consumption of electricity & water and non-drawal of pay of the Judicial Officers.

Reasons for final saving of ₹4.01 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

### **2051-** Public Service Commission

# ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Staff Selection Commission

(2) 0423 - Establishment of Staff Selection Commission

О.	1,604.09			
S.	420.56	1,456.99	1,456.90	(-) 0.09
R.	(-) 567.66			

(3) 2772 - Establishment of Subordinate Staff Selection Commission

О.	937.29			
S.	1,190.45	1,006.08	1,006.00	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 1,121.66			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹1,689.32 lakh at Sl. Nos.(2) and (3) above, ₹377.99 lakh was stated to be due to vacancy of posts, non-revision of HRA, less consumption of electricity, non-receipt of bills, non-engagement of OSD, non-conduct of examinations, non-receipt of goods from the vendor and non-availing of LTC.

Reasons for the balance saving of ₹1,311.33 lakh have not been received (June 2024). 2052- Secretariat-General Services PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

#### 16

	Grant No 02 C	Contd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
090 - Secretariat			
(4) 2818 - Implementation of O	disha Right to Pub	lic Service Act.	
O. 30.00	-		
R. (-) 30.00			
(5) 3408 - Implementation of e-	Office		
O. 142.00			
R. (-) 142.00			
Specific reasons for surren		ion of ₹172.00 lakh at	Sl. Nos.(4) and (5)
above have not been furnished (Jun	ne 2024).		
(6) 3525 - Computerisation of C		Allotment	
Management System	l		
O. 100.00			
R. (-) 100.00			
Withdrawal of entire provi demand from OCAC, Bhubaneswa		kh was stated to be du	ue to non-receipt of
2059- Public Works			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	ITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIO	ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU			
01- Office Buildings			
053 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(7) 2448 - Maintenance of Non-	-Residential Buildi	ings	
O. 7,000.00		0	
S. 818.85	7,356.4	8	(-) 7,356.48
R. (-) 462.37	. )		() )
Entire provision of ₹7,356.	48 lakh remained	unspent, unsurrender	ed and unexplained
(June 2024).			
2062- Vigilance			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	ITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIO	ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	RE		
003 - Training			
(8) 3488 - State Vigilance Acad	lemy		
O. 78.00	2		
S. 0.21	63.6	2 63.61	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 14.59	00.0	00:01	( ) 0.01

	Grant No 02 (	Contd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Surrender of provision by ₹14.59 lakh was attributed to less conduct of training programme and non-receipt of goods bidded through GeM.

# 105 - Other Vigilance Agencies

О.	8,978.22			
S.	516.83	7,788.50	7,787.71	(-) 0.79
R.	(-) 1,706.55			

2070- Other Administrative Services **ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE** 003 - Training

0017 - Administrative Training School (10)

1 10111	Tullinistruit ve Trulling Senoor						
О.	994.73						
S.	611.31	1,259.71	1,258.58	(-) 1.13			
R.	(-) 346.33						

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹2,052.88 lakh at Sl. Nos.(9) and (10) above, ₹316.34 lakh was stated to have been surrendered due to reduction of cost of vehicles, less consumption of POL, non-receipt of goods, non-receipt of special cases for approval, late hiring of vehicles, vacancy of posts, non-drawal of salary and non-receipt of claims.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹1,736.54 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

••

**State Sector** 

•••

(11)2793 - Training of OAS Officers

О.	52.50	
R.	(-) 52.50	

**2217- Urban Development** 

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

# **STATE SECTOR SCHEMES**

01- State Capital Development

001 - Direction and Administration

(12)1809 - Land Protection Police Force

О.	30.00	
R.	(-) 30.00	

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹82.50 lakh at Sl. Nos.(11) and (12) above was attributed to non-conduct of training programme and non-receipt of proposals.

## 800 - Other Expenditure

3580 - Diversion of Forest land for non-forest use (13)

•••

Withdrawal of provision by ₹612.14 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

#### Grant No. - 02 Contd.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2052- Secretariat-General Services			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
090 - Secretariat			

(14) 2182 - Computerisation of Human Resources Management System(HRMS) O. 970.00 | 1,141.98 1,141.98

R. 171.98

2059- Public Works

# ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

#### 01- Office Buildings

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

(15) 2448 - Maintenance of Non-Residential Buildings

7,356.48 (+) 7,356.48

Specific reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹171.98 lakh at Sl. Nos.(14) as well as reasons for incurring excess expenditure of ₹7,356.48 lakh at Sl. No. (15) above without budget provision have not been intimated (June 2024).

# Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹822.36 lakh, the department surrendered ₹816.60 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹822.36 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹89.75 lakh obtained in September 2023 was unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grant wherever necessary.

(iii) Savings occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2051- Public Service Commission ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - State Public Service Commission

	Grant No 02 Contd.				
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
L			(₹ in lakh)	8()	
		ate Public Service C	ommission		
O. S. R.	2,643.74 18.06 (-) 714.32	1,947.48	1,941.80	(-) 5.68	
Reduction o	f provision by ₹		ributed mainly to vaca wing to less movemen		
Reasons for PROGRAMME F	-		been furnished (June	2024).	
STATE SECTOR			State Sector		
102 - State Public S					
		ate Public Service C		() 0.01	
O. R.	100.00 (-) 6.33	93.67	93.66	(-) 0.01	
2052- Secretariat- ADMINISTRATI ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE	VE EXPENDI T,OPERATIC	TURE DNS AND			
090 - Secretariat					
(18) 0535 - Gene	eral Administra	tion Department			
0.	5.00	0.86	0.86		
R.	(-) 4.14				
above have not been			y ₹10.47 lakh at Sl. 1	Nos. (17) and (18)	
2062- Vigilance ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDI	TURE			
ESTABLISHMEN	,				
MAINTENANCE		RE			
103 - Lokayukta/Up	•				
. ,	yukta-office Es	stablishment			
O.	919.20	000.00	000.00		
S.	71.69	899.08	899.00	(-) 0.08	
R.	(-) 91.81	01 1-1-1	1, 1, 1, ,	C 1	

Anticipated saving of ₹91.81 lakh was stated to be due to vacancy of posts, less engagement of OSD and less conduct of tour programmes.

# Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹9,726.54 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,726.49 lakh during March 2024.

## Grant No. - 02 Contd.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,726.54 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,053.29 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)				
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)				
	(₹ in lakh)						
· ·	4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works						
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E	~ ~ ~					
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector							
01- Office Buildings							
051 - Construction							
(20) 2210 - Construction of Buil Department under St	•	lministration					
O. 1,440.00	1 5						
S. 64.01	62.06	62.06					
R. (-) 1,441.95							
(21) 2211 - Construction of Buildings of General Administration							
Department							
O. 1,891.13							
S. 2,019.75	3,283.15	3,283.14	(-) 0.01				
R. (-) 627.73							
(22) 3131 - Construction of Buil Tribunals	dings of Statutory	Commission &					
O. 2,000.00	1 652 10	1 652 10					
R. (-) 347.81	1,652.19	1,652.19	••				
Curtailment of provision b	v ₹2 417 49 lakh	from Sl Nos (20)	to (22) above was				
attributed to non-finalisation of EO							
tender due to enforcement of MCC							
4216- Capital Outlay on Housing							
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E						
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>State Sector</b>					
01- Government Residential Build	ings						
106 - General Pool Accommodation	n						
(23) 0228 - Creation of Capital A	Assets						
O. 6,000.00							
S. 559.53	117.64	117.63	(-) 0.01				
R. (-) 6,441.89							

Withdrawal of provision by ₹6,441.89 lakh was attributed to non-receipt of proposal from the implementing agency.

	Grant No 02 Concld.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(24)			ng of General Ad te Capital Project	ministration		
	О.	72.00	55.17	55.17		
	R.	(-) 16.83				
(25)	2211 - Cons	truction of Buildi	ngs of General A	dministration		
	Depa	rtment	-			
	0.	850.00	29.20	29.20		
	R.	(-) 820.80				

Reduction of provision by ₹837.63 lakh at Sl. Nos.(24) and (25) above have not been renderred (June 2024).



Grant No. 0	3 - Expenditure	relating to the Revo Department	enue and Disaster N	lanagement
Major Heads -		•		
2029- Land Reve	nue			
2030- Stamps and	d Registration			
2052- Secretariat	t-General Servic	es		
2053- District Ad	Iministration			
2075- Miscellane	ous General Ser	vices		
2235- Social Secu	rity and Welfar	·e		
2506- Land Refo	rms			
3454- Census Sur	rveys and Statist	tics		
4059- Capital Ou	•			
4216- Capital Ou	-			
5475- Capital Ou	tlay on Other G	eneral Economic Se	ervices	
		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	13,35,85,94	13,67,60,37	12,07,93,81	(-)1,59,66,56
Supplementary -	31,74,43			
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	1,59,22,61
Charged -				
Original -	30,02	30,02		(-)30,02
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	30,02
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,50,55,76	2,50,55,76	2,49,79,13	(-)76,63
		ring the year (March	2024)	76,60
Notes and Comm	nents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Vote	d)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹15,966.56 lakh, the department surrendered ₹15,922.61 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹15,966.56 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,174.43 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2029- Land Revenue ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 03 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

# ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Survey and Settlement Operations

- (1) 0021 Advance Survey and Map Publication
  - O. 450.92 R. (-) 105.45 O. 450.92 O. 345.47 O. 344.89 O. 0.58

Anticipated saving of ₹105.45 lakh was stated to have been surrendered after meeting the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

(2) 0158 - Commissioner's Establishment

(3)

(5)

О.	181.62			
S.	9.40	162.13	162.05	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 28.89			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹28.89 lakh, ₹4.37 lakh was surrendered due to short period service rendered by the re-engaged employees, non-receipt of RCM claim, non-availing of LTC by the staff and non-submission of bill for hired vehicles

Specific reason for balance saving of ₹24.52 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). 0534 - General

Withdrawal of provision by ₹46.29 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

# (4) 1167 - Record-of-Rights and Settlement Operations

О.	3,351.71			
S.	115.53	3,111.65	3,111.17	(-) 0.48
R.	(-) 355.59			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹355.59 lakh, ₹3.52 lakh was surrendered due to non-settlement of arrear electricity charges by the department.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹352.07 lakh have not been received (June 2024). 1273 - Settlement of Forest Reserve

О.	98.41			
S.	1.80	86.80	86.77	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 13.41			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹13.41 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

## **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

#### **STATE SECTOR SCHEMES**

**State Sector** 

104 - Management of Government Estates

	Grant No 03 Contd.				
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(6)	1448 - Tahasil	Establishment			
	О.	40.50	25.08	25.07	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 15.42			

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹15.42 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

# 2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(7) 1208 - Revenue and Disaster Management Department

0.	2,578.95			
S.	87.88	1,780.45	1,777.14	(-) 3.31
R.	(-) 886.38			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹886.38 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹3.31 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

# 099 - Board of Revenue

(8) 0087 - Board of Revenue Establishment

O. 2,771.34 S. 28.96 R. (-) 975.86

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹975.86 lakh, ₹23.17 lakh was surrendered due to non-filling up of vacant posts, transfer of employees and non-use of vehicles.

Specific reason for balance saving of ₹952.69 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

## 2053- District Administration ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

# ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

#### 093 - District Establishments

(9) 0617 - Headquarters Establishment

О.	19,793.61			
S.	677.50	18,202.56	18,184.68	(-) 17.88
R.	(-) 2,268.55			

094 - Other Establishments

(10) 1400 - Sub-Divisional Establishment

	<b>Grant No 03 C</b>	Contd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹4,088.83 lakh at Sl. Nos.(9) and (10) above ₹129.16 lakh was surrendered due to non-use of vehicles, non-submission of bills and non-settlement of arrear electricity charges by the department.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹3,959.67 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

101 - Commissioners

(11) 1209 - Revenue Divisional Commissioner's- Office

Esta	blishment			
О.	2,622.79			
S.	15.08	2,146.69	2,145.74	(-) 0.95
R.	(-) 491.18			

Specific reasons for reduction of provision by ₹491.18 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### 2506- Land Reforms

# ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(12)	0806 - Land Reforms Commissioner's Establishment
------	--

О.	577.82			
S.	0.53	304.19	304.12	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 274.16			

101 - Regulation of Land Holding and Tenancy

	U	U	2		
(13)	0112 - Ceilin	ng surplus land und	ler LR Act		
	О.	56.93	32.57	32.52	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 24.36			
(14)	0165 - Comj	pensation Establish	ment		
	О.	397.16			

S. 15.00 R. (-) 126.47

Curtailment of provision by ₹424.99 lakh form Sl. Nos.(12) to (14) above was attributed mainly to non-filling up of vacant posts, non-drawal of fund by the DDO, regularisation of contractual employees and non-conduct of tour programme.

102 - Consolidation of Holdings

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹45.18 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

	Grant No 03 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(16)	0483 - Field	Establishment(	Circle Office)			
	О.	1,499.10				
	S.	6.05	1,145.45	1,145.25	(-) 0.20	
	R.	(-) 359.70				
(17)	0617 - Head	lquarters Establi	shment			
	О.	452.97				
	S.	3.00	308.96	308.24	(-) 0.72	
	R.	(-) 147.01				

Withdrawal of provision by ₹506.71 lakh at Sl. Nos.(16) and (17) above was stated mainly to be due to vacancy of post, non-sanction of pending bills, non-receipt of claim, non-sanction of HRA, non-fixation of pay and regularisation of contractual employees.

# 3454- Census Surveys and Statistics **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

# **CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES**

**State Sector** 

## 02- Surveys and Statistics

800 - Other Expenditure

(18) 2475 - Census Establishment

O. 5,500.00

R. (-) 5,500.00

Specific reasons for surrender of entire provision of ₹5,500.00 lakh have not been rendered (June 2024).

## Zamindary Abolition Fund:-

The Fund was created in 1952-53. The payment of compensation of interest charges are initially accounted for against provision in Capital Section of the Grant. At the end of the year, expenditure booked in Capital Section is deducted and taken to the fund as expenditure. The Fund was closed as per Finance Department Letter No.23466/F dated 28.8.2021 and the balance at credit of the fund ₹59.19 lakh have already been transferred to Government Account under 0075-Miscellaneous General Services-800-Other Receipts-0097-Miscellaneous Receipts-2082-Miscellaneous Other Receipts.

# Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE**(Charged)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹30.02 lakh was surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 03 Concld.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

# ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(19) 1208 - Revenue and Disaster Management Department

O. 30.00 .. R. (-) 30.00

Entire provision of ₹30.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

•••

..



## Grant No. 04 - Expenditure relating to the Law Department

Major Heads -

2014- Administration of Justice

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

**2250- Other Social Services** 

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
L			(₹ in thousand)	3()
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	8,16,08,30	8,29,11,10	6,27,65,66	(-)2,01,45,44
Supplementary -	13,02,80			
Amount	t surrendered dur	ing the year (March 2	2024)	2,01,09,20
Charged -				
Original -	5,00	5,00		(-)5,00
Amount	t surrendered dur	ing the year (March 2	2024)	5,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	30,00	30,00	30,00	
-	Amount surrende	red during the year		
Notes and Commen	ts -			

# **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹20,145.44 lakh, the department surrendered ₹20,109.20 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,145.44 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,302.80 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Token grant could have been obtained wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2014- Administratio ADMINISTRATIV ESTABLISHMENT MAINTENANCE E	E EXPENDITUE ,OPERATIONS		(₹ in lakh)	
103 - Special Courts				
*	uman Rights Com	mission		
О.	531.30			
S.	224.36	573.67	573.61	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 181.99			

Grant No 04 Contd.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
105 - Civil and Session Courts					
(2) 0145 - Civil and Session Cour	t				
O. 58,321.92	10 100 01	10 000 05			
S. 238.78	42,122.81	42,096.95	(-) 25.86		
R. (-) 16,437.89					
<ul><li>114 - Legal Advisers and Counsels</li><li>(3) 0155 - Collectors and Others-J</li></ul>	Establishment				
		2 554 69	() 0.05		
O. 4,155.21 R. (-) 600.48	3,554.73	3,554.68	(-) 0.05		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE					
CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector			
103 - Special Courts		State Sector			
(4) 0111 - CBI Court, Bhubanesw	/ar				
O. 1,036.00	u				
S. 0.01	328.89	328.29	(-) 0.60		
R. (-) 707.12			()		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE					
<b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH</b>	IEMES	State Sector			
106 - Small Causes Courts					
(5) 2913 - Development of Infrast including Gram Nyaya		udiciary			
O. 1,835.00					
S. 0.01	1,158.52	1,158.18	(-) 0.34		
R. (-) 676.49					
2052- Secretariat-General Services	5				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	URE				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION					
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	E				
090 - Secretariat					
(6) 0808 - Law Department					
O. 1,485.13					
S. 46.00	952.27	951.82	(-) 0.45		
R. (-) 578.86					
(7) 3354 - Odisha State Law Com			/ ~ ~ ~ -		
O. 40.34	3.96	3.94	(-) 0.02		
R. (-) 36.38					
2235- Social Security and Welfare	IIDE				

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 04 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
ESTABLISHMENT MAINTENANCE E	·	AND	(₹ in lakh)	
60- Other Social Sec	urity and Welfare	Programmes		
200 - Other Programm	nes			
(8) 0815 - Legal S	ervices Authority	Rules		
О.	3,625.43			
S.	228.67	3,434.64	3,425.98	(-) 8.66
R.	(-) 419.46			
2250- Other Social S	Services			
ADMINISTRATIV	E EXPENDITUR	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT MAINTENANCE E	·	AND		
102 - Administration	of Religious and O	Charitable Endowm	ents Acts	
		Hindu Religious En Endowments- Establ		
О.	882.77			
S.	8.65	767.99	767.93	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 123.43			

Anticipated saving of ₹19,762.10 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (1) to (9) above was stated to have been surrendered after meeting the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹34.52 lakh at Sl. No. (2) and (8) have not been furnished (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2235- Social Security and Welfare ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

200 - Other Programmes

(	10)	0814 -	Legal	aid to	the	Poors

О.	90.00	118.00	118.00	
R.	28.00			

Augmentation of provision of ₹28.00 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

(v) The expenditure in the grant includes ₹767.93 lakh for administration of Hindu Endowments Act 1951. The expenditure on administration of the Act is initially met from the provision made under the grant and subsequently reimbursed from the "Odisha Hindu Religious Endowments Administration Fund". During 2023-2024 ₹ 767.93 lakh was spent and an amount of ₹7.19 lakh was reimbursed to the Government Account.

Out of the total of ₹11,230.18 lakh, being the expenditure on this account for the period from 1956-1957 to 2023-2024, an amount of ₹2,408.26 lakh has been reimbursed from the fund during the period from 1958-1959 to 2023-2024. Non-reimbursement of ₹8,821.92 lakh was reported to be due to (i) enactment of various land laws affecting the income of the religious institutions from land cultivated through bhag tenants, (ii) decrease in the income of religious institutions due to natural calamities and (iii) increase in pay and allowances of the staff which causes gap between expenditure and reimbursement.

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Charged)**

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving was under following head:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2052- Secretariat-General Services			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	JRE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS	S AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
090 - Secretariat			
(11) 0808 - Law Department			
O. 5.00			
R. (-) 5.00			
		•.• •	

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).



Grant No. 05 - Expenditure relating to the Finance Department

Major Heads -

- 2014- Administration of Justice
- 2030- Stamps and Registration
- 2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.
- **2047- Other Fiscal Services**
- **2052-** Secretariat-General Services
- 2054- Treasury and Accounts Administration
- 2070- Other Administrative Services
- 2071- Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits
- 2075- Miscellaneous General Services
- 2202- General Education
- 2210- Medical and Public Health
- 2235- Social Security and Welfare
- 2250- Other Social Services
- 2401- Crop Husbandry
- **3054- Roads and Bridges**
- 3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions
- 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works
- 4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation
- 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing
- 4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development
- 4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation
- 4701- Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation
- 4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects
- **4801-** Capital Outlay on Power Projects
- 4859- Capital Outlay on Telecommunication and Electronic Industries
- 4875- Capital Outlay on Other Industries
- 5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges
- 5055- Capital Outlay on Road Transport
- 5225- Capital Outlay on Telecommunication Services
- 5465- Investments in General Financial and Trading Institutions
- 5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services
- 6075- Loans for Miscellaneous General Services
- 7610- Loans to Government Servants, etc.

#### 7615- Miscellaneous Loans

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	2,99,62,94,46	2,99,80,34,08	2,61,71,82,25	(-)38,08,51,83
Supplementary -	17,39,62			
Amount surrender	red during the yea	r (March 2024 and	November 2023)	38,08,48,55
		33		

Grant No 05 Contd.						
					Charged -	
1,11,22	(-)11,1	1,91,79	13,03,01	13,03,01	Original -	
1,11,21	11,1	)24)	g the year (March 20	surrendered during	Amount	
					CAPITAL -	
					Voted -	
Э,02,01	(-)9,59,0	60,41,79,31	70,00,81,32	67,40,00,05	Original -	
				2,60,81,27	Supplementary -	
5,46,17	8,65,4	Amount surrendered during the year (March 2024)				
				nts -	Notes and Comme	
9	(-)9,59	60,41,79,31	70,00,81,32	67,40,00,05 2,60,81,27 surrendered during	CAPITAL - Voted - Original - Supplementary - Amount	

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹3,80,851.83 lakh, the department surrendered ₹3,80,848.55 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,80,851.83 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,739.62 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2014- Administration of Justi	ce		
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	URE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	5	State Sector	
103 - Special Courts			
(1) 3484 - 15th FC Grants f	or Judiciary		
O. 8,500	.00		
R. (-) 8,500	0.00		
Specific reasons for su	rrender of entire prov	vision of ₹8,500.00 1	akh have not been
intimated (June 2024).	-		
2030- Stamps and Registratio	n		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN	NDITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERA	TIONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDI	TURE		
02- Stamps-Non-Judicial			
102 - Expenses on Sale of Star	nps		
(2) 1906 - Expenses on sale	of stamps - Non-Judic	ial	
O. 725			(-) 85.69
Reasons for final saving	g of ₹85.69 lakh have r	not been intimated (Ju	
2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade e		× ×	,
,			

**ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE** 

Grant No 05 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	SAND			
001 - Direction and Administration				
(3) 0308 - District Establishment				
O. 10,356.45	8,520.49	8,519.86	(-) 0.63	
R. (-) 1,835.96	,	,		
2047- Other Fiscal Services				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	RE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	S AND			
103 - Promotion of Small Savings				
(4) 0308 - District Establishment				
O. 749.98	543.03	542.97	(-) 0.06	
R. (-) 206.95				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE				
090 - Secretariat				
(5) 0488 - Finance Department				
O. 3,19,989.46				
S. 0.01	63,232.26	63,229.75	(-) 2.51	
R. (-) 2,56,757.21				
(6) 2763 - Programme Delivery &	Outcome Monitor	ing Unit		
O. 170.00	70.11	70.10	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 99.89				
(7) 3002 - Financial Literacy & Inv		s Programme		
O. 100.01	75.74	75.73	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 24.27				
Surrender of provision by ₹2,5 based on actual requirement.	8,924.28 lakh in	respect of Sl. Nos.(3)	to (7) above was	
Specific reasons for such less r lakh at Sl. No.(5) have not been furnis	hed (June 2024).		al saving of ₹2.51	
(8) 3427 - Odisha Public Assets Mo	Sintoring System	(OPAMS)		
O. 500.00 R. (-) 500.00				
K. (-) 500.00				

Entire provision of ₹500.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

# PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

Grant No 05 Contd.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		(₹ in lakh) State Sector			
090 - Secretariat					
(9) 3125 - Odisha Infrastructure	Development Fund	d (OIDF)			
for PPP Projects	1				
O. 5,000.00					
S. 1,739.61	103.49	103.49			
R. (-) 6,636.12					
(10) 3426 - State Capability and					
Policy Program-EAF O. 20,000.00	2.61	2.61			
	2.01	2.01			
	ministration				
2054- Treasury and Accounts Adu ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT					
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR					
097 - Treasury Establishment					
(11) 0534 - General					
O. 9,240.30	7,085.21	7,081.92	(-) 3.29		
R. (-) 2,155.09	7,005.21	7,001.72	(-) 5.29		
098 - Local Fund Audit					
(12) 0308 - District Establishmer	nt				
0. 5,367.58	4,216.16	4,215.79	(-) 0.37		
R. (-) 1,151.42	1,210.10	1,215.75	() 0.57		
Surrender/diversion of provi	sion by ₹29.940.02	lakh from Sl. Nos (9	)) to $(12)$ above was		
based on actual requirement.	(2), (2), (2), (2)	2 lakii 110111 51. 1103.(5	<i>(12)</i> above was		
Specific reasons for such le	ss requirement as v	well as reasons for fi	nal saving of ₹3.29		
lakh at Sl. No.(11) have not been in	timated (June 2024		C		
2071- Pensions and Other Retiren	nent Benefits				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI	ΓURE				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO					
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	RE				
01- Civil					
101 - Superannuation and Retireme					
(13) 1549 - Voluntary Retirement State Government En		ration Benefits for			
O. 15.00					
R () 15.00					

R.	(-) 15.00
----	-----------

(14) 1551 - Voluntary separation scheme for NMR, DLR

О.	12.50		••	
R.	(-) 12.50			

G	rant No 05 Co	ntd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(15) 2707 - Allowances to retired J	udicial Officers/		
of Judicial Officers		running rensioners	
O. 225.00			
R. (-) 225.00			
Specific reasons for surrende	r of entire provi	sion of ₹252.50 lakł	in respect of Sl
Nos.(13) to (15) above have not been			_
102 - Commuted Value of Pensions			
(16) 1038 - Pension and Pensionar	y Benefits		
O. 1,60,000.00	1,30,427.19	1,30,427.18	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 29,572.81			
Withdrawal of provision by ₹2			•
Specific reasons for such less	requirement have	e not been communica	ted (June 2024).
103 - Compassionate Allowance			
(17) 1038 - Pension and Pensionar	y Benefits		
O. 112.50			
R. (-) 112.50			
108 - Contributions to Provident Fund	S		
(18) 1018 - Other Items			
O. 112.50			
R. (-) 112.50	1 (17)	1(10) 1	
Entire provision of ₹225.00 lak assigning any specific reason (June 20		and (18) above was su	irrendered withou
	<i>J24)</i> .		
111 - Pensions to Legislators			
(19) 1038 - Pension and Pensionar	2,496.30	2 406 20	
O. 3,712.50 R. (-) 1,216.20	2,490.30	2,496.30	
2075- Miscellaneous General Servic	0.5		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATION MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(20) 2897 - Fund for Protection of	Interest of Denos	ritors	
O. 27,000.00	691.14	691.14	
R. (-) 26,308.86	021.14	071.14	
Anticipated saving of ₹27,525	506 lakh in resn	ect of Sl. Nos (19) ar	nd (20) above wa
surrendered without assigning any spe			14 (20) above wa
2202- General Education			

**PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**STATE SECTOR SCHEMESState Sector

HeadTotal GrantActual ExpenditureExcess (+) Saving (-)03 - Government Colleges and Institutes( $\overline{\mathbf{r}}$ in lakh)( $\overline{\mathbf{r}}$ in lakh)103 - Government Colleges and Institutes(21)3483 - 15th FC ( $\overline{\mathbf{r}}$ and Britiutes)(21)3483 - 15th FC ( $\overline{\mathbf{r}}$ and $\overline{\mathbf{r}}$ by 0,000) $\mathbf{R}$ (-) 4,000.002210- Medical and Public Health PROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState SectorSTATE SECTOR SCHEMESState Sector06- Public Health 003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector 00.1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector 00.1,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector 0200 - Other Systems210 - Medication	Grant No 05 Contd.				
(₹ in lakh)03 - Government Colleges and Institutes(21) 3483 - 15th FC Grants for Higher Education O. 4,000.00O. 4,000.00Colspan="2">Colspan="2"104 Higher EducationO. 4,000.00Colspan="2">Colspan="2">Colspan="2"Colspan="2">Colspan="2" <td< th=""><th>Head</th><th></th><th></th><th></th></td<>	Head				
03- University and Higher Education103 - Government Colleges and Institutes(21)3483 - 15th FC Grants for Higher Education0. $4,000.00$ R.(-) 4,000.002210- Medical and Public HealthPROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState Sector SCHEMESState Sector Od-Public Health00- Public Health Sector0.1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.00112 - Public Health Laboratories(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00112 - Public Health FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00112 - Public Health FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00120 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.4,300.00R.(-) 11,100.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from S1. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS ANDMAINTERANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pension under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters <td< th=""><th></th><th></th><th>-</th><th>Sur-9()</th></td<>			-	Sur-9()	
103 - Government Colleges and Institutes(21) $3483 - 15th$ FC Grants for Higher EducationO. $4,000.00$ R.(-) $4,000.00$ 2210- Medical and Public HealthPROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState Sector06-Public HealthPROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState Sector06-Public Health003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.1,800.00R.(-) 1,800.00(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00R.(-) 200.00(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.1,100.00200 - Other Systems(2)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorC.0.4,300.00R.(-) 1,100.00200 - Other Systems(2)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector2235-Social Security and WelfareAddottal Sector2235-Social Security and WelfareAddottal Securi	03- University and Higher Education	n			
O.  4,000.00					
R.(-) 4,000.002210- Medical and Public Health PROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState SectorOG-Public HealthOG-Public HealthOG-Public Health FC Grants for Health SectorO.1,800.00R.(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 200.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00Z25- Social Security and WelfareResponsion of ₹21,400.00 lakh from S1. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024)Z235- Social Security and WelfareProgrammesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security Schemes </td <td>(21) 3483 - 15th FC Grants for H</td> <td>igher Education</td> <td></td> <td></td>	(21) 3483 - 15th FC Grants for H	igher Education			
2210- Medical and Public Health PROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState Sector06-Public Health003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from SI. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235 Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pension under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50333.36333.24(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00162.50151.76(27)10	O. 4,000.00				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUREState Sector66-Public Health003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.1,800.000.1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.000.200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.4,300.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60-Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76 </td <td>R. (-) 4,000.00</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	R. (-) 4,000.00				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMESState Sector06-Public Health003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.1,800.00R.(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.000.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from SI. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50333.36333.24(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76	2210- Medical and Public Health				
06- Public Health003 - Training(22)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.1,800.00R.(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector0.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50233.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
003 - Training    (22)  3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector    0.  1,800.00    R.  (-) 1,800.00    107 - Public Health Laboratories    (23)  3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector    0.  200.00    R.  (-) 200.00    II12 - Public Health Education    (24)  3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector    0.  11,100.00    R.  (-) 11,100.00    200 - Other Systems    (25)  3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector    0.  11,100.00    200 - Other Systems    (25)  3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector    0.  4,300.00    R.  (-) 4,300.00    Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).    2235- Social Security and Welfare    ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE    ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND    MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE    60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes    102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes    (26)  1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters    0.  2,	STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector		
(22) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorR(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from S1. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14 <td< td=""><td>06- Public Health</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>	06- Public Health				
O.1,800.00R.(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorQ.200.00R.(-) 200.00(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorQ.111,00.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorQ0 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector<	003 - Training				
R.(-) 1,800.00107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from S1. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	(22) 3485 - 15th FC Grants for He	alth Sector			
107 - Public Health Laboratories(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	O. 1,800.00				
(23)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedvithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	R. (-) 1,800.00				
O.200.00R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health Sector <t< td=""><td>107 - Public Health Laboratories</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	107 - Public Health Laboratories				
R.(-) 200.00112 - Public Health Education(24) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO. $11,100.00$ R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO. $4,300.00$ R.(-) 4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	(23) 3485 - 15th FC Grants for He	alth Sector			
112 - Public Health Education(24)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	O. 200.00				
(24) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorR.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorQ.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersQ.2,129.50333.36333.24R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersQ.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0,74	R. (-) 200.00				
O.11,100.00R.(-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25)3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorQ.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters O.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters O.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	112 - Public Health Education				
R. (-) 11,100.00200 - Other Systems(25) 3485 - 15th FC Grants for Health SectorO. 4,300.00R. (-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26) 1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO. 2,129.50A33.36A33.24(-) 0.12R. (-) 1,796.14(27) 1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO. 544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	(24) 3485 - 15th FC Grants for He	alth Sector			
200 - Other Systems(25) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO. $4,300.00$ R. $(-)4,300.00$ Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50A33.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	O. 11,100.00				
(25) $3485 - 15th$ FC Grants for Health SectorO. $4,300.00$ R.(-) $4,300.00$ Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74					
O.4,300.00R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024). <b>2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</b> MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26) 1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(-) 0.12(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.O.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	-				
R.(-) 4,300.00Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrenderedwithout assigning any specific reason (June 2024).2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74		alth Sector			
Entire provision of ₹21,400.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(21) to (25) above was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024). <b>2235- Social Security and Welfare</b> <b>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</b> <b>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</b> <b>MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</b> <b>60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes</b> 102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes (26) 1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters O. 2,129.50 333.36 333.24 (-) 0.12 R. (-) 1,796.14 (-) 0.12 (27) 1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters O. 544.00 152.50 151.76 (-) 0.74					
without assigning any specific reason (June 2024). <b>2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes</b> 102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26) 1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO. 2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R. (-) 1,796.14(27) 1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO. 544.00151.76(-) 0.74					
2235- Social Security and WelfareADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74			Nos. $(21)$ to $(25)$ abov	e was surrendered	
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74		(June 2024).			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom Fighters0.2,129.50333.36333.24(-) 0.12R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters0.544.00152.50151.76(-) 0.74	C C				
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes $102$ - Pensions under Social Security Schemes $(26)$ $1039$ - Pension to Freedom FightersO. $2,129.50$ R. $(-)$ R. $(-)$ $1,796.14$ (27) $1044$ - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO. $544.00$ $152.50$ $151.76$ $(-)$ $0.74$					
102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes(26)1039 - Pension to Freedom FightersO.2,129.50R.(-) 1,796.14(27)1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom FightersO.544.00152.50151.76					
$      \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	60- Other Social Security and Welfa	re Programmes			
O.  2,129.50  333.36  333.24  (-) 0.12    R.  (-) 1,796.14  (-) 0.12  (-) 0.12    (27)  1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters  (-) 0.74    O.  544.00  152.50  151.76		•			
R.  (-) 1,796.14    (27)  1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters    O.  544.00    152.50  151.76	(26) 1039 - Pension to Freedom Fi	ighters			
(27) 1044 - Pension to unprisoned Freedom Fighters O. 544.00 152.50 151.76 (-) 0.74	O. 2,129.50	333.36	333.24	(-) 0.12	
O. 544.00 152.50 151.76 (-) 0.74	R. (-) 1,796.14				
		Freedom Fighter	S		
R (-) 391 50	O. 544.00	152.50	151.76	(-) 0.74	
K. (-) 591.50	R. (-) 391.50				

Head	Total	Actual	
	Grant	Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Withdrawal of provision by ₹ vas based on actual requirement	52,187.64 lakh i	n respect of Sl. Nos.(2	26) and (27) abov
Specific reasons for such less	requirement hav	ve not been furnished (	June 2024).
28) 2792 - Ex-gratia & Compensa	ation		
O. 100.00			
R. (-) 100.00			
Reasons for surrender of entir	e provision of ₹	100.00 lakh have not b	een received (Jun
.024).			```
401- Crop Husbandry			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
TATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
04 - Agricultural Farms			
29) 3486 - 15th FC Grants for A	griculture Refor	rms	
O. 22,600.00			
R. (-) 22,600.00			
054- Roads and Bridges			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
TATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
4- District and Other Roads			
37 - Road Works			
30) 3487 - 15th FC Grants for M	aintenance of Pl	MGSY Roads	
O. 27,500.00			
R. (-) 27,500.00			
Specific reasons for entire an 30) above have not been communica		g of ₹50,100.00 lakh a	at Sl. Nos.(29) an
iv) The above savings were partly	· · · · · ·	ss under the following	g heads:
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

# 01- Stamps-Judicial

101 - Cost of Stamps

(31) 1740 - Cost of Stamps - Judicial

О.	40.00	183.00	183.00
R.	143.00		

••

Grant No 05 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
02 Stamme New Ledisial			(₹ in lakh)	
<i>02- Stamps-Non-Judicial</i> 101 - Cost of Stamps				
(32) 1741 - Cost of Stamp	ps - Non-Ju	Idicial		
O. 1,8		2,063.40	2,063.38	(-) 0.02
R. 2	238.40			
2040- Taxes on Sales, Trad	le etc.			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPER		AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPEN 001 - Direction and Adminis				
(33) 1246 - Sales Tax Tri				
	371.83	454.28	445.98	(-) 8.30
R.	82.45	10 1120	10000	()0.50
2052- Secretariat-General	1			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP		RE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPER				
MAINTENANCE EXPEN				
003 - Training				
(34) 0843 - Madhusudan	Das Region	nal Academy of	Finance	
O. 1,4	492.16	2,042.81	2,042.70	(-) 0.11
R	550.65			
2054- Treasury and Accou	nts Admin	istration		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	PENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPER		AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE			
098 - Local Fund Audit				
(35) 0617 - Headquarters	1			()
	044.96	1,282.93	1,282.85	(-) 0.08
	237.97			
Enhancement of pro				(31) to $(35)$ above
was made without assigning <b>Notes and Comments -</b>	any specifi	ic reason (June 2	2024).	
REVENUE(Charged)				
(i) Almost the entire ava	ailable savi	ng of ₹1.111.22	lakh (₹1,111.21 lakh	) was surrendered
during March 2024.			( ,	,
(ii) Saving occurred und	er the follo	wing heads:-		
	-			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2052- Secretariat-General Services

			Grant No 05 Cor	ntd.	
	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
		E EXPENDIT			
		OPERATIO			
090 - Secret		<b>XPENDITUR</b>	E		
		e Department			
(30) 0400	O.	20.00	2.84	2.84	
			2.64	2.04	
	R.	(-) 17.16			
		Other Retiren			
		E EXPENDIT			
		OPERATIO			
	ANCE E	<b>XPENDITUR</b>	E		
<i>01- Civil</i>	<b>C1</b>	•			
	•	•	of High Court Judg	ges	
(37) 1038		n and Pension	ary Benefits		
	О.	658.12			
	R.	(-) 658.12			
(38) 2677			d High Court Judge	es/Chief Justices	
	•	by the State Go			
	O.	507.37	94.32	94.32	
P	R.	(-) 413.05	C <b>T</b> 400 01 1 1 1		
				at Sl. Nos.(36) and (	
*	ovision of	658.12 lakn	at SI. $No.(37)$ above	ve have not been co	mmunicated (June
2024).	hutions to	Pensions and	Crotuition		
	2 - Other I		Gratumes		
(39) 1012	0.	112.50			
	0. R.	(-) 112.50		••	
2075- Misce		General Serv	ices		
		E EXPENDIT			
		OPERATIO			
		XPENDITUR			
800 - Other					
	2 - Miscel				
	О.	5.00			
	R.	(-) 5.00			
Entii	e provisic	on of ₹117.501	akh at Sl. Nos.(39) a	and (40) above was s	urrendered without
assigning an	y specific	reason (June	2024).		
				under the following	head:-
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	~~~~5()

# 2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade etc. ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

(₹ in lakh)

Grant No 05 Contd.					
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
ESTABLISHMENT, MAINTENANCE EX					
001 - Direction and Ad	ministration				
(41) 0617 - Headqua	arters Establi	shment			
О.	0.01	94.64	94.63	(-) 0.01	
R.	94.63				

Augmentation of provision by ₹94.63 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

The expenditure in the Grant, Capital Section (Voted), does not include ₹15,647.00 lakh met out of advance from the Contingency Fund but not recouped to the fund till the end of the year.

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **CAPITAL(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹95,902.01 lakh, the department surrendered 86,546.17 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹95,902.01 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹26,081.27 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outlay on Pub	lic Works		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE	NDITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERA	TIONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPEND	ITURE		
01- Office Buildings			
051 - Construction			
(42) 0182 - Construction of	Buildings		
O. 22,00	0.00 10,657.36	1,301.35	(-) 9,356.01
R. (-) 11,342	2.64		
4215- Capital Outlay on Wat	er Supply and Sanitat	ion	
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	ſURE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEME	S	<b>State Sector</b>	
01- Water Supply			
102 - Rural Water Supply			
(43) 3478 - Scheme for Spe	cial Central Assistance	to States for	
Capital Expend	iture		
O. 40,000			
R. (-) 40,000	0.00		

		Gr	ant No 05 Co	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
of entire 4216- C ADMI ESTAB	e provision o Capital Outla NISTRATI BLISHMEN		tt Sl. No.(43) abo RE	42.64 lakh at Sl. No.(4 ove have not been furn	
		sidential Building	5		
		Accommodation			
		truction of Buildin	gs		
、 <i>/</i>	0.	12,500.00	10,039.64	10,039.64	
	R.	(-) 2,460.36	~	<i>`</i>	
4711- C	Capital Outla	ay on Flood Cont	rol Projects		
	-	XPENDITURE	-		
STATE	SECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Flo	od Control				
103 - Ci	ivil Works				
(45)		me for Special Cer tal Expenditure	ntral Assistance t	to States for	
	0.	8,000.00			
	R.	(-) 8,000.00			
entire p 2024).	provision of		Sl. No.(45) abo	36 lakh at Sl. No.(44) ve have not been cor	
	-	AY ON TOWET TROJ XPENDITURE	cets		
	E SECTOR	. –		State Sector	
		nd Distribution			
	onstruction				
(46)		me for Special Cer tal Expenditure	ntral Assistance t	to States for	
	0.	80,000.00	64,608.00	64,608.00	
	R.	(-) 15,392.00	~	<i>`</i>	
190 - In		Public Sector and	Other Undertak	ings	
	3478 - Sche	me for Special Cer tal Expenditure		-	
	_	13,999.99	3,661.00	3,661.00	
	R.	(-) 10,338.99	,	,	
1875 6		av on Other Indu	stuiss		

4875- Capital Outlay on Other Industries

	Grant No 05 C	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
60- Other Industries			
800 - Other Expenditure	~	~ ^	
(48) 3478 - Scheme for Special ( Capital Expenditure	Central Assistance	to States for	
O. 1,30,000.01	19,668.00	) 19,668.00	
R. (-) 1,10,332.01			
Anticipated saving of ₹1, surrendered without assigning any s			o (48) above was
5054- Capital Outlay on Roads an	nd Bridges		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
04- District and Other Roads			
101 - Bridges			
(49) 3478 - Scheme for Special ( Capital Expenditure	Central Assistance	to States for	
O. 28,000.00 R. (-) 28,000.00			
5475- Capital Outlay on Other Go	eneral Economic	Services	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(50) 2618 - State Viability Gap I Infrastructure Develo	· · · ·	ince for	
O. 5,000.00 R. (-) 5,000.00			
Entire provision of ₹33,000 surrendered without assigning any s			nd (50) above was
7610- Loans to Government Serva		,	
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR			
204 - Advances for purchase of Con	nputers		
(51) 0825 - Loans and Advances	-		
O. 1,500.00	982.48	982.40	(-) 0.08
R. (-) 517.52			
800 - Other Advances	1		

# Grant No. - 05 Contd.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	8()
	O. R.	and Advances 12,000.02 (-) 6,675.08	5,324.94	5,324.94	
		provision by ₹7,1 ng any specific re		ect of Sl. Nos.(51) an	nd (52) above was
	•		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	under the following [	heads:
	Head	<u> </u>	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
<b>4700- C</b>	Capital Outla	y on Major Irrig	ation		
PROG	RAMME EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
STATE	E SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
		Irrigation Projec	t-Commercial		
800 - O	ther Expendit	ure			
(53)		ne for Special Cer al Expenditure	ntral Assistance to	States for	
	О.	80,000.00			
	S.	0.01	1,67,032.18	1,67,032.17	(-) 0.01
	R.	87,032.17			
5054- C	Capital Outla	y on Roads and <b>I</b>	Bridges		
		<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
STATE	E SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
	trict and Othe				
	ther Expendit				
(54)		ne for Special Cer al Expenditure	tral Assistance to	States for	
	O. R.	80,000.00 38,051.89	1,18,051.89	1,18,051.88	(-) 0.01
5055- C	Capital Outla	y on Road Trans	sport		
	•	KPENDITURE	1		
STATE	E SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
	ands and Buil				
	3478 - Schen	ne for Special Cer al Expenditure	ntral Assistance to	States for	
	0.	9,999.97	20,000.00	20,000.00	
	R.	10,000.03			
5465- II	nvestments i	n General Finand	cial and Trading	Institutions	
		<b>EXPENDITU</b>	-		

Grant No. - 05 Concld.

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
ESTABLISHMENT, MAINTENANCE EX		AND		
01- Investments in Ge	neral Financial	Institutions		
190 - Investments in P	ublic Sector and	Other Undertakin	ngs, Banks etc.	
(56) 1276 - Share C	Capital Investmen	nt		
О.	0.01	1,791.99	1,791.98	(-) 0.01
R.	1,791.98			
7610- Loans to Gover	rnment Servant	s, etc.		
ADMINISTRATIVI	E EXPENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT, MAINTENANCE EX		AND		
201 - House Building	Advances (HBA	.)		
(57) 0825 - Loans a	and Advances			
О.	25,000.00			
S.	21,080.64	63,798.44	63,798.43	(-) 0.01
R.	17,717.80			

Additional provision of ₹1,54,593.87 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(53) to (57) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

<b>Grant No. 06 - Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department</b>	Grant No. 06	- Expenditure rela	ting to the Comm	erce Department
---	--------------	--------------------	------------------	-----------------

- Major Heads -
- 2052- Secretariat-General Services
- 2058- Stationery and Printing
- 2203- Technical Education
- 2230- Labour and Employment
- **3051- Ports and Light Houses**
- **3056- Inland Water Transport**

# 4058- Capital Outlay on Stationery and Printing

# 5051- Capital Outlay on Ports and Light Houses

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	,
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	94,27,75	98,37,69	82,94,74	(-)15,42,95
Supplementary -	4,09,94			
A	mount surrendered du	ring the year (March 20	024)	15,39,33
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
A	mount surrendered du	ring the year (March 20	024)	1
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	81,65,00	81,65,00	31,43,00	(-)50,22,00
A	mount surrendered du	ring the year (March 20	024)	50,22,00
Notes and Com	nents -			

# **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,542.95 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,539.33 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,542.95 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹409.94 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2052- Secretariat-General S ADMINISTRATIVE EXP ESTABLISHMENT,OPER MAINTENANCE EXPENI 090 - Secretariat	ENDITURE ATIONS AND	)		
(1) 0157 - Commerce Dep	partment			
О.	435.45			
S.	17.27	369.65	369.56	(-) 0.09
R. (	-) 83.07			

	Gr	ant No 06 Contd.		
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXI STATE SECTOR SC			State Sector	
090 - Secretariat		,	State Sector	
(2) 0157 - Commer	ce Denartment			
(2) 0137 commen S.	238.40	168.82	168.82	
В. R.	(-) 69.58	100.02	100.02	
Anticipated sav without assigning any	ving of ₹152.65 lak	th in respect of Sl. No ine 2024).	os.(1) and (2) above	was surrendered
2058- Stationery and	-	,		
ADMINISTRATIVE	0			
ESTABLISHMENT, MAINTENANCE EX		ND		
001 - Direction and Ad	Iministration			
(3) 0618 - Headqua	rters Organisation			
О.	1,319.17	975.37	975.18	(-) 0.1
R.	(-) 343.80			
101 - Purchase and Su	pply of Stationery S	Stores		
(4) 1367 - Stationer	y Offices			
О.	182.21	155.48	155.43	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 26.73			
102 - Printing, Storage	and Distribution of	f Forms		
(5) 1097 - Printing				
0.	1,604.18			
S.	79.89	1,396.08	1,396.00	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 287.99			
103 - Government Pres				
(6)  0324 - District H				
0.	291.63	222 (2	222.50	() 0 0
S.	0.30	222.62	222.59	(-) 0.0
R. (7) 0846 - Main Pre	(-) 69.31			
(7) 0846 - Main Pre O.	2,716.34			
0. S.	73.15	2,499.00	2,496.18	(-) 2.82
3. R.	(-) 290.49	2,777.00	2,770.10	(-) 2.0.
2203- Technical Educ				
ADMINISTRATIVE				
ESTABLISHMENT,				
MAINTENANCE EX				
103 - Technical Schoo				

103 - Technical Schools
Grant No 06 Contd.				
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(8) 1098 - Printing and Al	lied Trades			
0.	121.59	92.63	92.60	(-) 0.03
R. (·	-) 28.96			
2230- Labour and Employn				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP				
ESTABLISHMENT,OPER MAINTENANCE EXPENI				
03- Training				
003 - Training of Craftsmen	1			
(9) 0040 - Appointment of	f Apprentices in th	e Trades under A	Apprentices Act	
О.	107.00	71.29	71.29	
	-) 35.71	/1.2/	/1.2/	
<ul> <li>was surrendered due to i). no.</li> <li>3). less consumption of electrime, 6). less booking of OT a surrendered basing on actual</li> <li>Specific reasons for s</li> <li>3051- Ports and Light House</li> </ul>	tricity, 4). non-sub and 7). non-filling requirement. uch less requireme	omission of clain up of vacant pos	ns, 5). non-submission ts. Balance saving of	n of bills in due ₹72.11 lakh was
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP ESTABLISHMENT,OPER MAINTENANCE EXPENI	ATIONS AND			
02- Minor Ports	JIIUKE			
102 - Port Management				
(10) 1921 - Development	of Minor Ports - I	Direction		
(10) 1521 Development O.	196.81			
S.	0.43	116.67	116.63	(-) 0.04
R. (-	-) 80.57			
(11) 1924 - Development	,	ecutive		
0.	357.72	268.31	268.27	(-) 0.04
R. (·	-) 89.41			
PROGRAMME EXPEND	ITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEM	ES	1	State Sector	
02- Minor Ports				
102 - Port Management				
(12) 1924 - Development		ecutive		
О.	202.00	175.71	175.70	(-) 0.01
R. (·	-) 26.29			

	G	rant No 06 Cont	d.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	~~~ ()
3056- Inland Water T	ransport		(,	
ADMINISTRATIVE	EXPENDITURE	E		
ESTABLISHMENT,C	<b>PERATIONS</b> A	ND		
MAINTENANCE EX	PENDITURE			
104 - Navigation				
(13) 1034 - Passenge	er Launch Service	s in Chandabali and	d Hirakud Sector	
О.	229.95			
S.	0.31	179.12	2 179.09	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 51.14			
(14) 1035 - Passenge	er Launch Service	s in Chandabali an	d Hirakud Sector and	
Estuarie	s of Tidal Rivers			
О.	285.57			
S.	0.06	246.7	6 246.72	(-) 0.04
R.	(-) 38.87			
			Nos.(10) to (14) above	e was surrendered
without assigning any s	pecific reason (Ju	ne 2024).		
PROGRAMME EXP	ENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCI	HEMES		State Sector	
001 - Direction and Ad	ministration			
(15) 0618 - Head Qu	arter Organisation	1		
О.	68.00	22.7	5 22.74	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 45.25			
Curtailment of	provision by ₹45.	25 lakh was attrib	uted mainly to non-rec	eipt of bills from
NSIC and AMC.				
003 - Training and Reso	earch			
(16) 2403 - Renovat	ion of Crew Train	ing Institute at Cha	indabali	
О.	500.00	330.0	0 330.00	
R.	(-) 170.00			
Specific reasons	s for withdrawal c	of provision by ₹17	0.00 lakh have not bee	en furnished (June
2024).				

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
3056 Inland Water Transport			

**3056- Inland Water Transport ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE** 

Grant No 06 Contd.				
Head	То	tal	Actual	Excess (+)
	Gr	ant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
001 - Direction and Administra	ation			
(17) 0618 - Head Quarter O	Organisation			
O. 1	52.64			
S.	0.03	185.91	185.82	(-) 0.09
R.	33.24			
Augmentation of provis	sion by ₹33.24 lakh	was made ba	using on actual require	ement.
Specific reasons for suc	•			
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	ſURE		, ,	,
STATE SECTOR SCHEME	S		State Sector	
001 - Direction and Administra	ation			
(18) 2384 - Purchase of new	v Launches			
	200.00	357.83	357.83	
	57.83			
	· · · · ·			

Additional provision of ₹157.83 lakh was made for non-receipt of bill towards purchase of Solar Boats from concerned manufacturer.

(v) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for transactions have been explained in note (vi) under Grant No.20 - Expenditure relating to Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances is given below: -

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
	(₹ in lakh)			
3051 – Ports and Light Houses				
Stock	5.28			5.28
Miscellaneous Work Advance	(-)0.63			(-)0.63
TOTAL:	4.65	••	••	4.65

## Grant No. - 06 Concld.

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire eventual saving of ₹5,022.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 5051- Capital Outlay on Ports and Light Houses PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector 02- Minor Ports 200 - Other Small Ports (19) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF) 0. 5,000.00 ... ...

R. (-) 5,000.00

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹5,000.00 lakh remained un-explained (June 2024).

(iii) No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions under each Sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below: -

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
	(₹ in lakh)			
5051 – Capital Outlay on Ports and Light Houses				
Stock	0.08			0.08
Miscellaneous Work Advance	(-)55.97			(-)55.97
TOTAL:	(-)55.89	••	••	(-)55.89



Grant No. 07 - Expenditure relating to the Works Department

Major Heads -2052- Secretariat-General Services 2059- Public Works 2216- Housing 2230- Labour and Employment 3053- Civil Aviation 3054- Roads and Bridges 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing 5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

		fotal Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)		
	A	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
			(₹ in thousand)			
<b>REVENUE -</b>						
Voted -						
Original - 24	,54,54,04	25,64,79,58	24,01,70,15	(-)1,63,09,43		
Supplementary - 1	,10,25,54					
Amount surr	endered during	the year (March 202	24)	1,36,56,46		
Charged -						
Original -	10,46,16	10,46,16	3,50,31	(-)6,95,85		
Amount surre	endered during	the year (March 202	24)	6,95,84		
CAPITAL -						
Voted -						
Original - 69	,98,00,00	72,67,99,98	72,74,68,66	(+)6,68,68		
Supplementary - 2	,69,99,98					
Amount surr	endered during	the year (March 202	24)	1,03,31,59		
Charged -						
Original -	10,00,00	10,00,00	1,22,69	(-)8,77,31		
Amount surr	Amount surrendered during the year (March 2024)					
Notes and Comments -						

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹16,309.43 lakh, the department surrendered ₹13,656.46 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹16,309.43 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹11,025.54 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
БОТ			D	(₹ in lakh)	)
	ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXI		D		
	Secretariat	ENDITURE			
(1)	1580 - Works De	nartment			
(1)	0.	972.21			
	5.	16.62	849.2	1 846.12	(-) 3.0
	3. R.	(-) 139.62	049.2	1 040.12	(-) 3.0
		• •	2 lobb was based	on actual requiremen	+
				as reasons for final sa	
have	not been communi				aving of <b>x</b> 5.09 lak
	- Public Works	eated (Faile 2021).			
	INISTRATIVE	EVDENINITIDE			
	ABLISHMENT,O		JD		
	ADLISHMEN I, O NTENANCE EXI		(D		
	office Buildings	LIDITORL			
	Construction				
(2)		orks Grant at the di	sposal of		
(2)		Department- (Apx	•		
	0.	152.00	38.0	6 38.05	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 113.94			() ===
			by ₹113.94 lakh l	have not been intimate	ed (June 2024).
80- G	General	<u>-</u>			
	Direction and Adr	ninistration			
(3)		hitect- Office Estal	olishment		
(-)	0.	890.93	542.84	4 542.79	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 348.09			()
(4)		ineer, National Hig	wavs and Project	cts- Office	
( )	Establish		5		
	О.	910.65	593.74	4 593.70	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 316.91			() 010
(5)		ineer, Roads and B	Buildings- Office I	Establishment	
(-)	0.	4,033.90			
	S.	1.40	3,078.0	6 3,076.80	(-) 1.2
	R.	(-) 957.24	2,070.0		() 1.2
(6)		Engineer, Nationa	l Highways- Estal	blishment	
(~)	0.	2,980.98	2,600.9		(+) 1.6
					1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

Grant No 07 Contd.						
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(7)	0442 - Executiv	ve Engineer, Road	s and Buildings- Establ	lishment		
	О.	19,857.65				
	S.	7.07	15,999.19	15,995.44	(-) 3.75	
	R.	(-) 3,865.53				
(8)	1408 - Superin	tending Engineer,	National Highway- Est	ablishment		
	0.	663.06	359.01	359.63	(+) 0.62	
	R.	(-) 304.05				
(9)	1409 - Superin	tending Engineer,	Roads and Buildings- I	Establishment		
	Ō.	2,014.12	-			
	S.	0.45	1,754.91	1,754.83	(-) 0.08	
	R.	(-) 259.66				
(10)	2423 - State P	Procurement Cell				
	О.	117.62	84.92	84.88	(-) 0.04	
	R.	(-) 32.70				
052 -	052 - Machinery and Equipment					
(11)	•	and Building Orga	anisation			
、 <i>/</i>	О.	2,107.08	1,265.29	1,265.22	(-) 0.07	
	R.	(-) 841.79	,	,		

Curtailment of provision by ₹7,305.96 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(3) to (11) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹5.01 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (5) & (7) and reasons for final excess of ₹1.60 lakh at SI No. (6) have not been intimated (June 2024).

## 2216- Housing

## ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

#### **05- General Pool Accommodation**

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

(12) 0920 - Minor Works Grant at the disposal of Heads of Department- (Apx-B)

О.	152.40	29.83	29.82	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 122.57			

Anticipated saving of ₹122.57 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024),

## 2230- Labour and Employment

### ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

**ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND** 

#### MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Training

		Gra	ant No 07 Contd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
102 - A	pprenticeship T	raining		(X III IAKII)	
		e	ighways and Project	s- Office	
(10)	Establis				
	О.	75.00	9.86	9.85	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 65.14			
(14)	0127 - Chief Er	. /	Buildings- Office Es	stablishment	
	О.	150.00	106.75	106.66	(-) 0.09
	R.	(-) 43.25			
3054- R	Roads and Brid				
ADMI	NISTRATIVE	EXPENDITURE			
ESTAB	BLISHMENT,C	<b>PERATIONS AN</b>	D		
MAIN	<b>FENANCE EX</b>	PENDITURE			
01- Nat	ional Highways	5			
104 - N	ational Highway	ys Urban Links			
(15)		*	Roads under Chief I	Engineer(National	
		y & Project)			
	О.	2,320.00 (-) 574.29	1,745.71	1,745.70	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 574.29			
	te Highways				
	oad Works				
(16)			Roads under Chief I	Engineer (National	
	e .	y & Project)			
	О.	1,478.86	913.48	913.21	(-) 0.27
	R.	(-) 565.38			
80- Gen					
		lic Sector and Othe	er Undertakings		
(17)	1230 - Rural Ro				
	O.	600.00	250.00	250.00	
		(-) 350.00		f Sl. Nos (13) to (17)	

Reduction of provision by ₹1,598.06 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(13) to (17) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been received (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 3054- Roads and Bridges

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

	Gra	ant No 07 Contd.		
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
ESTABLISHMENT,C		D		
MAINTENANCE EX	PENDITURE			
80- General				
800 - Other Expenditure	e			
(18) 0462 - Expendit	ture in connection v	with Barricading		
О.	1,380.00	3,380.00	3,380.00	
R.	2,000.00			

Specific reasons for additional provision of ₹2,000.00 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(iv) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section under the head "Suspense" (Debit). The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (v) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of the transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2023-24 is given below:

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
2059 – Public Works				
Workshop Suspense	40.08			40.08
Stock	3,278.01			3,278.01
Miscellaneous Work Advance	4,454.48			4,454.48
Purchase	(-)2,267.56			(-)2,267.56
TOTAL:	5,505.31	••	••	5,505.31

3054 – Roads and Bridges			
Workshop Suspense	(-)469.74	••	 (-)469.74
Stock	867.33		 867.33
Miscellaneous Work Advance	2,169.90		 2,169.90
TOTAL:	2,567.46	••	 2,567.46
GRAND TOTAL:	8,072.80	••	 8,072.80

(v) Subvention from Central Road Fund:- Additional revenue realised from the excise and import duties and motor spirit is credited to the Central Road Fund constituted by the Government of India. From the fund, subventions are made to the state for expenditure on the schemes of road development approved by the Government of India. The amount received as subvention is credited in the accounts of the State Government as grant received from the Government of India and simultaneously an equivalent amount is transferred to Deposit Account "Subvention from Central Road Fund" by debit to this grant under "3054-Roads and Bridges".

#### Grant No. - 07 Contd.

The actual expenditure on the scheme approved by the Government of India is also initially booked in the Capital Section of the grant and subsequently transferred to the Deposit Account. During the year 2023-24, an amount of ₹42,341.00 lakh was credited to the fund and an expenditure of ₹45,000.00 lakh was incurred.

The balance at the credit of the fund on 31 March 2024 was ₹18,349.70 lakh. An account of the fund for 2023-24 is given in the Statement No. 21 of the Finance Accounts 2023-24.

# Notes and Comments -

### **REVENUE**(Charged)

(i) Almost the entire available saving of ₹695.85 lakh (₹695.84 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	A	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2059- Public Works				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXI				
ESTABLISHMENT,OPE		)		
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE			
80- General				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(19)  0147 - Clearance of	Liabilities			
О.	12.00			
R.	(-) 12.00			
Surrender of entire j	provision of ₹12	.00 lakh was mad	e without assigning a	ny specific reason
(June 2024).				
2216- Housing				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXI	PENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPE	RATIONS ANI	)		
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE			
05- General Pool Accomm	odation			
053 - Maintenance and Rep	airs			
(20) 0940 - Maintenance	and Repair of th	he Official Reside	nce of Governor	
0.	777.66	317.51	317.50	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 460.15			
(21) 1647 - Maintenance		Residential Buildin	igs occupied	
		Governor under		
Chief Engine	er (Roads & Bu	ildings)		
0.	242.10	32.76	32.76	
R.	(-) 209.34			
3054 Doods and Bridges				

3054- Roads and Bridges

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 07 Contd.					
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
ESTABLISHMENT,OI MAINTENANCE EXP 80- General		ND			
800 - Other Expenditure					
(22) 0836 - Lump Pro	vision for other V	Works			
0.	14.40	0.05	0.05		
R.	(-) 14.35				

Reduction of provision by ₹683.84 lakh from Sl. Nos.(20) to (22) above was made without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by  $\overline{<}668.68$  lakh ( $\overline{<}6,68,67,866$ ). The excess requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of the excess of ₹668.68 lakh, surrender of ₹10,331.59 lakh during March 2024 was injudicious and supplementary provision of ₹26,999.98 lakh obtained in September 2023 was inadequate.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	0.07
5054-	- Capital Outlay	on Roads and Brid	lges		
PRO	<b>OGRAMME EX</b>	PENDITURE			
STAT	<b>FE SECTOR SC</b>	CHEMES		<b>State Sector</b>	
03- Si	tate Highways				
337 -	Road Works				
(23)	1994 - Odisha	State Roads Project	- Road Improver	nent	
	*	nent(EAP)			
	0.	1,229.99	127.3	34 127.34	·
	R.	(-) 1,102.65			
(24)	1996 - Odisha	State Roads Project	- ISAP & Operat	ting Costs(EAP)	
	О.	41.49	7.5	51 7.50	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 33.98			
(25)		•	•	on, utility shifting and	
	other n	on-reimbursable exp	enses(EAP)		
	О.	41.49			
	R.	(-) 41.49			
789 -	Special Compon	ent Plan for Schedul	ed Castes		

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

IActualExcess (+)tExpenditureSaving (-) $(₹$ in lakh)provementsaving of ₹1,136.63 lakh in respect of SI. Not1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n4,459.5944,459.59t Programme5,237.881,05,255.12(+) 17.2
(₹ in lakh) provement  saving of ₹1,136.63 lakh in respect of SI. No 1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
provement  saving of ₹1,136.63 lakh in respect of SI. No 1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
1.49 lakh at SI. Nos. (25) & (26) above have n 4,459.59 44,459.59 t Programme
t Programme
t Programme
t Programme
t Programme
-
-
-
5,237.88 1,05,255.12 (+) 17.
District Sector
um-weirs across the state Ift foundation
901.98 901.98
ad (RIDF)
2,440.00 2,440.00
d (RIDF)
3,600.00 3,600.00
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
State Sector
State Sector
fected Areas
1,044.00 1,044.00
.,
10 2 10 3

		Gr	ant No 07 Contd.		
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
	-	provision by ₹40,6	56.55 lakh from Sl.	Nos.(27) to (32) abov	ve was based on
actual	l requirement.				
Sl. No	Specific reasons o.(28) have not bee		irement as well as rea (June 2024).	sons for final excess of	of ₹17.24 lakh at
902 -	Amount met from	Fund			
(33)	1581 - Works Ez	xecuted from Cent	tral Road Fund		
	S.	(-) 11,000.00	(-) 11,000.00		(+) 11,000.00
	Entire provision	remained unutilise	ed due to incorrect bu	dget provision in deb	it side instead of
recov		a wara partly gat	off by excess under the	a following boods	
(iv)	Head	gs were party set-	Total	Actual	
	neau		Grant	Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
4059-	- Capital Outlay o	n Public Works		( =,	
	GRAMME EXPI				
STAT	<b>FE SECTOR SCH</b>	IEMES		State Sector	
<i>01- 0</i>	ffice Buildings				
051 -	Construction				
(34)	2199 - Construct	tion of Building of	f Works Department.		
	О.	3,122.00	3,921.09	3,921.09	
	R.	799.09			
4216-	- Capital Outlay o	n Housing			
PRO	<b>GRAMME EXPI</b>	ENDITURE			
STAT	<b>FE SECTOR SCH</b>	IEMES		State Sector	
	Government Reside	•			
106 -	General Pool Acco				
(35)		tion of Building of	-		
	О.	1,682.00	2,682.00	2,681.99	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,000.00			
5054-	- Capital Outlay o	n Roads and Bri	dges		
	OGRAMME EXPI				
STAT	TE SECTOR SCH		;	State Sector	
STAT <i>03- St</i>	ΓΕ SECTOR SCH tate Highways		i	State Sector	
<b>STA</b> <i>03- S</i> 337 -	<b>FE SECTOR SCH</b> tate Highways Road Works	IEMES		State Sector	
STAT <i>03- St</i>	<b>TE SECTOR SCH</b> tate Highways Road Works 2862 - State Hig	IEMES hways Developmo	ent Project		
<b>STA</b> <i>03- S</i> 337 -	<b>FE SECTOR SCH</b> tate Highways Road Works	IEMES		<b>State Sector</b> 5,200.00	

	Grant No 07 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-I	Plan		(X III Iakii)		
(37)			ment clearances, utili	ity shifting,		
		paration and other				
	О.	1,499.92	1,653.79	1,653.79		
	R.	153.87				
(38)	3010 - Biju Exp	pressway Projects				
	О.	5,000.00	5,799.00	5,799.00		
	R.	799.00				
	istrict and Other	Roads				
	Road Works					
(39)		tion, Education and				
	O.	30.00	705.92	705.92		
$(\mathbf{A}\mathbf{O})$	R.	675.92	$(\mathbf{F} = 1 (\mathbf{D} \mathbf{D} \mathbf{F}))$			
(40)	2161 - Rural Int O.		pment Fund (RIDF)	26 250 22	(1) 0 22	
	0. R.	25,050.00 11,200.00	36,250.00	36,250.33	(+) 0.33	
789 -	Special Compone	nt Plan for Schedul	led Castes			
(41)	2161 - Rural In	frastructure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF)			
	О.	7,840.00	15,990.00	15,990.00		
	R.	8,150.00				
(42)		 wari Temple Area I conomic Initiative(S	-			
	О.	0.01				
	S.	499.99	15,262.12	15,262.12		
	R.	14,762.12				
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-I	Plan				
(43)	2161 - Rural In	frastructure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF)			
	О.	11,960.00	20,847.00	20,847.00		
	R.	8,887.00				
(44)	2456 - Road W	orks under Core Ro	oad Network			
	О.	500.00	781.18	781.18		
	R.	281.18				

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹50,408.18 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(34) to (44) above have not been received (June 2024)

## Grant No. - 07 Concld.

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Charged)

(i) Almost the entire available saving of ₹877.31 lakh (₹877.30 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector					
		State Sector			
<b>04- District and Other Roads</b> 337 - Road Works					
(45) 0836 - Lump Provision for othe	er Works				
O. 1,000.00	122.70	122.69	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 877.30					
Surrender of provision by ₹877.	.30 lakh was based on	actual requirement.			

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

Grant No. 08 - Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly

Major Heads -

2011- Parliament/ State/ Union Territory Legislatures

**4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works** 

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	74,21,88	74,41,62	46,85,87	(-)27,55,75
Supplementary -	19,74			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	27,55,27
Charged -				
Original -	83,50	83,50	32,00	(-)51,50
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	51,47
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,19,88,52	1,19,88,52	1,18,83,32	(-)1,05,20
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	1,05,20
Notes and Comme	nts -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b> )	)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,755.75 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,755.27 lakh during March 2024.

In view of the saving of ₹2,755.75 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹19.74 lakh (ii) obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Token provision could have been taken wherever necessary.

Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2011- Parliament/ State/ Union Territory Legislatures **ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE**

## 02- State/Union Territory Legislatures

<i>02-</i> S	state/Uni	on Ter	ritory Legisla	tures		
101 -	Legislat	ive As	sembly			
(1)	1012 -	Other I	Expenses			
		0.	693.00	420.93	420.91	(-) 0.02
		R.	(-) 272.07			
( <b>2</b> )	2671	Emolu	monto of Mon	have of Lagialative Assault	L 1	

••

(2)3674 - Emoluments of Members of Legislative Assembly

О.	3,620.00	1,635.28	1,635.28
R.	(-) 1,984.72		

Grant No 08 Contd.					
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			

103 - Legislative Secretariat

(3) 1006 - Odisha Legislative Assembly Secretariat

0.	3,100.38	-		
S.	19.74	2,623.74	2,623.27	(-) 0.47
R.	(-) 496.38			

Reduction of provision by ₹2,753.17 lakh from Sl. Nos.(1) to (3) above was attributed to non-payment of insurance premium, death of Ex-MLAs, non-enhancement of salaries of Judges, non-holding of seminars & meetings of various committees and Sessions of Assembly, non-promotion of the employees to higher posts, non-digitisation of Assembly work, non-receipt of required number of requisitions for repair and maintenance of computers and non-availing of LTC by the employees.

# Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹51.50 lakh, the department surrendered ₹51.47 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2011- Parliament/ State/ Union Territory Legislatures ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 02- State/Union Territory Legislatures

101	Legislative Assembl	v
101	Legislative Assembl	y

(4) 3673 - Emoluments of Speaker and Deputy Speaker

O. 83.50 R. (-) 51.47

Surrender of provision by ₹51.47 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## **CAPITAL(Voted)**

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹105.20 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 08 Concld.						
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
(₹ in lakh)						
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND						

# MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 60- Other Buildings

051 - Construction

(5) 2543 - Construction of Building of Odisha Legislative Assembly

О.	1,000.00	894.80	894.80
R.	(-) 105.20		

Reduction of provision by ₹105.20 lakh was attributed to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

66

## Grant No. 09 - Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department ( All Voted )

Major Heads -

- 2408- Food, Storage and Warehousing
- 2435- Other Agricultural Programmes
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 3456- Civil Supplies
- 3475- Other General Economic Services

#### 4408- Capital Outlay on Food Storage and Warehousing

#### 5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	32,27,09,27	36,94,01,21	24,00,62,06	(-)12,93,39,16
Supplementary -	4,66,91,94			
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (March	2024)	12,93,36,35
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,86,09	14,96,09	14,84,73	(-)11,36
Supplementary -	12,10,00			
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (March	2024)	11,36
Notes and Comme	nts -			

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,29,339.16 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,29,336.35 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of  $\overline{\mathbf{\xi}}1,29,339.16$  lakh, supplementary provision of  $\overline{\mathbf{\xi}}46,691.94$  lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2408- Food, Storage and Warehou	using		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	ΓURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO	NS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	RE		
01- Food			

101 - Procurement and Supply

	Grant No 09 Contd.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(1)	0342 - District	Forum			
	О.	1,239.50			
	S.	61.83	1,015.61	1,015.60	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 285.72	,	,	~ /
(2)	1341 - State C	onsumer Protecti	on Commission		
	О.	249.29			
	S.	33.87	202.26	202.25	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 80.90			
(3)	3087 - Odisha	State Food Com	mission		
	О.	247.76	206.08	206.08	
	R.	(-) 41.68			
	Surrender of	₹408.30 lakh in 1	respect of Sl. Nos	s.(1) to $(3)$ above wa	as based on actual
requ	irement.				
	-		requirement have	not been intimated (.	lune 2024).
	OGRAMME EX				
	TE SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
	Food	1 0 1			
	- Procurement ar				
(4)	0342 - District	1			
	S.	217.25			
	R.	(-) 217.25	1 1	1	
(Jun	Entire provisi e 2024).	on of $₹217.25$ lak	th was surrendered	d without assigning a	ny specific reason
	,				
(5)		DR Commission			
	O. S.	49.64	22.45	22.45	
	3. R.	24.20	33.45	33.45	••
102	- Food Subsidies	(-) 40.39			
(6)		Distribution Syste	m		
(0)	0.	2,63,129.81	36,153.00	36,152.99	(-) 0.01
		) 2,26,976.81	50,155.00	50,152.99	(-) 0.01
	,		17 20 lakh in rest	pect of Sl. Nos.(5) a	nd (6) above was
surre	-	-	cific reason (June		
	OGRAMME EX				
		NSORED SCHI	TMES	State Sector	
	Food	INSURED SUII	2141120	State Sector	
	- Food Subsidies				
102	2 000 500510105				

	G	rant No 09 C	ontd.	
Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(7) 3765 - SMAI	1			
S.	155.10			
R.	(-) 155.10			
	ision of ₹155.10	lakh was surr	endered due to non-	receipt of Central
Assistance.				
2435- Other Agric	•			
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHMEN	-			
MAINTENANCE				
01- Marketing and 101 - Marketing Fac				
-	eting Intelligence			
(0) 0000 - Marko O.	133.52	115.75	5 115.75	
0. R.	(-) 17.77	115.75	115.75	
		~		
3451- Secretariat-I				
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE				
090 - Secretariat	EAFENDIIUNE			
	Supplies and Cons	umer Welfare I	Department	
()) 0000 1000 . O.	785.77			
S.	5.22	605.54	4 605.47	(-) 0.07
В. R.	(-) 185.45	005.5-	f 003.47	(-) 0.07
3456- Civil Supplie				
ADMINISTRATI		BE		
ESTABLISHMEN				
MAINTENANCE	,			
001 - Direction and				
	rcement of Food g	rains Licensing	Order	
0.	741.21			
S.	3.93	630.09	629.79	(-) 0.30
В. R.	(-) 115.05	000.00	527.77	() 0.00
		respect of SL N	os.(8) to (10) above w	as based on actual
requirement.	1310.27 Iakii III		05.(0) 10 (10) above w	us oused on actual
-	sons for such less	requirement hav	ve not been communica	ated (June 2024).
-		-	ss under the following	, , ,
		Total	Actual	
Head	L	Grant	Expenditure	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

2408- Food, Storage and Warehousing

(₹ in lakh)

Grant No 09 Concld.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME E	XPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SPO	DNSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector	
01- Food				
102 - Food Subsidie	S			
(11) 3299 - Intra Fair p		and handling of Fo margin under NF		
О.	0.02	1,00,079.69	1,00,079.69	
R.	1,00,079.67			
3475- Other Gener	al Economic Ser	vices		
ADMINISTRATIV	VE EXPENDITU	J <b>RE</b>		
<b>ESTABLISHMEN</b>	T,OPERATION	S AND		
MAINTENANCE	EXPENDITURE			
106 - Regulation of	Weights and Mea	sures		
(12) 0485 - Field	Organisation			
0.	871.74			
S.	3.05	991.95	990.69	(-) 1.26
R.	117.16			
Enhancomon	t of marrian h	. <b>₹</b> 1 00 106 92 1 <sub>0</sub> 1	th in respect of SI	$N_{ex}(11)$ and $(12)$

Enhancement of provision by ₹1,00,196.83 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(11) and (12) above was made without assigning any reasons (June 2024).

#### Grant No. 10 - Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education Department

#### Major Heads -

**2202-** General Education

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

## 4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		<b>Total Grant or</b>	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	2,20,52,77,23	2,49,01,10,74	2,15,04,77,09	(-)33,96,33,65
Supplementary -	28,48,33,51			
Amou	int surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	33,64,68,96
Charged -				
Original -	15,00	15,00	9,49	(-)5,51
Amou	int surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	5,50
CAPITAL -			,	
Voted -				
Original -	4,75,03,00	5,08,53,00	2,32,74,25	(-)2,75,78,75
Supplementary -	33,50,00			
Amou	2,75,78,74			
			, does not include ₹11	1,773.14 lakh met

out of advance from the Contingency Fund but not recouped to the fund till the end of the year. Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹3,39,633.65 lakh, the department surrendered ₹3,36,468.96 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,39,633.65 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,84,833.51 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

	8		0	
Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2202- General Ed	ucation			
ADMINISTRAT	IVE EXPENDIT	ΓURE		
ESTABLISHMEN	NT,OPERATIO	NS AND		
MAINTENANCE	EXPENDITUR	RE		
01- Elementary Ed	lucation			
001 - Direction and	l Administration			
(1) 0618 - Head	quarters Organis	ation		
О.	862.55			
S.	52.10	756.58	3 751.96	(-) 4.62
R.	(-) 158.07			()
10.	()150.07			

Grant No 10 Contd.					
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
102	- Assistance to	Non-Government	Primary Schools		
(2)	0974 - Non-	Government Prim	ary Schools		
	О.	1,975.54	1,629.19	1,629.18	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 346.35			
(3)	0977 - Non-	Government Uppe	er Primary Schools		
	О.	9,149.28			
	S.	13.48	7,601.01	7,600.70	(-) 0.31
	R.	(-) 1,561.75			
104	- Inspection				
(4)	0534 - Gene				
	О.	20,250.62	18,086.44	18,083.38	(-) 3.06
	R.	(-) 2,164.18			
	Secondary Edi				
001		l Administration			
(5)	0618 - Head	quarters Organisat	tion		
	О.	661.12			
	S.	13.59	529.97	529.91	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 144.74			
(6)			econdary Education	n	
	О.	560.44			
	S.	1.82	465.07	465.01	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 97.19			
	- Inspection				
(7)	3416 - Regio	i i			
		204.98	101 (0	101.04	
	S.	0.15	181.68	181.34	(-) 0.34
	R.	(-) 23.45			
	- Teachers Tra	e			
(8)		ndary Training Scl	nool		
	0.	2,440.91	1 000 04	1 001 04	
	S.	0.25	1,922.04	1,921.94	(-) 0.10
100		(-) 519.12			
		Secondary School			
(9)	e	er Secondary Scho	0015		
	0.	4,884.61	4 150 00		
	S.	7.54	4,179.33	4,178.90	(-) 0.43
	R.	(-) 712.82	Secondary School		

110 - Assistance to Non-Government Secondary Schools

		G	Frant No 10 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	Surving ()
(10)	0976 - Non	-Government Sec	ondary Schools	( m aki)	
	0.	47,200.00	5		
	S.	4,000.00	43,580.18	43,574.08	(-) 6.10
	R.	(-) 7,619.82			
	Curtailment	of provision by ₹	13,347.49 lakh in r	espect of Sl. Nos.(1)	to (10) above was
based o	n actual req	uirement.			
				ll as reasons for final	
lakh in	respect of S	l. Nos. (1). (4) and	d (10) have not bee	n communicated (Jur	ne 2024).
(11)	3199 - Non	-Govt. Higher Sec	•		
	О.	17,000.00	13,161.82	13,161.77	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 3,838.18			
		sons for withdraw	al of provision by	3,838.18 lakh have n	ot been furnished
(June 2	· ·				
	ther Expend				
(12)	1012 - Othe	-			
	O.	2,265.01	2 510 02	2 510 02	
		2,129.90	3,510.83	3,510.82	(-) 0.01
05 I		(-) 884.08			
	iguage Deve compation of	-	anguages and Liter	oturo	
			anguages and Liter d Senior Madrasa,		
(13)	0300 - GOV O.	89.77	78.64	78.62	(-) 0.02
	0. R.	(-) 11.13	70.04	70.02	(-) 0.02
(14)		lrasa Education			
(1.)		1,198.92	941.16	941.15	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 257.76			()
103 - Sa	anskrit Educ				
(15)		ernment Tolls			
	О.	91.43	25.63	25.61	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 65.80			
(16)	0972 - Non	-Government Toa	ls		
	О.	4,031.45			
	S.	100.00	3,406.34	3,406.29	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 725.11			
(17)	1406 - Supe	erintendent of San	skrit Studies- Estal	olishment	
	0.	49.24	24.13	24.11	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 25.11			
80- Ger	neral				

001 - Direction and Administration

	Grant No 10 Co	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(18) 0618 - Headquarters Or	-		
O. 540.	19		
S. 30.8		298.83	(-) 0.06
R. (-) 272.	13		
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	URE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	8	State Sector	
01- Elementary Education			
003 - Training			
(19) 1176 - Innovation, e-Ge	- ·		
O. 100.0		21.60	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 78.	36		
800 - Other Expenditure			
(20) 2712 - Reimbursement		re in favour of	
	s under RTE Act		
O. 1,000.0			
S. 2,098.:		1,731.65	
R. (-) 1,366.8			
(21) 3255 - Gangadhar Meh	Ŧ	•	
O. 23,446.0		20,854.52	
R. (-) 2,591.4	48		
02- Secondary Education			
109 - Government Secondary S			
(22) 2856 - Modernisation of	· ·		
O. 50.0		37.49	
R. (-) 12.4		1	
110 - Assistance to Non-Gover	•	pols	
(23)  2856 - Modernisation of		107.41	
O. 150.0		127.41	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 22.5			(10) ( (00) 1
Reduction of provision was based on actual requirement		93 lakh from SI. Nos.	(12) to $(23)$ above
*			
Specific reasons for suc	-	,	une 2024).
(24) 3208 - Non-Govt. High			
O. $6,500.0$		5,360.14	
R. (-) 1,139.8		u <b>7</b> 1 120 86 lateh harra	not have intimated
Specific reasons for wit (June 2024).	norawal of provision by	y x 1,139.80 lakn nave	not been intimated

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

# **District Sector**

	G	rant No 10 Con	td.	
Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	1		(₹ in lakh)	
01- Elementary Ed		ay Meals in School	2	
(25) 3581 - PM		ay means in School	5	
(23) 5581 - 1 M O.				
	8,384.54	7,630.57	7,630.57	
	(-) 6,004.30	7,050.57	7,050.57	
789 - Special Com		heduled Castes		
(26) 3581 - PM				
	1,976.59			
	3,156.54	2,872.69	2,872.69	
	(-) 2,260.44	_,	_,	
796 - Tribal Area S				
(27) 3581 - PM	POSHAN			
· /	3,067.84			
	4,899.20	3,873.18	3,873.18	
R.	(-) 4,093.86			
02- Secondary Edi				
107 - Scholarships				
(28) 1009 - Oth	er Educational Fac	vilities		
О.	850.00	740.38	740.37	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 109.62			
Anticipated surrendered basing			et of Sl. Nos. (25) to	o (28) above wa
Specific rea	isons for such less	requirement have r	ot been furnished (Ju	ine 2024).
800 - Other Expend	diture			
(29) 3255 - Gan	gadhar Meher Siks	shya Manakbrudhi	Yojana	
О.	0.01			
S.	100.00			
R.	(-) 100.01			
Entire provi June 2024).	ision of ₹100.01 la	kh was surrendered	without assigning ar	iy specific reaso
(30) 3306 - Mo	School Abhiyan			
О.	90,800.00			
S.	21,156.00	91,861.99	91,861.98	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 20,094.01			
PROGRAMME 1	EXPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SP	ONSORED SCH	EMES	District Sector	
01- Elementary Ea	lucation			
•				

Grant No 10 Contd.					
	Неа	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(21) 2/	-01 G	4 1	· · · · ·	(₹ in lakh)	
(31) 35		States (STARS)	ning - Learning and I	Results	
	R.		14,007.42	14,007.41	(-) 0.01
113 - Sam	-				
(32) 33	0.	magra Shiksha 1,48,026.20 (-) 35,801.39	1,12,224.81	1,12,224.81	
-		-	Scheduled Castes		
(33) 33	О.	magra Shiksha 55,212.40	32,569.84	32,569.84	
(34) 35	501 - Str	(-) 22,642.56 engthening Teach States (STARS)	ning - Learning and I	Results	
	О.		3,519.39	3,519.39	
(35) 35	581 - PM	I POSHAN			
	O. S. R.	17,799.20 1,057.13 (-) 3,168.33	15,688.00	15,688.00	
796 - Trit					
	381 - Sai	magra Shiksha 84,392.30 (-) 57,269.24	27,123.06	27,123.06	
(37) 35		engthening Teach States (STARS)	ning - Learning and I	Results	
	O. S. R.	3,240.00 11,267.50 (-) 8,280.31	6,227.19	6,227.19	
(38) 35	581 - PM	1 POSHAN			
	O. S. R.	26,273.25 2,993.34 (-) 10,275.78	18,990.81	18,990.81	
02- Secon	•				
113 - San	nagra Shi	iksha			

113 - Samagra Shiksha

	Grant No 10 Con	td.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(39) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha O. 21,589.20 R. (-) 11,756.97		9,832.23	
<ul> <li>789 - Special Component Plan for</li> <li>(40) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha</li> <li>O. 11,140.00</li> <li>R. (-) 8,556.67</li> <li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan</li> </ul>	2,583.33	2,583.33	
<ul> <li>(41) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha</li> <li>O. 13,189.20</li> <li>R. (-) 11,689.20</li> <li>Surrender of provision by</li> </ul>		1,500.00 respect of Sl. Nos.(2	 30) to (41) above
was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such 1 04- Adult Education 200 - Other Adult Education Prog	ess requirement have		
(42) 3640 - New India Literacy O. 715.58 R. (-) 715.58 789 - Special Component Plan for	Programme (NILP)		
<ul> <li>(43) 3640 - New India Literacy</li> <li>O. 0.02</li> <li>S. 107.33</li> <li>R. (-) 107.35</li> <li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan</li> </ul>	Programme (NILP)		
(44) $3640$ - New India Literacy			

О.	0.02		
S.	57.42		
R.	(-) 57.44		
		' - <i></i>	

Entire provision of ₹880.37 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(42) to (44) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

## 80- General

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(45) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha

О.	1,458.60	2,475.35	878.03	(-) 1,597.32
R.	1,016.75			

#### Grant No. - 10 Contd.

Reasons for final saving of ₹1,597.32 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2235- Social Securi	ty and Welfare			
ADMINISTRATIV	VE EXPENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMEN'	<b>F,OPERATIONS</b>	AND		
MAINTENANCE I	EXPENDITURE			
02- Social Welfare				
101 - Welfare of Ha	ndicapped			
(46) 0353 - Educ	ational Facility for	Handicapped		
0.	441.06	495.09	495.04	(-) 0.03
R.	54.03			

Augmentation of provision by ₹54.03 lakh was made without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE**(Charged)

- (i) Almost the entire saving of ₹5.51 lakh (₹5.50 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
<b>2202-</b> General Education			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	ITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	RE		
01- Elementary Education			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(47) 0147 - Clearance of Liabil	ities		
O. 5.00	1.22	1.21	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 3.78			
02- Secondary Education			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(48) 0147 - Clearance of Liabil	ities		
O. 10.00	8.28	8.27	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 1.72			

Anticipated saving of ₹5.50 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(47) and (48) above was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### Grant No. - 10 Contd.

## Notes and Comments -CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹27,578.75 lakh, the department surrendered ₹27,578.74 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹27,578.75 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,350.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4202- Capital Out PROGRAMME 1		Sports, Art and C	Culture	
STATE SECTOR			State Sector	
01- General Educa		,		
201 - Elementary E				
(49) 1192 - Rep	air, Renovation and	l Restoration		
О.	500.00			
S.	1,000.00			
R.	(-) 1,500.00			
*		lakh was surrend	dered without assign	ning any specific
reason (June 2024)				
202 - Secondary Ed				
	struction of Buildin	ngs		
O.	850.00	040.02	040.02	
S.	550.00	949.93	949.93	
R.	(-) 450.07	-1-		
(51) 0637 - Higl O.	her Secondary Scho 3,500.00	412.52	412.52	
0. R.	<i>,</i>	412.32	412.32	
600 - General	(-) 3,087.48			
	struction of Buildir			
(32) 0182 - Coll O.	100.00	195		
5. S.	300.00	339.75	339.75	
3. R.	(-) 60.25	559.15	559.15	
PROGRAMME I				
CENTRALLY SP		IMES	District Sector	
01- General Educa			District Sector	
201 - Elementary E				
•	agra Shiksha			
(55) 5561 - San O.	13,958.30	3,844.24	3,844.24	
0. R.	(-) 10,114.06	3,011.24	3,011.24	••
K.	()10,114.00			

	Grant No 10 Con	cld.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789 - Special Component Plan for S	Scheduled Castes		
(54) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha O. 7,421.80 R. (-) 3,434.63	3,987.17	3,987.17	
<ul><li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan</li><li>(55) 3381 - Samagra Shiksha</li></ul>			
O. 11,661.90 R. (-) 8,782.24	2,879.66	2,879.66	
4216- Capital Outlay on Housing PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	ings	State Sector	
<ul> <li>01- Government Residential Builds</li> <li>106 - General Pool Accommodation</li> <li>(56) 0182 - Construction of Buil</li> </ul>	n		
O. 150.00 R. (-) 137.90	12.10	12.10	

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹26,066.63 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(50) to (56) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

### Grant No. 11 - Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribes & Scheduled Castes Development, Minorities & Backward Classes Welfare Department

#### Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

- 2216- Housing
- 2225- Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities
- 2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4225- Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities

6425- Loans for Co-operation

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Appropriation	(₹ in thousand)	Saving (-)
<b>REVENUE -</b>			( \ III thousand)	
Voted -	1			
Original -	38,02,17,72	49,28,59,95	39,76,62,03	(-)9,51,97,92
Supplementary -	11,26,42,23			
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	9,49,10,34
Charged -				
Original -	2,00	2,00	55	(-)1,45
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	1,45
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	8,49,57,97	10,78,25,01	8,75,25,29	(-)2,02,99,72
Supplementary -				
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	2,02,99,69
Notes and Comm	ents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	ł)			
,	·	, of ₹95,197.92 lakh,	the department surrer	ndered ₹94,910.34
lakh during March	2024.			
	the appring of <b>7</b> 05	107.02 lath average		₹1 10 (10 00 lalah

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹95,197.92 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,12,642.23 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
2225- Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and						
Minorities						
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	DITURE					
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND						
MAINTENANCE EXPENDIT	URE					

01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes

	Grant No 11 Contd.				
	Head	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
077 51				(₹ in lakh)	
277 - Educa		1			
(1) 1274		shrams			
	O. S.	26,118.68	24 472 14	24 460 50	() 2.55
	з. R.	1,128.00	24,473.14	24,469.59	(-) 3.55
07 Walfan		(-) 2,773.54			
277 - Educa		neduled Tribes			
		am School			
(2) 0047	- Asin O.	6,829.77			
	0. S.	2,343.15	6,920.02	6,919.35	(-) 0.67
		(-) 2,252.90	0,920.02	0,919.55	(-) 0.07
(3) 0649	- Host				
(3) 0049	- 110st	215.79			
	0. S.	0.53	168.90	168.88	(-) 0.02
	3. R.	(-) 47.42	108.90	108.88	(-) 0.02
(4) 0715	- Inspe				
(ד) 0713	- mspt O.	540.34	465.73	465.67	(-) 0.06
	О. R.	(-) 74.61	405.75	405.07	(-) 0.00
Surr			ving of ₹5,148.47 lak	h in respect of SLN	$\left[ os\left( 1\right) to\left( 4\right) above \right]$
		al requirement.	ing of (3,110.17 lux		
		-	ess requirement as wo	ell as reasons for fir	nal saving of ₹3.55
-			mmunicated (June 20		
	. ,		motional Tribal Cultu	·	
(*)	0.	31.11			
	S.	3.89			
	R.	(-) 35.00			
Enti			lakh was surrendered	without assigning a	any specific reason
(June 2024)				8 8	5 1
(6) 1201	- Rese	arch-cum-Traini	ng		
	О.	367.09	0		
	S.	29.05	336.64	336.58	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 59.50			
(7) 1317		. /	nfrastructure(Norma	l)	
	Ō.	15,941.84	`	-	
	S.	736.29	14,865.72	14,865.59	(-) 0.13
	R.	(-) 1,812.41	•	·	
(8) 1493		ning Schools			
	О.	47.50	37.28	35.42	(-) 1.86
	R.	(-) 10.22			
		. /			

		(	Grant No 11 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	~~~g()
(9) 1	923 - Highe	er Secondary Sch	ools (+2 Science &	Commerce College)	
	0.	3,758.75	(	8)	
	S.	657.85	2,975.90	2,975.83	(-) 0.07
	R.	(-) 1,440.70	,	,	()
(10)	3570 - Kali		ential Schools (KM)	RS)	
	О.	315.98	× ×	,	
	S.	55.36	295.81	295.78	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 75.53			
(11)	3571 - Biju		n Vidyalaya (BPAV)	)	
	0.	159.45			
	S.	22.28	155.49	155.47	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 26.24			
03- We	lfare of Bac	kward Classes			
001 - D	irection and	Administration			
(12)	1462 - The	Orissa State Con	mission for Backwa	ard Classes	
	О.	135.27			
	S.	17.38	130.87	130.83	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 21.78			
04- We	lfare of Min	orities			
001 - D	irection and	Administration			
(13)	0014 - Coll	ection of Fees an	d Fines		
	О.	199.50			
	S.	0.70	103.12	103.06	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 97.08			
	Withdrawal al requireme		₹3,543.46 lakh fron	n Sl. Nos.(6) to (13)	above was based
	Specific rea	sons for such less	s requirement have r	not been intimated (J	une 2024).
	ducation			× ×	,
(14)	0649 - Host	tels			
	О.	25.00			
	R.	(-) 25.00			
	Specific rea	sons for surrende	r of entire provision	of ₹25.00 lakh have 1	not been furnished
(June 2	024).		-		
80- Ger	neral				
001 - D	irection and	Administration			
(15)	0290 - Dire	ctorate			
	О.	177.26			
	S.	7.30	159.95	159.90	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 24.61			
		I			

	G	rant No 11 Con	td.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(16) 0308 - District Es	tablishment			
O. 5	,245.62			
S.	560.68	4,436.47	4,434.98	(-) 1.49
R. (-) 1	,369.83			
(17) 2417 - Infrastructu District lev		for programme im	plementation -	
О.	214.14	168.59	168.55	(-) 0.04
R. (-	) 45.55			
PROGRAMME EXPEN	NDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHE	EMES		State Sector	
01- Welfare of Scheduled	l Castes			
277 - Education				
(18) 3730 - Mukhyama	antri Medhał	oi Chhatra Protsah	an Yojana	
	,923.32			
S. 3		9,175.77	9,111.82	(-) 63.95
R. (-) 2				
02- Welfare of Scheduled				
102 - Economic Developr				
(19) 3731 - Mukhyama				
	,000.01	9,000.00	9,000.00	
R. (-) 3	,000.01			
277 - Education		· • • • •	TT '4	
(20) 3057 - Establishm		-		() 0.01
O. R. (-	80.90 •) 47.61	33.29	33.28	(-) 0.01
		25 Jalth in raspo	et of Sl. Nos.(15) to	a(20) above we
surrendered basing on act	-	-	21 01 51. 1105.(1 <i>5)</i> 0	0 (20) above was
Specific reasons for lakh at Sl. Nos.(16) and (1			ll as reasons for fina une 2024).	l saving of ₹65.44
03- Welfare of Backward	Classes			
800 - Other Expenditure				
(21) 1462 - The Odisha	a State Com	mission for Backw	vard Classes	
0. 2	.101.30			

O. 2,101.30 R. (-) 2,101.30

(22) 1974 - Implementation of Income Generating Schemes for OBCs

- O. 135.00
- R. (-) 135.00

04- Welfare of Minorities

••

••

••

•••

•••

••
	G	rant No 11 Con	td.	
Неас	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
100 Assistance to	Dublic Center and	Other Undertalized	(₹ in lakh)	
190 - Assistance to (23) 0668 - Imp	elementation of Eco		•	
	emes for Minoritie		5111	
0.	45.00			
0. R.	(-) 45.00			•
277 - Education	() 15.00			
	khyamantri Medha	bi Chhatra Protsah	an Yojana	
0.	0.02		5	
S.	675.00			
R.	(-) 675.02			
Entire prov	vision of ₹2,956.3	2 lakh in respect	of Sl. Nos.(21) to	o (24) above was
surrendered withou				
800 - Other Expen	diture			
	ninistration of Mus		54 -	
Cor	nmissioner of Wak	f Estt. Charges		
О.	352.71			
S.	1,800.00	1,850.00	1,850.00	
R.	(-) 302.71			
80- General				
800 - Other Expendence				
	erationalisation of U			
O.	368.60	193.00	193.00	
R.	(-) 175.60			
PROGRAMME I STATE SECTOR			District Sector	
02- Welfare of Sch			<b>District Sector</b>	
796 - Tribal Area S				
	sha PVTG Empow	verment and Liveli	nood	
1 2	provement Program		1000	
0.	9,000.00	· /		
S.	550.00	5,550.00	5,550.00	
R.	(-) 4,000.00	<i>,</i>	,	
03- Welfare of Bad				
277 - Education				
1 2	ablishment Expense OBC students	es for Post-matric l	hostels	
О.	2,225.00	1,853.37	1,853.37	
R.	(-) 371.63	) <b>·</b>	,,	-

Grant No 11 Contd.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
	(₹ in lakh)				
Anticipated saving of surrendered basing on actual red	·	spect of Sl. Nos.(25)	to (28) above was		
Specific reasons for such	h less requirement ha	ve not been furnished (	(June 2024).		
04- Welfare of Minorities					
800 - Other Expenditure					

(29) 3768 - Minority Marriage Assistance

S. 1,500.00

R. (-) 1,500.00

Entire provision of ₹1,500.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

••

••

**District Sector** 

# PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

# **CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES**

02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

794 - Special Central Assistance for Tribal Sub-Plan

(30)	0222 - Creation of infrastructure in Tribal Sub-Plan Area under
	1st Proviso of Art. 275(1) of the Constitution of India

О.	14,000.00	6,870.56	6,870.56
R.	(-) 7,129.44		

Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹7,129.44 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

# PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector

## 01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes

277 - Education

(31)	3548 - Scheme for the Development of SCs	

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹5,674.90 lakh, ₹3,840.40 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Central Share.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹1,834.50 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(32) 3549 - Scheme for the Development of SCs

(Pos	st-Matric Schol	arship)		
0.	14,958.27	8,557.45	8,557.45	
R.	(-) 6,400.82			

Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹6,400.82 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

	Grant No 11 Contd.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u> </u>				(₹ in lakh)	0()
(33)	3550 - Pre-M	atric Scholarship	to children of th	nose engaged in	
	occup	ation of cleaning	and prone to hea	alth hazards	
	О.	10.85			
	R.	(-) 10.85			
	Reasons for s	urrender of entir	e provision of₹1	0.85 lakh have not b	een received (June
2024)	).				
793 -	Special Central	Assistance for S	Scheduled Castes	Component Plan	
(34)	0671 - Imple	mentation of Inco	ome Generating	Scheme	
	О.	5,286.05			
	R.	(-) 5,286.05			
	Entire provis	ion of ₹5,286.0	5 lakh was surr	endered due to non-	receipt of Central
Assis	tance.				
02- И	Velfare of Sched	luled Tribes			
277 -	Education				
(35)	1201 - Resea	rch-cum-Trainin	g		
	О.	1,052.63	600.00	600.00	
	R.	(-) 452.63			
	Surrender of J	provision by ₹45	2.63 lakh was ba	sed on actual requirer	nent.
	Specific reaso	ons for such less	requirement have	e not been communica	ated (June 2024).
(36)		ella scheme for e		tudents	
	(pre-n	natric scholarship	<b>)</b>		
	О.	8,856.51			
	R.	(-) 8,856.51			
		entire provision of	of ₹8,856.51 lakh	was attributed to nor	n-receipt of Central
Assis	tance.				
(37)		ella scheme for e		tudents	
	(Post-	matric scholarsh	ıp)		
	О.	27,740.63			
	S.	7,323.31	24,616.51	24,616.50	(-) 0.01
	,	-) 10,447.43			
	Velfare of Back	ward Classes			
	Education				
(38)				and DNT students	
	O.	2,528.34	799.72	799.72	
		(-) 1,728.62			
(39)		i i	-	and DNT students	
	O.	5,658.34	4,176.80	4,176.80	
		(-) 1,481.54			
PRC	<b>DGRAMME EX</b>	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			

		G	rant No 11 Co	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
CEN	TRALLY SPONS		EMES	(₹ in lakh) District Sector	
	Velfare of Schedul		LNIES	District Sector	
	Special Central A		ribal Sub-Plan		
(40)	-		darsh Grama Yoj	ana(PMAAGY)	
		2,000.01	3,044.43	3,044.42	(-) 0.01
		8,955.58			
(41)	3743 - Adminis	trative Costs t	o States		
	S.	375.01	87.00	87.00	
	R. (	-) 288.01			
_			2,901.18 lakh in re	espect of Sl. Nos.(37)	to (41) above was
based	on actual requirer				
	-		requirement have	not been furnished (	June 2024).
	Tribal Area Sub-F				
(42)	3612 - Develop	i	ĴS		
	O.	3,580.01			
		3,580.01	1 1.1.1.1	and drys to more	manaint of Control
Assis	tance.	01 \$3,380.0	i lakli was surre	endered due to non-	receipt of Central
	- Secretariat-Soci	al Services			
	/INISTRATIVE		IRE		
	ABLISHMENT,O				
	NTENANCE EXI				
090 -	Secretariat				
(43)	1256 - Schedule	d Tribes and	Scheduled Castes		
. ,	Develop	ment Departm	ent		
	О.	1,690.76			
	S.	180.10	1,601.44	1,600.78	(-) 0.66
000		-) 269.42			
	Other Offices		o 11 m 11 1		
(44)		Development ( ed Districts	Council in Tribal		
	O.	160.02			
	S.	295.08	299.44	297.30	(-) 2.14
	R. (	-) 155.66			()
(45)	3289 - State Lev		Unit for Special		
		ment Councils	-		
	О.	113.31			
	S.	22.57	54.95	54.93	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 80.93			

	Grant No 11 Contd.				
Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
PROGRAMME D CENTRALLY SP 090 - Secretariat	ONSORED SC	CHEMES	State Sector		
(46) 0372 - Enfo O. S. R.	orcement of PCI 10,088.50 5,265.75 (-) 5,199.35	10,154.90	10,154.89	(-) 0.01	

Anticipated saving of ₹5,705.36 lakh from Sl. Nos.(43) to (46) above was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹2.14 lakh at Sl. No.(44) have not been communicated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2225- Welfare of Scheduled Caste Other Backward Classes ar PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	nd Minorities	es, State Sector	
02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes		State Sector	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(47) 1884 - Mechanism for Mark (MFP) through Minin Development of value	mum Support Price	e (MSP) and	
O. 0.01 R. 2,999.99	3,000.00	3,000.00	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(48) 0708 - Information, Educati	on and Communic	ation	
O. 1,100.00	2,439.32	2,435.72	(-) 3.60
R. 1,339.32			
Additional provision of ₹4,3	39.31 lakh at Sl. No	os.(47) and (48) above	was made without

Additional provision of ₹4,339.31 lakh at SI. Nos.(47) and (48) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹1.45 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

	Grant No 11 Contd.				
Неа	ıd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
2251- Secretaria	t-Social Services				
ADMINISTRA	<b>FIVE EXPENDI</b>	TURE			
ESTABLISHME	ENT,OPERATIO	DNS AND			
MAINTENANC	E EXPENDITU	RE			
090 - Secretariat					
(49) 1256 - Sc	heduled Tribes ar	nd Scheduled Castes			
De	evelopment Depar	rtment			
О.	2.00	0.55	0.55		
R.	(-) 1.45				
Specific r	and for summer	lan af ₹1 15 lalth har	is not been intimated	$(J_{\rm Hm} = 2024)$	

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹1.45 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹20,299.72 lakh, the department surrendered ₹20,299.69 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,299.72 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹22,867.04 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4225- Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

## STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

**State Sector** 

••

## 01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes

102 - Economic Development

(50) 3689 - Development Action Plan of Scheduled Castes

- (DAPSC-AJAY)
- O. 10,000.00
- R. (-) 10,000.00

Entire provision of ₹10,000.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

#### CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector

*01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes* 102 - Economic Development

# (51) 2991 - Pradhan Mantri Adarsha Gram Yojana (PMAGY)

O. 21,420.00 8,765.06 8,765.06 ... R. (-) 12,654.94

••

Grant No 11 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
277 - Education					
(52) 0649 - Hoste	els				
	1,248.01	451.61	451.61		
R.	(-) 796.40				
03- Welfare of Back	ward Classes				
277 - Education					
(53) 0649 - Hoste	els				
О.	239.81				
S.	876.00	227.70	227.69	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 888.11				
-	-	9.45 lakh from Sl. N	Nos.(51) to (53) abov	e was surrendered	
basing on actual requ	uirement.				
Specific reas	ons for such less	requirement have	not been furnished (J	une 2024).	
PROGRAMME E	<b>XPENDITURE</b>				
CENTRALLY SPO	<b>DNSORED SCH</b>	EMES	District Sector		
04- Welfare of Mind	orities				
102 - Economic Dev	velopment				
(54) 3383 - Solar	•••				
		nd Tribal villages in	n TASP Areas.		
О.	500.00				
R.	(-) 500.00				
Reasons for s (June 2024).	surrender of entir	e provision of ₹500	).00 lakh have not be	en communicated	
(					

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4225- Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other
Backward Classes and Minorities
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STAT	TE SECTOR S	CHEMES	Sta	State Sector		
04- W	elfare of Mino	rities				
800 - 0	Other Expendit	ure				
(55)	(55) 0182 - Construction of Buildings		gs			
	О.	0.01				
	S.	370.00	370.00	740.01	(+) 370.01	
	R.	(-) 0.01				

Grant No 11 Concld.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR SC			(₹ in lakh) District Sector		
<b>02-</b> Welfare of Schedu 277 - Education	uled Tribes				
(56) 0649 - Hostels O. S.	15,000.00 8,030.00	25,336.21	25,336.20	(-) 0.01	
R. <i>03- Welfare of Backw</i>	2,306.21 Pard Classes				
277 - Education (57) 0649 - Hostels O.	2,000.00				
S. R.	1,000.00 1,497.86	4,497.86	4,497.85	(-) 0.01	

Augmentation of provision by ₹3,804.07 lakh from Sl. Nos.(55) to (57) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

Reasons for final excess of ₹370.01 lakh at Sl. No.(55) have not been intimated (June 2024).



## Grant No. 12 - Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare Department

### Major Heads -

2211- Family Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

## 4210- Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health

#### 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹in thousand)	
,40,20 1,34,61,25,21	1,25,18,89,67	(-)9,42,35,54
,85,01		
ered during the year (Mar	ch 2024)	7,41,52,98
2,72,50 2,72,50	2,08,54	(-)63,96
ered during the year (Mar	ch 2024)	63,95
,40,58 36,19,74,05	35,00,30,84	(-)1,19,43,21
,33,47		
ered during the year (Mar	ch 2024)	1,19,43,14
	2,40,20 1,34,61,25,21 ,85,01 ered during the year (Mar 2,72,50 2,72,50 ered during the year (Mar 4,40,58 36,19,74,05	(₹ in thousand) $0,40,20$ $1,34,61,25,21$ $1,25,18,89,67$ $85,01$ $85,01$ $1,25,18,89,67$ ered during the year (March 2024) $2,72,50$ $2,08,54$ $2,72,50$ $2,72,50$ $2,08,54$ ered during the year (March 2024) $2,08,54$ $4,40,58$ $36,19,74,05$ $35,00,30,84$

(i) Against the available saving of ₹94,235.54 lakh, the department surrendered ₹74,152.98 lakh only during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹94,235.54 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,14,185.01 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
			(₹ in lakh)			
2210- Medical and Public Health ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE						
01- Urban Health Serv	ices-Allopathy					
001 - Direction and Ada	ministration					
(1) 0308 - District E	(1) 0308 - District Establishment					
0.	1,913.02					
S.	1.00	1,660.83	1,660.55	(-) 0.28		
R.	(-) 253.19					

	Grant No 12 Contd.						
Head		l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
				(₹ in lakh)			
(2)		Quarters Organisat	tion				
	О.	2,639.82					
	S.	48.73	2,120.84	2,120.61	(-) 0.23		
	R.	(-) 567.71					
	- Hospitals and						
(3)	_	al Hospital, Bhubai	neswar				
	О.	5,426.08					
	S.	249.41	4,708.27	4,705.80	(-) 2.47		
	R.	(-) 967.22					
(4)	0725 - Institu	te of Paediatrics, C	Cuttack				
	О.	3,778.07					
	S.	81.88	2,967.28	2,967.09	(-) 0.19		
	R.	(-) 892.67					
(5)	0886 - Mater	nity and Child We	lfare Centres				
	О.	1,227.83	1,014.16	1,011.62	(-) 2.54		
	R.	(-) 213.67					
(6)	0889 - Medic	cal College Hospita	al, Burla				
	О.	9,314.55					
	S.	290.15	8,599.47	8,598.77	(-) 0.70		
	R.	(-) 1,005.23					
(7)	3176 - Medic	cal College Hospita	al, Puri				
	О.	149.59					
	S.	170.42	283.50	283.42	(-) 0.08		
	R.	(-) 36.51			~ /		
		() 50.51					

Reduction of provision by ₹3,936.20 lakh from Sl. Nos. (1) to (7) above was attributed mainly to vacancy of posts, transfer of staff, retirement, regularisation of contractual staff, non-fixation of pay, non-engagement of Super Specialist Doctors, less occupancy of bed, self-dieting by the patients, less consumption of electricity, non-submission of bills and delay in finalisation of tender.

Reasons for final saving of ₹5.01 lakh at Sl. Nos.(3) and (5) have not been furnished (June 2024).

(8) 3184 - Medical College Hospital, Bolangir

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹655.86 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹1.42 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

(9) 3760 - Medical College & Hospital

Grant No 12 Contd.						
Head		d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
03- Rural	l Health S	Services-Allopathy				
103 - Prin	nary Heal	th Centres				
(10) 10	092 - Prin	nary Health Centre				
	О.	94,089.71				
	S.	17,581.73	1,05,950.70	98,451.01	(-) 7,499.69	
	R.	(-) 5,720.74				
(11) 10	093 - Prin	nary Health Centre	- ADAPT(Area D	evelopment		
	App	roach for Poverty 7	Termination)			
	О.	398.42				
	S.	0.66	265.04	263.52	(-) 1.52	
	R.	(-) 134.04				
05- Medio	cal Educa	tion, Training and	Research			
105 - Allo	opathy					
		tal College, Cuttacl	X			
	О.	2,297.63				
	S.	220.74	2,257.77	2,257.51	(-) 0.26	
	R.	(-) 260.60				
(13) 08	891 - Med	lical College, Berha	ampur			
	О.	12,140.88	•			
	S.	824.39	11,005.60	10,989.19	(-) 16.41	
	R.	(-) 1,959.67	<i>,</i>	,	~ /	
Cu	urtailment		3,183.53 lakh from	n Sl. Nos.(9) to (13)	above was stated	

Curtailment of provision by  $\gtrless$ 8,183.53 lakh from Sl. Nos.(9) to (13) above was stated mainly to be due to non-filling up of vacant posts, non-fixation of pay, retirement of staff, regularisation of contractual posts, non-submission of bills and non-functioning of Medical Hospitals and Colleges.

Reasons for final saving of ₹7,517.62 lakh at Sl. Nos.(10), (11) and (13) have not been intimated (June 2024).

(14) 0893 - Medical College, Cuttack

О.	19,384.38			
S.	1,951.28	18,690.84	18,685.18	(-) 5.66
R.	(-) 2,644.82			

(15) 1488 - Training of Para Medical Personnel

О.	1,834.52			
S.	0.87	1,524.16	1,524.08	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 311.23			

The department has not intimated specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by  $\overline{2},956.05$  lakh at Sl. Nos.(14) and (15) as well as final saving of  $\overline{5}.66$  lakh at Sl. No.(14) above (June 2024).

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	0()
(16)	3181 - Medical C	ollege, Baripa	ada		
	О.	3,749.84			
	S.	856.99	3,821.10	3,820.34	(-) 0.76
	R. (	-) 785.73			
(17)	3183 - Medical C	ollege, Balaso	ore		
	О.	3,718.64			
	S.	762.01	3,746.93	3,746.37	(-) 0.56
		-) 733.72			
(18)	3185 - Medical C	-	gir		
		4,129.52			
	S.	925.44	4,534.58	4,532.48	(-) 2.10
		-) 520.38			
(19)	3576 - Post Gradu and Capita	ate Institute l Hospital, Bl		tion & Research	
	О.	2,102.35			
	S.	237.30	1,615.41	1,613.67	(-) 1.74
		-) 724.24			
vacai	Anticipated saving ncy of posts, delay in			los.(16) to (19) abov -submission of bills.	e was assigned to
(June	Reasons for final se 2024).	saving of ₹3.8	34 lakh at Sl. Nos	.(18) and (19) have r	ot been furnished
(20)	3795 - Medical C	ollege			
	S.	2,685.67		1 010 24	
	51	2,085.07	1,910.29	1,910.24	(-) 0.05
		-) 775.38	1,910.29	1,910.24	(-) 0.05
800 -		·	1,910.29	1,910.24	(-) 0.05
	R. ( • Other Expenditure	-) 775.38	-	1,910.24	(-) 0.05
	R. ( • Other Expenditure	-) 775.38	-	217.90	(-) 0.05
	R. ( Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in- O.	-) 775.38 Aid to Health	Institutions		
(21)	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in-, O. R.	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38	Institutions 217.91		(-) 0.02
(21)	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90	(-) 0.02 ove was based or
(21) actua	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90 Nos.(20) and (21) ab	(-) 0.0
(21) actua 06- <b>F</b>	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro Il requirement. Specific reasons fo	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80 or such less re	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90 Nos.(20) and (21) ab	(-) 0.0
(21) actua <b>06-                                    </b>	R. ( Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro I requirement. Specific reasons for Public Health	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80 or such less re nistration	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90 Nos.(20) and (21) ab	(-) 0.0
(21) actua <b>06-                                    </b>	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro al requirement. Specific reasons for Public Health • Direction and Admin 0308 - District Es	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80 or such less re nistration	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90 Nos.(20) and (21) ab	(-) 0.02 ove was based or
(21) actua <b>06- H</b> 001 -	R. ( • Other Expenditure 2387 - Grants-in O. R. Withdrawal of pro al requirement. Specific reasons for Public Health • Direction and Admin 0308 - District Es	-) 775.38 Aid to Health 311.29 (-) 93.38 ovision by ₹80 or such less re- nistration tablishment	Institutions 217.91 68.76 lakh at Sl. 1	217.90 Nos.(20) and (21) ab	(-) 0.02 ove was based or

Grant No 12 Contd.						
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
101 - Pi	revention an	d Control of Diseas	ses			
(23)		ention and Control	*	ment,		
	Bline	iness and Trachom	a Control			
	0.	732.26	396.62	396.56	(-) 0.06	
	R.	(-) 335.64				
(24)	2791 - Natio	onal Vector Borne	Disease Control F	Programme		
	0.	14,157.09		-		
	S.	1,349.69	13,837.56	13,834.22	(-) 3.34	
	R.	(-) 1,669.22		,		
was sta	ated to be d	of provision to the	up of vacant po	8 lakh from Sl. Nos. osts, transfer and re ay.		
(June 2		final saving of ₹6.	04 lakh at Sl. Nos	s.(22) and (24) have	not been received	
104 - D	rug Control					
	e	rict Drugs Control	Organisation			
. /		1,681.42	1,296.86	1,296.79	(-) 0.07	

	О.	1,681.42	1,296.86	1,296.79	(-) 0.07
	R.	(-) 384.56			
(26)	0622 - Heado	uarters Drug Conti	rol Organisation		
	0	597.06	506 62	506 55	(-) 0 07

0.	397.00	300.02	300.33	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 90.44			
Deduction of	Connection last 7475	00.1alth at S1 Mag (25)	) and $(26)$ above $x$	rea stated to be

Reduction of provision by ₹475.00 lakh at Sl. Nos.(25) and (26) above was stated to be based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement remained unexplained (June 2024).

107 - Public Health Laboratories

(27) 1125 - Public Health Laboratory

О.	270.77	232.85	232.80	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 37.92			

#### 80- General

004 - Health Statistics and Evaluation

(28) 1364 - State Vital Statistics

О.	1,373.78			
S.	3.90	769.24	768.81	(-) 0.43
R.	(-) 608.44			

Surrender of provision by ₹646.36 lakh at Sl. Nos.(27) and (28) above was partly (₹156.13 lakh) attributed to transfer of staff, non-fixation of pay, non-submission of bills and non-receipt of sanction order for procurement of items.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹490.23 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

		Gr	ant No 12 Con	ıtd.	
	Hea	ıd	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
DDOCDAN	ANTE	EVDENIDITIDE		(₹ in lakh)	
		EXPENDITURE R SCHEMES		State Sector	
		Services-Allopathy	,	State Sector	
		d Administration			
		ad Quarters Organis	ation		
()	О.	8,447.02			
	S.	150.00	5,448.62	5,448.62	
	R.	(-) 3,148.40			
(30) 3384	- Bijı	u Swasthya Kalyana	ı Yojana		
	О.	2,38,000.00	1,45,200.00	1,45,200.00	
	R.	(-) 92,800.00			
110 - Hospit	als an	d Dispensaries			
(31) 0725	- Inst	titute of Paediatrics,	Cuttack		
	О.	150.89	110.55	110.52	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 40.34			
		r withdrawal of prov ned (June 2024).	vision by ₹95,988.	74 lakh from Sl. Nos	.(29) to (31) above
(32) 0888	- Me	dical College Hospi	tal, Berhampur		
	О.	431.82			
	S.	100.00	325.80	325.79	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 206.02			
(33) 0889		dical College Hospi	tal, Burla		
	O.	586.76	205.00	205.06	
	S.	100.00	395.08	395.06	(-) 0.02
(24) 0800	R.	(-) 291.68	4-1 C#1-		
(34) 0890		dical College Hospi	tal, Cuttack		
	0. s	1,083.61	001 07	0.01.06	() 0.01
	S. R.	100.00 (-) 201.74	981.87	981.86	(-) 0.01
Out		. /	f 7600 11 lath fre	om Sl. Nos.(32) to (3	(1) above ₹208.02
lakh was stat	ted to	be due to non-engag	gement Super Spe	cialist Doctors.	
			₹391.41 lakh have	e not been communio	cated (June 2024).
(35) 1016		er Hospitals	0.4.6.4.1	046 41	
	О. р	500.01	246.41	246.41	
(2.6) 2100	R.	(-) 253.60	(10'1		
(36) 3180		dical College Hospi	-		
	О. р	350.01	267.70	267.69	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 82.31			

		Gr	rant No 12 Cor	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Gram	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(37)	3760 - Medic	al College & Hos	snital	(X III Iakii)	
(37)	S, oo Meale	20.03			
		(-) 20.03			
			vision by ₹335.9	91 lakh at Sl. Nos.	(35) and (36) and
	rawal of entire p 2024).	provision of ₹20.0	)3 lakh at Sl. No.(	37) above have not b	een communicated
	Other Health So				
(38)		Control Programm			
	О.	80.01	48.49	48.49	
		(-) 31.52			
			1.52 lakh was as	signed to less bed oc	cupancy by indoor
<b>.</b>	t and self-dietin	ng by patient. nent Plan for Sch	reduled Castes		
	1016 - Other		ieulieu Casies		
(0))	0.	300.00	149.37	149.37	
	R.	(-) 150.63			
		1	ovision by ₹150.	63 lakh have not be	en furnished (June
2024)		1	2		× ×
(40)	1447 - T.B. C	Control Programm			
	О.	25.28	6.08	6.08	
		(-) 19.20			
• •				to be due to less occ	cupancy of bed by
		elf-dieting by the	patients.		
	Tribal Area Sub				
(41)	1016 - Other	· ·	165.00	165.00	() 0.01
	0. D		165.93	165.92	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 134.07		7 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	····· (I 2024)
(12)		_	-	7 lakh have not been	given (June 2024).
(42)	1447 - Т.В.С О.	Control Programm 32.20	11.05	11.05	
	0. R.	(-) 21.15	11.05	11.05	
03_ R		rvices-Allopathy			
	Primary Health				
(43)	•	ry Health Centre			
(10)	0.	700.02	515.17	515.17	
	R.	(-) 184.85	010111	010.17	
110 -	Hospitals and D				
(44)	1016 - Other	·			
` '	0.	90.53	20.28	20.28	
	Ο.	<i>J</i> 0. <i>JJ</i>	20.20	20.20	••

	G	rant No 12 Cor	ntd.	
	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
	Special Component Plan for Sch	neduled Castes		
(45)	1016 - Other Hospitals			
	O. 33.04	2.11	2.10	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 30.93			
	Surrender/diversion of provision	•		· · ·
	ated to less occupancy of bed by	indoor patients a	nd self-dieting by the	patients.
(46)	1092 - Primary Health Centre			
	O. 700.01	333.15	333.14	(-) 0.02
	R. (-) 366.86			
	Withdrawal of provision by ₹.		partly (201.85 lakh) s	stated to be due to
less b	ed occupancy and self-dieting by	y the patients.		
	Specific reasons for balance	saving of ₹165.0	1 lakh have not bee	n furnished (June
2024)				
	Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(47)	1016 - Other Hospitals	2 0 2	2.02	
	O. 39.44	2.93	2.92	(-) 0.02
	R. (-) 36.51			
(48)	1092 - Primary Health Centre			
	O. 180.01	61.29	61.28	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 118.72			
	Other Expenditure			
(49)	0898 - Medical Institution of U			
	O. 120.81	37.56	37.56	
	R. (-) 83.25			
	Curtailment of provision by ₹2			ove was attributed
	s occupancy of bed by indoor pa		ting by the patients.	
05- M	ledical Education, Training and	l Research		
	Homeopathy			
(50)	0348 - Education			
	O. 15.05	3.89	3.88	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 11.16			
	Anticipated saving of ₹11.161		-	
	Specific reasons for such less	requirement have	not been intimated (J	lune 2024).
105 -	Allopathy			
(51)	2099 - Improvement/Renovati			
	Sewerage and Sanitatio	-	itals and	
	Dispensaries(Appendix	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	024.25	
	O. 1,048.85	834.37	834.37	
	R. (-) 214.48			

Grant No 12 Contd.					
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(52)	2568 - Rena	l Transplant Unit			
	О.	21.76	11.17	11.14	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 10.59			
(53)	2569 - ANN	A & GNM Schools	S		
	О.	1,180.79	720.12	720.06	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 460.67			
(54)	2942 - Live	r Transplant Unit			
	О.	50.00	22.50	22.50	
	R.	(-) 27.50			
(55)	3120 - De-a	ddiction Centres i	n Medical Colleges	S	
	О.	1,000.00			
	R.	(-) 1,000.00			
(56)	3384 - Biju	Swasthya Kalyana	a Yojana		
	О.	10,325.00	8,256.25	8,256.25	
	R.	(-) 2,068.75			
(57)		ana Upahara			
	О.	120.00			
	R.	(-) 120.00			
(58)	3584 - Odis	ha University of H	Iealth Sciences		
	О.	4,000.00	550.00	550.00	
	R.	(-) 3,450.00			

Reduction of provision by  $\gtrless$ 6,231.99 lakh from Sl. Nos.(51) to (54), (56), (58) and surrender of entire provision of  $\gtrless$ 1,120.00 lakh at Sl. Nos(55) and (57) above remained unexplained (June 2024).

#### 06- Public Health

101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases

(59) 0816 - Leprosy

О.	40.13	28.37	28.36	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 11.76			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹11.76 lakh was made stating to be due to less occupancy of bed by indoor patients.

(60)	3121 - Mal	aria Control Prog	gramme		
	О.	820.00	615.00	615.00	
	R.	(-) 205.00			
(61)	) 3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swasthya Seva Mission				
	0.	15,100.00			
	R.	(-) 15,100.00			

		Gi	ant No 12 Con	itd.	
	Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Orant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(62)	3313 - NIR	MAL			
	О.	38,741.60	17,124.44	17,124.43	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 21,617.16			
	Reasons for		of₹21,822.16 lak	h at Sl. Nos.(60) and	(62) and surrende
	-	of ₹15,100.00 lakh	at Sl. No.(61) abo	ove have not been con	mmunicated (Jun
2024).					
(63)	-	rts, Medicine & Re			
	O.	100.00	75.00	75.00	
	R.	(-) 25.00	a · · 1 <b>T</b> a	<b>-</b> 001111	• • • • • • • • •
2024		sons for reduction of	of provision by ₹2:	5.00 lakh have not be	en intimated (June
2024).					
(64)		le Cell and Thalass		2 40 00	
	0. D	572.10	348.98	348.98	
((5))	R.	(-) 223.12	V		
(65)	e	Swasthya Kalyana	i Yojana		
	O. S.	53,437.24	40 102 ((	41 506 14	() 7 50( 5)
	S. R.	9,107.09	49,192.66	41,596.14	(-) 7,596.52
(66)		(-) 13,351.67 ards to Health Profe	agionala/Instituta		
(66)	5452 - Awa O.		14.25	14.25	
	0. R.	(-) 485.75	14.23	14.25	·
789 - 9		oonent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(67)	3313 - NIR		leduled Castes		
(07)	0.	10,976.79	5,524.52	5,524.52	
	0. R.	(-) 5,452.27	5,524.52	5,524.52	
			512 81 Jakh from	n Sl. Nos.(64) to (67)	) above was made
withou	it assigning a		,512.01 lakii iioli		
		•	596 52 lakh at SI	. No.(65) have not be	en communicate
(June		find buying of (7,	<i>5 ( ( ( ) ) ) ( ( ) ) )</i>	. 110.(05) huve her et	
·	Fribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(68)	3313 - NIR	MAL			
	0.	14,850.93	5,140.06	5,140.05	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 9,710.87			
	Curtailment	t of provision by $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$	9,710.87 lakh was	made due to non-re	ceipt of utilisation
certifie					
		EXPENDITURE			
		SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
01- Ui		Services-Allopathy			

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

	G	ant No 12 Con	td.	
	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	~ ~ ~ ~
(69)	1016 - Other Hospitals			
	O. 487.07	429.04	429.03	(-) 0.0
	R. (-) 58.03			
	Specific reasons for reduction of	of provision by ₹58	3.03 lakh have not be	en intimated (Jun
2024)				
(70)	3384 - Biju Swasthya Kalyana	•		
	O. 5,315.37	4,744.57	4,744.57	
	R. (-) 570.80			
of for	Withdrawal of provision by ₹5′ malities for the sanction.	70.80 lakh was sta	ted to be mainly due	to non-completion
02- U	rban Health Services-Other Sys	tems of medicine		
101 -	Ayurveda			
(71)	0646 - Hospital and Dispensar	ries		
	O. 16.00	3.32	3.32	
	R. (-) 12.68			
for pr	ocurement.			
<b>04- R</b> 101 -	ocurement. <i>ural Health Services-Other Syst</i> Ayurveda 0646 Hearitale and Diananas	-		
<b>04- R</b> 101 -	<b>ural Health Services-Other Syst</b> Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa	uries	474 71	
<b>04- R</b> 101 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00	-	474.71	(-) 0.0
<b>04- R</b> 101 -	ural Health Services-Other SystAyurveda0646 - Hospitals and DispensaO.614.00R.(-) 139.28	aries 474.72		
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13	aries 474.72		
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72) 2024)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13	aries 474.72		
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mad		
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mad		
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00   R. (-) 139.28   Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maw uries	de without assigning	
<b>04- R</b> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maw uries 64.10	de without assigning 64.10	; any reason (Jun
04- R 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maw uries 64.10	de without assigning 64.10	; any reason (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mau uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9	de without assigning 64.10	; any reason (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) <i>05- M</i>	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mau uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9	de without assigning 64.10	; any reason (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) <i>05- M</i> 105 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate Hedical Education, Training and	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mau uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <i>I Research</i>	de without assigning 64.10	
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) <i>05- M</i> 105 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate Ideical Education, Training and Allopathy	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mau uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <i>I Research</i>	de without assigning 64.10	; any reason (Jun en furnished (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) <i>05- M</i> 105 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate Iedical Education, Training and Allopathy 3384 - Biju Swasthya Kalyana	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was mau uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <i>I Research</i> Yojana	de without assigning 64.10 0 lakh have not bee	; any reason (Jun en furnished (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) <i>05- M</i> 105 - (74)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate Iedical Education, Training and Allopathy 3384 - Biju Swasthya Kalyana O. 12,000.00	aries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maa uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <b>I Research</b> Yojana 9,770.84	de without assigning 64.10 0 lakh have not bee	; any reason (Jun en furnished (Jun
<i>04- R</i> 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) <i>2</i> 024) <i>05- M</i> 105 - (74) 789 -	ural Health Services-Other Syst         Ayurveda       0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa         O.       614.00         R.       (-) 139.28         Surrender of provision by ₹13         .         Homeopathy         0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa         O.       112.00         R.       (-) 47.90         Specific reasons for anticipate         .         Ideical Education, Training and         Allopathy         0.       12,000.00         R.       (-) 2,229.16	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maa uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <b>I Research</b> N Yojana 9,770.84 ueduled Castes	de without assigning 64.10 0 lakh have not bee	; any reason (Jun en furnished (Jun
04- R 101 - (72) 2024) 102 - (73) 2024) 05- M 105 - (74)	ural Health Services-Other Syst Ayurveda 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 614.00 R. (-) 139.28 Surrender of provision by ₹13 Homeopathy 0646 - Hospitals and Dispensa O. 112.00 R. (-) 47.90 Specific reasons for anticipate Iedical Education, Training and Allopathy 3384 - Biju Swasthya Kalyana O. 12,000.00 R. (-) 2,229.16 Special Component Plan for Sch	uries 474.72 9.28 lakh was maa uries 64.10 ed saving of ₹47.9 <b>I Research</b> N Yojana 9,770.84 ueduled Castes	de without assigning 64.10 0 lakh have not bee	; any reason (Jun

	G	rant No 12 Con	td.	
Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	0(/
796 - Tribal Area Su	ub-Plan			
(76) 3384 - Biju	Swasthya Kalyana	a Yojana		
О.	4,600.00	3,650.11	3,650.11	
R.	(-) 949.89			
Curtailment on actual requireme		3,871.06 lakh Fror	n Sl. Nos.(74) to (76	) above was base
Specific reas	sons for such less	requirement have:	not been communica	ted (June 2024).
06- Public Health		I I		· · · ·
101 - Prevention and	d Control of Disea	ises		
(77) 1010 - Othe	r Epidemic Diseas	ses		
0.	35.40			
R.	(-) 35.40			
789 - Special Comp	onent Plan for Sch	neduled Castes		
(78) 1010 - Othe	r Epidemic Diseas	ses		
О.	10.80			
R.	(-) 10.80			
796 - Tribal Area Su	ub-Plan			
(79) 1010 - Othe	r Epidemic Diseas	ses		
О.	13.80			
R.	(-) 13.80			
PROGRAMME E	XPENDITURE			
CENTRAL SECT	OR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
06- Public Health				
101 - Prevention and	d Control of Disea	ises		
(80) 0957 - Natio	onal Malaria Eradi	cation Programme	e	
О.	0.01			
S.	794.00	486.35	486.35	
R.	(-) 307.66			
			m Sl. Nos.(77) to (7 the to non-receipt of sa	

the Government of India.

PRO	GRAM	ME EXPENDITURE	
CEN	ΓRALL	Y SPONSORED SCHEMES	<b>State Sector</b>
02- U	rban H	ealth Services-Other Systems of med	licine
001 -	Directio	on and Administration	
(01)	2020	Nutional Mission on AVIICIT in the	1

(81) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants

О.	800.00
R.	(-) 800.00

..

..

•••

Grant No 12 Contd.				
Head	Total Gran		Excess (+) Saving (-)	
	Gran	t Experienter e (₹ in lakh	9 ( )	
789 - Special Component Pla	on for Scheduled Ca		()	
(82) 3039 - National Miss				
0. 5	00.00			
	00.00			
	1,300.00 lakh at S	l. Nos. (81) and (82) at	oove was surrendered	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(83) 3039 - National Miss	tion on AYUSH inc redicinal Plants	luding		
O. 7	00.00			
	00.00			
		0 lakh was due to non-ree	ceipt of Central Share	
03- Rural Health Services-A			1	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	1 2			
(84) 3585 - PM-Ayushma	n Bharat Health Ca	re Infrastructure Missior	1	
•	1	.07.43 5,207.4		
R. (-) 2,6	71.77			
Reasons for anticipat	ed saving of ₹2,671	.77 lakh have not been f	urnished (June 2024).	
PROGRAMME EXPEND	-		× /	
CENTRALLY SPONSORI	ED SCHEMES	<b>District Sector</b>		
03- Rural Health Services-A	llopathy			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(85) 2943 - National Heal	th Mission			
O. 43,9	44.79			
S. 8,2	33,5	34.98 33,534.9	7 (-) 0.01	
R. (-) 18,6	66.25			
Reduction of provisi	on by ₹18,666.25 1	akh was made due to no	on-receipt of sanction	
order from Government of Ir			*	
2211- Family Welfare				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	ENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPER	ATIONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPEN				
101 - Rural Family Welfare	Services			
(86) 1068 - Post Partum C				
	86.54			
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		08.60 2,306.8	7 (-) 1.73	
		)	()	

R. (-) 500.06 102 - Urban Family Welfare Services

		Gr	ant No 12 Con	itd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	10(0			(₹ in lakh)	
(87)		artum Centres			
	O.	1,129.46	1 110 11	1 11 6 64	
	S.	144.57	1,118.11	1,116.64	(-) 1.47
	R.	(-) 155.92			
	Transport				
(88)		Health Transport	Organisation		
	O.	135.09			( ) o o <b>-</b>
	S.	4.00	103.70	103.65	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 35.39			
	GRAMME EX				
	<b>TE SECTOR S</b>			State Sector	
	Direction and A				
(89)		Family Welfare B			
	О.	250.50	215.70	215.63	(-) 0.07
	R.	(-) 34.80			
	inly due to retire	ement of staff, reg	gularisation of con	SI. Nos.(86) to (89) al atractual staff and less s.(86) and (87) have	s use of electricity.
(90)	1351 - State I	nstitute of Health	and Family Wel	fare	
	О.	786.98	-		
	S.	0.02	582.19	582.14	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 204.81			
(91)	3211 - Family	Planning Indem	nity Scheme		
	O. R.	450.00 (-) 337.50	112.50	112.50	
101 - 1	Specific reaso tot been furnish Rural Family W	ns for anticipated ed (June 2024). Velfare Services	-	31 lakh at Sl. Nos.(9	0) and (91) above
(92)				ara -Medical Staff	
	O. R.	122.00 (-) 52.28	69.72	69.72	
			2.28 lakh was m	nainly due to non-co	induct of training
progra			2.20 Iukii wub ii	lunity due to non ec	induct of training
	TE SECTOR S			District Sector	
	Direction and A		Bureau		
(22)	O.	759.25	645.43	644.41	(-) 1.02
	0. R.	(-) 113.82	010.10	11.11	(-) 1.02
	13.	()115.02			

HeadTotal GrantActual ExpenditureExcess (+) Saving (-)( $\bar{\screen}$ list in the of Health and Family Welfare O. 363.23 S. 0.01( $\bar{\screen}$ list in lakh)(94)1351 - State Institute of Health and Family Welfare O. 363.23 S. 0.01260.44260.39(-)0.05 R. (-)(-)0.05 R. (-)(95)1173 - Regional Health and Family Welfare Training Centres O. 53.1533.6033.56(95)1173 - Regional Health and Family Welfare Training Centres O. 53.15(-)0.04 R. (-)(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-Centre O. 32,506.86 S. 2,673.3228,843.5728,833.68 (-)(-)9(7)1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum O. 309.87268.02267.98 (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)0.309.87268.02267.98 (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.05 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.05 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.05 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.04 R. (-)(-)0.05 R. (-)(-)0.05 
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $
$ \begin{array}{c ccccc} 0. & 363.23 \\ S. & 0.01 \\ R. & (-) 102.80 \\ \hline 003 - Training \\ \hline (95) & 1173 - Regional Health and Family Welfare Training Centres \\ O. & 53.15 \\ R. & (-) 19.55 \\ \hline 101 - Rural Family Welfare Services \\ \hline (96) & 1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-Centre \\ O. & 32,506.86 \\ S. & 2,673.32 \\ R. & (-) 6,336.61 \\ \hline 102 - Urban Family Welfare Services \\ \hline (97) & 1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum \\ O. & 309.87 \\ R. & (-) 41.85 \\ \hline (98) & 1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre \\ O. & 230.89 \\ R. & (-) 51.68 \\ \hline 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan \\ \hline \end{array} $
S. $0.01$ $260.44$ $260.39$ $(-) 0.05$ R. $(-) 102.80$ 003 - Training(95)1173 - Regional Health and Family Welfare Training CentresO. $53.15$ $33.60$ R. $(-) 19.55$ 101 - Rural Family Welfare Services(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-CentreO. $32,506.86$ S. $2,673.32$ R. $(-) 6,336.61$ 102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban SlumO. $309.87$ 268.02267.98R. $(-) 41.85$ (98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare CentreO. $230.89$ R. $(-) 51.68$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
R.(-) 102.80003 - Training(95)1173 - Regional Health and Family Welfare Training CentresO. $53.15$ 33.6033.56R.(-) 19.55101 - Rural Family Welfare Services(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-CentreO. $32,506.86$ S. $2,673.32$ R.(-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban SlumO. $309.87$ 268.02267.98R.(-) 41.85(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare CentreO.230.89R.(-) 51.68796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $
O. $53.15$ $33.60$ $33.56$ (-) 0.04R.(-) 19.55101 - Rural Family Welfare Services(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-CentreO. $32,506.86$ $S.$ $2,673.32$ $28,843.57$ $28,833.68$ (-) 9.89R.(-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum(-) 0.04O. $309.87$ $268.02$ $267.98$ (-) 0.04R.(-) 41.85(-) 0.04R.(-) 0.05(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre(-) 51.68(-) 51.68796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan $796$ - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(-) 0.05
R.(-) 19.55101 - Rural Family Welfare Services(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-CentreO.32,506.86S.2,673.3228,843.5728,833.68(-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban SlumO.309.87268.02267.98(-) 0.04R.(-) 41.85(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare CentreO.230.89179.21179.16(-) 51.68
101 - Rural Family Welfare Services(96)1227 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-CentreO. $32,506.86$ S. $2,673.32$ 28,843.57 $28,833.68$ (-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban SlumO. $309.87$ 268.02267.98(-) 0.04R.(-) 41.85(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare CentreO.230.89R.(-) 51.68796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $
O. $32,506.86$ S. $2,673.32$ $28,843.57$ $28,833.68$ (-) 9.89R.(-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(-) 9.89102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum(-) 0.04O. $309.87$ $268.02$ $267.98$ (-) 0.04R.(-) 41.85(-) 0.04(-) 0.05(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre(-) 0.05(-) 0.05R.(-) 51.68179.21179.16(-) 0.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(-) 0.05(-) 0.05(-) 0.05
S. $2,673.32$ $28,843.57$ $28,833.68$ (-) 9.89R.(-) 6,336.61102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(-) 9.89102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum(-) 0.04O. $309.87$ $268.02$ $267.98$ (-) 0.04R.(-) 41.85(-) 0.04(-) 0.05(98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre(-) 0.05(-) 0.05R.(-) 51.68179.21179.16(-) 0.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(-) 0.05(-) 0.05(-) 0.05
R.(-) $6,336.61$ 102 - Urban Family Welfare Services(97)1207 - Revamping of Urban SlumO. $309.87$ $268.02$ $267.98$ R.(-) $41.85$ (98)1519 - Urban Family Welfare CentreO. $230.89$ 179.21179.16R.(-) $51.68$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
102 - Urban Family Welfare Services         (97)       1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum         O.       309.87       268.02       267.98       (-) 0.04         R.       (-) 41.85       (-) 41.85       (-) 0.04         (98)       1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre       (-) 230.89       179.21       179.16       (-) 0.05         R.       (-) 51.68       796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan       (-) 0.05       (-) 0.05
(97)       1207 - Revamping of Urban Slum         O.       309.87       268.02       267.98       (-) 0.04         R.       (-) 41.85       (-) 41.85       (-) 0.04         (98)       1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre       (-) 0.05       (-) 0.05         R.       (-) 51.68       (-) 51.68       (-) 0.05         796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan       (-) 51.68       (-) 0.05
O.       309.87       268.02       267.98       (-) 0.04         R.       (-) 41.85       (-) 0.04       (-) 0.04         (98)       1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre       (-) 0.05       (-) 0.05         O.       230.89       179.21       179.16       (-) 0.05         R.       (-) 51.68       796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
R.       (-) 41.85         (98)       1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre         O.       230.89         R.       (-) 51.68    796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
(98)       1519 - Urban Family Welfare Centre         O.       230.89         R.       (-) 51.68    796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
O.     230.89     179.21     179.16     (-) 0.05       R.     (-) 51.68       796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
R. (-) 51.68 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
(00) 0216 District Family Walfana Dynamy
(99) 0316 - District Family Welfare Bureau
O. 442.56 341.21 341.17 (-) 0.04
R. (-) 101.35
(100) 1228 - Rural Family Welfare Sub-Centre under Rural Family Welfare Service
O. 22,228.74
S. 1,780.73 19,797.95 19,788.65 (-) 9.30
R. (-) 4,211.52
(101) 1351 - State Institute of Health and Family Welfare
O. 178.41 139.20 139.18 (-) 0.02
R. (-) 39.21
(102) 1487 - Training of Nurses, Midwives and Lady Health Visitors
O.527.13416.90414.54(-) 2.36
R. (-) 110.23
(103) 1520 - Urban Family Welfare Service - Revamping
O. 198.40 149.26 149.24 (-) 0.02
R. (-) 49.14

Grant No 12 Contd.						
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				

Curtailment of provision by ₹11,177.76 lakh from Sl. Nos.(93) to (103) above was mainly attributed to vacant posts, retirement/transfer/leave of staff, non-submission of TA bills and non-drawal of pay fixation arrears.

Reasons for final saving of ₹22.57 lakh at Sl. Nos.(93), (96), (100) and (102) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

# 2251- Secretariat-Social Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(104) 0630 - Health and Family Welfare Department

О.	1,970.26			
S.	158.23	1,643.85	1,643.76	(-) 0.09
R.	(-) 484.64			

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

STATE	SECTOR SCHEMES	State Sector
090 - Se	ecretariat	
(105)	0630 - Health and Family Welfare Department	ıt

О.	75.00	*		
S.	49.90	67.15	67.15	
R.	(-) 57.75			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹542.39 lakh at Sl. Nos.(104) and (105) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024)

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2210- Medical and Public Health			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	Е		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>State Sector</b>	
01- Urban Health Services-Allopa	thy		
110 - Hospitals and Dispensaries			
(106) 3178 - Medical College H	lospital Koraput		
O. 148.51	169.03	169.02	(-) 0.01
R. 20.52			
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes		

	Grant No 12 Contd.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(107)		quarters Organisa	ation		
	О.	147.51			
	S.	0.01	1,427.50	1,427.50	
(1.0.0)	R.	1,279.98			
(108)	•	Swasthya Kalyan	a Yojana		
	0.	4,258.15	(0.001.4(	(0.001.4(	
	S.	380.11	60,231.46	60,231.46	
<b>7</b> 07 T	R.	55,593.20			
	ribal Area Sub		- <b>4</b>		
(109)		quarters Organisa 177.51	ation		
	O. S.		2 017 50	2 017 50	
	S. R.	0.01	2,017.50	2,017.50	
(110)		1,839.98 Swasthya Kalyan	a Voiene		
(110)	5564 - Біји з О.	5,761.02	la rojana		
	0. S.	546.41	87,384.34	87,384.34	
	3. R.	81,076.91	07,304.34	07,504.54	
05- Ma		on, Training and	Rosoavch		
	allopathy	m, 11 aining ana	Keseurch		
(111)	3041 - Telen	nedicine			
(111)	0.	450.00	674.93	674.93	
	R.	224.93	07 1190	07 1190	
06- Pu	blic Health				
		Control of Disea	ses		
(112)			n and Communica	tion	
	О.	3,000.00	10,500.00	10,500.00	
	R.	7,500.00	2	,	
789 - S	pecial Compor	nent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(113)		e Cell and Thalas			
. ,	S.	0.01	91.55	91.55	
	R.	91.54			
	Reasons for	requirement of	additional provis	ion of ₹1,47,627.0	6 lakh from Sl.
Nos.(1	06) to (113) ab	ove have not bee	n furnished (June	2024).	
(114)	3384 - Biju S	Swasthya Kalyan	a Yojana		
	О.	3,992.17			
	S.	2,388.83	9,081.74	7,089.21	(-) 1,992.53
	R.	2,700.74			

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,700.74 lakh was made without assigning any reason. Reasons for final saving of ₹1,992.53 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

		Gr	ant No 12 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
	ribal Area Sub				
(115)		e Cell and Thalas			
	S.	0.01	131.59	131.59	
(110)	R.	131.58	<b>.</b>		
(116)	•	Swasthya Kalyan	ia Yojana		
	0. C	5,401.18	12 741 01	0.076.74	() 2 9(4 27)
	S.	3,433.90	12,741.01	9,876.74	(-) 2,864.27
00 C	R.	3,905.93			
80- Ge		and Evaluation			
		s and Evaluation	Desistantian Strat		
(117)			Registration Syst	, , ,	
	S.	1,200.00	1,459.13	1,459.13	
DDOO	R. TDAMME EV	259.13 PENDITURE			
	E SECTOR S			District Sector	
		cnewies rvices-Allopathy		District Sector	
	Iospitals and D				
(118)	-	•	tion/Repair of W/	S Sewerage and	
(110)			ospitals and Dispe		
		endix-F)			
	0.	106.69	225.46	225.45	(-) 0.01
	R.	118.77			
796 - T	ribal Area Sub	o-Plan			
(119)	1016 - Other	r Hospitals			
	О.	0.01	166.86	166.85	(-) 0.01
	R.	166.85			
PROC	GRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
CENT	RALLY SPO	NSORED SCHE	EMES	State Sector	
03- Ru	ral Health Ser	vices-Allopathy			
		nent Plan for Sch			
(120)		Ayushman Bhara			
		structure Mission		( )(0,4)	() 0.01
	O. D	5,581.10	6,369.43	6,369.42	(-) 0.01
	R.	788.33			
		PENDITURE NSORED SCHH	MES	District Sector	
				District Sector	
	<i>rai Health Ser</i> Iospitals and D	vices-Allopathy			
110 <b>-</b> F	iospitais and D	rspensaries			

	Grant No 12 Contd.						
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
				(₹ in lakh)			
(121)	2943 - Nat	ional Health Mis	sion				
	О.	1,16,549.16					
	S.	21,897.51	1,56,571.84	1,56,571.84			
	R.	18,125.17					

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹23,495.76 lakh from Sl. Nos.(115) to (121) above and reasons for final saving of ₹2,864.27 at Sl. No.(116) remain unexplained (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE**(Charged)

(i) Almost the available saving of ₹63.96 lakh (₹63.95 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2210- Medical and Public Health PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 01- Urban Health Services-Allopath		State Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(122) 0618 - Headquarters Organ	isation		
O. 100.00 R. (-) 7.92	92.08	92.08	

Reduction of provision by  $\mathbf{\overline{7}.92}$  lakh was due to non-receipt of proposals from field offices.

# 2251- Secretariat-Social Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(123)	0630 - Healt	h and Family Welf	are Department		
	О.	172.50	116.47	116.46	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 56.03			

Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹56.03 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

## Grant No. - 12 Contd.

# Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹11,943.21 lakh, the department surrendered ₹11,943.14 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹11,943.21 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹18,533.47 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

.01
.01
nd
••
.01
UL
).

Grant No 12 Contd.					
	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(129)		engthening of Terti ilities under NPCI	•	r	
	О.	318.48			
	R.	(-) 318.48			
796 - T	ribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(130)	3037 - Hui	man Resource in H	lealth & Medica	l Education	
	О.	0.02			
	S.	3,385.46	541.49	541.48	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 2,843.99			
(131)		engthening of Terti ilities under NPCI		r	
	О.	457.83			
	R.	(-) 457.83			
	Curtailment	of provision by	9.853.20 lakh	at Sl. Nos.(126), (12	8) and (130) and

Curtailment of provision by 9,853.20 lakh at Sl. Nos.(126), (128) and (130) and surrender of entire provision of ₹1,990.51 lakh at Sl. Nos. (127), (129) and (131) above was attributed to non-receipt of Central Assistance.

**State Sector** 

#### 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

## STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

# 01- Government Residential Buildings

800 - Other Expenditure

(132)	3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swasthya Seva Mission				
	О.	7,300.00	3,572.63	3,572.62	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 3,727.37			

Anticipated saving of ₹3,727.37 lakh, was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4210- Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health

Grant No 12 Concld.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
(₹ in lakh)					
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURESTATE SECTOR SCHEMESState Sector03- Medical Education, Training and Research105 - Allopathy					
(133) 3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swast	hya Seva Mission	n			
O. 60,000.00 R. 1,20,649.95	1,80,649.95	1,80,649.94	(-) 0.01		
Reasons for augmentation of p (June 2024).	provision by ₹1,2	0,649.95 lakh have n	ot been furnished		

- -----> 16

#### Grant No. 13 - Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban Development Department

Major Heads -

**2015- Elections** 

2059- Public Works

- 2215- Water Supply and Sanitation
- 2216- Housing
- 2217- Urban Development
- 2230- Labour and Employment
- 2235- Social Security and Welfare
- 2251- Secretariat-Social Services
- **3054- Roads and Bridges**

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

#### 4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
			(₹ in thousand)			
<b>REVENUE -</b>						
Voted -						
Original -	69,56,48,08	78,32,58,63	67,58,68,70	(-)10,73,89,93		
Supplementary -	8,76,10,55					
Amount	surrendered duri	ing the year (March 20	24)	10,55,62,74		
Charged -						
Original -	2,82,03	2,82,03	1,46,35	(-)1,35,68		
Amount	surrendered duri	ing the year (March 20	24)	1,35,67		
CAPITAL -						
Voted -						
Original -	9,62,95,01	11,74,51,04	10,41,51,26	(-)1,32,99,78		
Supplementary -	2,11,56,03					
Amount	surrendered duri	ing the year (March 20	24)	1,32,99,73		
Charged -						
Original -	1,00,00	1,00,00	3,00	(-)97,00		
Amount	Amount surrendered during the year (March 2024)					
Notes and Comments -	-					

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,07,389.93 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,05,562.74 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,07,389.93 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹87,610.55 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	al Actual Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)		

2015- Elections

		Gran	t No 13 Contd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
ADMINIST	RATIVE	EXPENDITURE			
ESTABLISH	IMENT,( NCE EX	OPERATIONS AND PENDITURE			
		of Municipal Election			
(-)	0.	545.00	17.09	16.82	(-) 0.27
	R.	(-) 527.91			
2059- Public	Works				
		EXPENDITURE			
MAINTENA <i>01- Office Bu</i>	NCE EX	OPERATIONS AND PENDITURE			
051 - Constru					
. ,		orks Grant at the disp Department- (Apx-A)			
	О.	26.40	11.10	11.10	
	R.	(-) 15.30			
053 - Mainter	nance and	Repairs			
(3) 1557 -	Water Su	pply and Sanitary Inst	tallations		
	О.	7,197.03	6,055.18	6,055.10	(-) 0.08
	R.	(-) 1,141.85			
ADMINIST ESTABLISH MAINTENA 01- Water Suj 001 - Direction	RATIVE IMENT, ( NCE EX pply on and Ad	IND Sanitation EXPENDITURE OPERATIONS AND PENDITURE ministration gineer, Public Health 959.27		ce Establishment	
	S.	0.42	584.39	584.02	(-) 0.37
	R.	(-) 375.30			
(5) 0457 -		e Establishment			
~ /	О.	3,873.13			
	S.	0.53	2,948.48	2,947.90	(-) 0.58
	R.	(-) 925.18		·	~ /
		ending Engineer, Publi ment Charges 475.16	ic Health Enginee	ring-	
	G	0.11	207 17	207 42	() 0.04
	S.	0.11	387.47	387.43	(-) 0.04

Grai	nt No 13 Contd.		
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	8()
052 - Machinery and Equipment			
(7) 1142 - Public Health Organisation	001.04	990.05	
O. 1,276.89	881.04	880.95	(-) 0.09
R. (-) 395.85			
101 - Urban Water Supply Programmes			
(8) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair			
0. 32,129.37			
S. 5.65	28,826.65	28,826.55	(-) 0.10
R. (-) 3,308.37			
Surrender of provision by ₹6,777.56 requirement.	6 lakh from Sl. No	os.(1) to $(8)$ above wa	is based on actua
Specific reasons for such less require	ement have not be	en communicated (Ju	ne 2024).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
02- Sewerage and Sanitation		State Sector	
105 - Sanitation Services			
(9) 3527 - GARIMA-Scheme for safety a	and dignity of		
Core Sanitation workers	and diginity of		
O. 3,050.00	4,550.01		(-) 4,550.01
S. 1,500.01	1,000101		() 1,00010
Provision of ₹4,550.01 lakh remaine	d unspent_unsurre	endered and unexplair	ed (June 2024)
797 - Transfers to/from Reserve Funds/Dep	-	indered und unexplain	ieu (suite 2021).
(10) 3522 - Fund for Protection and Well		ation Workers	
O. 3,050.00			
R. (-) 1,550.00	1,500.00	1,500.00	
Reasons for withdrawal of provision	by ₹1 550 00 lakt	have not been furnis	hed (June 2024)
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	l by <b>x</b> 1,550.00 laki		filed (Julie 2024).
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES	X	State Sector	
		State Sector	
<i>02- Sewerage and Sanitation</i> 105 - Sanitation Services			
(11) 3221 - Swachha Bharat Mission (SE	SM) - Urban		
O. 13,800.00			
R. (-) 13,800.00			
Entire provision of ₹13,800.00 lakh		ue to non-receipt of C	entral Assistance
789 - Special Component Plan for Schedule			
(12) 3221 - Swachha Bharat Mission (SE	3M) - Urban		
O. 3,910.00			
R. (-) 3,910.00			

	Grant No 13	8 Contd.		
Head	Total Grant		tual nditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(1	₹ in lakh)	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
	t Mission (SBM) - Urba	an		
	290.00			
R. (-) 5,				(0.01) $(1.0)$
and (13) above have not been t	render of entire provisi furnished (June 2024).	on of <b>&lt;</b> 9,200.00	lakh in respec	t of SI. Nos.(12)
2216- Housing				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERA MAINTENANCE EXPEND				
<b>05- General Pool Accommode</b> 053 - Maintenance and Repair.				
(14) 0920 - Minor Works G				
	tment- (Apx-B)			
О.	45.56	22.85	22.85	
R. (-)	) 22.71			
(15) 0941 - Maintenance an and Sanitary In	nd Repair of Water Supp stallations	ply		
O. 8,	030.45 6,8	807.90	6,807.28	(-) 0.62
R. (-) 1,	222.55			
2217- Urban Development				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE	NDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERA				
MAINTENANCE EXPEND				
03- Integrated Development o		Towns		
001 - Direction and Administr				
(16) 1108 - Project Plannin		06 47	06.40	
	118.72	96.47	96.42	(-) 0.05
	) 22.25			
05- Other Urban Developmen 001 - Direction and Administra				
	tate Appellate Tribunal	(OREAT)		
· /	431.22	(OREAT)		
S.		367.77	367.69	(-) 0.08
	) 68.70			() 0.00
800 - Other Expenditure	Ý I			
-	Development Agency(D	OUDA)		
		241.29	317.47	(+) 76.18

		Gr	ant No 13 Contd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
Withdu	awal of	provision by ₹1.894	.92 lakh from Sl. Nos	s.(14) to (18) above wa	as based on actua
requirement.	unui oi		., 2 min nom on 100		
Specifi	ic reason	n for such less requi	rement as well as rea	sons for final excess	of ₹76.18 lakh
Sl. No.(18) ha	ve not b	een intimated (June	2024).		
80- General					
001 - Direction	n and A	dministration			
(19) 1471 -	Town I	Planning Organisatio	on		
	О.	923.01			
	S.	19.66	750.16	750.09	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 192.51			
PROGRAM	ME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE SEC	FOR SC	CHEMES	:	State Sector	
05- Other Urb	an Dev	elopment Schemes			
800 - Other Ex	xpenditu	ire			
(20) 2132 -	Other U	Jrban Development	Schemes under State	e Plan	
	О.	300.01	300.00	245.00	(-) 55.0
	R.	(-) 0.01			
PROGRAM	ME EX	PENDITURE			
CENTRALL	Y SPON	<b>ISORED SCHEMI</b>	ES	State Sector	
05- Other Urb	oan Dev	elopment Schemes			
051 - Construc	ction				
(21) 2613 -	AMRU	T			
	О.	59,740.32	26,393.28	26,393.28	
	R.	(-) 33,347.04			
Withdu	rawal of	provision by ₹33,5	39.55 lakh from Sl. 1	Nos.(19) and (21) abo	ove was based o
actual requires	nent.				
Specifi	ic reason	n for such less requi	rement as well as rea	ason for final saving	of ₹55.00 lakh
Sl. No.(20) ha	ve not b	een communicated (	(June 2024).		
(22) 3274 -	Pradha	n Mantri Awaas Yoj	ana(Urban)		
	О.	36,000.00	20,735.74	20,735.74	
	R.	(-) 15,264.26			
(23) 3661 -	Capaci	ty Building of PMA	Y (U) Mission		
	Ō.	931.88	355.41	355.41	
	R.	(-) 576.47			
		. ,	led Castes		
789 - Special	Compon	ient Plan for Schedu			
-	Compon AMRU				
-	-		7,478.10	7,478.10	

Grant No 13 Contd.						
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(25) 2613 - AMRUT						
O. 22,900.45	10,117.43	10,117.42	(-) 0.01			
R. (-) 12,783.02						
(26) 3274 - Pradhan Mantri Awaas Yo	• • •					
O. 13,800.00	6,340.06	6,340.06				
R. (-) 7,459.94						
Reasons for surrender of provisio	n by ₹45,532.01 lakh	from Sl. Nos.(22) to	o (26) above have			
not been intimated (June 2024).						
TRANSFERS FROM STATE	DODIEG					
UNION FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL	BODIES					
05- Other Urban Development Schemes						
191 - Assistance to Municipal Corporatio						
(27) 3490 - 15th FC Grants : Grant for	Urban Health and W	ellness Centres				
O. 3,788.64						
S. 1,192.50	1,192.50	1,192.50				
R. (-) 3,788.64						
192 - Assistance to Municipalities/Munic	*					
(28) 3490 - 15th FC Grants : Grant for	Urban Health and W	ellness Centres				
O. 4,009.13						
S. 597.50	597.50	597.50				
R. (-) 4,009.13						
(29) 3491 - 15th FC Grants : Support f Urban Primary Health Car		ructure to the				
O. 1,928.00						
S. 1,835.87	1,835.87	1,835.87				
R. (-) 1,928.00						
193 - Assistance to Nagar Panchayats/NA	Cs or equivalent ther	reof				
(30) 3419 - Basic Grants to urban loca Finance Commission	-					
O. 6,639.91	5,591.13	5,591.13				
R. (-) 1,048.78	,	,				
(31) 3420 - Tied up Grants to urban lo	cal bodies recommen	ded by 15th				
Finance Commission						
O. 9,959.89	8,386.75	8,386.75				
R. (-) 1,573.14						
(32) 3490 - 15th FC Grants : Grant for	· Urban Health and W	ellness Centres				
O. 1,567.23						
S. 180.00	180.00	180.00				
R. (-) 1,567.23						
Grant No 13 Contd.						
--------------------	-------	-------------	------------	--		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				

## 2251- Secretariat-Social Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(33) 0651 - Housing and Urban Development Department

О.	1,263.33			
S.	46.67	1,179.36	1,178.06	(-) 1.30
R.	(-) 130.64			

Curtailment of provision by ₹14,045.56 lakh from Sl. Nos.(27) to (33) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹1.30 lakh at Sl. No.(33) have not been communicated (June 2024).

### **3054- Roads and Bridges**

## ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

### 80- General

192 - Assistance to Municipalities/Municipal Councils

(34) 2450 - Maintenance of Roads and Bridges

	О.	1,659.98	1,659.98	1,454.46	(-) 205.52
193 - Assis	stance to Nag	gar Panchayats/NACs	or equivalent thereof		
(35) $24$	50 Mainton	ance of Poods and B	ridges		

(35) 2450 - Maintenance of Roads and Bridges

 O.
 1,312.55
 1,312.55
 1,161.38
 (-) 151.17

Reasons for final saving of ₹356.69 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(34) and (35) above have not been intimated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	g()
2215- Water Supply and PROGRAMME EXPE STATE SECTOR SCH	NDITURE		State Sector	
02- Sewerage and Sanita	ition			
902 - Deduct-Expenditur	e met out of Rese	erve Fund		
(36) 3522 - Fund for I	Protection and W	elfare of Core Sar	itation Workers	
0.	(-) 3,050.00	(-) 4,550.00	(	(+) 4,550.00
S.	(-) 1,500.00			

Grant No 13 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

Entire minus provision of ₹4,550.00 lakh remained un-utilised, un-surrendered and resulted final excess due to erroneous budget provision in debit side instead of recovery.

## **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

CEN	TRALLY SPONS	SORED SCHEMES	S Sta	ite Sector	
02- S	ewerage and Sani	tation			
105 -	Sanitation Service	S			
(37)	3774 - SBM-Us	ed Water Managem	ent(UWM)		
	S.	0.02	12,046.80	12,046.80	
	R.	12,046.78			
789 -	Special Compone	nt Plan for Schedule	d Castes		
(38)	3774 - SBM-Us	ed Water Managem	ent(UWM)		
	S.	0.02	3,413.26	3,413.26	
	R.	3,413.24			
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-F	Plan			
(39)	3774 - SBM-Us	ed Water Managem	ent(UWM)		
	S.	0.02	4,617.94	4,617.94	
	R.	4,617.92			
			20,077.94 lakh from S	Sl. Nos.(37) to (39) a	bove without
assign	ning any reason (Ju	une 2024).			
2217-	- Urban Developn	nent			
ADN	<b>IINISTRATIVE</b>	EXPENDITURE			
		PERATIONS ANI	0		
MAI	NTENANCE EX	PENDITURE			
80- G	Feneral				
001 -	Direction and Adu	ninistration			
(40)	1538 - Valuatio	n Organisation			
	О.	77.55	92.59	92.56	(-) 0.03
	R.	15.04			
PRO	GRAMME EXP	ENDITURE			
CEN	TRALLY SPONS	SORED SCHEMES	S Sta	ite Sector	
<i>05-0</i>	ther Urban Devel	opment Schemes			
789 -	Special Compone	nt Plan for Schedule	d Castes		
(41)	3274 - Pradhan	Mantri Awaas Yoja	na(Urban)		
	О.	10,200.00	12,195.58	12,195.57	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,995.58			
	Augmentation	f provision by 72 0	10.62 lakh in respect (	of S1 Nos $(40)$ and $(4)$	1) above was

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,010.62 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(40) and (41) above was based on additional requirement.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

Grant No 13 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
CENTRALLY SPONS	ORED SCHEME	ES	<b>District Sector</b>		
05- Other Urban Develo	-				
191 - Assistance to Mun					
(42) 2916 - National	Urban Livelihood	Mission			
0.	240.00	337.60	337.60		
R.	97.60				
192 - Assistance to Mun	icipalities/Municij	pal Councils			
(43) 2916 - National	Urban Livelihood	Mission			
0.	260.00	365.74	365.74		
R.	105.74				
<ul><li>193 - Assistance to Naga</li><li>(44) 2916 - National</li></ul>	ar Panchayats/NA( Urban Livelihood	1	preof		
О.	100.00	140.66	140.66		
R.	40.66				
789 - Special Componer	nt Plan for Schedul	led Castes			
	Urban Livelihood				
0.	170.00	239.13	239.13		
R.	69.13				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-P	lan				
	Urban Livelihood	Mission			
0.	230.00	323.54	323.54		
R.	93.54				
Augmentation	formatician by 7404	67 Jolth from SI N	$\log(42)$ to (46) above t	waa mada with out	

Augmentation of provision by ₹406.67 lakh from Sl. Nos.(42) to (46) above was made without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

(v) No expenditure has been booked in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (v) under Grant No.20- Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances is given below: -

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)	
1	2	3	4	5	
	(₹ in lakh)				
2215 – Water Supply and Sanitation					
Stock	(-) 117.63			(-) 117.63	
Miscellaneous Work Advance	2,149.74			2,149.74	
TOTAL:	2,032.11	••	••	2,032.11	

### Notes and Comments -

### **REVENUE**(Charged)

(i) Almost all the available saving of ₹135.68 lakh (₹135.67 lakh out of ₹135.68) was surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
-				(₹ in lakh)	
ADM ESTA MAIN 05- G	Housing IINISTRATIVE ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXI <i>Jeneral Pool Accor</i> Maintenance and	OPERATIONS A PENDITURE mmodation			
(47)	0940 - Maintena	ance and Repair	of the Official Reside	ence of Governor	
	О.	182.42	92.59	92.58	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 89.83			
(48)		ance and Repair at Staff of Gove	of Buildings occupie	d by the	
	O. R.	98.61 (-) 44.84	53.77	53.77	

Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹134.67 lakh at Sl. Nos. (47) and (48) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

# Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹13,299.78 lakh, the department surrendered ₹13,299.73 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹13,299.78 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹21,156.03 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

· · · _				
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4215- Capital Outlay on V	Water Supply a	nd Sanitation		
PROGRAMME EXPEN	DITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHE	MES		State Sector	
01- Water Supply				
101 - Urban Water Supply				
(49) 3249 - Buxi Jagaba	undhu Assured W	ater Supply to Ha	bitations	
(BASUDHA	A)	_ * *		
0.	9,000.00	3,591.23	3,591.23	
R. (-	-) 5,408.77			
(	<i>, ,</i>			

	Gr	ant No 13 Contd.		
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789 - Special Compor	ent Plan for Schedu	led Castes	(₹ in lakh)	
* *	agabandhu Assured V		pitations	
О.	2,550.00	1,291.10	1,291.10	
R.	(-) 1,258.90			
796 - Tribal Area Sub				
(51) 3249 - Buxi Ja (BASU	agabandhu Assured V JDHA)	Water Supply to Hab	bitations	
О.	3,450.00	2,477.47	2,477.47	
R.	(-) 972.53			
800 - Other Expenditu	ire			
(52) 3249 - Buxi Ja (BASU	agabandhu Assured V JDHA)	Water Supply to Hab	bitations	
О.	950.00	331.19	331.17	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 618.81			
02- Sewerage and Sa				
106 - Sewerage Servi				
. ,	Sewerage Schemes			
О.	50.00	29.95	29.95	
	(-) 20.05			
Surrender of p on actual requirement		06 lakh in respect of	f Sl. Nos.(49) to (53)	above was based
Specific reason	ns for such less requ	irement have not bee	en furnished (June 20	24).
4217- Capital Outlay	on Urban Develop	ment		
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SO	CHEMES		State Sector	
60- Other Urban Dev	-			
789 - Special Compor				
	ssisted by KFW Ger		an Infrastructure	
	pment Fund (OUID)	F)		
0.	850.00			
R.	(-) 850.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub			The first start of	
	ssisted by KFW Gerr pment Fund (OUID)		an Infrastructure	
О.	1,150.00			
R.	(-) 1,150.00			
800 - Other Expendit	ire			

800 - Other Expenditure

Grant No 13 Concld.						
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
(56)		sisted by KFW Ger		( <b>₹ in lakh)</b> Jrban Infrastructure		
	O. R.	pment Fund (OUID) 3,000.00 (-) 3,000.00				

Entire provision of ₹5,000.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(54) to (56) above was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

# Notes and Comments -

## **CAPITAL**(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹97.00 lakh was surrendered by the department during March 2024.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4215- Capital Outlay on Water 5 PROGRAMME EXPENDITUE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	E	ate Sector	
01- Water Supply			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(57) 3249 - Buxi Jagabandhu A (BASUDHA)	ssured Water Supply to Habita	ations	
O. 100	00 3.00	3.00	
R. (-) 97	00		

Anticipated saving of ₹97.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).



## Grant No. 14 - Expenditure relating to the Labour & Employees' State Insurance Department ( All Voted )

## Major Heads -

2210- Medical and Public Health

### 2230- Labour and Employment

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

#### **4059-** Capital Outlay on Public Works

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -	_			
Original -	2,07,14,84	2,46,09,22	2,22,47,06	(-)23,62,16
Supplementary -	38,94,38			
Amoun	t surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	23,57,27
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	11,50,00	26,35,00	25,28,81	(-)1,06,19
Supplementary -	14,85,00			
Amoun	t surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	1,06,19
Amoun CAPITAL - Voted - Original - Supplementary -	t surrendered durin 11,50,00 14,85,00 t surrendered durin	26,35,00	25,28,81	(-)1,06,19

# Notes and Comments -

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,362.16 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,357.27 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,362.16 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,894.38lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

	U	Ľ		
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2210- Medical and PROGRAMME E STATE SECTOR	EXPENDITURE		District Sector	
			District Sector	
01- Urban Health S		·		
102 - Employees' S	tate Insurance Sch	neme		
(1) 0303 - Dispe	nsaries			
О.	580.00			
S.	232.37	706.15	706.13	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 106.22			
Surrender of	f provision by ₹10	6.22 lakh was bas	ed on actual requirem	nent.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

#### **CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES**

**State Sector** 

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

102 - Employees' State Insurance Scheme

Grant No 14 Contd.			
Head	Total Cront	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(2) 0303 - Dispensaries		( <b>\ 111 1</b> 8K11 <i>)</i>	
O. 600.00			
S. 40.00	126.92	126.92	
R. (-) 513.08	120.72	120.72	
Reasons for withdrawal of p	provision by ₹513.0	8 lakh have not bee	n intimated (June
2024).			
(3) 0648 - Hospitals			
O. 900.00			
S. 12.00	24.08	24.08	
R. (-) 887.92			
Curtailment of provision by	₹887.92 lakh was m	ade as per actual req	uirement.
Specific reasons for such less			
2230- Labour and Employment	-		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	URE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR			
01- Labour			
001 - Direction and Administration			
(4) 0308 - District Establishment			
O. 1,710.08			
S. 698.35	1,912.04	1,911.73	(-) 0.31
R. (-) 496.39	·	-	
(5) 0618 - Headquarters Organisa	ntion		
O. 708.34			
S. 0.33	580.30	580.21	(-) 0.09
R. (-) 128.37			~ /
101 - Industrial Relations			
(6) 0703 - Industrial Tribunal of I	Rourkela under		
Adjudication of Disput			
O. 111.36			
S. 0.15	62.17	62.17	
R. (-) 49.34		,,	
102 - Working Conditions and Safet	V		
(7) 0618 - Headquarters Organisa	•		
0. 293.22			
S. 11.35	269.31	269.10	(-) 0.21
R. (-) 35.26	207.01	20,.10	() 0.21
103 - General Labour Welfare			

Grant No 14 Contd.						
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
			(₹ in lakh)			
(8) 0371 - Enforce	ement of Minimu	um Wages in Agri	culture			
О.	265.52	84.59	84.59			
R.	(-) 180.93					
above have not been	furnished (June	-	y ₹890.29 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(4) to (8)		
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 01- Labour	. –		State Sector			
001 - Direction and A	Administration					
(9) 3124 - Implem	nentation of Un-o	organised Workers	5			
	Security Act	C				
О.	2,773.86	2,107.86	2,107.86			
	(-) 666.00					
2251- Secretariat-Se						
ADMINISTRATIV						
ESTABLISHMENT MAINTENANCE E	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
090 - Secretariat						
(10) 2764 - Labou	· ·	s' State Insurance	Department			
О.	791.70					
S.	35.25	553.19	552.96	(-) 0.23		
R.	(-) 273.76					

Reduction of provision by ₹939.76 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(9) and (10) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2230- Labour and En	nployment			
PROGRAMME EXI	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SC	HEMES		State Sector	
01- Labour				
001 - Direction and Ad	lministration			
(11) 0708 - Informa	tion, Education an	d Communicat	cion	
0.	180.00	228.02	228.02	
R.	48.02			

	Grant No 14 Concld.					
	TT 1		<b>T</b> . (.)	A . 4 . 1	<b>F</b> (1)	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(12)	2371 - Labou	r Commissioner	-Headquarters			
	О.	110.00	682.07	682.07		
	R.	572.07				

Reasons for requirement of additional provision of  $\gtrless$ 620.09 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(11) and (12) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

### Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹106.19 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹106.19 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,485.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following head:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outla PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 01- Office Buildings	XPENDITURE SCHEMES	orks	District Sector	
051 - Construction				
(13) 0182B - Con	struction of Buil	dings		
О.	150.00			
S.	600.00	673.14	673.14	
R.	(-) 76.86		1	

Surrender of provision by ₹76.86 lakh was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024). Grant No. 15 - Expenditure relating to the Sports & Youth Services Department

Major Heads -

**2204-** Sports and Youth Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
L		** *	(₹ in thousand)	0()
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,35,09,85	5,56,08,35	5,47,13,44	(-)8,94,91
Supplementary -	3,20,98,50			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024 )	7,34,18
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024 )	1
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	9,82,07,98	9,82,07,98	6,66,97,95	(-)3,15,10,03
Amount surrender	ed during the ye	ar (March 2024 and	November 2023)	3,15,10,03
Notes and Comme	ents -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b>	1)			
(i) $\Lambda$ gainst the	available cavin	a of <b>₹</b> 804 01 lakh th	e department surrend	arad 7734 18 lakh

(i) Against the available saving of ₹894.91 lakh, the department surrendered ₹734.18 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹894.91 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹32,098.50 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2204- Sports and Yo	uth Services			
ADMINISTRATIV	E EXPENDITU	URE		
ESTABLISHMENT, MAINTENANCE EX	,			
001 - Direction and A	dministration			
(1) 0422 - Establish	hment of Sports	School/Hostel		
О.	3,359.85			
S.	226.00	2,862.29	2,860.99	(-) 1.30
R.	(-) 723.56			
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SC	CHEMES		State Sector	
001 - Direction and A	dministration			

	(	Grant No 15 Con	td.	
Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(2) 3223 - State	e Supplement to Kl	helo-India Competi	tion	
О.	500.00	100.00	99.99	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 400.00			
101 - Physical Edu	ucation			
(3) 3222 - Train	ning and Coaching	for Excellence		
О.	3,000.00	1,181.36	1,181.36	
R.	(-) 1,818.64			
2251- Secretariat	-Social Services			
ADMINISTRAT	TIVE EXPENDIT	URE		
	NT,OPERATION E EXPENDITURI			
090 - Secretariat				
(4) 1333 - Spor	ts and Youth Servi	ices Department		
0.	1,446.04	Ŧ		
S.	3.50	1,166.42	1,166.41	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 283.12		<i>*</i>	
Anticipate	d saving of ₹3,225	.32 lakh in respect o	of Sl. Nos.(1) to (4) a	nd final saving of

₹1.30 lakh at Sl. No.(1) above was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024). (iv)

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	Sec g ( )
2204- Sports and Yo	outh Services			
ADMINISTRATIV	E EXPENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT	,	AND		
MAINTENANCE E	XPENDITURE			
001 - Direction and A	dministration			
	nance of Stadia, C	•		
Swimm	ing Pool and Play	y Fields etc.		
О.	2,434.20			
S.	324.04	3,066.21	3,066.21	
R.	307.97			
<b>PROGRAMME EX</b>	<b>EXPENDITURE</b>			
			~ ~ ~	

1100					
STA	TE SECTOR SC	CHEMES		State Sector	
001 -	Direction and A	dministration			
(6)	0422 - Establish	nment of Sports S	School/Hostel		
	О.	572.00	1,189.54	1,189.54	
	R.	617.54			

	Grant No 15 Concld.						
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
			(₹ in lakh)				
(7) 0708 - Inform	ation, Education	and Communicatio	n				
О.	1,000.00	1,200.00	1,199.99	(-) 0.01			
R.	200.00						
(8) 1334 - Sports	Competition						
0.	3,400.00						
S.	1,500.00	5,879.03	5,878.34	(-) 0.69			
R.	979.03						
104 - Sports and Gar	nes						
(9) 3224 - Finance	ial Assistance to	outstanding sports					
persons	s for internationa	l participation and					
advanc	e training and co	•					
0.	300.00	679.76	679.76				
R.	379.76						

Specific reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹2,484.30 lakh from Sl. Nos. (5) to (9) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

### Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹31,510.03 lakh was surrendered during November 2023 and March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

	Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4202- Capital Outlay on Education	on, Sports, Art and	Culture	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	Е		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
03- Sports and Youth Services Spo	orts Stadia		
102 - Sports Stadia			
(10) 2053 - Infrastructure Devel	opment		
O. 98,207.95	66,697.95	66,697.95	
R. (-) 31,510.00			

Anticipated saving of ₹31,510.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

Grant No. 16 - Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence Department
(All Voted)

Major Heads -

- 2235- Social Security and Welfare
- 2401- Crop Husbandry
- **2575- Other Special Areas Programmes**
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 3454- Census Surveys and Statistics
- **4059-** Capital Outlay on Public Works
- 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

4575- Capital Outlay on Other Special Areas Programmes

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grant	(₹ in thousand)	Saving (-)
<b>REVENUE -</b>			( ( in thousand)	
Voted -				
Original -	60,54,56,60	60,57,72,62	37,03,90,78	(-)23,53,81,84
Supplementary -	3,16,02			
Amount surrende	red during the year	(March 2024 and	November 2023)	23,50,83,67
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	70,49,13,53	70,49,13,53	3,69,15,33	(-)66,79,98,20
Amount surrende	red during the year	(March 2024 and	November 2023)	66,79,98,17
Notes and Comme	ents -			
DEVENUE(Votod	n			

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,35,381.84 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,35,083.67 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,35,381.84 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹316.02 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure came only 61.18 per cent of the original provision.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
2401- Crop Husbandry ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					
111 - Agricultural Ec	onomics and Stat	tistics			
• / •	Survey for Estin ld of Principal Cr	nation of Acreage			
O. R.	376.85 (-) 112.39	264.46	264.42	(-) 0.04	

Gr	ant No 16 Con	itd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
BROOD A MAKE EVDENDITUDE		(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
111 - Agricultural Economics and Stat	istics	State Sector	
<ul><li>(2) 0028 - Agricultural Census</li></ul>	151105		
0. 175.97	46.19	46.17	(-) 0.02
R. (-) 129.78	10.19	10.17	()0.02
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
<b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHE</b>	EMES	State Sector	
111 - Agricultural Economics and Stat			
(3) 0114 - Pensionary Contribution	towards service		
rendered by govt. servan	ts under foreign e	employee	
O. 541.06	208.91	208.91	
R. (-) 332.15			
Curtailment of provision by $₹5'$ on actual requirement.			
Specific reasons for such less r	•	,	ne 2024).
(4) 1161 - Rationalisation of Minor O. 60.35	-		() 20.1
O. 60.35 R. 7.14	67.49	37.39	(-) 30.1
R. 7.14 Reasons for final saving of ₹30	10 lokh hove not	been intimated (June	2024)
2575- Other Special Areas Program		i been mininated (June	2024).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	incs		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
02- Backward Areas			
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(5) 3489 - Special Initiative Program			
O. 82,315.00			
R. (-) 82,315.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(6) 3489 - Special Initiative Program	mme		
O. 1,11,785.00			
R. (-) 1,11,785.00			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(7) 3489 - Special Initiative Program	mme		
O. 2,91,400.00	40,135.63	40,135.62	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 2,51,264.37			

Reasons for withdrawal of entire provision of  $\overline{1,94,100.00}$  lakh at Sl. Nos.(5) & (6) and reduction of provision by  $\overline{1,251,264.37}$  lakh at Sl. No.(7) above remained unexplained (June 2024).

	Gr	ant No 16 Con	td.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
3451- Secretariat-H				
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE	-	AND		
	EAFENDIIUKE			
090 - Secretariat	ing and Co. ordinat	ion Department		
(8) 1054 - Planni O.	ing and Co-ordinat 1,093.16	908.14	907.93	(-) 0.2
0. R.	(-) 185.02	908.14	907.95	(-) 0.2
		85 02 lakh was n	artly (₹14.73 lakh) sta	ated to be due t
delay in joining of e				
••••			h have not been giver	n (June 2024).
092 - Other Offices				(
(9) 1359 - State I	Planning Board			
0.	187.86			
S.	4.10	145.94	145.88	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 46.02			
102 - District Planni	ing Machinery			
(10) 0322 - Distr	rict Planning Units			
О.	1,475.16			
S.	10.00	1,194.46	1,194.37	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 290.70			
Specific reas have not been furnis		d saving of ₹336.	72 lakh at Sl. Nos.(9)	and (10) abov
PROGRAMME E	XPENDITURE			
CTATE CECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector	
STATE SECTOR				
090 - Secretariat				
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ	omic Survey			
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O.	omic Survey 450.00	333.38	333.38	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R.	tomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62		333.38	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o	omic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 f provision by ₹1			ttributed to les
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 If provision by ₹1 ived.	16.62 lakh was p	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 If provision by ₹1 ived.	16.62 lakh was p	333.38	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas 2024).	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 If provision by ₹1 ived. sons for balance s	16.62 lakh was p	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas 2024).	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 If provision by ₹1 ived.	16.62 lakh was p	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas 2024). (12) 3290 - Conv	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 If provision by ₹1 ived. sons for balance s	16.62 lakh was p aving of ₹255.10	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a b lakh have not been	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas 2024). (12) 3290 - Conv O. R.	fomic Survey 450.00 (-) 116.62 f provision by ₹1 ived. sons for balance s vergence Cell 300.00	16.62 lakh was p aving of ₹255.10 6.64	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a p lakh have not been 6.64	
090 - Secretariat (11) 0347 - Econ O. R. Reduction o amount of bills rece Specific reas 2024). (12) 3290 - Conv O. R.	tomic Survey 450.00   (-) 116.62   of provision by ₹1 ived. sons for balance so vergence Cell 300.00   (-) 293.36	16.62 lakh was p aving of ₹255.10 6.64	333.38 partly (₹81.62 lakh) a p lakh have not been 6.64	

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(14)	3504 - SDG and				
	О.	500.00	60.81	60.80	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 439.19			
(15)	3643 - OKH, NI			SIT, OTHER MEET	INGS
	О.	60.00	0.25	0.24	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 59.75			
092 -	Other Offices				
(16)	1395 - Strengthe	-	Planning Machine	ry	
	О.	199.13			
	S.	19.20	171.31	171.08	(-) 0.2
	R.	(-) 47.02			
102 -	District Planning N	-			
(17)		· ·	•	in different districts	
	0.	2,500.00	0.50	0.50	
	`	) 2,499.50			
	GRAMME EXPI				
	<b>FE SECTOR SCH</b>			District Sector	
	District Planning N	•			
(18)	1825 - Strengthe	-	ct Planning Machi	•	
	О.	638.68	528.81	528.75	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 109.87			
	R. Reasons for redu	(-) 109.87	sion by ₹3,587.01	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we
	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi	(-) 109.87	sion by ₹3,587.01		2) to (18) as we
(June	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024).	(-) 109.87 action of provis ng of ₹266.27	sion by ₹3,587.01	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we
(June <b>3454</b> -	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). • <b>Census Surveys</b>	(-) 109.87 Iction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we
(June 3454- ADN	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). • Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE	(-) 109.87 action of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we
(June 3454- ADN EST /	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O	(-) 109.87 Inction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	
(June 3454- ADN ESTA MAI	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH	(-) 109.87 Inction of provision of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as wel
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti	(-) 109.87 Inction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as wel
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S 001 -	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr	(-) 109.87 Inction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ministration	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE 5 AND	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S 001 -	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora	(-) 109.87 Inction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ninistration the of Economi	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE 5 AND	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as wel
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S 001 -	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys INISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora O.	(-) 109.87 Inction of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ninistration the of Economit 770.37	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE S AND cs and Statistics	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1 3) above have not bee	2) to (18) as we
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S 001 -	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora O. S.	(-) 109.87 action of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ninistration ate of Economic 770.37 56.62	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE 5 AND	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1	2) to (18) as we en communicate
(June 3454- ADN ESTA MAI 02- S 001 - (19)	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora O. S. R.	(-) 109.87 action of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ministration ate of Economi 770.37 56.62 (-) 132.82	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE S AND cs and Statistics 694.17	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1 3) above have not bee	2) to (18) as we en communicate
(June 3454- ADN ESTA MAII 02- S 001 - (19)	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH Urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora O. S. R. 0326 - District S	(-) 109.87 action of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ministration ate of Economic 770.37 56.62 (-) 132.82 Statistical Estal	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE S AND cs and Statistics 694.17 blishment	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1 3) above have not bee 694.13	2) to (18) as well on communicated (-) 0.04
(June 3454- ADN EST MAI 02- S	R. Reasons for redu sons for final savi 2024). Census Surveys MINISTRATIVE I ABLISHMENT,O NTENANCE EXH urveys and Statisti Direction and Adr 0292 - Directora O. S. R.	(-) 109.87 action of provising of ₹266.27 and Statistics EXPENDITU PERATIONS PENDITURE ics ministration ate of Economi 770.37 56.62 (-) 132.82	sion by ₹3,587.01 lakh at Sl. No.(13 RE S AND cs and Statistics 694.17	lakh from Sl. Nos.(1 3) above have not bee	2) to (18) as we

		G	rant No 16 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	S
(21) 1	362 - State S	statistical Machin	nery at Range Lev		
	О.	105.27			
	S.	19.25	107.39	107.34	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 17.13			
	Vithdrawal of actual requir		236.40 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(19) to (21) a	above was mad
S	pecific reaso	ns for such less	requirement have	not been communicate	ed (June 2024).
003 - Tra	aining				
(22) 1	-	nal Institute of Pl d Economics and	-		
	0.	107.63			
	S.	50.70	66.26	66.20	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 92.07			
claims ar S 205 - Sta (23) 0	nd transfer of pecific reason the Statistical 0347 - Econom O. S. R.	`staff. ns for balance sa Agency		18 lakh was attributed h have not been intima 211.23	_
	SECTOR SO	. –		State Sector	
-	eys and Stati				
003 - Tra	•				
	174 - Region	hal Institute of Pl d Economics an 85.00 (-) 19.24		65.75	(-) 0.0
205 - Sta	te Statistical	Agency			
(25) 3	3171 - Streng	thening of Statis	tical System		
	О.	710.01	372.94	372.66	(-) 0.2
	R.	(-) 337.07			
	Curtailment of quirement.	f provision by ₹4	33.65 lakh from S	l. Nos.(23) to (25) abo	ove was based o
S	pecific reaso	ns for such less	requirement have	not been communicate	ed (June 2024).
PROGE	RAMME EX	PENDITURE			
CENTER	AL CECTO	DOCHEMES		<b>a</b> , , <b>a</b> ,	

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMESState Sector02- Surveys and Statistics5

		Gi	rant No 16 Con	itd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	200-1-g ()
001 -	Direction and A	dministration			
(26)	3663 - Econor	nic Census			
	О.	15.00			
	R.	(-) 15.00			
(June	Surrender of e 2024).	entire provision	of ₹15.00 lakh w	as made without assig	gning any reas
(iv)	The above sav	ings were partly	set-off by excess	under the following h	eads:-
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
	-	Areas Program	mes		
	GRAMME EX				
	TE SECTOR SO	CHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
	ackward Areas				
789 -		ent Plan for Sch			
(27)	3357 - Socio-J	Economic Trans	formation and Up	liftment(SETU)	
	О.	89.70	176.49	176.49	
	R.	86.79			
796 -	Tribal Area Sub	-Plan			
(28)	3357 - Socio-J	Economic Trans	formation and Up	liftment(SETU)	
	О.	767.10	1,523.93	1,523.93	
	R.	756.83			
800 -	Other Expenditu				
(29)			formation and Up	· /	
			281.76	281.76	
	R.	138.56			
		onomic Service	S		
	GRAMME EX				
	TE SECTOR SO			State Sector	
	District Planning				
(30)	2375 - CM-Sp			Swatantra Sahayata)	
	О.	20,000.00	2,27,638.19	2,27,638.19	
	R.	2,07,638.19			
	GRAMME EX				
	TE SECTOR SO			<b>District Sector</b>	
	District Planning	•			
(31)			opment Council (	·	
	О.	19,746.60	24,276.52	24,276.52	
	R.	4,529.92			

Grant No 16 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
789 - Special Compo	nent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes			
(32) 2173 - Weste	rn Odisha Develo	opment Council (V	VODC)		
О.	5,410.40	6,646.49	6,646.49		
R.	1,236.09				
796 - Tribal Area Sul	b-Plan				
(33) 2173 - Weste	rn Odisha Develo	opment Council (W	VODC)		
(cc) 0.	7,343.00	9,077.00	9,077.00		
R.	1,734.00	_ ,• , • , • • •	.,		
	,		120 29 Jalah from S1 1		

Enhancement of provision to the tune of ₹2,16,120.38 lakh from Sl. Nos.(27) to (33) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

# Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹6,67,998.20 lakh, the department surrendered ₹6,67,998.17 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outlay on Public Work	S		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Office Buildings			
051 - Construction			
(34) 2197 - Construction of Building Co-ordination Department	•		
O. 500.00	193.36	193.35	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 306.64			
4216- Capital Outlay on Housing			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Government Residential Buildings			
106 - General Pool Accommodation			
(35) 2197 - Construction of Building Co-ordination Departmen	÷		
O. 100.00 R. (-) 95.81	4.19	4.19	

	Gr	ant No 16 Conc	ld.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	8()
4575- Capital Outla	y on Other Spec	ial Areas Program	mmes	
PROGRAMME EX	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES	:	State Sector	
02- Backward Areas	1			
800 - Other Expendit				
	al Initiative Progra			
О.	6,72,463.53	482.44	482.44	
•	-) 6,71,981.09			
			54 lakh from Sl. Nos.(	34) to (36) abov
have not been comm	Ϋ́,	,	1 (1 (1) ) 1	1
	vings were partly	•	under the following h	
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(王・・・・・・・・	
4575 Capital Outla	w on Other Spee	ial Aroas Program	(₹ in lakh)	
	•	ial Areas Program		
PROGRAMME EX	<b>XPENDITURE</b>	C		
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S	XPENDITURE SCHEMES	C	mmes	
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas	XPENDITURE CHEMES		mmes	
<b>STATE SECTOR S</b> <i>02- Backward Areas</i> 789 - Special Compo	XPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch		mmes District Sector	
PROGRAMME EZ STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo	XPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes	mmes District Sector	(-) 0.0
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R.	SPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch -Economic Trans 358.80 427.36	eduled Castes formation and Upl	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU)	(-) 0.0
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su	XPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch -Economic Transt 358.80 427.36 b-Plan	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15	(-) 0.0
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su	SCHEMES Onent Plan for Sch -Economic Trans 358.80 427.36 b-Plan -Economic Trans	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15	
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su	SCHEMES         CHEMES         onent Plan for Sch         -Economic Transf         358.80         427.36         b-Plan         -Economic Transf         3,068.40	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15	(-) 0.0
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su (38) 3357 - Socio O. R.	XPENDITURESCHEMESonent Plan for Sch-Economic Transi358.80427.36b-Plan-Economic Transi3,068.403,976.08	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU)	
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su (38) 3357 - Socio O. R. 800 - Other Expendit	XPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch -Economic Transt 358.80 427.36 b-Plan -Economic Transt 3,068.40 3,976.08	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl 7,044.48	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU) 7,044.47	
PROGRAMME EX STATE SECTOR S 02- Backward Areas 789 - Special Compo (37) 3357 - Socio O. R. 796 - Tribal Area Su (38) 3357 - Socio O. R. 800 - Other Expendit (39) 3357 - Socio	XPENDITURE CHEMES onent Plan for Sch -Economic Transt 358.80 427.36 b-Plan -Economic Transt 3,068.40 3,976.08 ture -Economic Transt	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl 7,044.48 formation and Upl	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU) 7,044.47 iftment(SETU)	
PROGRAMME EX           STATE SECTOR S           02- Backward Areas           789 - Special Compo           (37)         3357 - Socio           O.           R.           796 - Tribal Area Su           (38)         3357 - Socio           O.           R.           800 - Other Expendit           (39)         3357 - Socio           O.           R.	XPENDITURE SCHEMES onent Plan for Sch -Economic Transt 358.80 427.36 b-Plan -Economic Transt 3,068.40 3,976.08 ture -Economic Transt 572.80	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl 7,044.48	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU) 7,044.47	
PROGRAMME EX           STATE SECTOR S           02- Backward Areas           789 - Special Compo           (37)         3357 - Socio           0.         R.           796 - Tribal Area Su         0.           (38)         3357 - Socio           0.         R.           800 - Other Expendit         (39)           3357 - Socio         O.           R.         800 - Other Expendit           (39)         3357 - Socio           0.         R.	XPENDITURE SCHEMESonent Plan for Sch-Economic Transt358.80427.36b-Plan-Economic Transt3,068.403,976.08ture-Economic Transt572.80696.93	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl 7,044.48 formation and Upl 1,269.73	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU) 7,044.47 iftment(SETU) 1,269.73	(-) 0.0
PROGRAMME EX           STATE SECTOR S           02- Backward Areas           789 - Special Compo           (37)         3357 - Socio           (37)         3357 - Socio           0.         R.           796 - Tribal Area Su         0.           (38)         3357 - Socio           0.         R.           800 - Other Expendit         (39)           3357 - Socio         O.           R.         800 - Other Expendit           (39)         3357 - Socio           O.         R.	APENDITURE         CHEMES         Onent Plan for Sch         -Economic Transt         358.80         427.36         b-Plan         -Economic Transt         3,068.40         3,976.08         ture         -Economic Transt         572.80         696.93         augmentation of	eduled Castes formation and Upl 786.16 formation and Upl 7,044.48 formation and Upl 1,269.73 provision by ₹5,1	mmes District Sector iftment(SETU) 786.15 iftment(SETU) 7,044.47 iftment(SETU)	(-) 0.0



### Grant No. 17 - Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj and Drinking Water Department

Major Heads -

2015- Elections

- 2059- Public Works
- 2215- Water Supply and Sanitation
- 2216- Housing
- **2230-** Labour and Employment
- **2501- Special Programmes for Rural Development**
- 2505- Rural Employment
- 2515- Other Rural Development Programmes
- **3054- Roads and Bridges**
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

- 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works
- 4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation
- 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

## 4515- Capital Outlay on Other Rural Development Programmes

•	*	Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	2,12,28,95,45	2,40,10,44,76	1,71,35,14,83	(-)68,75,29,93
Supplementary -	27,81,49,31			
Amoun	t surrendered duri	ing the year (March	2024)	68,74,95,64
Charged -				
Original -	6,60,00	6,60,00	33,32	(-)6,26,68
Amoun	t surrendered duri	ing the year (March	2024)	6,26,68
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	50,83,00,03	63,84,51,03	49,92,47,00	(-)13,92,04,03
Supplementary -	13,01,51,00			
Amoun	t surrendered duri	ing the year (March	2024)	13,92,04,02
Notes and Comm	ents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	l)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹6,87,529.93 lakh, the department surrendered ₹6,87,495.64 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹6,87,529.93 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,78,149.31 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

	Gr	ant No 17 Con	ıtd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2015- Elections			(₹ in lakh)	
ADMINISTRATIVI	E EXPENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT,		S AND		
MAINTENANCE EX		- 1 (1		
109 - Charges for cond		•	cal bodies	
	of Zilla Parisha	d Election		
O.	353.20	267.06	266.42	
S.	80.00	367.06	366.42	(-) 0.64
R. (2) 1242 State El	(-) 66.14			
(2) 1343 - State Ele O.	395.65	1011		
5. 5.	1.18	335.78	335.77	(-) 0.01
3. R.	(-) 61.05	555.78	555.77	(-) 0.01
2215- Water Supply	. ,			
ADMINISTRATIVI		DF		
ESTABLISHMENT,				
MAINTENANCE EX		SAND		
01- Water Supply				
001 - Direction and A	dministration			
		ater Supply and S	Sanitation-	
	stablishment	<b>7</b> 01 00	501.00	
0.	718.42	581.90	581.20	(-) 0.70
R.	(-) 136.52			
	Executive Estal	blishment		
O.	10,135.55	0.010.04	0 010 00	
S.	3,121.68	9,212.04	9,212.03	(-) 0.01
	(-) 4,045.19			
052 - Machinery and I				
	ance and Repair		1 (0( 20	
	2,484.88	1,696.31	1,696.29	(-) 0.02
	(-) 788.57	007 47 lable from	$S_{1} = S_{1} = S_{2} = S_{1} = S_{2} = S_{2$	
actual requirement.	provision by < 5	,097.47 lakh from	n Sl. Nos.(1) to (5) ab	ove was based of
	ns for such less r	equirement have	not been communica	ted (June 2024).
102 - Rural Water Sup		-		
	ance and Repair			
0.	· .		10,556.51	(-) 3.16
	(-) 2,008.72		,	
		of provision by ₹2	,008.72 lakh as well a	is reasons for fina

Specific reasons for reduction of provision by ₹2,008.72 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹3.16 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

	Gr	ant No 17 Cont	d.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	0()
PROGRAMME EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES	]	District Sector	
01- Water Supply				
102 - Rural Water Su		s		
(7) 2604 - Capacit				
0.	10.00			
S.	10,015.00	8,697.38	8,697.38	
R.	(-) 1,327.62			
			tated to be due to ad	
Specific reaso		requirement have n	ot been intimated (J	une 2024).
	. –			
CENTRALLY SPO 01- Water Supply	NSUKED SCHI		District Sector	
102 - Rural Water Supply	nnly Programme	e		
(8) 3438 - Jal Jeev		5		
(0) 5150 Jul Jeev O.	3,45,000.00	1,07,934.07	1,07,934.07	
	) 2,37,065.93	1,0,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	1,0,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
789 - Special Compo	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	eduled Castes		
(9) $3438 - Jal Jeev$				
Ο.	97,750.00	61,571.32	61,571.32	
R.	(-) 36,178.68			
796 - Tribal Area Sul	b-Plan			
(10) 3438 - Jal Jee	evan Mission			
О.	1,32,250.00	36,428.68	36,428.68	
R.	(-) 95,821.32			
			3,69,065.93 lakh fr	rom Sl. Nos.(8)
(10) above have not b	been communicat	ed (June 2024).		
02- Sewerage and Sa				
105 - Sanitation Serv				
· /		on (SBM) - Gramin	1	
0.	0.02			
S.	37,860.00	5,391.19	5,390.95	(-) 0.2
	(-) 32,468.83	1110		
789 - Special Compo				
		on (SBM) - Gramir	1	
O.	0.02	000 10	000 10	
S.	10,727.00	980.19	980.19	
R.	(-) 9,746.83			

Grant No 17 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(13) 3235 - Swachha Bharat Missie	on (SBM) - Gram	in		
O. 0.02				
S. 14,513.00	1,376.87	1,376.87		
R. (-) 13,136.15				
2230- Labour and Employment				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	DADO	Distant of Castan		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>		
<i>01- Labour</i> 112 - Rehabilitation of Bonded labour				
(14) 1178 - Rehabilitation of Bonded labour				
O. 100.00	31.00	31.00		
R. (-) 69.00	51.00	51.00		
2501- Special Programmes for Rura	al Develonment			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	a Development			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector		
01- Integrated Rural Development P		State Sector		
001 - Direction and Administration	rogrumme			
(15) 3013 - National Rural Livelih	ood Mission (NRI	(M)		
Headquarters Cell		2101)		
O. 270.61	203.48	200.46	(-) 3.02	
R. (-) 67.13			()	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>		
06- Self Employment Programmes				
101 - Swarnajayanti Gram Swarozgar	Yojana			
(16) 3531 - Deen Dayal Upadhyay	a Grameen Kaush	alya Yojana		
(DDU-GKY)				
O. 9,491.50	3,025.13	3,025.13		
R. (-) 6,466.37				
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch	neduled Castes			
(17) 3531 - Deen Dayal Upadhyay		alva Yojana		
(DDU-GKY)		arja i ojana		
O. 5,505.07	1,754.57	1,754.57		
R. (-) 3,750.50	,	,		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(18) 3531 - Deen Dayal Upadhyay	a Grameen Kauch	alva Vojara		
(DDU-GKY)		arya 10jana		
O. 3,986.43	1,270.53	1,270.53		
R. (-) 2,715.90	1,270.00	1,270.00		
Surrender of provision by ₹68	.420.71 lakh from	SL Nos (11) to (18)	above was based	

Surrender of provision by ₹68,420.71 lakh from Sl. Nos.(11) to (18) above was based on actual requirement.

Grant No 17 Contd.			
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹3.02 lakh at Sl. No.(15) have not been stated (June 2024).

### **TRANSFERS FROM STATE**

# STATE FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

## 01- Integrated Rural Development Programme

001 - Direction and Administration

3464 - Strengthening of Panchayat Samiti Establishment (19)under the award of 5th SFC

О.	29,131.50			
S.	1,420.00	26,207.54	26,203.94	(-) 3.60
R.	(-) 4,343.96			

Out of the surrender of provision by ₹4,343.96 lakh, ₹1,705.62 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement and balance saving of ₹2,638.34 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹3.60 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

### 2505- Rural Employment

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES District Sector
02- Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme
101 - National Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme
(20) 3227 - Revolving Fund for MGNREGS
O. 1,00,000.00
R. (-) 1,00,000.00
Entire provision of ₹1,00,000.00 lakh was surrendered due to actual requirement.
Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector
02- Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme
101 - National Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme
(21) 2245 - NREGS Head Quarter Cell
O. 105.15 60.60 60.60
R. (-) 44.55
Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹44.55 lakh have not been furnished (June
2024).

# **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

# **CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES**

**District Sector** 02- Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme

101 - National Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme

Grant No 17 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	» <b>g</b> ()
(22)	1872 - Natio	onal Rural Employ	ment Guarantee		
	О.	65,600.00	42,574.85	42,574.86	(+) 0.0
	R.	(-) 23,025.15			
	Out of the ar		f ₹23.025.15 lal	xh, ₹17,268.86 lakh w	as based on actua
requir	ement.	1 8	,	, ,	
-	Specific reas	sons for such less	requirement as	well as reasons for	balance saving o
₹5,756	· ·	not been intimate	· ·		6
(23)		er Facilitation Pro		5	
()	O.	300.00		- 	
	R.	(-) 300.00			
			tire provision of	₹300.00 lakh have n	ot been furnishe
(June	2024).		Provision of		
(24)	3734 - Proje	ct UNNATI			
	O. <sup>'</sup>	200.00			
	R.	(-) 200.00			
			th was surrender	ed basing on actual re	auirement
	-			not been communica	-
789 - 9	-	onent Plan for Sch	-		(tune 202 t).
(25)	• •	onal Rural Employ		Scheme	
(23)	0.	41,000.00	26,609.29	26,609.29	
	0. R.	(-) 14,390.71	20,009.29	20,009.29	
706 7	Tribal Area Su				
			mant Guarantaa	Sahama	
(26)		onal Rural Employ			
	О. Р	57,400.00	37,253.00	37,253.00	
0 <i>515</i>	R.	(-) 20,147.00			
		Development Pro	-		
		VE EXPENDITU			
		T,OPERATIONS EXPENDITURE	SAND		
		Administration			
(27)		ctorate of Grama P	-		
	О.	68.34	45.09	45.09	
	R.	(-) 23.25			
	Community D				
(28)	2445 - Block	k Establishment			
	О.	2,184.00	1,730.23	1,730.22	(-) 0.0
	R.	() $A = 2$ $= 2$			
	К.	(-) 453.77			
PRO		(-) 453.77 <b>XPENDITURE</b>			

Grant No 17 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
101 - Panchayati Ra	•			
(29) 3014 - Biju		10,000,00	10,000,00	
	29,213.95	18,000.00	18,000.00	
	(-) 11,213.95	- 1-1-1 Ct		
789 - Special Comp		leduled Castes		
(30) 3014 - Biju	9,737.98	6 000 00	6,000.00	
		6,000.00	0,000.00	
K. 796 - Tribal Area Si	(-) 3,737.98			
(31) 3014 - Biju				
· / ·	9,737.98	6,000.00	6,000.00	
	(-) 3,737.98	0,000.00	0,000.00	
		2 704 64 Julth from	m Sl. Nos.(25) to (31	) above was based
on actual requireme		5,704.04 lakii ii0i	11.51.1005.(25) 10(51)	j above was based
1		equirement have	not been stated (June	2024)
PROGRAMME E		lequitement have	not been stated (June	2024).
CENTRALLY SPO		EMES	District Sector	
003 - Training	STISORED SEII		District Sector	
e	agement Support t	o Rural Developm	nent Programmes	
and S	Strengthening Dist	rict Planning Proc	cess etc.	
О.	71.68	36.85	36.85	
R.	(-) 34.83			
789 - Special Comp	onent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(33) 3664 - Prad	han Mantri Awas `	Yojana(G)		
О.	1,78,011.00			
S.	40,020.00	1,10,772.59	1,10,772.58	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,07,258.41			
796 - Tribal Area Su	ub-Plan			
(34) 3301 - Rash	triya Gram Swaraj	j Abhiyan		
О.	1,610.00	935.67	935.67	
R.	(-) 674.33			
800 - Other Expend				
(35) 3301 - Rash	triya Gram Swaraj	j Abhiyan		
О.	4,200.00	2,150.00	2,150.00	
R.	(-) 2,050.00			
Anticipated	saving of ₹1 10	017 57 Jakh fro	m Sl Nos $(32)$ to	(35) above was

Anticipated saving of ₹1,10,017.57 lakh from Sl. Nos.(32) to (35) above was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

Grant No 17 Contd.					
	Head	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
TRA	NSFERS FR	OM STATE		(\ III Iakii)	
		ISFERS TO LOC.	AL BODIES		
		Zilla Parishadas			
(36)		FC Grants : Conve	ersion of Rural P	HC & CSs into	
(2 2)		h and wellness cer			
	О.	13,160.00			
	R.	(-) 13,160.00			
	Entire provi		0 lakh was surre	endered without assig	gning any specif
reasor	n (June 2024).				
(37)	3494 - 15th	FC Grants : Grants	s for Building les	ss sub-centres	
	РНС	s, CHCs	-		
	О.	7,643.00			
	S.	26,400.00	14,198.00	14,198.00	
	R.	(-) 19,845.00			
(38)		FC Grants : Finan		s for establishing	
	bloc	k level public healt	h units		
	О.	3,053.00			
	S.	1,748.26	2,908.00	2,908.00	
	R.	(-) 1,893.26			
(39)		FC Grants : Suppo			
	-	primary health care	facilities - PHCs	5	
	О.	6,878.00			
	S.	6,546.96	6,549.74	6,549.74	
(10)	R.	(-) 6,875.22			
(40)		FC Grants : Suppo			
	-	orimary health care	lacinities - Sub-C	Jentres	
	O.	6,481.00	( 150 0 (	( 100 0 (	
	S.	6,162.10	6,152.96	6,152.96	
TD ·	R.	(-) 6,490.14			
	NSFERS FR				
		SFERS TO LOC	AL BUDIES		
		Administration	under the arrest	of 5th SEC	
(41)		rict Establishment	under the award	of still sec	
	О.	1,977.02			

S.	105.26	1,817.75	1,817.62	(-) 0.13
R.	(-) 264.53	_		

Curtailment of provision by ₹35,368.15 lakh from Sl. Nos.(37) to (41) above was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

Grant No 17 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
196 - Assistance to Zill	a Parishadas				
Č,	nent out of SGS f the 5th SFC	T in lieu of Entry	Tax as per		
O. R. (	6,384.14 (-) 5,200.67	1,183.47	1,183.45	(-) 0.02	
3451- Secretariat-Eco ADMINISTRATIVE					
ESTABLISHMENT, O MAINTENANCE EX		AND			
090 - Secretariat					
(43) 1032 - Panchay	ati Raj Departn	nent			
0.	2,363.97				
S.	166.32	1,872.28	1,872.01	(-) 0.27	
R.	(-) 658.01				

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹5,858.68 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(42) and (43) above, ₹1,223.32 lakh was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for balance saving of ₹4,635.36 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

# 3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions TRANSFERS FROM STATE

### STATE FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

198 - Assistance to Gram Panchayats

(44) 3468 - Assignment out of SGST in lieu of Entry Tax as per award of the 5th SFC

О.	5,600.00			
S.	2,940.00	5,702.80	5,693.53	(-) 9.27
R.	(-) 2,837.20			

Reasons for surrender of provision by ₹2,837.20 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹9.27 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2505- Rural Employment

### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

### **CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES**

**District Sector** 

#### 02- Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme

101 - National Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme

Grant No 17 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	3()
(45) 35	89 - Social	Audit Unit		( = /	
	О.	400.00	511.93	511.93	
	R.	111.93			
(46) 36		IN - MGNREGS			
	0.	14,500.00	16,293.75	16,293.75	
	R.	1,793.75	-,	-,	
789 - Spec	cial Compo	nent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
		Audit Unit			
	О.	250.00	319.96	319.96	
	R.	69.96			
	al Area Sul				
(48) 35		Audit Unit	447.04	447.04	
	0. D	350.00	447.94	447.94	••
2515 Oth	R. Dunal I	97.94   Development Pro	<b>GROMM</b> AG		
		VEROPHENT FO	igrammes		
		CHEMES		District Sector	
				<b>District Sector</b>	
	chayati Raj				
(49) 05		Panchayats	5 400 00	5 400 00	
	0. D	200.00	5,400.00	5,400.00	
700 0	R.	5,200.00	1110		
-	-	nent Plan for Sch			
(50) 18	-	bandhu Grameen	•	100.00	
	0.	0.02	190.00	190.00	••
	R.	189.98			
	al Area Sul				
(51) 18	-	bandhu Grameen	•		
	О.	0.02	70.00	70.00	
	R.	69.98			
	er Expendit				
(52) 18	-	oandhu Grameen	•		
	О.	0.02	748.40	748.40	
	R.	748.38			
PROGRA	AMME EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
CENTRA	LLY SPO	NSORED SCHE	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
101 - Panc	chayati Raj				
(53) 36	64 - Pradh	an Mantri Awas Y	/ojana(G)		
	0.	2,37,348.00			
	S.	53,360.00	3,28,204.77	3,28,204.77	
	R.	37,496.77			

Grant No 17 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(54) 3301 - Rashtriya Gram Swaraj Abhiyan

О.	1,190.00	1,470.00	1,470.00
R.	280.00		

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(55) 3664 - Pradhan Mantri Awas Yojana(G)

О.	1,78,011.00			
S.	40,020.00	2,79,473.92	2,79,473.92	
R.	61,442.92			

•••

Reasons for requirement of additional provision of ₹1,07,501.61 lakh from Sl. Nos.(45) to (55) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

- (i) Entire available saving of  $\overline{<}626.68$  lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
ADMI ESTAI	INISTRATIV BLISHMENT	and Sanitatio E EXPENDIT OPERATIO XPENDITUR	ΓURE NS AND	(₹ in lakh)	
	<i>tter Supply</i> Other Expendit 1012 - Other O. R.		0.95	0.95	
ADMI ESTAI	INISTRATIV BLISHMENT	Development I E EXPENDIT OPERATIO XPENDITUR	TURE NS AND		
102 <b>-</b> C	Community De	velopment			
(57)	2445 - Block O. R.	Establishment 650.00 (-) 617.63	32.37	32.37	

Reduction of provision by ₹626.68 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(56) and (57) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

### Grant No. - 17 Contd.

## Notes and Comments -CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,39,204.03 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,39,204.02 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,39,204.03 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,30,151.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grant	(₹ in lakh)	54 ( ing ( )
4059- Capital Outlay	on Public Wor	·ks		
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SO	CHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
01- Office Buildings				
789 - Special Compor				
	7) Construction of	•		
0.	136.00	105.42	105.42	
R.	(-) 30.58			
4215- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EX		ply and Sanitation	on	
STATE SECTOR SO			District Sector	
01- Water Supply				
102 - Rural Water Sup	oply			
	agabandhu Assur tions (BASUDH	red Water Supply A)	v to	
О.	2,14,920.00	47,823.97	47,823.97	
R. (-)	1,67,096.03			
Reduction of p remained un-explained		67,126.61 lakh in	respect of Sl. Nos.(5	58) and (59) above
	agabandhu Assur tions (BASUDH	red Water Supply A) under RIDF	y to	
О.	60,000.00	25,567.64	25,567.64	
R. (	(-) 34,432.36			
Specific reaso	ons for reduction	on of provision	by ₹34 432 36 lak	h have not been

Specific reasons for reduction of provision by ₹34,432.36 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

Grant No 17 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving ()
(61)		Jagabandhu Assur ations (BASUDHA			
	O. R.	68,034.00 (-) 47,349.48	20,684.52	20,684.52	
			f ₹47,349.48 lakh	, ₹9,099.48 lakh wa	s surrendered du
to acti	ual requiremen		•	11 0 1	
₹38,2:	-	ons for such less e not been furnishe	-	vell as reasons for 1	balance saving o
(62)		Jagabandhu Assur ations (BASUDHA		to	
	O. R.	17,000.00	2,711.65	2,711.65	
706 '	۲. Tribal Area Su	(-) 14,288.35			
(63)	3249 - Buxi	Jagabandhu Assur ations (BASUDHA		to	
	О.	92,046.00	32,328.18	32,328.18	
(64)		(-) 59,717.82   Jagabandhu Assur ations (BASUDHA		to	
	O. R.	23,000.00	8,079.60	8,079.60	
	Specific reas	ons for withdrawa		₹88,926.57 lakh fro	om Sl. Nos.(62) t
		been rendered (Jur	ne 2024).		
	-	y on Housing			
		<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
	TE SECTOR S			District Sector	
		sidential Buildings	S		
		Accommodation	fDuildinga		
(65)		17) Construction o	e	100.20	
	O. R.	540.00 (-) 430.71	109.29	109.29	
700	к. Other Housing				
(66)	e	17) Construction o	f Buildings		
(00)	0182H - (D- O.	2,400.00	2,054.00	2,054.00	
	0. R.	(-) 346.00	2,034.00	2,007.00	
700		onent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
/XY - '		17) Construction o			
/89 - 3 (67)	0182п - (D- О.	153.00	39.66	39.66	

Grant No 17 Concld.						
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(68) 0182H - (D-17) Construction of I	Buildings					
O. 207.00	12.54	12.54				
R. (-) 194.46						
4515- Capital Outlay on Other Rural I	Development <b>H</b>	Programmes				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	Ĩ	0				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(69) 1935 - Other Development Progr	amme					
O. 46.00						
R. (-) 46.00						

R. (-) 46.00 | Curtailment of provision by ₹1,130.51 lakh from Sl. Nos.(65) to (69) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
4515- Capital Outlay on Other Rura	4515- Capital Outlay on Other Rural Development Programmes					
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE						
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>				
103 - Rural Development						
(70) 3292 - Ama Gaon Ama Vikash						
O. 0.01	75.00	75.00				
R. 74.99						
(71) 3784 - Ama Odisha Nabin Odisha						
S. 88,151.00	1,98,000.00	1,98,000.00				
R. 1,09,849.00						
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes						
(72) 3784 - Ama Odisha Nabin Odi	isha					
S. 17,850.00	56,100.00	56,100.00				
R. 38,250.00						
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(73) 3784 - Ama Odisha Nabin Odisha						
S. 24,150.00	75,900.00	75,900.00				
R. 51,750.00						

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹1,99,923.99 lakh from Sl. Nos.(70) to (73) above have not been intimated (June 2024).

Grant No. 18 - Public Grievances and Pension Administration				
Major Heads -				
2052- Secretariat-G	eneral Servic	es		
		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,49,99	2,52,65	1,71,58	(-)81,07
Supplementary -	2,66			
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	81,01
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	1

### Notes and Comments -

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹81.07 lakh, the department surrendered ₹81.01 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹81.07 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2.66 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(1) 1124 - Public Grievances and Pension Administration Department

О.	249.99			
S.	2.66	171.64	171.58	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 81.01			

Surrender of provision by ₹81.01 lakh was stated mainly to be due to non-filling up of vacant posts, non-receipt of claims and non-delivery of computers by the firm.
Major Heads -

**2875-** Other Industries

2885- Other Outlays on Industries and Minerals

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

#### 3453- Foreign Trade and Export Promotion

4875- Capital Outlay on Other Industries

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	8()
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	6,30,20,10	8,98,13,46	8,44,71,13	(-)53,42,33
Supplementary -	2,67,93,36			
Amount	t surrendered during	g the year (March	2024)	53,42,19
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,60,00,00	2,10,00,00	2,10,00,00	
Supplementary -	50,00,00			
	Amount surrendere	d during the year		

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹5,342.33 lakh, the department surrendered ₹5,342.19 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹5,342.33 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹26,793.36 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2875- Other Indus	stries			
PROGRAMME I	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector	
60- Other Industrie	es			
190 - Assistance to	Public Sector and	Other Undertakin	ngs	
(1) 3637 - Redev	velopment of Kalin	nga Studios Ltd		
О.	5,500.00	2,130.00	2,130.00	
R.	(-) 3,370.00			
Anticipated	saving of ₹3,370.	00 lakh was surre	ndered due to non-ap	proval of DPR.
2885- Other Outla	ys on Industries	and Minerals		
PROGRAMME I	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES District Sector				
01- Industrial Find	ancial Institutions			

Gr	ant No 19 Con	eld.	
	ant 10, - 17 COI		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	8()
101 - Assistance to Industrial Finance	Institutions	. ,	
(2) 3533 - Odisha State Film Policy	ý		
O. 125.00	101.92	101.92	
R. (-) 23.08			
Curtailment of provision by ₹2	23.08 lakh was du	e to non-receipt of a	lequate proposal.
60- Others		-	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(3) 3695 - Special Land Acquisition	n Cell Kendrapara	a Dist.	
O. 25.00			
R. (-) 25.00			
(4) 3696 - Special Land Acquisitio	n Cell Bhadrak D	ist.	
O. 25.00			
R. (-) 25.00			
Entire provision of ₹50.00 lakl	n in respect of Sl.	Nos. $(3)$ and $(4)$ abov	ve was surrendered
due to non-posting of regular staff.			
3451- Secretariat-Economic Service			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
090 - Secretariat			
(5) 0704 - Industries Department			
O. 672.10	572 52	572 4(	() 0.00
S. 41.89 R. (-) 140.47	573.52	573.46	(-) 0.06
	7 Joleh was summer	danad due to non fi	lling up of vocant
Anticipated saving of ₹140.47			ning up of vacant
posts, non-drawal of CEA and non-en 3453- Foreign Trade and Export Pr		).	
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
106 - Administration of Export Promo			
(6) 0427 - Establishment and Stren		na Investment and	
Export Promotion Centr			
Commissioner, New De			
O. 48.00	10.00	10.00	
R. (-) 38.00	10.00	10.00	
Withdrawal of provision by ₹3	8 00 lakh was ha	sed on actual require	ment
Specific reasons for such less i			
Specific reasons for such less l	equitement nave		une 2027 <i>j</i> .

#### Grant No. 20 - Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department

- Major Heads -
- **2059- Public Works**
- 2070- Other Administrative Services
- **2230-** Labour and Employment
- 2700- Major Irrigation
- **2701- Medium Irrigation**
- **2702-** Minor Irrigation
- **2705- Command Area Development**
- 2711- Flood Control and Drainage
- 2801- Power
- **3054- Roads and Bridges**
- **3056- Inland Water Transport**
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation
- 4701- Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation
- 4702- Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation

### 4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

	-	Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	Saving (-)
<b>REVENUE</b> -			( ( III thousand)	
Voted -				
	31,08,59,06	36,67,76,40	34,67,28,46	(-)2,00,47,94
Original - Supplementary -	5,59,17,34			
		ring the year (March	2024)	1,99,72,11
Charged -				
Original -	4,00,01	4,00,01	3,98,03	(-)1,98
Amoun	1,92			
CAPITAL -			,	
Voted -				
Original -	76,15,40,93	94,62,88,54	87,06,45,69	(-)7,56,42,85
Supplementary -				
		ring the year (March	2024)	7,56,13,52
Charged -			,	
Original -	54,00,00	54,00,00	51,89,93	(-)2,10,07
e	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	2,09,99
Notes and Comm			/	, ,
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	l)			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹20,047.94 lakh, the department surrendered ₹19,972.11 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,047.94 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹55,917.34 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Gr	ant No 20 Con	td.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2070- Other Administrative Services	6		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	RE		
<b>ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS</b>	AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(1) 1337 - Standing Committee of A	Arbitration		
O. 139.72			
S. 0.69	79.95	79.70	(-) 0.2
R. (-) 60.46			
Specific reasons for curtailmen	nt of provision by	v ₹60.46 lakh have n	ot been intimate
(June 2024).			
2230- Labour and Employment			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS	AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
03- Training			
102 - Apprenticeship Training			
(2) 0040 - Appointment of Apprent			
Trade under Apprentices		(0.50	
O. 151.00	69.52	69.52	
R. (-) 81.48			
2700- Major Irrigation			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS	AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
01- Anandpur Barrage Project- Comm	nercial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(3) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair			
O. 1,201.38	1,069.14	1,069.07	(-) 0.0'
R. (-) 132.24			
Withdrawal of provision by ₹2			
due to vacancy of posts, conversion of	t work-charged e	mployees to wages	establishment an

non-availing of LTC.

# 05- Mahanadi-Birupa Barrage Project-Commercial

- 001 Direction and Administration
- (4) 0489 Financial Advisor and Chief Accounts Officer-Establishment Charges

	G	Grant No 20 Con	itd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	0\/
Specific reas (June 2024).	ons for withdrav	val of provision by	7 ₹18.89 lakh have r	not been furnished
101 - Maintenance a	nd Repairs			
	enance and Repai	r		
0.	1,041.08	763.92	763.82	(-) 0.10
R.	(-) 277.16			
Withdrawal	of provision by	₹277.16 lakh was	stated to be due to	vacancy of posts
conversion of work-				
07- Potteru Irrigatio		-		
001 - Direction and				
		Chief Accounts Of	ficer-	
	ishment Charges			
О.	49.84	38.60	38.58	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 11.24	-	-	
(7) 1807 - Chief (	Construction Eng	gineer		
0.	172.35	131.28	131.25	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 41.07			
08- Rengali Dam Pi		ial		
001 - Direction and	•			
(8) 0350 - Educat	tion Establishmer	nt		
0.	88.64	54.25	54.22	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 34.39			
		engali Left Bank - 1	Establishment	
0.	247.53	C		
S.	31.77	240.59	240.56	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 38.71	-	-	
	. /	er of provision by	₹125.41 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(6) to (9)
above have not been				(-) (*)
101 - Maintenance a				
	-	ali Left Bank Cana	1	
(10) 1/20 Mulli O.	1,022.08			
S.	42.93	951.06	950.95	(-) 0.11
R.	(-) 113.95			
	. ,	al Major Irrigation	Project	
(11) 1010 IIIIII O.	365.92	325.91	325.91	
	(-) 40.01	0-0.71	0_0.,1	
			$N_{ac}(10)$ and $(11)$	1 .1

Reduction of provision by ₹153.96 lakh at Sl. Nos.(10) and (11) above was partly (₹75.42 lakh) attributed to EPF attachment of the division, non-payment of bill in time and non-receipt of claims.

Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
Reasons for balance say	ving of ₹78.54 lakh ha	ve not been furnished	(June 2024).	
1- Upper Indravati Irrigation	Project-Commercial			
001 Direction and Administry	tion			

#### 001 - Direction and Administration

- (12) 0350 Education Establishment
  - O. 112.51 93.70 93.68 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 18.81

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹18.81 lakh have not been given (June 2024).

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(13) 0839 - Maintenance and Repair of Right Canal System

О.	846.66			
S.	3.00	759.54	759.49	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 90.12			

Surrender of provision by ₹90.12 lakh was made mainly due to non-finalisation arrear dues of work-charged/wages staff and non-receipt of claims.

(14) 1212 - Right Canal System - Executive- Establishment

О.	273.53	232.93	232.89	(-) 0.04
R.	(-) 40.60			

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by  $\gtrless 40.60$  lakh have not been received (June 2024).

#### 12- Upper Kolab Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(15) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

О.	1,048.13			
S.	349.11	1,160.72	1,160.62	(-) 0.10
R.	(-) 236.52			

Surrender of provision by ₹236.52 lakh was made mainly due to non-finalisation arrear dues of work-charged/wages staff and non-receipt of claims.

(16) 1848 - Maintenance of Critical Major Irrigation Project

О.	720.00	406.14	406.13	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 313.86			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹313.86 lakh, ₹163.86 lakh was stated to be due to delay in tender process and less execution of work.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹150.00 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

#### 34- Salki Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

80- General

	Grant No 20 Con	td.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
001 - Direction and Administration		(X III IAKII)	
<ul><li>(18) 3089 - Chief Engineer &amp; Ba</li></ul>	sin Manager		
Upper Mahanadi Bas			
O. 990.15			
S. 40.00	913.65	913.25	(-) 0.40
R. (-) 116.50	715.05	)15.25	(-) 0.40
(19) 3090 - Chief Engineer & Ba	sin Manager Tel Ba	asin_	
O. 1,728.50	1,549.37	1,548.99	(-) 0.38
R. (-) 179.13	1,549.57	1,540.77	(-) 0.50
Specific reasons for curtailme have not been rendered (June 2024).		329.09 from Sl. Nos	.(17) to (19) above
(20) 3678 - CE Dam Safety- Offi	ice Estt.		
O. 545.06	451.82	451.77	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 93.24			
Withdrawal of provision by receipt of bills.	₹93.24 lakh was p	oartly (₹12.00 lakh)	attributed to non-
Reasons for balance saving o	of ₹81.24 lakh have	not been communica	ated (June 2024).
052 - Machinery and Equipment			
(21) 0851 - Maintenance and Rep	pair		
O. 2,173.05	1,925.74	1,925.02	(-) 0.72
R. (-) 247.31			
Reduction of provision by a conversion of work-charged staff to			eipt of claim and
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
80- General			
003 - Training			
(22) 2344 - WALMI			
O. 400.00			
S. 90.00	400.00	400.00	
R. (-) 90.00			
Withdrawal of provision by	₹90.00 lakh remaine	ed unexplained (June	2024).
800 - Other Expenditure			
(23) 2895 - Grants			
O. 600.00	13.31	13.31	
R. (-) 586.69			
Reduction of provision by proposal for payment.	₹586.69 lakh was	attributed to non-re	ceipt of adequate

# 2701- Medium Irrigation

	G	rant No 20 Co	ontd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		IDE	(₹ in lakh)	
ADMINISTRATI ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE	T,OPERATION	S AND		
04- Baladia Irrigati	ion Project-Comn	nercial		
101 - Maintenance a	•			
	itenance and Repa	ur		
0.		105.45	105.37	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 33.86			
	of provision by ₹3	33.86 lakh was m	ade due to non-receip	t of claim and non-
05- Bankabahal Irr		ommercial		
101 - Maintenance a		ommer etat		
(25) 0851 - Main	-	nir		
	196.02	175.79	175.76	(-) 0.03
8. R.	(-) 20.23	170.79	175.70	()0.02
		lakh was stated t	o be due to conversio	n of work-charged
employees to wages				n of work enarged
06- Baskel Irrigatio	-			
101 - Maintenance a	•			
	itenance and Repa	ir		
O.	130.38	113.42	113.39	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 16.96			
08- Dadarghati Irri		ommercial		
101 - Maintenance a	0 1			
	itenance and Repa	ur		
O.	107.82	83.01	83.00	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 24.81			
	tenance of Critica	al Medium Irrigat	tion Project	
0.	55.81	40.67	•	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 15.14			
Specific reas	sons for curtailme		y ₹56.91 lakh from S	l. Nos.(26) to (28)
above have not been	e (	,		
11- Darajanga Irrig	, ,	mmercial		
101 - Maintenance a	*			
	itenance and Repa	ur		
O.	210.61	200.52	200 50	( ) 0 0
S.	126.10	280.63	280.58	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 56.08			

R. (-) 56.08

	Grant No 20 C	ontd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
ncau	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Surrender of provision by ₹56.08 lakh was made due to non-receipt of claim and non-finalisation of pay protection of work-charged employees.

#### 15- Gohira Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(30)	1729 - Main	tenance of Crit	cical Medium Irrigation Project	
	О.	101.10	89.90	89.90
	R.	(-) 11.20		
		<b>-</b> • •		

#### 20- Kalo Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(31) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

- Iviam	ichance and Repair			
0.	172.85	127.65	127.59	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 45.20			

..

Reasons for reduction of provision by ₹56.40 lakh at Sl. Nos.(30) and (31) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### 21- Kanjhari Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - 1	Maintenance a	nd Repairs			
(32)	0851 - Maint	tenance and Repair			
	О.	343.61	268.38	268.31	(-) 0.07
	R.	(-) 75.23			
	<b>.</b>				

### 26- Ong Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(33)

0851 - Mainte	nance and Repair			
О.	354.30	301.36	243.06	(-) 58.30
R.	(-) 52.94			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹128.17 lakh at Sl. Nos. (32) and (33) above was made due to non-receipt of claim and conversion of work-charged staff to wages.

#### 30- Ramiala Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - N	Maintenance a	nd Repairs			
(34)	0851 - Maint	tenance and Repa	ir		
	О.	160.70	132.51	132.50	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 28.19			
(35)	1729 - Maint	tenance of Critica	l Medium Irrigation Pr	oject	

Reasons for surrender of provision by ₹45.76 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(34) and (35) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### 32- Saipal Irrigation Project-Commercial

G	Frant No 20 Con	td.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
101 - Maintenance and Repairs	1 X C 1' T ' .'		
(36)  1729 - Maintenance of Critic	-	•	
O. 38.24	25.13	25.13	
R. (-) 13.11	• •		
35- Sarafgarh Irrigation Project-Co	mmercial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(37) 0851 - Maintenance and Reparation (37) 0. 92.14		71.02	() 0 02
	71.95	71.93	(-) 0.02
R. (-) 20.19	. anaigl		
37- Sunder Irrigation Project-Comm	ierciai		
<ul><li>101 - Maintenance and Repairs</li><li>(38) 1729 - Maintenance of Critic</li></ul>	al Madium Imigati	n Project	
(38) 1729 - Maintenance of Child O. 62.87	52.17	52.16	() 0.01
R. (-) 10.70	52.17	52.10	(-) 0.01
38- Sunei Irrigation Project-Comme	voial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(39) 0851 - Maintenance and Repairs	air		
O. 283.94	252.47	252.42	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 31.47	232.47	252.72	(-) 0.05
39- Talasara Irrigation Project-Com	morcial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs	imerciui		
(40) 0851 - Maintenance and Repairs	air		
O. 115.08	96.23	96.19	(-) 0.04
R. (-) 18.85	,	,,	()
40- Upper Suktel Irrigation Project-	Commercial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(41) 0851 - Maintenance and Repa	air		
O. 89.33	46.29	34.43	(-) 11.86
R. (-) 43.04			
42- Badanala Irrigation Project-Con	nmercial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(42) 0851 - Maintenance and Repa	air		
O. 402.98	292.93	292.90	(-) 0.03
R. (-) 110.05			. *
Curtailment of maximum by 3	E2 4 7 4 1 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - E	$C1 N_{22} (20) + (42)$	1

Curtailment of provision by ₹247.41 lakh from Sl. Nos.(36) to (42) above was mainly assigned to conversion of work-charged staff to wages, vacancy of post, non-receipt of claim, non-receipt of proposal, non-finalisation of arrear dues and slow progress of work.

Reasons for final saving of ₹11.86 lakh at Sl. No.(41) have not been received (June 2024).

	Grant No 20 Co	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
43- Bagh Barrage Irrigation Pro	nject		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(43) 1729 - Maintenance of Cr		e	
O. 118.80		103.80	
R. (-) 15.00			
Surrender of provision by		-	
Specific reasons for such		e not been communic	cated (June 2024).
<b>48- Harabhangi Irrigation Proje</b> 101 - Maintenance and Repairs	ct-Commerciai		
(44) 0851 - Maintenance and I	Renair		
O. 442.79	•	263.80	(-) 0.04
R. (-) 178.95		203.00	
49- Hariharjore Irrigation Proje			
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(45) 0851 - Maintenance and I	Repair		
O. 351.76	226.14	226.10	(-) 0.04
R. (-) 125.62			
59- Titilagarh Irrigation Project	-Commercial		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs			
(46) 0851 - Maintenance and I	. *		
O. 101.85		67.43	(-) 0.03
R. (-) 34.39			
60- Upper Jonk Irrigation Project	ct		
101 - Maintenance and Repairs	- ·		
(47) 0851 - Maintenance and I	. *	267.97	() 0.00
O. 312.61 R. (-) 44.65		267.87	(-) 0.09
Reduction of provision by be mainly due to conversion of vacancy of posts, delay in tender	v ₹383.61 lakh from work-charged emp	loyees to wages, les	
(48) 1729 - Maintenance of Cr		v	
O. 122.76		105.88	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 16.87			
63No description			
101 - No description			
(49) 1729 - No description	10.72	10.50	
O. 22.98 R. (-) 10.45		12.53	
к. (-) 10.43	l		

	G	rant No 20 Co	ntd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
Specific reas	ons for anticipate	ed saving of ₹27.	32 lakh at Sl. Nos.(4	48) and (49) above
have not been furnis	hed (June 2024).			
80- General				
800 - Other Expendi	ture			
(50) 1012 - Other	Expenses			
О.		347.72	347.69	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 92.28			
Reduction o proposal from the field			attributed to non-re	eceipt of adequate
(51) 1729 - Main	tenance of Critica	l Medium Irrigat	ion Project	
О.	84.40	74.40	74.39	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 10.00			
	of provision by $\mathbf{\overline{\xi}}$	10.00 lakh was m	ade without assignin	g any reason (June
2024).				
PROGRAMME E				
STATE SECTOR S	SCHEMES		State Sector	
80- General	<b>4</b>			
800 - Other Expendi				
(52) 2895 - Grant		0.02	0.02	
O. B	200.00	9.03	9.03	
R. Reduction	(-) 190.97 f movision by ₹	100.07 Jolth was	attributed to non a	against of adagaset
proposal from the field			attributed to non-re	eccipi of adequation
2702- Minor Irriga		1011.		
ADMINISTRATIV		IDF		
ESTABLISHMEN'				
MAINTENANCE I				
02- Ground Water				
005 - Investigation				
-	torate of Ground	Water Survey and	d Investigation	
(55) 0290 - Direc O.	356.28	225.97	225.94	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 130.31	225.91	223.74	(-) 0.02
800 - Other Expendi	1			
-	tenance and Repa	ir		
(54) 0051 - Main O.				
S.	65.00	394.89	394.39	(-) 0.50
		577.09	577.59	(-) 0.50
R.	(-) 327.27			

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

		G	rant No 20 Con	td.	
I	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(55) 0105	<b>C1</b> ' C		<b>D</b> (1111)	(₹ in lakh)	
		Engineer, Office	Establishment		
	O.	923.11			
	S.	4.05	535.62	535.59	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 391.54			
				849.12 lakh from Sl	. Nos.(53) to (55
		given (June 2024			
(56) 0373 -	S.	35.94	fice Establishment		
	R.	(-) 35.94	1 1 1 1.	I	<b>C</b> 11:
vacant post.	provisi	ion of <b>33</b> .94 lak	in was surrendered	l stating to be due to	non-ming up c
	Super	intending Engine	ers- Establishmen	t	
, ,	O.	775.43		•	
	S.	115.00	728.19	728.13	(-) 0.0
	в. R.	(-) 162.24	,20.19	, 20,110	() 0.0
052 - Machine		. /			
	•	enance and Repa	ir		
	0.	695.76	561.60	561.52	(-) 0.0
	с. R.	(-) 134.16	201100	001.02	() 0.0
		() 10			
		provision by ₹2	96.40 lakh at Sl. N	Jos.(57) and (58) ab	ove was based o
Reduct	tion of	provision by ₹2	96.40 lakh at Sl. N	Nos.(57) and (58) ab	ove was based o
Reduct actual requirer	tion of nent.			Nos.(57) and (58) ab not been received (Ju	
Reduct actual requirer Specifi	tion of nent. ic reasc				
Reduct actual requirer Specifi	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b>	requirement have 1		
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b>	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX FOR S	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b>	requirement have 1	not been received (Ju	
Reduct actual requirer Specifi PROGRAMI STATE SECT 01- Surface W	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX FOR S <i>Vater</i>	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b>	requirement have 1	not been received (Ju	
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SEC</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special (	tion of ment. ic reasc ME EX FOR S <i>Vater</i> Compo	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> nent Plan for Scl	requirement have 1	not been received (Ju District Sector	
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SEC</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special (	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX FOR S <i>Vater</i> Compo Odisha	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> nent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig	requirement have n neduled Castes	not been received (Ju District Sector	
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAMM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX FOR S <i>Vater</i> Compo Odisha	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> nent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C	not been received (Ju District Sector	ine 2024).
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reaso <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish: Resilio O.	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> nent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture (	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change	ine 2024).
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reasc <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish Resilio O. R.	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> onent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00 (-) 2,637.78	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change	ine 2024).
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <b>01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special C (59) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reaso <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish: Resilio O. R. rea Sul	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> nent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00 (-) 2,637.78 b-Plan	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change 3,362.21	ine 2024).
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <b>01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special C (59) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reaso <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish Resilio O. R. rea Sul Odish	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> onent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00 (-) 2,637.78 b-Plan a Integrated Irrig	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change 3,362.21	ine 2024).
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAMM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 - 796 - Tribal A (60) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reaso <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish Resilio O. R. rea Sul Odish	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> onent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00 (-) 2,637.78 b-Plan a Integrated Irrig	requirement have a neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 ation Project for C	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change 3,362.21	ine 2024). (-) 0.0
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAMI</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <b>01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 - 796 - Tribal A (60) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reasc ME EX FOR S <i>Vater</i> Compo Odish: Resilio O. R. rea Sul Odish: Resilio	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> onent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00   (-) 2,637.78   b-Plan a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change 3,362.21 Himate Change	ine 2024). (-) 0.0
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAMI</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <i>01- Surface W</i> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 - 796 - Tribal A (60) 3229 -	tion of nent. ic reasc <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <b><i>Tater</i> Compo Odish: Resilio O. R. rea Sul Odish: Resilio O. R. Resilio O. R.</b>	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00   (-) 2,637.78   b-Plan a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00   (-) 691.23	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju <b>District Sector</b> Himate Change 3,362.21 Himate Change	ine 2024). (-) 0.0
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <b>01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 - 796 - Tribal A (60) 3229 - 800 - Other Ex	tion of nent. ic reaso <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <b>/ater</b> Compo Odish: Resilie O. R. rea Sul Odish: Resilie O. R. Resilie O. R.	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> onent Plan for Scl a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00   (-) 2,637.78   b-Plan a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( 6,000.00   (-) 691.23   oure	requirement have a neduled Castes (ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 (ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 5,308.77	not been received (Ju District Sector Elimate Change 3,362.21 Elimate Change 5,308.76	ine 2024). (-) 0.0
Reduct actual requirer Specifi <b>PROGRAM</b> <b>STATE SECT</b> <b>01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special ( (59) 3229 - 796 - Tribal A (60) 3229 - 800 - Other Ex	tion of nent. ic reasc <b>WE EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <b>/ater</b> Compo Odish Resilie O. R. rea Sul Odish Resilie O. R. cpendit	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( $(6,000.00  $ (-) 2,637.78   b-Plan a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( $(6,000.00  $ (-) 691.23   ure a Integrated Irrig	requirement have n neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 nation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP	not been received (Ju District Sector Elimate Change 3,362.21 Elimate Change 5,308.76	ine 2024). (-) 0.0
Reduct         actual requirer         Specifi <b>PROGRAMN STATE SECT 01- Surface W</b> 789 - Special O         (59)       3229 -         796 - Tribal A         (60)       3229 -         800 - Other Ex         (61)       3229 -	tion of nent. ic reasc <b>ME EX</b> <b>FOR S</b> <b><i>Vater</i> Compo Odish: Resilio O. R. rea Sul Odish: Resilio O. R. cpendit Odish: Resilio O. R.</b>	ons for such less <b>XPENDITURE</b> <b>CHEMES</b> a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( $(6,000.00  $ (-) 2,637.78   b-Plan a Integrated Irrig ent Agriculture ( $(6,000.00  $ (-) 691.23   ure a Integrated Irrig	requirement have a neduled Castes ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 3,362.22 ation Project for C OIIPCRA) - EAP 5,308.77	not been received (Ju District Sector Elimate Change 3,362.21 Elimate Change 5,308.76	

Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

Curtailment of provision to the tune of ₹5,942.52 lakh from Sl. Nos.(59) to (61) above was attributed to delay in tender process and non-selection of beneficiary list.

### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector
03- Maintenance
102 - Lift Irrigation Schemes
(62) 3534 - PMKSY-Har Khet Ko Pani(Ground Water)
O. 2,000.00
R. (-) 2,000.00
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
(63) 3534 - PMKSY-Har Khet Ko Pani(Ground Water)
O. 400.00
R. (-) 400.00
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan
(64) 3534 - PMKSY-Har Khet Ko Pani(Ground Water)
O. 600.00
R. (-) 600.00
Entire provision of ₹3,000.00 lakh from Sl. Nos.(62) to (64) above was stated to be due
to non-approval of DPR by Government of India.
2705- Command Area Development
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE
106 - Command Area Development Programme, Secretariat Administration
(65) 0399 - Establishment of CAD at the State Level-
Secretariat Administration
O. 247.04 168.85 168.79 (-) 0.06
R. (-) 78.19

- 107 Command Area Development Programme under Central, Southern and Northern RDC Zone
- (66) 3091 Command Area Development Program under central, Southern, and Northern RDC Zone

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹751.88 lakh at Sl. Nos.(65) and (66) above have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### **2711- Flood Control and Drainage**

Hea	ıd	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
A DMINISTD A 7	<b>FIVE EXPENDIT</b>		(₹ in lakh)	
	ITVE EXPENDIT INT, OPERATION			
	E EXPENDITURI			
03- Drainage				
001 - Direction an	nd Administration			
(67) 0457 - Ex	ecutive Establishme	ent		
0.	1,468.05			
S.	5.57	1,326.31	1,325.72	(-) 0.59
R.	(-) 147.31			
		47.31 lakh was st	ated to be due to va	cancy of post and
non-receipt of cla	im.			
(68) 1407 - Su	perintending Engine	eers- Establishmen	t	
О.	318.04			
S.	0.50	263.74	263.67	(-) 0.0′
R.	(-) 54.80			
3451- Secretaria	t-Economic Servic	es		
ADMINISTRAT	<b>FIVE EXPENDIT</b>	URE		
	INT, OPERATION			
	E EXPENDITURI	£		
090 - Secretariat				
	ater Resources Depa	artment		
0.	2,154.11			
S.	7.50	1,485.09	1,484.16	(-) 0.93
R.	(-) 676.52			
	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTO			State Sector	
091 - Attached Of		1 G D		
. ,	edium Irrigation Pro	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e		
0.	236.00	174.75	174.72	(-) 0.0.
R.	(-) 61.25			
	· ·	/92.57 lakh from S	I. Nos.(68) to (70) al	bove was based of
actual requiremen		• . 1	.1 1 1/*	
*		•	not been rendered (J	· · ·
		-	under the following	
Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2700- Major Irrigation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO	NS AND	- <b>,</b>		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU				
11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Pro	oject-Commercial			
101 - Maintenance and Repairs				
(71) 0239 - Dam and Appurtena	nt Work - Maintenar	ice		
O. 884.78			( ) <b>0 0 7</b>	
S. 129.75	1,241.32	1,241.27	(-) 0.05	
R. 226.79				
(72) 0339 - Dam and Appurtena O. 266.50	nt work-Executive			
O. 266.50 S. 3.99	298.77	298.71	()0.06	
R. 28.28	296.77	290.71	(-) 0.06	
34- Salki Irrigation Project-Comm	vercial			
101 - Maintenance and Repairs				
(73) 0851 - Maintenance and Re	enair			
O. 518.98	571.16	571.11	(-) 0.05	
R. 52.18			()	
2701- Medium Irrigation				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI	TUDE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUI				
03- Bahuda Irrigation Project-Con	nmercial			
101 - Maintenance and Repairs				
(74) 0851 - Maintenance and Re	epair			
O. 205.41	306.95	306.92	(-) 0.03	
R. 101.54				
15- Gohira Irrigation Project-Com	mercial			
101 - Maintenance and Repairs	inter ciut			
(75) 0851 - Maintenance and Re	mair			
	239.92	220.00	() 0.04	
	239.92	239.88	(-) 0.04	
R. 34.21				
2702- Minor Irrigation				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO				
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUI	RE			
02- Ground Water				
005 - Investigation				
(76) 0457 - Executive Establish	ment			
O. 709.17				
S. 7.00	1,002.04	1,001.82	(-) 0.22	
R. 285.87	1,002.01	1,001.02	() 0.22	
IX. 200.07				

Grant No 20 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
ADMINIS ESTABLIS	STRATIV SHMEN'	ol and Drainage VE EXPENDITU T,OPERATION EXPENDITURI	S AND		
03- Draina	ge				
800 - Other	Expendi	ture			
(77) 085	51 - Main	tenance and Repa	air		
	О.	2,028.10	2,408.10	2,408.09	(-) 0.01
	R.	380.00			

Reasons for additional provision to the tune of  $\gtrless$ 1,108.87 lakh from Sl. Nos.(71) to (77) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

(v) No expenditure has been made in Revenue Section (Voted) under the minor head "Suspense". The minor head "799-Suspense" is not a final head of account. It is meant to accommodate certain interim transactions where further payments or adjustments of value are necessary before the transactions can be considered complete and finally accounted for. Such transactions embrace both debits and credits and is for gross debits. The transactions under "Suspense" are accounted for under four sub-heads, viz.(a) purchases, (b) Stock, (c) Miscellaneous Works Advances and (d) Workshop Suspense. The nature and accounting of the transactions under each of these four sub-heads are explained below:-

(a) Purchase: - When materials are received from the supplier, other divisions or departments for specific work or for stock without being paid for or adjusted during the month, their value is credited to "purchases" by per contra debit to "Works" or "Stock" as the case may be. When the payment is made or value is adjusted by transfer the head "Purchase" is debited. The head "Purchases" thus shows a credit (minus) balance representing the value of stores received but not paid for or adjusted. In Odisha, when materials are received, credit is being afforded to 129- Materials Purchase Settlement Suspense Account under 8658- Suspense Account. This head is cleared by contra entry (minus credit) on making payment to the supplier/divisions supplying the stores.

(b) Stock: - This is debited with the value of materials received for stock purposes. It is credited with the value of materials issued to works or transferred to another division or sold. A debit balance represents the value of materials in stock.

(c) Miscellaneous Works Advance: - The debit represents (i) value of stores sold on credit, (ii) expenditure incurred in works in excess of deposits received, (iii) loss of cash or stores and (iv) sums recoverable from Government Servants, etc. The debit balance under the head thus represents recoverable amounts.

(d) Workshop Suspense: - The charges for jobs or other operations in departmental workshops are initially debited to this head pending their recovery or adjustment. Summary of Transactions:- A summary of transactions accounted for under the minor head "799- Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2023-2024 is given in Appendix-II.

#### Grant No. - 20 Contd.

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1.98 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1.92 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
2700- Major Irrigation ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE						
80- Gener	ral					
800 - Othe	er Expenditi	ure				
(78) 10	012 - Other 1	Expenses				
	O. R.	400.00 (-) 1.91	398.09	398.03	(-) 0.06	

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹1.91 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

#### Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the eventual saving of ₹75,642.85 lakh, the department surrendered ₹75,613.52 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹75,642.85 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,84,747.61 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
L		(₹ in lakh)	0 ( )
4700- Capital Outlay on Major Ir	rigation		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>State Sector</b>	
11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Pro	ject-Commercia	!	
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(79) 2160 - Accelerated Irrigatio	n Benefit Progra	mme (AIBP)	
		(-) 33.05	(-) 33.05
15- Lower Indra Irrigation Project 800 - Other Expenditure	-Commercial		
(80) 2160 - Accelerated Irrigatio	n Benefit Progra	mme (AIBP)	
		(-) 2.50	(-) 2.50

		Gi	rant No 20 Cor	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	~		~	(₹ in lakh)	
		igation Project-C	Commercial		
	Other Expendit		D		
(81)	2160 - Accele	rated Irrigation I	Benefit Programn	· /	() 21 1
	Descens for in		 	(-) 31.14 69 lakh from Sl. Nos	(-) 31.1
remai	ned unexplained	-	penditure of $x$ 00.	09 Iakii 110111 SI. 1808	.(79)10(81)2000
	-	n Project-Comm	percial		
		nent Plan for Sch			
(82)			Irrigation Project	(EAP)-Phase-II	
(0-)	0.	3,850.00	468.11	468.10	(-) 0.0
		(-) 3,381.89			()
796 -	Tribal Area Sub				
(83)	2177 - JBIC A	Assisted Rengali	Irrigation Project	(EAP)-Phase-II	
	О.	4,800.00	687.25	687.22	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 4,112.75			
	Other Expendit	ure	ition problem and Benefit Programn	l forest clearance issu ne (AIBP)	ies.
		8		(-) 35.07	(-) 35.0
	Reasons for fi	nal saving of ₹3.	5.07 lakh have no	t been furnished (Jun	. ,
(85)	2177 - JBIC A	Assisted Rengali	Irrigation Project	(EAP)-Phase-II	ŕ
	О.	12,761.44			
	S.	57.61	9,886.58	9,886.51	(-) 0.0
	р	(-) 2,932.47			
	Reduction of p	provision by ₹2,9		tributed to delay in te	
-	Reduction of p sition problem a			tributed to delay in te	
80- G	Reduction of <sub>I</sub> sition problem a <i>eneral</i>	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan	ce issues.	tributed to delay in te	
<b>80- G</b> 789 -	Reduction of p sition problem a <i>eneral</i> Special Compo	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch	ce issues. neduled Castes	tributed to delay in te	
80- G	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System		
<b>80- G</b> 789 -	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compose 3302 - Ganga O.	provision by ₹2,9 ind forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00	ce issues. neduled Castes	tributed to delay in te 7,081.25	
<b>80- G</b> 789 -	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga O. R.	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00 (-) 918.75	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System 7,081.25	7,081.25	ender process, lan
<b>80- G</b> 789 - (86)	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga O. R. Curtailment o	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00 (-) 918.75	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System 7,081.25		ender process, lan
<b>80- G</b> 789 - (86) reason	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga O. R. Curtailment o n (June 2024).	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00 (-) 918.75 of provision by ₹	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System 7,081.25	7,081.25	ender process, lan
<b>80- G</b> 789 - (86) reason 796 -	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga O. R. Curtailment o n (June 2024). Tribal Area Sub	orovision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00 (-) 918.75 of provision by ₹	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System 7,081.25 5918.75 lakh was	7,081.25	ender process, lan
<b>80- G</b> 789 - (86) reason	Reduction of p sition problem a eneral Special Compor 3302 - Ganga O. R. Curtailment o n (June 2024). Tribal Area Sub	provision by ₹2,9 and forest clearan nent Plan for Sch dhara Meher Lif 8,000.00 (-) 918.75 of provision by ₹ p-Plan dhara Meher Lif	ice issues. ieduled Castes t Canal System 7,081.25 5918.75 lakh was	7,081.25	ender process, lan

	Gi	rant No 20 Con	ıtd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u>.</u>			(₹ in lakh)	
	rsion of provision	on by ₹2,027.34 l	akh was made due to	delay in progress
of work.				
800 - Other Expenditu				
	lhara Meher Lif	-		
0.	18,545.00	7,420.51	7,420.50	(-) 0.01
	11,124.49	_		
Withdrawal of delay in finalisation of		11,124.49 lakh w	vas partly (₹901.88	lakh) attributed to
Reasons for ba	lance saving of	₹10,222.61 lakh ł	nave not been furnish	ed (June 2024).
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SPON	<b>ISORED SCHI</b>	EMES	State Sector	
01- Anandapur Barra	ge-Commercial	l		
001 - Direction and A	dministration			
(89) 2160 - Acceler	rated Irrigation l	Benefit Programm	ne (AIBP)	
О.	1,366.80	1,074.73	1,074.64	(-) 0.09
R.	(-) 292.07			
Reduction of p	rovision by ₹29	2.07 lakh remaine	ed unexplained (June	2024).
14- Kanpur Irrigation		ercial		
001 - Direction and A	dministration			
(90) 2160 - Acceler		Benefit Programm	ne (AIBP)	
О.	1,395.75	1,183.12	1,183.06	(-) 0.06
	(-) 212.63			
Anticipated say	ving of ₹212.63	lakh was stated n	nainly to be due to tra	ansfer of staff.
789 - Special Compon	ent Plan for Sch	neduled Castes		
(91) 2954 - CAD&	WM work in Al	IBP Projects		
О.	200.00	43.31	43.31	
R.	(-) 156.69			
800 - Other Expenditu	ire			
(92) 2954 - CAD&	WM work in Al	IBP Projects		
О.	200.00	168.13	168.12	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 31.87			
Specific reason above have not been in		· ·	₹188.56 lakh at Sl.	Nos.(91) and (92)
15- Lower Indra Irrig	ation Project-C	ommercial		
001 - Direction and A	•			
		Benefit Programm	ne (AIBP)	
0.	1,022.20	6	、 /	
S.	24.00	845.75	845.70	(-) 0.05

S. 24.00 845.75 845.70 (-) 0.05 R. (-) 200.45

		G	Grant No 20 Co	ontd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
	Withdrawal	of provision by ₹	200.45 lakh was	attributed to non-clear	rance of forest land
and re			to Upper Lanth c		
		onent Plan for Sc			
(94)			Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
	О.	150.15			
	R.	(-) 150.15			
(95)	2954 - CAD	&WM work in A	AIBP Projects		
	О.	800.00			
	R.	(-) 800.00			
assign				ch at Sl. Nos.(94) an non-finalisation of ten	
796 - '	Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan			
(96)	2160 - Acce	lerated Irrigation	Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
	О.	761.10	-		
	S.	400.00	696.81	696.78	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 464.29			
(97)	2954 - CAD	&WM work in A	AIBP Projects		
	О.	600.00			
	R.	(-) 600.00			
800 - 0	Other Expend	iture			
(98)	2160 - Acce	lerated Irrigation	Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
	О.	1,341.54			
	S.	3,451.00	2,752.87	2,750.18	(-) 2.69
	R.	(-) 2,039.67			
(99)	2954 - CAD	&WM work in A	AIBP Projects		
	О.	1,325.01			
	S.	125.00	1,260.32	1,260.32	
	R.	(-) 189.69			
19- Re	engali Irrigati	on Project-Com	mercial		
796 - '	Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan			
(100)	2160 - Acc	elerated Irrigatio	n Benefit Prograi	nme (AIBP)	
	О.	8,500.00	3,728.19	3,728.17	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 4,771.81			
		Irrigation Projec	t-Commercial		
	Tribal Area Su				
(101)	2954 - CA	D&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	0.	620.00			
	S.	1,741.22	1,896.48	1,896.47	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 464.74			

Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		

Reduction of provision by ₹7,930.20 lakh at Sl. Nos.(96), (98) to (101) and withdrawal of entire provision of ₹600.00 lakh at Sl. No.(97) above was made due to delay in tender process, slow progress of work, non-progress of work owing to public hindrance, non-finalisation of bench mark valuation and non-receipt of estimates for payment of rehabilitation assistance.

800 - Other Expenditure

(102) 2160 - Accelerated Irrigation Benefit Programme (AIBP)

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision to the tune of  $\mathbb{Z}4,211.35$  lakh have not been given (June 2024).

(103) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

		·		
О.	451.82	304.42	304.41	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 147.40			

Surrender of provision by ₹147.40 lakh was made due to non-drawal of agreement.

### 4701- Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation

### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

**STATE SECTOR SCHEMES** 

State Sector

*51- Manjore Irrigation Project-Commercial* 001 - Direction and Administration

(104) 2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development Programme (WSIDP)

О.	81.22						
R.	(-) 81.22						
l	of outing many	aion of <b>∓</b> 01	22 1-1-1	stated to be	due te	ahalitian	f.

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹81.22 lakh was stated to be due to abolition of the Division.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

О.	460.00	413.02	413.00	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 46.98			

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(106) 2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development Programme (WSIDP)

O. 740.00 R. (-) 695.87

Curtailment of provision by ₹742.85 lakh at Sl. Nos.(105) and (106) above was made stating to be due to revised work programme, slow progress of work and transfer of staff. 800 - Other Expenditure

(107) 2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development Programme (WSIDP)

0.	1,718.78	1,262.29	1,262.28	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 456.49			

61- Hydrolic Research- Commercial (AIBP)

	G	Frant No 20 Co	ontd.	
Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving ()
001 - Direction an	d Administration		(( 111 1411))	
(108) 2725 - M	ledium Irrigation Pr	roject under State	e Plan	
0.	116.78	90.92	90.89	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 25.86			
	easons for reduction en furnished (June		₹482.35 lakh at Sl. N	los.(107) and (108)
66- Ong Dam Pro	ject (Commercial)			
	nponent Plan for Sc			
-	-		nent Programme (WS	IDP)
О.	35.00		· ··	
R.	(-) 35.00			
796 - Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(110) 2951 - W	ater Sector Infrastr	ructure Developm	nent Programme (WS	IDP)
О.	55.00		· · ·	
R.	(-) 55.00			
-	vision of ₹90.00 lak owing to public hi	,	9) and (110) above wa	s made due to non-
800 - Other expen	diture			
(111) 2951 - W	ater Sector Infrastr	ructure Developn	nent Programme (WS	IDP)
О.	104.62	19.32	19.31	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 85.30			
67- Dam Rehabili	itation and Improv	ement Projects H	Funded by World Ban	ek (EAP)
789 - Special Con	nponent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
	am Rehabilitation a	-	- · ·	
0.		166.00	165.99	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 254.00			
796 - Tribal Area				
	am Rehabilitation a	-	• • •	
0.	565.00	376.99	376.99	•
R.	(-) 188.01			
800 - Other expen		1.7		
· /	am Rehabilitation a	*	,	
0. D	937.00 (-) 459.36	477.64	477.61	(-) 0.03
	(-) 459.36			
80- General	man ant Dlass for C	he dated Courts		
-	ponent Plan for Sc		T	
, ,	ther Plan Program		•	() 0 01
O.	2,210.00	378.81	378.80	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,831.19			

Grant No. - 20 Contd.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Reduction of provision by ₹2,817.86 lakh from Sl. Nos.(111) to (115) above was attributed to non-finalisation of land acquisition, delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

(116) 3303 - Nabakrushna Choudhury Secha Unnayan Yojana

0.	2,000.00	1,012.00	1,011.98	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 988.00			

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹988.00 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(117) 3439 - Construction of In-stream Storage Structure

Surrender of provision by  $\overline{\mathbf{x}}_{2,527.57}$  lakh was stated to be due to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(118) 2345 - Other Plan Programmes for Medium Irrigation

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹2,512.78 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(119) 2725 - Medium Irrigation Project under State Plan

Surrender of provision by  $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 213.29 lakh was stated to be due to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

(120) 2826 - Canal Lining and System Rehabilitation Programme

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹2,003.08 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(121) 3303 - Nabakrushna Choudhury Secha Unnayan Yojana

Surrender of provision by  $\overline{\mathbf{x}}_{1,165.00}$  lakh was stated to be due to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

(122) 3439 - Construction of In-stream Storage Structure

Curtailment of provision by ₹2,880.98 lakh was partly (₹380.98 lakh) stated to be due to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹2,500.00 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

	Grant No 20 Contd.					
	Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
800 - C	Other Expen	diture		(₹ in lakh)		
(123)	0871 - M	anagement Inform	ation System and C	Computerisation		
		3,000.00 (-) 1,629.51	1,370.49	1,370.42	(-) 0.07	
(124)	2345 - O	ther Plan Program	mes for Medium Ir	rigation		
	O. R.	15,660.02 (-) 11,488.13	4,171.89	4,160.99	(-) 10.90	
(125)	2621 - Pe	eriphery Developm	ent of Reservoirs			
	O. R.	2,400.00 (-) 912.61	1,487.39	1,487.38	(-) 0.01	

Anticipated saving of ₹14,030.25 lakh from Sl. Nos.(123) to (125) above was attributed to non-receipt of proposal, non-receipt of bills, delay in tender process, slow progress of work and conversion of work-charged employees to wages.

Reasons for final saving of ₹10.90 lakh at Sl. No. (124) have not been intimated (June 2024).

(126) 2826 - Canal Lining and System Rehabilitation Programme

О.	15,000.00	10,488.61	10,488.61
R.	(-) 4,511.39		

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹4,511.39 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

(127) 3303 - Nabakrushna Choudhury Secha Unnayan Yojana

О.	7,300.00			
S.	1,460.00	5,350.87	5,350.84	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 3,409.13			

..

...

Surrender of provision by ₹3,409.13 lakh was made attributing to delay in tender process and less execution of work.

(128) 3402 - River Front Development Programme

О.	500.00	
п	() 500.00	

R. (-) 500.	00
-------------	----

Entire provision of ₹500.00 lakh was withdrawn due to non-finalisation of work.

(129) 3439 - Construction of In-stream Storage Structure

О.	47,641.23	30,676.58	30,676.54	(-) 0.04
R.	(-) 16,964.65			

..

••

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹16,964.65 lakh, ₹964.65 lakh was attributed to delay in finalisation of work and tender process.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹16,000.00 lakh have not been received (June 2024). *97- Other Pipeline Projects- Commercial* 

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
800 - Other	Fynend	iture		(₹ in lakh)	
	•			21	
(130) 272			oject under State I		
	O. R.	500.00 (-) 270.62	229.38	229.38	
00 17 1			<b>C</b> ( <b>C</b>	• 1	
· ·	0.0	0 0	n System- Comme	rcial	
800 - Other					
(131) 014	+/ - Cle	arance of Liabiliti 100.00	81.19	81.18	() 0 0
	0. R.	(-) 18.81	01.19	01.10	(-) 0.0
Rodu			80 13 Jakh at \$1 1	Nos. (130) and (131	) above was mad
				valid document by t	
payment.			F	······································	
PROGRAM	MME E	XPENDITURE			
		ONSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector	
			ommercial(AIBP)		
0		Administration			
(132) 210	50 - Acc	elerated Irrigation	n Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
	О.	492.00	-		
	S.	221.33	396.20	396.16	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 317.13			
		of provision by	₹317.13 lakh w	as attributed mainl	y to transfer an
retirement o					
-	-	onent Plan for Sci		ma (AIDD)	
(133) 210			n Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
	0. S.	420.00	1,709.68	1 700 67	(-) 0.0
	з. R.	(-) 910.32	1,709.08	1,709.67	(-) 0.0
796 - Tribal					
			n Benefit Program	me (AIRP)	
	0.	3,000.00	2,039.53	2,039.52	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 960.47	2,009.00	2,009.02	() 0.0
< <i>'</i>					
	1		n Benefit Program	me (AIBP)	
800 - Other	50 - Acc		0-0	× /	
800 - Other	60 - Acc O.	7,308.00			() 0 0
800 - Other		7,308.00 558.47	6,288.12	6,288.04	(-) 0.0
800 - Other	О.	-	6,288.12	6,288.04	(-) 0.0

	Grant No 20 Contd.					
Head	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
(136) 2160 - Ad	celerated Irrigatio	on Benefit Program	<b>(₹ in lakh)</b> me (AIBP)			
(150) 2100 H. O.	50.00	20.77	20.75	(-) 0.02		
	(-) 29.23					
800 - Other Expen						
		on Benefit Program	me (AIBP)			
О.	174.00	141.44	141.40	(-) 0.04		
R.	(-) 32.56					
58- Telengiri Irrig	v	mmercial				
001 - Direction and						
, ,		on Benefit Program	me (AIBP)			
O.	542.00					
S.	0.20	464.34	464.29	(-) 0.05		
		1 1 1 1 0				
789 - Special Com	•		ma (AIDD)			
(139) 2160 - Ao O.	399.98	on Benefit Program 198.82	198.82 ne (AIBP)			
	(-) 201.16	170.02	170.02			
796 - Tribal Area S						
		on Benefit Program	me (AIBP)			
	-	327.08	327.03	(-) 0.05		
R.	599.97 (-) 272.89	02/100	02,000	() 0.00		
80- General						
789 - Special Com	ponent Plan for S	cheduled Castes				
(141) 2160 - Ad	celerated Irrigation	on Benefit Program	me (AIBP)			
О.	5,265.01	3,696.67	3,696.67			
R.	(-) 1,568.34					
796 - Tribal Area S						
(142) 2160 - Ad		on Benefit Program	· · · ·			
0.	7,140.01	5,303.55	5,303.54	(-) 0.01		
	(-) 1,836.46					
800 - Other Expen						
		on Benefit Program				
O.	18,984.98	10,203.54	10,203.53	(-) 0.01		
К.	(-) 8,781.44					

Curtailment of provision by ₹16,249.08 lakh from Sl. Nos.(133) to (143) above was made stating to be due to delay in land acquisition and tender process, revised work programme, non-completion of work, transfer of work to CAPEX, abolition of divisions and transfer and retirement of staff.

		G	rant No 20 C	ontd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	10.1				
-		ay on Minor Irri XPENDITURE	igation		
STATE SE				State Sector	
800 - Other				State Sector	
	1	arance of Liabiliti	les		
(144) 014	0.		226.44	226.44	
	о. R.	(-) 273.56	220.1-	220.11	•
(145) 225		vey and Investiga	tion of Minor Ir	igation Projects	
(110) 220	0.	200.00	158.01	e <i>i</i>	(-) 0.01
	0. R.	(-) 41.99	120.01	120.00	()0.01
Reas			vision bv ₹315.5	5 lakh at Sl. Nos.(14	4) and (145) above
		red (June 2024).		(	.) ()
PROGRAM	име е	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SEC				<b>District Sector</b>	
		Administration			
(146) 325	52 - Par	vati Giri Megalift	Project		
	О.	2,017.00	5		
	S.	9.00	1,386.97	1,386.92	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 639.03			
With	drawal		639.03 lakh was	attributed mainly to v	acancy of posts.
789 - Specia	l Comp	onent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes	-	
(147) 282	26 - Can	al Lining and Sys	stem Rehabilitati	on Programme	
	О.	460.00	147.68	147.67	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 312.32			
(148) 295	51 - Wa	ter Sector Infrastr	ucture Developn	nent Programme (WS	IDP)
	О.	700.00			
	R.	(-) 700.00			
		-	•	32 lakh at Sl. No.(147 e have not been furnis	·
(149) 295	55 - Dra	inage Improveme	ent Programme (1	DIP)	
	0.	200.00	125.43	125.42	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 74.57			
		saving of ₹74.57	lakh was attribut	ed to non-finalisation	of tender and slow
progress of v	vork.				
796 - Tribal	Area Sı	ıb-Plan			
(150) 282	26 - Can	al Lining and Sys	stem Rehabilitati	on Programme	
	О.	340.00	259.26	259.26	
				200120	

	Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
(151) 2951 - Water Sector Infra	astructure Developr	( <b>₹ in lakh</b> ) nent Programme (WS	(פרד		
O. 900.00		lient i logrannine (w.s.	IDI )		
R. (-) 900.00	•				
Reasons for withdrawal of	 f provision by ₹80 '	74 lakh at Sl. No (15)	)) and surrender of		
entire provision of ₹900.00 lakh a					
(152) 2955 - Drainage Improve			(**************************************		
O. 230.00		·			
R. (-) 50.01					
800 - Other Expenditure					
(153) 2826 - Canal Lining and	System Rehabilitati	ion Programme			
O. 1,200.00					
S. 300.00	781.72	2 781.72			
R. (-) 718.28					
(154) 2951 - Water Sector Infra	astructure Developr	nent Programme (WS	IDP)		
O. 2,400.00	. –		, 		
R. (-) 1,567.40					
(155) 2955 - Drainage Improve	l ement Programme ()	DIP)			
O. 570.00		,			
R. (-) 366.74		205.20			
		von Voiene			
(156) 3303 - Nabakrushna Cho			() 0.01		
O. 500.00	280.91	280.90	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 219.09	<b>T</b> O 001 50 1 11 (				
Reduction of provision b assigned to non-finalisation of ten			o (156) above was		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	1 0				
		District Sector			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED S		<b>District Sector</b>			
789 - Special Component Plan for					
(157) 3535 - Pradhan Mantri K Pani (Panair, Pan					
	ovation & Restorati				
O. 2,875.00	2,150.50	) 2,150.50			
R. (-) 724.50					
(158) 3536 - Pradhan Mantri K Pani (Surface Mir		ana-Har Khet Ko			
O. 575.00	· ·				
R. (-) 575.00					
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(159) 3535 - Pradhan Mantri K					
· •	ovation & Restorati				
O. 2,150.00	1,608.20	) 1,608.20			
R. (-) 541.80					

		Grant No 20 Con	td.	
Н	ead	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(160) 3536 -	Pradhan Mantri Kris		na-Har Khet Ko	
	Pani (Surface Minor	Irrigation)		
	0. 425.00			
R	R. (-) 425.00			
800 - Other Exp				
(161) 3535 -	Pradhan Mantri Kris Pani (Repair, Renov	• •		
C	0. 7,475.00	5,591.30	5,591.30	
R	R. (-) 1,883.70			
(162) 3536 -	Pradhan Mantri Kris Pani (Surface Minor		na-Har Khet Ko	
C	0. 1,500.00			
R	R. (-) 1,500.00			
-	Dutlay on Flood Cor IE EXPENDITURE	•		
	IE EAPENDITURE OR SCHEMES		State Sector	
02- Anti-sea Er			State Sector	
103 - Civil Wor	•			
	Improvement and Pr	oduction to Saline	Fmbankments	
(105) 1020	-		Emountainents	
	S. 1,350.00	7,655.37	7,655.36	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 2,744.64	1,000.01	7,000.00	()0.01
	omponent Plan for Sc	cheduled Castes		
*	Improvement and Pr		Embankments	
. ,	9,150.00	5,791.92	5,791.91	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 3,358.08	- )	- )	
03- Drainage				
0	and Administration			
	Water Sector Infrast	ructure Developme	nt Programme (WSII	OP)
Ċ		100.70	100.67	(-) 0.03
R	R. (-) 40.90			

R. (-) 40.90 Reasons for reduction of provision by ₹6,143.62 lakh from Sl. Nos.(163) to (165) above have not been rendered (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

		G	rant No 20 Co	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
1700 6	anital Arrel	an Maian I	action	(₹ in lakh)	
	-	ay on Major Irri XPENDITURE	gation		
	E SECTOR S	. –		State Sector	
		i Irrigation Proje	ct-Commercial		
	ther Expendi	• •			
	•	or Irrigation Proj	ect		
	0.	578.70			
	S.	439.89	1,209.25	1,209.24	(-) 0.01
	R.	190.66			
16- Lov	ver Suktel Ir	rigation Project-	Commercial		
796 - T	ribal Area Su	ıb-Plan			
(167)	2951 - Wat	er Sector Infrastr	ucture Developme	ent Programme (WSID)	P)
	0.	35,000.00			
	S.	20,600.00	61,999.91	61,999.90	(-) 0.01
	R.	6,399.91			
	ther Expendi				
(168)			ucture Developme	ent Programme (WSID)	P)
	O.	46,766.40	~~~~~		
	S.	35,500.00	98,230.09	98,230.05	(-) 0.04
	R.	15,963.69			
		<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
		DNSORED SCH		State Sector	
		rrigation Project			
-		onent Plan for Sc			
(109)	2934 - CAI O.	D&WM work in . 700.00	982.78	982.77	(-) 0.01
	0. R.	282.78	982.78	902.11	(-) 0.01
<i>47</i> 01 (		ay on Medium I	rrigation		
	-	Ay on Medium II XPENDITURE	Ingation		
	E SECTOR S			State Sector	
80- Gei				State Sector	
		onent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(170)			stem Rehabilitatio	n Programme	
	0.	4,300.00		0	
	S.	6,500.00	15,872.70	15,872.67	(-) 0.03
	R.	5,072.70	~	~	~ /
(171)			ucture Developme	ent Programme (WSID	P)
, /	О.	2,020.00	3,958.66	3,958.65	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,938.66			
		I			

		G	rant No 20 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
					8()
796 - T	Tribal Area Su	b-Plan			
(172)	2951 - Wat	er Sector Infrastr	ucture Development	nt Programme (WSII	OP)
	О.	2,710.00	3,035.12	3,035.11	(-) 0.01
	R.	325.12			
800 - 0	Other Expendi	ture			
(173)	2951 - Wat	er Sector Infrastr	ucture Development	nt Programme (WSII	OP)
	О.	7,097.01			
	S.	1,600.00	10,826.19	10,826.15	(-) 0.04
	R.	2,129.18			
(174)	2953 - Irrig	ation Building D	evelopment Progra	amme	
	О.	500.00	1,151.45	1,151.40	(-) 0.05
	R.	651.45			
96- Pip	oeline Project	under AIBP- Co	ommercial		
800 - 0	Other Expendi	ture			
(175)	2951 - Wat	er Sector Infrastr	ucture Development	nt Programme (WSII	OP)
	О.	1,600.00	2,219.99	2,219.92	(-) 0.07
	R.	619.99			
97- Oti	her Pipeline I	Projects- Comme	rcial		
789 - S	Special Compo	onent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(176)	2161 - Rura	al Infrastructure I	Development Fund	(RIDF)	
	О.	3,400.00			
	S.	2,000.00	6,299.98	6,299.98	
	R.	899.98			
796 - T	Tribal Area Su	b-Plan			
(177)	2161 - Rura	al Infrastructure I	Development Fund	(RIDF)	
	О.	2,500.00	3,100.00	3,100.00	
	R.	600.00			
800 - 0	Other Expendi	ture			
(178)	2161 - Rura	al Infrastructure I	Development Fund	(RIDF)	
	О.	9,100.00	10,099.69	10,099.67	(-) 0.02
	R.	999.69			
PROC	GRAMME EX	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
CENT	RALLY SPC	<b>DNSORED SCH</b>	EMES	State Sector	
53- Re	t Irrigation P	roject-Commerc	ial(AIBP)		
	Tribal Area Su	•			
(179)	2160 - Acc	elerated Irrigation	n Benefit Program	ne (AIBP)	
	0.	190.00	211.22	211.17	(-) 0.05
	R.	21.22			
800 - 0	)ther Expendi	turo			

800 - Other Expenditure

	Grant No 20 Contd.					
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(180)	2160 - Acc	elerated Irrigation	n Benefit Program	me (AIBP)		
	0.	201.50	654.53	654.50	(-) 0.03	
	R.	453.03				
(181)	2954 - CAI	D&WM work in	AIBP Projects			
	О.	140.00	186.61	186.61		
	R.	46.61				
4711- (	Capital Outla	ay on Flood Con	trol Projects			
PROC	GRAMME E	<b>XPENDITURE</b>				
STATI	E SECTOR S	SCHEMES		State Sector		
01- Fla	od Control					
103 - C	ivil Works					
(182)	0101 - Ban	k Protection wor	ks on River Emban	kments		
	О.	11,750.00				
	S.	6,500.00	23,072.00	23,071.69	(-) 0.31	
	R.	4,822.00				
(183)			Development Fund	(RIDF)		
	0.	15,500.00				
	S.	2,500.00	29,378.26	29,378.19	(-) 0.07	
	R.	11,378.26				
	ribal Area Su					
(184)	0101 - Ban		ks on River Emban			
	0.	2,000.00	2,763.91	2,763.81	(-) 0.10	
	R.	763.91				
(185)			Development Fund	. ,		
	О.	1,500.00	1,960.69	1,960.67	(-) 0.02	
	R.	460.69				
03- Dr	ainage	I				
103 <b>-</b> C	vivil Works					

(186)	2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development Programme (WSIDP)					
	О.	128.33	192.69	192.64	(-) 0.05	
	R.	64.36				

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹54,083.89 lakh from Sl. Nos.(166) to (186) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

(v) No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions under each sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given in Appendix-II.

### Grant No. - 20 Concld.

#### Notes and Comments -

### CAPITAL(Charged)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹210.07 lakh, the department surrendered ₹209.99 lakh during March 2024.

## (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

	6		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4701- Capital Outlay on M	edium Irrigation		
PROGRAMME EXPEND	ITURE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEM	IES	State Sector	
98- Up keeping of Existing	Irrigation System- Comm	ercial	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(187) 0147 - Clearance of	f Liabilities		
O. 4,90	4,851.91	4,851.83	(-) 0.08
O. 4,90 R. (-) 4	8.09		
4702- Capital Outlay on M	1		
PROGRAMME EXPEND	ITURE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEM	IES	State Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(188) 0836 - Lump Provi	sion for other Works		
O. 50	0.00 338.10	338.10	
R. (-) 16			
	surrender of provision by	₹209.99 lakh_at Sl. Ne	os.(187) and (188)

Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹209.99 lakh at Sl. Nos.(187) and (188) above have not been received (June 2024).



Grant No. 21 - Expenditure relating to the Transport Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2041- Taxes on Vehicles

2070- Other Administrative Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

3053- Civil Aviation

**3055- Road Transport** 

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

5053- Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation

5055- Capital Outlay on Road Transport

#### **5075-** Capital Outlay on Other Transport Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
			(₹ in thousand)			
<b>REVENUE</b> -						
Voted -						
Original -	4,42,83,33	11,36,12,45	11,06,22,93	(-)29,89,52		
Supplementary -	6,93,29,12					
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	30,06,17		
CAPITAL -						
Voted -						
Original -	8,44,75,00	8,99,75,00	8,86,79,95	(-)12,95,05		
Supplementary -	55,00,00					
Amount	12,80,83					
Notes and Comments -						

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Surrender of ₹3,006.17 lakh during March 2024 was in excess of the eventual saving of ₹2,989.52 lakh.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,989.52 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹69,329.12 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
2041- Taxes on Vehicles					
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE					
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND					
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU					
001 - Direction and Administration	n				
(1) 0368 - Enforcement Establis	shment				
O. 2,158.55	1,852.91	1,852.77	(-) 0.14		
R. (-) 305.64					

Grant No 21 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
(2) 1497 - Transport Commissioner and State Transport Authority-					
Establis					
0.	811.03	661.43	661.19	(-) 0.24	
R.	(-) 149.60				
101 - Collection Char	•				
(3) 0002 - 2nd M.A.C.T., Berhampur					
0.	76.69				
S.	52.14	80.82	80.75	(-) 0.07	
R.	(-) 48.01				
(4) 1175 - Regional Transport Authority					
О.	4,069.12				
S.	7.71	3,187.50	3,187.34	(-) 0.16	
R.	(-) 889.33				
(5) 1363 - State Tr	ransport Appella	te Tribunal			
0.	99.72				
S.	17.00	97.36	97.32	(-) 0.04	
R.	(-) 19.36				
Reduction of provision by ₹1,411.94 lakh from Sl. Nos. (1) to (5) above was based on actual requirement.					
*	ms for such less	requirement have	not been intimated (J	(une 2024)	
PROGRAMME EX		requirement have i	not been intimated (J	une 2024).	
STATE SECTOR S	. –		State Sector		
001 - Direction and A			State Sector		
	ement Establishr	nant			
			1 127 50		
O.	1,537.50	1,137.50	1,137.50		
R.	(-) 400.00	1 1 1 1 0 4			
<ul> <li>789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes</li> <li>(7) 0368 - Enforcement Establishment</li> </ul>					
			2(7.00		
0.	400.00	267.00	267.00		
R.	(-) 133.00				
796 - Tribal Area Sul					
	ement Establishr				
0.	562.50	375.00	375.00		
R.	(-) 187.50				
Reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹720.50 lakh from Sl. Nos.(6) to (8) above have not been communicated (June 2024).					

2070- Other Administrative Services PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

**State Sector**
	Grant N	lo 21 Contd.	•	
Head		otal cant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u></u>			(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expenditure				
(9) 0801 - Land Acquis			our-	
	oad Gauge Railwa	ay Line		
0.	44.92			
S.	18.12	41.91	41.87	(-) 0.04
	) 21.13		1	
(10) 0804 - Land Acqu Junagarh R		ent for Langig	arh-	
0.	41.32			
S.	0.22	17.74	17.74	
•	) 23.80			
(11) 0805 - Land Acqu		ent for Talcher	r-	
*	Railway Line			
0.	27.48			( )
S.	12.10	28.72	28.69	(-) 0.03
	) 10.86			
(12) 1929 - Land Acqu Bimlagarh	Railway Line	ent for Talcher	-	
O.	60.34	49.04	49.02	() 0.02
	) 11.30	49.04	49.02	(-) 0.02
<b>3053-</b> Civil Aviation	) 11.50			
ADMINISTRATIVE EX	VPFNDITUPF			
ESTABLISHMENT,OP		)		
MAINTENANCE EXPE		•		
60- Other Aeronautical S	ervices			
101 - Communications				
(13) 0035 - Aircraft Es	tablishment			
· · · ·	569.30			
S.	83.79	304.00	303.94	(-) 0.06
R. (-)	349.09			
3055- Road Transport	·			
PROGRAMME EXPEN	NDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHE	CMES	St	ate Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure				
(14) 0922 - Miscellane	ous			
	518.00			
	466.00	1,486.19	1,486.19	
R. (-)	497.81			

K. (-) 497.81 | 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

		(	Grant No 21 Col	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
ADM	<b>1INISTRATI</b>	VE EXPENDIT	URE		
		T,OPERATION			
MAI	NTENANCE	EXPENDITUR	E		
090 -	Secretariat				
(15)	0393 - Estab	lishment Charge	es for Odisha State	Road Transport Corp	ooration
	О.	467.65	165.67	165.65	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 301.98			
(16)	1156 - Railv	vay Co-ordinatio	n Directorate		
	О.	239.75	128.88	128.83	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 110.87			
(17)	1498 - Trans	sport Departmen	t		
	О.	559.44			
	S.	48.57	488.60	488.52	(-) 0.08
	R.	(-) 119.41			
	Curtailment	of provision by	7 ₹1 116 25 Jakh	from S1 Nos (9) to	(17) above was

Curtailment of provision by  $\gtrless$ 1,446.25 lakh from Sl. Nos. (9) to (17) above was attributed to meet the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Tota Grai		Actual penditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2041- Taxes on Vehicles				
PROGRAMME EXPEN	DITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHE	MES	State	Sector	
789 - Special Component	Plan for Scheduled (	Castes		
(18) 1497 - Transport C Establishm	Commissioner and S ent	tate Transport A	Authority-	
0. 1,	280.00 1	,413.00	1,412.99	(-) 0.01
R.	133.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	n			
(19) 1497 - Transport C	Commissioner and S	tate Transport A	Authority-	
Establishm	ent			
0. 1,	800.00 1	,987.50	1,987.50	
R.	187.50			

Reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹320.50 lakh at Sl. Nos. (18) and (19) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

### Grant No. - 21 Concld.

## Notes and Comments -CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,295.05 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,280.83 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,295.05 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹5,500.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
5075- Capital Outlay on Other Tu	ransport Services	5	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
60- Others			
190 - Investments in Public Sector	and Other Underta	akings	
(20) 2827 - Equity Contribution	for development	of commercially viable	•
Railway projects in t	the State to be exe	cuted through SPVS	
O. 4,000.00	2,397.0	0 2,397.00	••
R. (-) 1,603.00			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(21) 3138 - Development of Rai	lway Projects		
O. 31,975.00	25,412.2	1 25,412.21	
R. (-) 6,562.79			
Reasons for surrender of pr have not been rendered (June 2024)	).	5.79 lakh at Sl. Nos. (2	

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
5055- Capital Outlay of PROGRAMME EXPL STATE SECTOR SCH 050 - Lands and Buildin	ENDITURE IEMES		State Sector	
O. 1	tion of Bus Stand 5,000.00 5,500.00 8,165.79	28,665.79	28,665.79	

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹8,165.79 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

## Grant No. 22 - Expenditure relating to the Forest, Environment and Climate Change Department

- Major Heads -2059- Public Works 2406- Forestry and Wild Life
- 3435- Ecology and Environment
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 4406- Capital Outlay on Forestry and Wild Life

## 6406- Loans for Forestry and Wild Life

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u> </u>			(₹ in thousand)	6()
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	21,78,51,38	23,96,56,20	19,61,89,48	(-)4,34,66,72
Supplementary -	2,18,04,82			
Amoun	t surrendered dur	ring the year (March	2024)	4,31,75,85
Charged -				
Original -	17,00	17,00	8,20	(-)8,80
Amoun	t surrendered dur	ring the year (March	2024)	8,80
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	5,00,01	12,00,01	12,00,00	(-)1
Supplementary -	7,00,00			
Amoun	t surrendered dur	ring the year (March	2024)	3,61
Notes and Comme	ents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	1)			

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹43,466.72 lakh, the department surrendered ₹43,175.85 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹43,466.72 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹21,804.82 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

U		C	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2406- Forestry and Wild Life ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

#### 01- Forestry

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0484 - Field Establishment(Division Office)

Gra	ant No 22 Con	ıtd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(2) 0617 - Headquarters Establishme	ent		
O. 2,114.89			
S. 11.00	1,289.29	1,289.01	(-) 0.28
R. (-) 836.60			
005 - Survey and Utilisation of Forest I			
(3) 0484 - Field Establishment(Divis	sion Office)		
O. 762.04	525.96	525 71	() 0 15
S. 1.25 R. (-) 227.43	535.86	535.71	(-) 0.15
101 - Forest Conservation, Developmen	nt and Regenerat	ion	
(4) 0483 - Field Establishment(Circl	e e	1011	
0. 1,264.63	le Office)		
S. 29.72	1,160.95	1,160.71	(-) 0.24
R. (-) 133.40	1,100.95	1,100.71	(-) 0.24
102 - Social and Farm Forestry			
-	mont Duo quo mun		
(5) 2151 - Odisha Bamboo Develop: O. 245.77	ment riogramme	5	
S. 1.00	107.98	107.93	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 138.79	107.90	107.95	(-) 0.05
105 - Forest Produce			
(6) 3421 - PCCF Kendu Leaf			
O. 343.26			
S. 4.68	232.57	232.52	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 115.37			
Reduction of provision by ₹1,	604.71 lakh fror	m Sl. Nos.(1) to (6)	above was made
basing on actual requirement.			
Specific reasons for such less re			al saving of ₹2.00
lakh at Sl. No.(1) have not been commu	unicated (June 20	)24).	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Forestry			
102 - Social and Farm Forestry			
(7) 1004 - Odisha Forest Sector Dev	elopment Projec	t(EAP,	
JBIC(Japan) Assisted)			
O. 2,800.00 S. 1,918.44	2,800.00	2,800.00	
R. (-) 1,918.44	2,000.00	2,000.00	
Specific reasons for withdrawal	of provision by	₹1,918.44 lakh have r	not been intimated
(June 2024).	1	,	

111 - Departmental working of Forest Coupes and Depots

(	Grant No 22 Con	td.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(8) 0022 Missellercous		(₹ in lakh)	
(8) 0922 - Miscellaneous O. 116.00	97.41	97.41	
R. (-) 18.59	77.41	<i>71.</i> <b>4</b> 1	
04- Afforestation and Ecology Deve	plonment		
103 - State compensatory Afforestat	-		
<ul><li>(9) 3364 - Compensatory Affores</li></ul>	. , . ,		
O. 57,535.08			
S. 2,771.46	48,468.44	48,439.35	(-) 29.09
R. (-) 11,838.10	-,	-,	()
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(10) 3364 - Compensatory Afford			
O. 17,466.01	13,007.16	12,978.51	(-) 28.65
R. (-) 4,458.85			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(11) 3364 - Compensatory Affore	estation Fund		
O. 27,740.13	22,030.67	22,021.58	(-) 9.09
R. (-) 5,709.46			
Curtailment of provision to t	he tune of ₹22,025.0	00 lakh from Sl. Nos	s.(8) to (11) above
was based on actual requirement.			
Specific reasons for such less $1 + 1 + 5 = 1 + 1 + 5 = 1 + 1 + 5 = 1 + 1 + 5 = 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1$			l saving of ₹66.83
lakh from Sl. Nos.(9) to (11) have no <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE</b>	,	une 2024).	
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH		State Sector	
01- Forestry			
101 - Forest Conservation, Develop	nent and Regeneration	ion	
(12) 3330 - Forest fire Prevention			
O. 2,320.00			
R. (-) 2,320.00			
Entire provision of ₹2,320.0	0 lakh was surrende	ered due to non-relea	ase of fund by the
Government of India.			
789 - Special Component Plan for Se	cheduled Castes		
(13) 3330 - Forest fire Prevention	and Management		
O. 720.00	122.65	122.65	
R. (-) 597.35			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	1.7.6		
(14) $3330$ - Forest fire Prevention	-	100 65	
O. 960.00 R. (-) 837.35	122.65	122.65	
02- Environmental Forestry and W	ild Life		
110 - Wild Life Preservation	J		

		G	Frant No 22 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(15)	0361 - Elep	hant Management	t Project		
Ì,	0.	812.00	270.30	270.30	
	R.	(-) 541.70			
(16)	2313 - Integ	grated Developme	nt of Wild Life Ha	bitats	
	О.	1,450.00	1,019.36	1,019.36	
	R.	(-) 430.64			
			407.04 lakh in resp	pect of Sl. Nos.((13)	to (16) above was
based	on actual req				
	-		requirement have	not been communica	ted (June 2024).
(17)	3414 - Dev	elopment of Zoo			
	О.				
		(-) 200.00			
	-		ikh was surrendere	d due to non-receipt	of CZA grants.
(18)	3590 - Proj	-			
		1,740.00	439.35	439.35	
		(-) 1,300.65			
	* *	ponent Plan for Sc			
(19)	-	hant Management	•		
	0.	252.00	83.75	83.76	(+) 0.01
· · · · ·	R.	(-) 168.25			
(20)			nt of Wild Life Ha		
	0.	450.00	315.02	315.02	
( )		(-) 134.98			
(21)	3590 - Proj		200.20	200.20	
	0.	540.00	280.30	280.30	
-	R.	(-) 259.70			
	Tribal Area S				
(22)	-	hant Management	•	00.00	
	O.	336.00	83.33	83.33	
	R.	(-) 252.67	0.5.1.1.1.6		
basing	Anticipated g on actual red		25 lakh from Sl. N	los.(18) to (22) abov	e was surrendered
2.00111		•	requirement have	not been communica	ted (June 2024)
(23)	-	ilipal Bio-sphere F	-		(Julie 2027).
(23)	0.				
	0.	1,000.00	••	••	

1,000.00 (-) 1,000.00 R.

Entire provision of ₹1,000.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of fund by the Government of India.

	G	Frant No 22 Con	itd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(24) 2313 - Integ	grated Developme	nt of Wild Life Ha	bitats	
О.	600.00			
S.	115.20	340.77	340.77	
R.	(-) 374.43			
Specific rea	sons for reduction	n of provision by	₹374.43 lakh have r	not been intimated
(June 2024).				
PROGRAMME E	EXPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SP	ONSORED SCH	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
01- Forestry				
102 - Social and Fa	rm Forestry			
(25) 2203 - Natio	onal Bamboo Mis	sion		
О.	167.04	0.01	0.01	
R.	(-) 167.03			
(26) 2924 - Natio	onal Afforestation	n Programme		
0.	51.04	0.01	0.01	
R.	(-) 51.03			
			s.(25) and (26) abov	e was surrendered
due to non-release of	of fund by the Gov	vernment of India.		
789 - Special Comp	oonent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(27) 0573 - Gree	n India Mission			
0.	632.52	377.70		(-) 377.70
R.	(-) 254.82			
-	-		ered basing on actual	-
-		-	well as reasons fo	r un-utilised final
provision of ₹377.7			e 2024).	
	onal Bamboo Mis	sion		
0.	51.84			
R.	(-) 51.84			
(29) 2924 - Natio	onal Afforestation	n Programme		
0.	15.84			
R.	(-) 15.84			
			Sl. Nos.(28) and (29)	) above was stated
to be due to non-rel	•	e Government of l	ndia.	
796 - Tribal Area S				
(30) 0573 - Gree	n India Mission			

 O.
 843.36

 Solution
 503.60

 R.
 (-) 339.76

Reasons for reduction of provision by ₹339.76 lakh as well as reasons for un-utilisation of final provision of ₹503.60 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving ()
31) 2203 - National Bamboo M	lission	(( 111 14111))	
O. 69.12			
R. (-) 69.12			
32) 2924 - National Afforestati	on Programme		
O. 21.12			
R. (-) 21.12			
Entire provision of ₹90.24	lakh at Sl. Nos.(31)	) and (32) above was s	surrendered due t
on-release of fund by the Governm		, , ,	
435- Ecology and Environment			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDI	TURE		
CSTABLISHMENT,OPERATIO	NS AND		
AAINTENANCE EXPENDITU			
3- Environmental Research and	Ecological Regene	ration	
02 - Environmental Planning and	0 0		
33) 0293 - Directorate of Envir			
O. 122.93			
S. 20.44	52.83	52.79	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 90.54			
4- Prevention and Control of Pol	lution		
03 - Prevention of air and water p			
34) 0569 - Grants and Assistant			
O. 97.85	80.53	80.53	
R. (-) 17.32			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	Е		
TATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
3- Environmental Research and	Ecological Regene		
02 - Environmental Planning and	0 0		
35) 3129 - Environmental Man			
O. 300.36	143.33	143.33	
0. 500.50			
R. (-) 157.03	Project		
R. (-) 157.03 36) 3440 - Green Climate Fund	-	1.015.52	
R. (-) 157.03	Project 1,015.52	1,015.52	

# PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

**State Sector** 

03- Environmental Research and Ecological Regeneration

	Grant No 22 (	Contd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	8()
102 - Environmental Planning an	nd Co-ordination		
(37) 2693 - Climate change A			
O. 99.93			
R. (-) 99.93	1		
Entire provision of ₹99.	98 lakh was surrend	ered without assignin	g any reason (June
2024). PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	TDF		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED		State Sector	
<i>03- Environmental Research an</i> 102 - Environmental Planning an		eration	
e			
$(38)  0175 - \text{Conservation and} \\ 200 \text{ or} \\ 200 $		ngroves	
O. 299.98	-		
R. (-) 299.98		17 0	
(39) 2925 - Conservation of N		d Eco-Systems	
O. 833.00 R. (-) 833.00			
R. (-) 833.00 Entire provision of ₹1,1		ect of Sl. Nos (38) a	nd (30) above was
surrendered attributing to non-re			iiu (39) above was
(40) 3130 - Conservation and			
O. 1,100.00	-		(-) 0.01
R. (-) 904.10		1 190100	() 0.01
Specific reasons for anti-		04 16 lakh have not h	een intimated (June
2024).	cipated saving of ()		cen miniatea (June
,	•+		
(41) 3666 - Sagarmala Projec O. 0.02			
S. 1,396.17			
R. (-) 1,396.19			
Entire provision of ₹1,3	96.19 lakh was surr	endered due to non-re	eccept of fund from
Government of India. 3451- Secretariat-Economic Sec			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERAT MAINTENANCE EXPENDIT			
090 - Secretariat	UKE		
	nmont Donortes ant		
(42)  0512  - Forest and Environ	. –		
O. 1,295.1 <sup>°</sup>		0 105405	
S. 25.4.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	8 1,054.96	(-) 0.72
R. (-) 264.92			
Withdrawal of provision	•	-	
Specific reasons for such	less requirement ha	ve not been furnished	(June 2024).
(') T1 1 '	41 4 661	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1 1

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Grant No 22 Contd.					
Н	lead		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2406- Forestry ADMINISTR ESTABLISHN MAINTENAN	ATIVE 1ENT,C	EXPENDITU PERATION	S AND	(₹ in lakh)	
<i>01- Forestry</i> 004 - Research (43) 0514 - J	Forest R	esearch			
	). S. R.	471.01 2.37 55.47	528.85	528.82	(-) 0.03
3435- Ecology PROGRAMM STATE SECT	IE EXP	ENDITURE		State Sector	
			ological Regene		
103 - Research (44) 0569 - 0	and Eco				
s I	S. R.	578.50 200.00	1,028.50	1,028.50	
Enhance	ement of	f provision by	√ <b>₹</b> 255.47 lakh at	Sl. Nos(43) and (44)	above was made

Enhancement of provision by ₹255.47 lakh at Sl. Nos(43) and (44) above was m without assigning any reason (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹8.80 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
2406- Forestry and Wild Life ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					
01- Forestry					
001 - Direction and Administration	on				
(45) 0617 - Headquarters Esta	ıblishment				
O. 12.00	8.05	8.05			
R. (-) 3.95					

02- Environmental Forestry and Wild Life

Grant No 22 Concld.				
Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
110 - Wild Life Preservation				
(46) 0484 - Field Establishmer	nt(Division Office)			
O. 3.00	· · ·			
R. (-) 3.00				
3451- Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	DITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATI	ONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	U <b>RE</b>			
090 - Secretariat				
(47) 0512 - Forest and Environ	nment Department			
O. 2.00	· ^	0.15		
R. (-) 1.85				
Curtailment of provision		ect of Sl. Nos. (45) a	nd (47) above was	

Curtailment of provision by ₹5.80 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (45) and (47) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for surrender of entire provision of ₹3.00 lakh at Sl. No. (46) have not been intimated (June 2024).



# Grant No. 23 - Expenditure relating to the Department of Agriculture and Farmers' Empowerment Major Heads -2059- Public Works 2202- General Education 2401- Crop Husbandry 2402- Soil and Water Conservation 2415- Agricultural Research and Education 2435- Other Agricultural Programmes 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services 4401- Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry

4402- Capital Outlay on Soil and Water Conservation

6401- Loans for Crop Husbandry

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	8()
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	68,15,89,43	74,89,28,77	68,37,10,49	(-)6,52,18,28
Supplementary -	6,73,39,34		68,37,10,49	
		ring the year (March		6,52,12,65
Charged -				
Original -	1	2		(-)2
Supplementary -	1			
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	2
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,20,00,05	3,20,00,05	3,20,00,00	(-)5
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2024)	5
Notes and Comm	ents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Vote	d)			
(i) Against the lakh during March	-	g of ₹65,218.28 lakh,	the department surrer	ndered ₹65,212.65
(ii) In view of	the saving of ₹6	5 218 28 Jakh sunnl	ementary provision o	f ₹67 330 34 lakh

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹65,218.28 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹67,339.34 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2401- Crop Husbandry ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

		G	Frant No 23 Con	td.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
001	- Direction and	Administration			
(1)	0309 - Distrie	et Establishment-	Agriculture		
	О.	35,832.51	26,731.12	26,729.57	(-) 1.55
	R.	(-) 9,101.39			
	Anticipated	saving of ₹9,101.	39 lakh was surren	dered basing on actu	al requirement.
	-	-		not been communica	-
(2)	•	et Establishment-	•		``````````````````````````````````````
	О.	11,605.86			
	S.	28.75	9,930.59	9,929.14	(-) 1.45
	R.	(-) 1,704.02			
sanc	Reduction of RACP/N	f provision by $₹1$ ,	704.02 lakh was pa	rtly (₹1,516.30 lakh)	) attributed to non-
	Reasons for	balance saving of	f <b>₹</b> 187.72 lakh have	e not been communic	ated (June 2024).
(3)		uarters Organisat			
(-)	0.	1,798.08			
	S.	5.43	1,288.86	1,288.82	(-) 0.04
		(-) 514.65	1,200,000	1,200.02	()
(4)		. /	tion(Horticulture)		
(.)	0.	572.81	372.59	372.60	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 200.22	0,200	0,2000	( ) 0101
was	Out of the ar	nticipated saving of		Sl. Nos.(3) and (4) ab ction of RACP/MAC	
				have not been furnish	
(5)		Administration -	•		(**************************************
(0)	-		-	8,381.19	(-) 0.65
		(-) 2,076.48	0,001101	0,001119	() 0.00
			• of ₹2.076.48 lakh	have not been intima	ated (June 2024)
109	-	Farmers' Trainin			alea (balle 2021).
(6)			n Services(Agricul	ture)	
(0)	O.	1	117.27	117.27	
		(-) 24.09	11/.2/	11/.2/	•
			24.09 lakh was mai	nly due to non-fixation	on of pay and non-
sanc	tion of RACP/N			to non math	pay and non
(7)	0922 - Misce				
$(\cdot)$	0,22 Milbee O.	1,040.94			
	S.		887.77	887.78	(+) 0.01
		(-) 235.14	007.77	007.70	(1) 0.01
			235 14 lakh was n	artly (₹36.97 lakh)	attributed to non

Reduction of provision by ₹235.14 lakh was partly (₹36.97 lakh) attributed to non-receipt of approval.

Grant No. - 23 Contd.

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
Reasons for the balance savi	ng of ₹198.17 lakh ha	ave not been receive	ed (June 2024).		
113 - Agricultural Engineering					
(8) 0379 - Engineering Section					
O. 2,626.85					
S. 335.00	2,487.58	2,487.55	(-) 0.03		
R. (-) 474.27					
800 - Other Expenditure					
(9) 1304 - Soil Testing Laborator	ſy				
O. 1,369.97	1,128.50	1,128.48	(-) 0.02		
R. (-) 241.47					
Out of the anticipated saving was surrendered due to non-fixation					
Reasons for the balance saving of ₹154.64 lakh have not been communicated (June					
2024).					
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	S	State Sector			
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes					
(10) 3717 - Agri- Tech Initiatives	s including Digitizati	on of Agriculture			
O. 170.00					
S. 194.35	313.65	313.65			
R. (-) 50.70					
Specific reasons for surrende	er of ₹50.70 lakh hav	e not been furnished	d (June 2024).		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	I	District Sector			
113 - Agricultural Engineering					
(11) 3593 - Post Harvest Manage	ement and Marketing				
O. 3,600.00					
S. 8,131.03	3,240.00	3,240.00			
R. (-) 8,491.03					
Curtailment of provision by	₹8,491.03 lakh was	attributed mainly	to non-conduct of		
EFC meeting.					
195 - Assistance to Farming Co-ope	eratives				
(12) 3144 - Support to Farmer Pr	oducers Organisatior	1			
O. 3,095.24	2,362.38	2,362.37	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 732.86					
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes				
(13) 2562 - Innovative Projects					
O. 255.00	222.54	222.54			
R. (-) 32.46					

		G	Frant No 23 Con	itd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(14)	3144 - Supp	ort to Farmer Pro	ducers Organisatio		
(1)	O.	876.99	669.34	669.30	(-) 0.04
	С. R.	(-) 207.65	009.51	007.50	()0.0
			97 lakh in respec	t of Sl. Nos.(12) to	o (14) above wa
surrer			ecific reason (June		
(15)	3593 - Post	Harvest Manager	nent and Marketin	g	
	О.	1,020.00			
	S.	2,560.00	918.00	918.00	
	R.	(-) 2,662.00		• • • •	
mart		₹2,662.00 lakh	was surrendered	mainly due to nor	n-conduct of EFG
meeti (16)	U U	owerment of wor	nen in Agriculture		
(10)	0.	1,700.01	nen in Agriculture		
	S.	0.01	981.90	981.90	
	8. R.	(-) 718.12	901.90	<i>y</i> 01. <i>y</i> 0	
(17)		. ,	gement of Farms/	Nurseries	
(17)	0.	486.20	igement of 1 anns/	i vui series	
	S.	327.00	727.20	727.20	
	В. R.	(-) 86.00	121.20	121.20	
(18)		culture Input Mar	nagement		
(10)	0.	1,071.00	960.00	960.00	
	0. R.	(-) 111.00	900.00	200.00	
796 -	Tribal Area Su				
(19)		vative Projects			
(1)	2302 - IIII0 O.	345.00	301.08	301.08	
	0. R.	(-) 43.92	501.00	501.00	
(20)			ducers Organisatio	n	
(20)	0.	1,186.51	905.58	905.58	
	0. R.	(-) 280.93	705.50	705.50	
			• of ₹1 230 07 labb	in respect of Sl. Nos	(16) to $(20)$ above
have		nunicated (June 2		in respect of SI. Nos	.(10) to (20) above
(21)			nent and Marketing	a	
(21)		ě		g	
	O. S.	1,380.00 3,464.15	1,242.00	1,242.00	
		(-) 3,602.15	1,272.00	1,272.00	
			.15 lakh was surre	endered mainly due	to non-conduct o
EFC 1	meeting.	0 - )- 0 -		<i>y</i>	
(22)	3595 - Empo	owerment of wor	nen in Agriculture		
	О.	2,300.01			

Ο.	2,300.01			
S.	0.01	1,328.45	1,328.45	
R.	(-) 971.57			

••

	Grant No 23 Contd.						
	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
			(₹ in lakh)				
(23)	3728 - Agriculture Input Ma	nagement					
	O. 1,449.00	1,298.83	1,298.82	(-) 0.01			
	R. (-) 150.17						
800 -	800 - Other Expenditure						
(24)	2562 - Innovative Projects						
	O. 900.00	785.43	785.42	(-) 0.01			
	R. (-) 114.57						
(25)	3595 - Empowerment of wo	men in Agriculture					
	O. 6,000.01	C					
	S. 0.01	3,465.53	3,465.53				
	R. (-) 2,534.49	,	,				
(26)	3714 - Crop Production Mar	nagement					
	O. 75.00						
	R. (-) 75.00						
(27)	3728 - Agriculture Input Ma	nagement					
()	O. 3,780.00	3,388.23	3,388.23				
	R. (-) 391.77	5,500.25	5,500.25				
	Specific reasons for surrende	er of provision by ₹4	237 57 lakh from S	1 Nos (22) to (27)			
above	have not been communicated		,257.57 fakir from 5				
	GRAMME EXPENDITURE	· /					
CEN	<b>FRALLY SPONSORED SCI</b>	IEMES	State Sector				
109 -	Extension and Farmers' Traini	ng					
(28)	3349 - Sub-Mission on Agri	-					
	O. 6,000.00	3,821.37	3,821.36	(-) 0.01			
	R. (-) 2,178.63	,	,	()			
789 -	Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes					
(29)	3349 - Sub-Mission on Agri						
()	O. 1,700.00	920.62	920.61	(-) 0.01			
	R. (-) 779.38	20002	20101	() 0.01			
	Provision of ₹2,958.01 lakh	at Sl. Nos (28) and	(29) above was cur	tailed due to non-			
receip	ot of Central Share.	ut 51. 1(05.(20) und	(2)) ubbite thus ear				
(30)	3350 - National e-Governan	ce Project-Agricultu	re				
	0 17.00						
	R. (-) 17.00						
	Entire provision of ₹17.00 lakh was surrendered attributing to non-receipt of Central						
Share			-	_			
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(31)	3349 - Sub-Mission on Agri	culture Extension					
	O. 2,300.00	1,616.37	1,616.37				
	R. (-) 683.63						
	•						

	Grant No 23 Contd.				
	Неас	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(32)		ional e-Governance			
	О.	23.00	3.03	3.03	
	R.				
PRO	GRAMME	EXPENDITURE			
CEN	TRALLY SF	PONSORED SCH	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
103 -	Seeds				
(33)		ional Food Security Seeds and Oil Palm		) —	
	О.	600.00	446.78	446.78	
	R.	(-) 153.22			
(34)	3538 - Nat	ional Food Securit	y Mission-Oilseed	S	
	О.	1,445.40	939.07	939.07	
	R.	(-) 506.33			
attrib		l saving of ₹1,363. receipt of Central S		los.(31) to (34) abov	e was surrendered
	Agricultural	*			
(35)	-	-Mission on Agric	ulture Mechanisati	on	
(00)	0.	10,800.00		3,275.17	
		(-) 7,524.83	3,270117	5,275117	
			vision by ₹7 524 8	3 lakh have not bee	en intimated (June
2024)		r reduction of pro	vision by (7,52 ht		in mininated (suite
		and Vegetable Cro	ps		
(36)		ional Horticulture	-		
	О.	7,259.70	3,368.99	3,368.98	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 3,890.71			
789 -	Special Com	ponent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(37)	-	ional Horticulture			
	О.	2,056.92	961.54	961.53	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 1,095.38			
(38)		htriya Krushi Vika	s Yojana (RKVY)		
	0.	-	1,325.00	1,325.00	
	R.	5,204.58 (-) 3,879.58	, -	, -	
			g of ₹8,865.67 la	kh from Sl. Nos.(3	6) to (38) above.
₹3,46				and reasons for the	
		s based on actual re			C

₹5,400.11 lakh was based on actual requirement.

(39)

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024). 3148 - Paramparagat Krishi Vikash Yojana (PKVY)

О.	442.00	285.60	285.60	
R.	(-) 156.40			

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	0\/
(40)	3346 - Sub-	Mission on Agric	ulture Mechanisati	ion	
	О.	3,060.00	935.00	935.00	
	R.	(-) 2,125.00			
	Diversion/su	rrender of provis	ion by ₹2,281.40 l	akh in respect of Sl.	Nos.(39) and (40
above	was made wit	thout assigning ar	y specific reason	(June 2024).	
(41)	3387 - Natio		y Mission (NFSM)	) - Other Crops	
	О.	1,716.35	820.37	820.37	
	R.	(-) 895.98			
(42)			y Mission (NFSM)	) —	
	Oil S	eeds and Oil Palr	n		
	О.	170.00	127.10	127.10	
	R.	(-) 42.90			
	Anticipated	saving of ₹938.8	8 lakh at SI. Nos	.(41) and (42) above	e was surrendere
•	due to non-re 3442 - Pradl	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan	Share. Urja Suraksha eva		e was surrendere
mainly (43)	due to non-re 3442 - Pradl	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU)	Share. Urja Suraksha eva		e was surrendere
•	due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O.	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00	Share. Urja Suraksha eva		e was surrendere
•	due to non-re 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R.	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM) 	um Utthaan 	
(43)	due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM) 		
(43) (June 2	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024).	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 `entire provision o	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v	um Utthaan  was made without as	
(43)	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision of onal Food Securit	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O.	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Sentire provision onal Food Securit 409.53	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v	um Utthaan  was made without as	
(43) (June 2 (44)	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R.	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 142.36 (-) 142.36 (-) 142.36	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2 (44)	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O.	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45)	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R.	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 (-) 142.36 (-) 142.36 (-) 142.36 (-) 142.36 (-) 680.00 (-) 680.00	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45) 796 - 1	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. Stribal Area Su	eceipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) 680.00 ub-Plan	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming 	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45) 796 - 1	v due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. Stribal Area Su 1642 - Natio	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) 680.00 ub-Plan onal Horticulture	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming  Mission	um Utthaan  was made without as s 267.17 	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45) 796 - 1	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. Tribal Area Su 1642 - Natio O.	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) $1,700.00$ Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) $142.36$ onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) $680.00$ (-) $680.00$ ab-Plan onal Horticulture 2,782.89	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming 	um Utthaan  was made without as: s	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45) 796 - 1	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 5716al Area Su 1642 - Natio O. R.	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision of onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) 680.00 ub-Plan onal Horticulture 2,782.89 (-) 1,500.07	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming  Mission 1,282.82	um Utthaan  was made without as s 267.17 	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45)	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 5716al Area Su 1642 - Natio O. R.	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) 680.00 (-) 680.00 ab-Plan onal Horticulture 2,782.89 (-) 1,500.07 triya krushi Vikas	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming  Mission	um Utthaan  was made without as s 267.17 	
(43) (June 2 (44) (45) (45) 796 - 1 (46)	y due to non-r 3442 - Pradl Maha O. R. Surrender of 2024). 3538 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 3727 - Natio O. R. 5716al Area Su 1642 - Natio O. R.	eccipt of Central han Mantri Kisan abhiyan (PM-KU) 1,700.00 (-) 1,700.00 Centire provision of onal Food Securit 409.53 (-) 142.36 onal Mission on N 680.00 (-) 680.00 ub-Plan onal Horticulture 2,782.89 (-) 1,500.07	Share. Urja Suraksha eva SUM)  of ₹1,700.00 lakh v y Mission-Oilseed 267.17 latural Farming  Mission 1,282.82	um Utthaan  was made without as s 267.17 	

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been received (June 2024).

(48) 3148 - Paramparagat Krishi Vikash Yojana (PKVY)

О.	598.00	386.40	386.40	
R.	(-) 211.60			

		Grant No 23 C	ontd.	
	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(49)	3346 - Sub-Mission on A	griculture Mechanis	ation	
	O. 4,140.00	1,265.00	) 1,265.00	
	R. (-) 2,875.00			
	Reasons for reduction of p	provision by ₹3,086.6	50 lakh in respect of Sl	. Nos.(48) and (49)
above	e have not been communicat	ed (June 2024).		
(50)	3387 - National Food Sec	urity Mission (NFSI	M) - Other Crops	
	O. 2,322.12	1,093.83	3 1,093.83	
	R. (-) 1,228.29			
(51)	3388 - National Food Sec Oil Seeds and Oil		M) —	
	O. 230.00	169.47	169.47	
	R. (-) 60.53			
(52)	3442 - Pradhan Mantri Ki Mahabhiyan (PM-	e e	vam Utthaan	
	O. 2,300.00	.		
	R. (-) 2,300.00			
	Reasons for entire saving	of ₹2,300.00 lakh ha	ave not been communi	cated (June 2024).
(53)	3538 - National Food Sec	urity Mission-Oilsee	eds	
	O. 554.07	356.27	356.27	
	R. (-) 197.80			
(54)	3727 - National Mission of	on Natural Farming		
	O. 920.00			
	R. (-) 920.00			
800 -	Other Expenditure			
(55)	2163 - Rashtriya Krushi V		,	
	O. 18,369.12		4,676.67	
	R. (-) 13,692.45			
₹2,63	Out of the anticipated sa 1.11 lakh was surrendered d	•	•	53) to (55) above,
	Reasons for the balance sa	ving of ₹12,179.14 l	akh have not been inti	mated (June 2024).
(56)	3148 - Paramparagat Kris	shi Vikash Yojana (F	PKVY)	
	O. 1,560.00		1,008.00	
	R. (-) 552.00			

R. (-) 552.00 Anticipated saving of ₹552.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

		G	Frant No 23 Co	ntd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(57)	3348 - Sub-M	ission on Seeds	& Planting Mater	rial	
	О.	15.00	2.30	2.30	
	R.	(-) 12.70			
(58)	3387 - Nation		y Mission (NFSM	) - Other Crops	
	О.	6,057.72	2,883.30	2,883.30	••
	R. (	(-) 3,174.42			
attribi			187.12 lakh in res m the Governmen	pect of Sl. Nos.(57) a t of India	and (58) above was
(59)		hiyan (PM-KU	Urja Suraksha ev SUM)		
	O.	6,000.00	5011)		
		(-) 6,000.00			•
			lobb was surrende	ered without assignin	a any reason (June
2024)		011 01 \0,000.00	lakii was suitelius	and without assigning	ig any reason (June
(60)		al Mission on N	Vatural Farming		
(00)	0.	2,400.00	aturur r urming		
		(-) 2,400.00	••	••	•
			ch was surrendered	d due to non-receipt	of Central Share
ADN ESTA	Soil and Water IINISTRATIV ABLISHMENT NTENANCE EZ	E EXPENDIT OPERATION	URE IS AND		
	Direction and A				
(61)		uarters Organisa	ation		
	0.	1,875.70	1,490.15	1,489.96	(-) 0.19
	R.	(-) 385.55	,	,	
sancti	Reduction of a	provision by ₹3	385.55 lakh was p	oartly (₹337.32 lakh)	) attributed to non-
	Reasons for th	e balance savin	g of ₹48.23 lakh ł	nave not been receive	ed (June 2024).
102 -	Soil Conservation		8		
(62)			nonstration Centre	es	
	О.	1,876.38	1,304.97	1,304.96	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 571.41	~	,	~ /
(63)		shed Manageme	ent Unit		
. /	О.	1,875.98	1,671.50	1,670.84	(-) 0.66
	R.	(-) 204.48			
		I			
			213		

	G	rant No 2	23 Con	td.				
Head		Total			Actual		Excess (+)	
		Grant		Ex	penditure		Saving (-)	
~ "	· · · · <b>· ·</b>				(₹ in lakh)	-		
	of provision by ₹	775.89 lakh	in resp	ect of	f SI. Nos.(62	2) an	id (63) above v	va
based on actual requ	ons for such less		thoras	not h		inat	ad (Iuma 2024	`
109 - Extension and		requiremen	t nave i		en commun	ncat	ed (June 2024	).
	Conservation and	Training						
(04) 1295 - Son ( O.	172.16	e	13.10		112.90	)	(-) (	2
0. R.	(-) 59.06	11	13.10		112.90	,	()0	•2
	of provision b	y ₹59.06	lakh	was	attributed	to	non-sanction	С
RACP/MACP.		•						
PROGRAMME E								
STATE SECTOR S				Disti	ict Sector			
103 - Land Reclama			<b>1</b> ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~					
(65) 3724 - Soil ( O.	Conservation & W 1,200.00		1anage1 )0.00	ment	600.00	)		
0. R.	(-) 600.00	00	0.00		000.00	)		
(66) 3725 - Coffe								
0.	7,590.00	2,44	42.00		2,442.00	)		
R.	(-) 5,148.00							
789 - Special Comp	onent Plan for Scl	heduled Cas	stes					
(67) 3724 - Soil G	Conservation & W	Vatershed M	lanagei	ment				
О.	1,530.00	1,36	50.00		1,360.00	)		
R.	(-) 170.00							
(68) 3725 - Coffe			1.00		(01.00			
0.	2,150.50	65	91.90		691.90	)		
R.	(-) 1,458.60							
796 - Tribal Area Su								
	Conservation & W		-	ment	1 0 4 0 0 0			
0.	2,070.00	1,84	40.00		1,840.00	)		
R.	(-) 230.00							
(70) 3725 - Coffe		0.0			00(10			
0.	2,909.50	93	36.10		936.10	)		
R.	(-) 1,973.40							
	rrender of provisi				om Sl. Nos.(	65)1	to (70) above	va
made without assign		reason (June	e 2024)	•				
PROGRAMME E								
CENTRALLY SPO		EMES		Disti	rict Sector			
101 - Soil Survey an	d Testing							

- 101 Soil Survey and Testing
  (71) 3342 National Project on Soil Health & Fertility

0.	0.02			
S.	836.58	668.34	668.33	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 168.26			

	Grant No 2	23 Contd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	)
789 - Special Component P	lan for Scheduled Cas	ites	
(72) 3342 - National Pro	ject on Soil Health &	Fertility	
О.	0.02		
S. 2	36.61 18	188.33 188.33	
R. (-)	48.30		
Reduction of provis	ion by ₹216.56 lakh i	n respect of Sl. Nos.(71	) and (72) above was
attributed to non-receipt of			
	a Development & Clin	-	
		6.67 216.67	
R. (-) 3 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	78.33		
		iono (DMVSV)	
	ntri Krishi Sinchai Yo		,
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,808.82	
$\mathbf{R.}  (-) \ 3, 3$		n hy <b>F</b> 2 760 01 lath at S	$\mathbf{N}_{\text{ord}} (72) \text{ and } (74)$
above have not been furnis		n by ₹3,760.01 lakh at S	51. Nos. $(75)$ and $(74)$
	ject on Soil Health &	Fertility	
0.	0.02		
		6.67 256.67	7 ···
R. (-)	63.90		
Withdrawal of prov	ision by ₹63.90 lakh v	vas based on non-receipt	t of Central Share.
(76) 3343 - Rainfed Are	a Development & Clin	nate Change	
		296.67 296.67	7
R. (-) 5	08.33		
800 - Other Expenditure			
	a Development & Clii	nate Change	
O. 2,1		70.00 770.00	)
R. (-) 1,3			
		on by ₹1,838.33 lakh at	Sl. Nos.(76) and (77)
above have not been intima	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
2415- Agricultural Resear			
ADMINISTRATIVE EX			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPE			
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	NDIIUKE		
01- Crop Husbandry			
004 - Research		, <b>, , , ,</b> ,	
	sting and Training Ce	-	
		73.04 373.03	3 (-) 0.01
R. (-)		and the second	<i>c</i>
Provision of ₹85.22	lakh was surrendered	attributing mainly to no	on-fixation of pay.

(	Grant No 23 C	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Crop Husbandry			
277 - Education			
(79) 3726 - Development of OUA	Т		
O. 16,564.88			
S. 0.02	4,633.3	4,633.31	
R. (-) 11,931.59		_	
Specific reasons for reduct communicated (June 2024).	ion of provisio	n by ₹11,931.59 la	kh have not been
2435- Other Agricultural Program	mes		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	URE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION	IS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	E		
01- Marketing and Quality Control			
102 - Grading and quality control fac	vilities		
(80) 1145 - Quality Control of Ch	emical Fertilizer	S	
O. 338.95	221.48	8 221.47	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 117.47			
Anticipated saving of ₹117.4	7 lakh was surre	endered basing mainly	on non-fixation of
pay.			
3451- Secretariat-Economic Servic			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	-		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	Ľ		
090 - Secretariat			
(81) 0034 - Agriculture Departme	nt		
O. 1,833.21	1 510 5	1 510 00	() 0 00
S. 33.69	1,510.53	3 1,510.20	(-) 0.33
R. (-) 356.37	1 0	1 300000011	1 1 . 1
Specific reasons for surrer communicated (June 2024).	nder of provisi	ion by <356.37 lak	in have not been
			- le a a dau
(iv) The above savings were partl	y set-off by exce	ess under the following	g neads:

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2401- Crop Husbandry			

2401- Crop Husbandry PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

**District Sector** 

	G	rant No 23 Cont	td.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
108 - Commercial G	-			
(82) 3591 - Crop	Diversification P	rogramme		
О.	16,307.04			
S.	6,393.45	35,590.89	35,590.89	
R.	12,890.40			
	notion of Commer	*		
0.	1,116.25	1,243.56	1,243.56	
R.	127.31			
	· · ·	ecific Clusters in H		
0.	1,539.36	2,987.66	2,987.66	
R.	1,448.30			
109 - Extension and		-		
. ,		n and Communicati		
О.	549.00	886.50	886.50	
R.	337.50			
115 - Scheme of Sn	-	ners and Agricultur	ral Labour	
(86) 3719 - Farn	ners Welfare			
О.		1,32,575.30	1,32,575.30	
R.	19,839.50			
119 - Horticulture a	-	<u>^</u>		
. ,		ce for Horticultural		
0.	420.36	573.24	573.24	
R.	152.88			
789 - Special Comp				
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	n and Communicat		
0.	155.55	251.17	251.17	
R.	95.62			
· / ·	Diversification P	rogramme		
0.	5,130.33			
S.	1,811.47	10,594.08	10,594.08	
R.	3,652.28			
. ,	Budget Natural F	e		
О.	316.28	352.35	352.35	
R.	36.07			
. ,		& Agriculture Entre	preneurship	
О.	3,795.73			
S.	2,550.00	7,432.37	7,432.37	
R.	1,086.64			

Head         Total Grant         Actual Expenditure         Excess (+) Saving (-)           (92) $3719 - Farmers Welfare         (₹ in lakh)           0.         31,941.81 37,563.02 37,563.02            R         5,621.21         766 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan             (93)         0708 - Information, Education and Communication              (94)         3591 - Crop Diversification Programme               (94)         3591 - Crop Diversification Programme               (95)         3715 - Zero Budget Natural Farming               (96)         3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship              (97)         3719 - Farmers Welfare               (97)         3719 - Farmers Welfare               (97)         3719 - Farmers Welfare               (97)         3719 - Farmers Welfare         $
0. $31,941.81$ $37,563.02$ $37,563.02$ R. $5,621.21$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan           (93)       0708 - Information, Education and Communication          0. $210.45$ $339.83$ $339.83$ R. $129.38$ R.       129.38          (94) $3591$ - Crop Diversification Programme       0. $10,941.03$ R.       17,580.61 $17,580.61$ (95) $3715$ - Zero Budget Natural Farming       0. $427.90$ $476.70$ R.          (96) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship       0. $5,135.40$ R. $1470.16$ (97) $3719$ - Farmers Welfare         R. $7,605.15$ R. $7,605.15$ $800$ - Other Expenditure $8,835.20$ $PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE$ $8,835.20$
R. $5,621.21$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan         (93)       0708 - Information, Education and Communication         O. $210.45$ $339.83$ $339.83$ R. $129.38$ (94) $3591 - Crop$ Diversification Programme            O. $10,941.03$ S. $2,450.82$ $17,580.61$ $17,580.61$ R. $4,188.76$ (95) $3715 - Zero$ Budget Natural Farming $427.90$ $476.70$ $476.70$ (96) $3716 - Farm$ Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship $5,135.40$ (97) $3719 - Farmers$ Welfare $6,43,215.39$ $50,820.54$ $50,820.54$ (98) $3716 - Farm$ Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship $6,180.00$ $8,3835.20$ PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan         (93)       0708 - Information, Education and Communication         0.       210.45       339.83       339.83          R.       129.38            (94)       3591 - Crop Diversification Programme            0.       10,941.03            S.       2,450.82       17,580.61       17,580.61          R.       4,188.76            (95)       3715 - Zero Budget Natural Farming            0.       427.90       476.70       476.70          (96)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship            0.       5,135.40        10,055.56       10,055.56          (97)       3719 - Farmers Welfare             0.       43,215.39       50,820.54       50,820.54           800 - Other Expenditure              (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agricult
O. $210.45$ $339.83$ $339.83$ R. $129.38$ (94) $3591$ - Crop Diversification Programme           O. $10.941.03$ S. $2.450.82$ $17,580.61$ $17,580.61$ R. $4.188.76$ (95) $3715$ - Zero Budget Natural Farming            O. $427.90$ $476.70$ $476.70$ R. $48.80$ (96) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship           O. $5,135.40$ (97) $3719$ - Farmers Welfare            O. $43,215.39$ $50,820.54$ $50,820.54$ R. $7,605.15$ 800 - Other Expenditure           (98) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship            O. $6,180.00$ 10,015
R.       129.38         (94)       3591 - Crop Diversification Programme         O.       10,941.03         S.       2,450.82       17,580.61       17,580.61         R.       4,188.76          (95)       3715 - Zero Budget Natural Farming          O.       427.90       476.70       476.70         R.       48.80          (96)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship          O.       5,135.40          S.       3,450.00       10,055.56       10,055.56         R.       1,470.16          (97)       3719 - Farmers Welfare           O.       43,215.39       50,820.54       50,820.54          R.       7,605.15         R.         800 - Other Expenditure       (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship           O.       6,180.00       10,015.20       10,015.20          R.       3,835.20       PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
O. $10,941.03$ S. $2,450.82$ R. $17,580.61$ $17,580.61$ $$ $$ R. $4,188.76$ (95) $3715$ - Zero Budget Natural Farming O. $427.90$ R. $476.70$ $476.70$ R. $$ $$ R.(96) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship 
S.2,450.82 R.17,580.6117,580.61   (95)3715 - Zero Budget Natural Farming O. $427.90$ R. $476.70$ $476.70$    (96)3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship O. $5,135.40$ S. $3,450.00$ R. $10,055.56$ $10,055.56$ S R.(97)3719 - Farmers Welfare R. $7,605.15$ $50,820.54$ $50,820.54$ R.800 - Other Expenditure (98)3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship O. $6,180.00$ R. $10,015.20$ $10,015.20$ R.PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
R. $4,188.76$ (95) $3715$ - Zero Budget Natural FarmingO. $427.90$ A $476.70$ R. $48.80$ (96) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture EntrepreneurshipO. $5,135.40$ S. $3,450.00$ R. $10,055.56$ R. $1,470.16$ (97) $3719$ - Farmers WelfareO. $43,215.39$ S00 - Other Expenditure(98) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture EntrepreneurshipO. $6,180.00$ R. $3,835.20$ PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
R. $48.80$ (96)3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship O.O. $5,135.40$ S. $3,450.00$ R. $10,055.56$ R. $1,470.16$ (97)3719 - Farmers Welfare O.O. $43,215.39$ R. $7,605.15$ 800 - Other Expenditure(98)3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship O.O. $6,180.00$ R. $3,835.20$ PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
O. $5,135.40$ S. $10,055.56$ $10,055.56$ $$ R.R. $1,470.16$ $10,055.56$ $$ $R.$ $R.$
S.       3,450.00       10,055.56       10,055.56          R.       1,470.16            (97)       3719 - Farmers Welfare            O.       43,215.39       50,820.54       50,820.54          R.       7,605.15            800 - Other Expenditure             (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship            O.       6,180.00       10,015.20       10,015.20          R.       3,835.20           PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
R. $1,470.16$ (97) $3719$ - Farmers WelfareO. $43,215.39$ $50,820.54$ R. $7,605.15$ 800 - Other Expenditure(98) $3716$ - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture EntrepreneurshipO. $6,180.00$ $10,015.20$ R. $3,835.20$ PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
(97)       3719 - Farmers Welfare         O.       43,215.39       50,820.54       50,820.54          R.       7,605.15           800 - Other Expenditure            (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship           O.       6,180.00       10,015.20       10,015.20          R.       3,835.20           PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
O.       43,215.39       50,820.54       50,820.54          R.       7,605.15            800 - Other Expenditure             (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship           O.       6,180.00       10,015.20       10,015.20          R.       3,835.20           PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
R.       7,605.15         800 - Other Expenditure         (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship         O.       6,180.00         R.       3,835.20 <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE</b>
800 - Other Expenditure         (98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship         O.       6,180.00       10,015.20       10,015.20          R.       3,835.20       PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
(98)       3716 - Farm Mechanisation & Agriculture Entrepreneurship         O.       6,180.00         R.       3,835.20         PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
O. 6,180.00 10,015.20 10,015.20 R. 3,835.20 <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE</b>
R. 3,835.20 PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector
800 - Other Expenditure
(99) 3350 - National e-Governance Project-Agriculture
O. 60.00 241.13 241.14 (+) 0.01
R. 181.13
2402- Soil and Water Conservation
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector
102 - Soil Conservation
(100) 3344 - National Project on Agro Forestry
S. 79.80 150.00 150.00
R. 70.20

Grant No 23 Concld.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
103 - L	and Reclama	tion and Develop	oment		
(101)	3064 - Prae	dhan Mantri Krisl	hi Sinchai Yojana (	(PMKSY)	
	О.	13,540.40	17,336.17	17,336.17	
	R.	3,795.77			
789 - S	pecial Comp	onent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(102)	3064 - Prae	dhan Mantri Krisl	hi Sinchai Yojana (	(PMKSY)	
	О.	3,836.50	5,188.35	5,188.34	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,351.85			
(103)	3344 - Nat	ional Project on A	Agro Forestry		
	S.	22.61	41.67	41.67	
	R.	19.06			
796 - T	Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan			
(104)	3344 - Nat	ional Project on A	Agro Forestry		
	S.	30.60	56.67	56.67	
	R.	26.07			
	Additional p	rovision of ₹68.0	09.24 lakh in resp	ect of Sl. Nos.(82) to	o (104) above was

Additional provision of ₹68,009.24 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(82) to (104) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).

#### Grant No. 24 - Expenditure relating to the Steel & Mines Department

#### Major Heads -

2029- Land Revenue

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2852- Industries

2853- Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

## 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

## 4852- Capital Outlay on Iron and Steel Industries

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
L		~ * *	(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	1,86,19,02	1,91,69,57	1,65,57,06	(-)26,12,51
Supplementary -	5,50,55			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	a 2024 )	26,11,77
Charged -				
Supplementary -	28,00,00	28,00,00	26,27,45	(-)1,72,55
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	a 2024 )	1,72,55
CAPITAL -				
Voted -	_			
Original -	1,06,23,23 6	1,06,23,29	1,00,20,48	(-)6,02,81
Supplementary -	6			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	a 2024 )	6,02,78
Notes and Comme	ents -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b>	)			
(i) A gainst the	available covin	~ of ₹7 612 51 lolph	the department surre	and = 2 611 77

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,612.51 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,611.77 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,612.51 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹550.55 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	6()
2029- Land Revenue			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
	states		

Grant No 24 Contd.				
	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(1)	1448 - Tahasil Establishment O. 500.01 R. (-) 477.70	22.31	22.23	(-) 0.08

Reduction of provision by ₹477.70 lakh was attributed to non-commission of task force under DIG ranges and non-appointment of AMO and JMO.

# 2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

091 - Attached Offices

(2) 3413 - Directorate of Minor Mineral Sairat Source (MMS)

О.	132.61			
S.	66.26	66.44	66.36	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 132.43			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹132.43 lakh, ₹25.00 lakh was surrendered due to nonfilling up of posts in Directorate and reasons for balance saving of ₹107.43 lakh remained unexplained(June 2024).

# 2853- Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

## MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 02- Regulation and Development of Mines

001 - Direction and Administration

(3) 0297 - Directorate of Mines

О.	2,267.40			
S.	12.96	1,936.35	1,936.36	(+) 0.01
R.	(-) 344.01			

Surrender of provision by ₹344.01 lakh was mainly attributed to non-filling up of vacant posts, retirement, suspension of some employees and delay in tender process for new vehicles. 004 - Research and Development

(4) 1197 - Research

О.	155.13			
S.	42.19	159.09	159.05	(-) 0.04
R.	(-) 38.23			

Surrender of provision by ₹38.23 lakh was due to retirement and transfer of staff and delay in tender process.

102 - Mineral Exploration

(5) 0904 - Mineral Survey and Exploration

	<b>Grant No 24 (</b>	Grant No 24 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
Out of the anticipated sa	ving of ₹282.34 lak	th, ₹245.24 lakh was	stated to have been			
surrendered due to non-filling up	of posts, delay in te	ender process and non	-receipt of bills.			
Reasons for balance savir	ng of ₹37.10 lakh ha	ve not been furnished	l (June 2024).			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	RE					
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector				
02- Regulation and Developmen	t of Mines					
004 - Research and Development	t					
(6) 2604 - Capacity Building						
O. 20.00		2 9.31	(-) 0.01			
R. (-) 10.68	1					
Curtailment of provision	n by ₹10.68 lakh	was due to delay in	n technical training			
programme.						
789 - Special Component Plan fo						
(7) 3115 - Mineral Exploratio						
O. 646.70		3 339.53				
R. (-) 307.17						
Surrender of provision by	y ₹307.17 lakh was	attributed to delay i	n completion of the			
project.						
3451- Secretariat-Economic Se						
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENI	DITURE					
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERAT						
MAINTENANCE EXPENDIT	URE					
090 - Secretariat						
(8) 1371 - Steel and Mines De	epartment					
O. 921.12						
S. 337.60	1,072.7	4 1,072.67	(-) 0.07			
R. (-) 185.98	,	,,	()			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹185.98 lakh,₹99.72 lakh was surrendered stating to be due to non-filling up of vacant posts, promotion of staff and non-receipt of bills.

Balance saving of ₹86.26 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Entire available saving of ₹172.55 lakh was surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant No 24 Contd.					
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
<b>ESTABLISHMENT, OPER</b>	ATIONS AND				
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE				
090 - Secretariat					
(9) 1371 - Steel and Mine	s Department				

S.	2,800.00	2,627.45	2,627.45	
R.	(-) 172.55			

Surrender of provision by ₹172.55 lakh was due to mis-classification of amount refunded to the petitioner company in WP(C) 889/2021 pursuant to the order dated 14.02.2023 of Hon'ble High Court.

## Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹602.81 lakh, the department surrendered ₹602.78 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4852- Capital Outlay on Iron and S	teel Industries		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
02- Manufacture			
789 - Special Component Plan for Scl	neduled Castes		
(10) 0182 - Construction of Building	ngs		
O. 1,583.20	549.95	549.94	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 1,033.25			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(11) 0182 - Construction of Building	ngs		
O. 2,540.00	405.28	405.28	
R. (-) 2,134.72			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(12) 0182 - Construction of Buildi	ngs		
O. 6,500.00	914.73	914.73	
R. (-) 5,585.27			
Reduction of provision by ₹8	,753.24 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(10) to (12)	above was made
with out and an in a any magnet (Ium a 20			

without assigning any reason (June 2024).

(111)			following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

Grant No 24 Concld.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
STATE SECTOR S			State Sector		
01- Office Building	<b>S</b>				
051 - Construction					
. ,	truction of Buildi	e			
S.	0.01	3,487.44	3,487.44		
	3,487.43				
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes					
(14) 0182 - (D-0'	7)Construction of	Buildings			
S.	0.01	1,950.04	1,950.04		
R.	1,950.03				
796 - Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan				
(15) 0182 - Cons	truction of Buildi	ngs			
S.	0.01	1,032.99	1,032.99		
R.	1,032.98				
Reasons for above have not been	•		470.44 lakh from Sl	. Nos.(13) to (15)	
4216- Capital Outla	ay on Housing				
PROGRAMME E	• 0				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector					
01- Government Re	sidential Buildin	gs			
106 - General Pool		6			
(16) 0182 - Cons	truction of Buildi	ings			
S.	0.01	1,680.08	1,680.08		

		пылын			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES			S	tate Sector	
01-	- Government Rest	idential Buildings			
100	6 - General Pool A	ccommodation			
(16	6) 0182 - Constr	ruction of Buildings			
	S.	0.01	1,680.08	1,680.08	
	R.	1.680.07			

R. 1,680.07 Reasons for additional provision of ₹1,680.07 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).



Grant No. 25 - Expenditure relating to the Information & Public Relations Department

Major Heads -

**2220-** Information and Publicity

2250- Other Social Services

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

		Total Grant or	Actual Expanditure	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	1,33,25,27	1,83,70,14	1,49,81,33	(-)33,88,81
Supplementary -	50,44,87			
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2024)	33,88,80
Charged -				
Original -	2,00	2,00		(-)2,00
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2024)	2,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,50,00	4,50,00	4,24,51	(-)25,49
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2024)	25,49
Notes and Comme	nts -	- · `	,	
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	)			
··· · · · ·	· · · · · ·			

(i) Almost the entire available saving of ₹3,388.81 lakh (₹3,388.80) lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,388.81 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹5,044.87 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)		

## 2220- Information and Publicity ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 60- Others

- 001 Direction and Administration
- (1) 0618 Headquarters Organisation

О.	2,052.08			
S.	34.95	1,355.47	1,355.47	
R.	(-) 731.56			
<b>11</b> <sup>1</sup>	I			

••

106 - Field Publicity

	Grant No 25 Contd.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	0321 - Distric	t Organisation			
	О.	2,057.11			
	S.	29.50	1,530.72	1,530.71	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 555.89			
(3)	1456 - Televi	sion Extension			
	О.	126.67			
	S.	0.03	76.07	76.07	
	R.	(-) 50.63			
	S. R.	0.03 (-) 50.63		76.07	(2) 1

Reduction of provision by ₹1,338.08 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (3) above was mainly attributed to non-drawal of arrears, non-sanction of arear pay and HRA, non-availing of tour programme and LTC, delay in hiring of vehicles, non-receipt of bills, non-regularisation of contractual employees.

# **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES				State Sector	
01- Films					
105 - Production of films					
(4) 1133 - Purchase of Odia Films					
	О.	522.45	17.96	17.96	
	R.	(-) 504.49			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹504.49 lakh, ₹159.49 lakh was surrendered due to noncompletion of work by OCAC.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹345.00 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

### 60- Others

001 - Direction and Administration

(5) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

О.	3,600.01			
S.	3,760.00	6,606.12	6,606.12	
R.	(-) 753.89			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹753.89 lakh, ₹10.01 lakh was surrendered due to non-publication of book, AAINA.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹743.88 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

### 102 - Information Centres

(6) 1349 - State Information Centres

O. 30.00 17.29 17.29 R. (-) 12.71

Anticipated saving of ₹12.71 lakh was surrendered due to functioning of RRs under Culture Department.

Grant No 25 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
106 - Field Publicity					
(7) 1128 - Publicit	y Establishment	t			
0.	55.00				
S.	77.00	110.04	110.04		
R.	(-) 21.96				
	, ,	96 lakh was mad	le since the fund was i	insufficient to meet	
the programme after s	•				
		Field Publicity	I		

R. (-) 131.08	О.	323.50	192.42	192.42
	R.	(-) 131.08		

Surrender of provision by ₹131.08 lakh was partly due to organising of less exhibition by District Offices and less tour programme by staff (₹95.28 lakh) and balance saving of ₹35.80 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2024).

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(9) 0058 - Audio Visual Publicity

О.	202.40	148.62	148.62	
R.	(-) 53.78			

••

••

Specific reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹53.78 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

	Other Social GRAMME E	Services XPENDITURE			
STAT	TE SECTOR S	SCHEMES	State	e Sector	
796 - '	Tribal Area Su	b-Plan			
(10)	1310 - Speci	al Celebration			
	О.	69.00	57.64	57.64	
	R.	(-) 11.36			
	Antioinstad	aving of 711 26 la	1th was summan danad off	menanting the estual r	aninamant

Anticipated saving of  $\gtrless 11.36$  lakh was surrendered after meeting the actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

### 2251- Secretariat-Social Services

## ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(11) 0705 - Information and Public Relations Department

0.	774.55			
S.	36.83	641.03	641.03	
R.	(-) 170.35			

	<b>Grant No 25 C</b>	Contd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Reduction of provision by ₹170.35 lakh was mainly attributed to non-sanction of arrears, non-drawal of salary, non-availing of LTC, less tour programme, non-submission of medical bill, discontinuation of engagement of OSDs and non-payment of dues.

(12) 1833 - Odisha Information Commission - Establishment

О.	1,157.45			
S.	53.21	551.32	551.32	
R.	(-) 659.34			

•••

Anticipated saving of ₹659.34 lakh was surrendered mainly due to non-filling up of vacant posts, non-processing of bills, non-finalisation of tender process, non-conduct of training programme, non-sanction of arrears and non-receipt of minimum number of cases.

(iv) The above saving were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2220- Information and Publicity		(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
<ul> <li>60- Others</li> <li>101 - Advertising and Visual Publicity</li> <li>(13) 0058 - Audio Visual Publicity</li> </ul>			
O. 644.01 R. 249.23	893.24	893.24	
2250- Other Social Services PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(14) 1310 - Special Celebration	<b>251</b> 0.6	<b>0-1</b> 0 <i>C</i>	
O. 220.01 R. 31.95	251.96	251.96	

Reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹281.18 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(13) and (14) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Entire available saving of ₹2.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE
Grant No 25 Concld.				
Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
	(₹ in lakh)			
-	Total	Total Actual Appropriation Expenditure		

# ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(15) 0705 - Information and Public Relations Department

О.	2.00	
R.	(-) 2.00	

Reduction of provision by  $\overline{\mathbf{x}}2.00$  lakh was stated to be due to non-payment of dues.

..

••

•••



### Grant No. 26 - Expenditure relating to the Excise Department

# Major Heads -2039- State Excise 2052- Secretariat-General Services 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	1,30,57,85 24,76,32	1,55,34,17	1,43,55,11	(-)11,79,06
Supplementary -	24,76,32			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	h 2024)	11,77,08
Charged -				
Original -	10,00	10,00	1,58	(-)8,42
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	h 2024)	8,42
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	45,00,00	45,00,00	32,81,87	(-)12,18,13
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	h 2024)	12,18,12
Notes and Comme	nts -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	)			
(i) $\Lambda$ gainst the	available covin	a of ₹1 170 06 lobb	the department surre	andered ₹1 177 08

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,179.06 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,177.08 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,179.06 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,476.32 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
2052- Secretariat-General Services						
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE						
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND						
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	RE					

090 - Secretariat

(1) 0437 - Excise Department

О.	569.43			
S.	7.17	464.33	464.32	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 112.27			

Reduction of provision by ₹112.27 lakh was partly (7.01 lakh) stated to be due to non-submission of bills and delay in procurement of printer cartridge.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹105.26 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

Grant No 26 Contd.					
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
(₹ in lakh)					

### Notes and Comments -

### **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Entire available saving of ₹8.42 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2039- State Excise			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN	DITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERAT			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDIT	URE		
001 - Direction and Administrati	on		
(2) 0436 - Excise Commissio	ner Establishment		
O. 5.00	1.58	1.58	
R. (-) 3.42	2		
Withdrawal of provision	n by ₹3.42 lakh was	attributed to less c	laims received for
payment.			
2052- Secretariat-General Serv	vices		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN	DITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERAT			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDIT	URE		
090 - Secretariat			
(3) 0437 - Excise Department	t		
O. 5.00	)		
R. (-) 5.00	)		
Surrender of entire provi	sion of ₹5.00 lakh wa	s made due to no cas	se of decretal dues

Surrender of entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was made due to no case of decretal dues received.

### Notes and Comments -

### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Almost the available saving of ₹1,218.13 lakh (₹1,218.12 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

**State Sector** 

Grant No 26 Concld.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
01- Office Building	S				
051 - Construction					
(4) 1938 - Constr	ruction/repair of	office buildings			
0.	2,400.00	1,278.52	1,278.52		
R.	(-) 1,121.48				
789 - Special Comp	onent Plan for Se	cheduled Castes			
(5) 1938 - Constr	ruction/repair of	office buildings			
О.	680.00	566.96	566.96		
R.	(-) 113.04				
796 - Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan				
(6) 1938 - Constr	ruction/repair of	office buildings			
О.	920.00	578.22	578.22		
R.	(-) 341.78				

R. (-) 341.78 | Anticipated saving of ₹1,576.30 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) to (6) above was surrendered due to non-receipt of requisition from field divisions and imposition of model code of conduct for ensuing general election.

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
4216- Ca	apital Outlay	on Housing			
PROG	RAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE	SECTOR SC	CHEMES		State Sector	
01- Gove	ernment Resi	dential Buildin	gs		
106 - Ge	neral Pool Ac	commodation			
(7) 01	82L - (D-26)	Construction o	of Buildings		
	О.	500.00	858.18	858.18	
	R.	358.18			

Reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹358.18 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).



Grant No. 27 - Expenditure relating to the Science & Technology Department
(All Voted)

### Major Heads -

## 2251- Secretariat-Social Services

#### 3425- Other Scientific Research

		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in thousand)		
<b>REVENUE</b> -					
Voted -	_				
Original -	1,19,08,42	1,30,49,38	1,23,16,39	(-)7,32,99	
Supplementary -	11,40,96				
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	7,32,87	
Notes and Comme	ents -				
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b>	)				
(i) A gainst the available saving of $\overline{z}732.99$ lake the department surrendered $\overline{z}732.87$ lake					

(i) Against the available saving of ₹732.99 lakh, the department surrendered ₹732.87 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹732.99 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,140.96 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 3425- Other Scientific Research PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

# STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector

### 60- Others

200 - Assistance to other Scientific Bodies

(1) 0416 - Establishment of Odisha Space Application Centre

О.	2,060.02		
S.	1,030.00	2,390.01	2,390.01
R.	(-) 700.01		

Anticipated saving of ₹700.01 lakh was stated to have been surrendered due to non-approval of new scheme.



### Grant No. 28 - Expenditure relating to the Rural Development Department

Major Heads -2059- Public Works 2216- Housing 2230- Labour and Employment 3054- Roads and Bridges 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

### 5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
L		** *	(₹ in thousand)	0()
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	17,25,00,00	20,64,01,82	19,92,90,86	(-)71,10,96
Supplementary -	3,39,01,82			
Amou	int surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	024)	71,07,98
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	57,74,50,00	63,32,55,22	52,05,64,03	(-)11,26,91,19
Supplementary -	5,58,05,22			
Amou	int surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	024)	11,25,70,78
Charged -				
Original -	50,00	50,00		(-)50,00
Amou	int surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	024)	50,00
Notes and Commen	ts -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted)				

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹7,110.96 lakh, the department surrendered ₹7,107.98 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹7,110.96 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹33,901.82 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2059- Public Works ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

*01- Office Buildings* 051 - Construction

		Gr	ant No 28 Contd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(1)	0010 Minor W	orks Grant at the d	isposal of Heads of	(₹ in lakh)	
(1)		ent- (Apx-A)	isposar of ficads of		
	О.	26.40	4.95	4.95	
	R.	(-) 21.45			
053	- Maintenance and	Repairs			
(2)	0851 - Maintena	nce and Repair			
	О.	200.01	158.63	158.62	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 41.38			
<i>80-</i> (	General				
	- Machinery and E				
(3)	0851 - Maintena	-			
	О.	1,049.86	661.74	661.70	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 388.12			
	- Housing				
	MINISTRATIVE				
	ABLISHMENT, O INTENANCE EX		ND		
	General Pool Acco				
	- Maintenance and	-			
(4)		-	nder Chief Engineer,		
	0.	5,556.85	4,934.52	4,934.46	(-) 0.06
( <b>-</b> )	R.	(-) 622.33			
(5)		orks Grant at the di ent- (Apx-B)	isposal of Heads of		
	О.	32.00	11.43	11.42	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 20.57			
3451	- Secretariat-Eco	nomic Services			
	MINISTRATIVE				
	ABLISHMENT, C INTENANCE EX		ND		
090	- Secretariat				
(6)	1224 - Rural Dev	velopment Departn	nent		
	О.	781.63			
	S.	14.48	635.30	635.00	(-) 0.30
	R.	(-) 160.81			

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,254.66 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (6) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

### Grant No. - 28 Contd.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

### 3054- Roads and Bridges PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

### **District Sector**

### 04- District and Other Roads

338 - Pradhan Mantri Gram Sadak Yojana

(7) 2583 - Maintenance of Roads & Bridges constructed under Pradhan

Mantri Gram Sadak Yojana (PMGSY)

О.	10,000.00	14,108.00	14,108.00	
R.	4,108.00			

Augmentation of provision by ₹4,108.00 lakh was made to meet the balance requirement of PMGSY.

(v) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in Note (v) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2023-2024 is given below: -

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
2059 – Public Works				
Stock	(-)4,249.51			(-)4,249.51
Miscellaneous Work Advance	6,464.32			6,464.32
TOTAL:	2,214.81	••	••	2,214.81
2215 – Water Supply and Sanitation				
Stock	2,041.29			2,041.29
Miscellaneous Work Advance	648.86			648.86
TOTAL:	1,904.96			1,904.96
GRAND TOTAL:	4,904.96			4,904.96

### Grant No. - 28 Contd.

### Notes and Comments -CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,12,691.19 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,12,570.78 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,12,691.19 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹55,805.22 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works		(( 111 14111))	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
01- Office Buildings			
051 - Construction			
(8) 2148 - Construction of Buildings-F	Rural Development	t Department	
O. 3,270.00	1,827.72	1,827.71	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 1,442.28			
Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,442.28 lak	th was based on ac	tual requirement.	
Specific reasons for such less requirement		,	+).
(9) 3399 - Re-construction/renovation natural calamities	of Government Bu	uildings affected by	
O. 150.00			
R. (-) 150.00			
Entire provision of ₹150.00 lakh v	vas surrendered wi	thout assigning any sne	cific reason (June
2024).	vas surrendered wi	unout assigning any spe	June Teason (June
789 - Special Component Plan for Schedu	led Castes		
(10) 2148 - Construction of Buildings-	Rural Developmen	nt Department	
O. 544.00	285.69	285.69	
R. (-) 258.31			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(11) 2148 - Construction of Buildings-	Rural Development	nt Department	
O. 736.00	376.09	376.09	
R. (-) 359.91			
4216- Capital Outlay on Housing			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
01- Government Residential Buildings			
106 - General Pool Accommodation			

		Gr	ant No 28 Contd.		
	II.a. J		Total	Astual	Execce (1)
	Head		Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grain	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(12)	2148 Constr	uction of Buildings	Rural Development		
(12)	0.	1,380.00	970.48	970.48	
	0. R.	(-) 409.52	970.40	970.40	
			lub in research of SI	Nos.(10) to (12) abov	a waa aymaa dahad
hasing	g on actual requi	•	kin in respect of SI. I	NOS.(10) to (12) above	e was surrendered
Uashig	<b>v</b> 1		irement have not bee	en intimated (June 20	24).
(13)	-	-	of Government Bui	,	).
(15)		calamities		iumgs uneeted of	
	О.	100.00			
	R.	(-) 100.00			
	Entire provisio	on of ₹100.00 lakh w	vas surrendered with	out assigning any spe	cific reason (June
2024)	).				× ×
796 -	Tribal Area Sub	-Plan			
(14)	2148 - Constr	uction of Buildings-	Rural Development	Department	
	О.	529.00	335.88	335.88	
	R.	(-) 193.12			
5054-	Capital Outlay	on Roads and Bri	dges		
PRO	GRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STAT	<b>FE SECTOR SO</b>	CHEMES		State Sector	
04- D	istrict and Othe	r Roads			
101 -	Bridges				
(15)	0186 - Anima	l Husbandry			
	О.	81,000.00	70,638.43	70,638.42	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 10,361.57			
(16)	2161 - Rural I	nfrastructure Develo	opment Fund (RIDF)	)	
			18,258.46		(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 14,741.54	,	,	
			provision by ₹25,29	6.23 lakh in respect	of Sl. Nos.(14) to
(16) a	-	een intimated (June		1	
337 -	Road Works				
(17)	1230 - Rural I	Roads			
	О.	66,000.01	39,471.87	39,471.86	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 26,528.14			
(18)	2161 - Rural I		opment Fund (RIDF)	)	
	О.	45,000.00	. ,		
	S.	0.01	40,039.41	40,039.40	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 4,960.60	·	*	~ /
(19)		laneous Works Expe	enditure for Roads		
	0.	2,249.93	1,819.68	1,819.66	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 430.25	-,	-,	()
	11.	() 150.25			

	Grant No 28 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
	eneral		1.1.0			
	· ·	ent Plan for Schedu	led Castes			
(20)	0186 - Anima O.	· ·	19,723.20	19,723.19	() 0.01	
	0. R.	22,950.00 (-) 3,226.80	19,725.20	19,725.19	(-) 0.01	
(21)	K. 1230 - Rural F					
(21)	0.	18,700.01	11,600.30	11,600.30		
	0. R.	(-) 7,099.71	11,000.30	11,000.30	••	
(22)			ns/Bridge-cum-weirs	across the state		
(22)			esting on raft foundat			
	O.	850.00	280.75	280.75		
	R.	(-) 569.25				
796 -	Tribal Area Sub					
(23)	0186 - Animal					
()	0.	31,050.00	26,548.71	26,548.71		
	R.	(-) 4,501.29	20,0 101/1	20,0 101/1		
(24)	1230 - Rural F					
()	0.	25,300.01	15,539.42	15,539.41	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 9,760.59	- )	- )	()	
(25)			ns/Bridge-cum-weirs	across the state		
			esting on raft foundat			
	О.	1,150.00	335.05	335.04	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 814.95				
			y₹57,891.58 lakh froi	m Sl. Nos.(17) to (25)	above was based	
on act	tual requirement.	· · ·	,,			
	Specific reason	ns for such less requ	irement have not bee	n furnished (June 202	24).	
PRO	GRAMME EX	PENDITURE				
STAT	<b>FE SECTOR SO</b>	CHEMES	]	District Sector		
04- D	istrict and Other	r Roads				
789 -	Special Compon	ent Plan for Schedu	led Castes			
(26)	1230 - Rural F	Roads				
	О.	5,287.00	2,399.55	2,279.33	(-) 120.22	
	R.	(-) 2,887.45				
(27)			opment Fund (RIDF)			
	О.	1,700.00	1,077.01	1,077.00	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 622.99				
796 -	796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(28)	1230 - Rural F	Roads				
	О.	7,153.00	4,030.63	4,030.63		
	R.	(-) 3,122.37				
		·				

		Gr	ant No 28 Contd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(29)	2161 - Rural I	nfrastructure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF)	)	
	О.	2,300.00	1,940.26	1,940.26	
	R.	(-) 359.74			
800 -	Other Expenditu	ire			
(30)	1230 - Rural I				
	О.	18,660.00	6,538.70	6,538.70	
	R.	(-) 12,121.30			
	*		•	3.85 lakh from Sl. N	
	•			not been rendered (Ju	ıne 2024).
(31)	2161 - Rural I	nfrastructure Develo	• • • •		
	О.	6,000.00	4,763.61	4,763.61	
	R.	(-) 1,236.39			
(32)	2373 - Miscel	laneous Works Expe	enditure for Roads		
	О.	400.00	277.24	277.24	
	R.	(-) 122.76			
	Withdrawal of	. /	15 lakh in respect of	f Sl. Nos.(31) and (32	) above was based

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,359.15 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(31) and (32) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been received (June 2024).

(iv)	No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A
summ	hary of transactions under each Sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below: -

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
4801 – Capital Outlay on				
Power				
Purchases	(-)191.97			(-)191.97
Stock	406.35			406.35
Miscellaneous Work Advance	678.51			678.51
TOTAL:	902.89	••		902.89

Notes and Comments -

**CAPITAL(Charged)** 

(i) The eventual saving of ₹50.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

Grant No 28 Concld.						
	Head		Total Appropriation t	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
04- Di	<b>E SECTOR SCI</b> <i>istrict and Other</i> Other Expenditure	Roads		(₹ in lakh) District Sector		
(33)	1		xpenditure for Roads			
	O. R.	50.00 (-) 50.00				
	-		was surrendered basir			
	Specific reasons	s for such less re	equirement have not be	een communicated (J	lune 2024).	

### Grant No. 29 - Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs Department

Major Heads -

2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories

2013- Council of Ministers

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2202- General Education

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	55,35,42	68,41,63	58,71,85	(-)9,69,78
Supplementary -	13,06,21			
Amount surrendered	l during the ye	ar (March 2024 and	November 2023)	9,69,41
Charged -				
Original -	21,50,11	25,01,43	18,20,71	(-)6,80,72
Supplementary -	3,51,32			
Amount s	urrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	6,65,56
CAPITAL -				
Charged -				
Original -	4,95,94	4,95,94	4,61,19	(-)34,75
Amount s	urrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	34,75
Notes and Commen	ts -			

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹969.78 lakh, the department surrendered ₹969.41 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹969.78 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,306.21 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

### 2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

### MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

### 03- Governor/Administrator of Union Territories

### 102 - Discretionary Grants

(1) 1644 - Discretionary Grants at the disposal of Governor

- O. 225.00
- R. (-) 225.00

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹225.00 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

..

•••

	C	Grant No 29 Con	ıtd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2013- Council of M ADMINISTRATIV ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE I	VE EXPENDIT T,OPERATION	NS AND		
101 - Salary of Mini				
(2) 1245 - Salarie	es of Ministers ar	nd Deputy Minister	S	
О.	400.01	262.69	262.69	
R.	(-) 137.32			
2052- Secretariat-C ADMINISTRATIV	VE EXPENDIT	URE		
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE	·			
090 - Secretariat				
(3) 1033 - Parliar	nentary Affairs I	Department		
О.	2,494.99			
S.	2.82	2,178.72	2,178.38	(-) 0.34
R.	(-) 319.09			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹456.41 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(2) and (3) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

# 2013- Council of Ministers ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

108 - Tour Expenses

(4) 1466 - Tour Expenses of Ministers and Deputy Ministers

O. 60.00 99.97 99.97 R. 39.97

Augmentation of provision by ₹39.97 lakh was made to meet the additional requirement of tour expenses.

### Grant No. - 29 Contd.

# Notes and Comments -

# **REVENUE(Charged)**

Against the available saving of ₹680.72 lakh, the department surrendered ₹665.
 56 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹680.72 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹351.32 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		rippi opriation	(₹ in lakh)	Surving ()
2012- President, Vi	ce-President/	Governor, Adminis		erritories
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHMEN	T,OPERATIO	ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE	EXPENDITU	<b>IRE</b>		
03- Governor/Admi	nistrator of U	nion Territories		
090 - Secretariat				
(5) 0558 - Gover	nor's Secretari	at Establishment		
О.	1,077.57			
S.	0.68	661.68	647.03	(-) 14.65
R.	(-) 416.57			
Withdrawal	of provision b	y ₹416.57 lakh was b	based on actual requ	irement.
*		ess requirement as w	ell as reasons for fi	nal saving of ₹14.65
lakh have not been i	ntimated (June	e 2024).		
102 - Discretionary	Grants			
(6) 1644 - Discre	tionary Grants	s at the disposal of G	overnor	
S.	325.00	424.60	424.59	(-) 0.01
R.	99.60			
103 - Household Est				
(7) 0507 - Fixture	es and Furnitu	re's		
О.	5.30	1.92	1.91	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 3.38			
(8) 0851 - Mainte	enance and Re	-		
0.	16.95	11.42	11.40	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 5.53			
• /	• •	r Aide-de-Camp - Of	fice Establishment	
0.	619.82			
S.	10.13	368.99	368.71	(-) 0.28
R.	(-) 260.96			

		G	rant No 29 Con	itd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
105 -	Medical Faciliti	ies			
(10)	0895 - Medic	al Establishmen	t		
	О.	197.77			
	S.	11.53	155.12	155.08	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 54.18			
108 -	Tour Expenses				
(11)	0924 - Miscel	llaneous Tour Ex	xpenses		
	О.	15.00			
	S.	1.41	14.02	14.02	
	R.	(-) 2.39			
	l requirement. Specific reaso	ons for such less	requirement have	Sl. Nos.(6) to (11) a	
(12)		Expenses of Gov			
	О.	30.00	7.92	7.92	
	R.	(-) 22.08			
2024		t provision by ₹	22.08 lakh was ma	ade without assignin	g any reason (Jun
2024) 800	Other Expendit	uro			
(13)	0922 - Miscel				
(15)	0922 - Wilsee	85.00	81.54	81.54	
	0. R.	(-) 3.46	01.54	01.54	
			vision hy <b>₹</b> 2 46 101	the horse not have as	mmunicated (Jun
2024)		urrender of prov	Alsion by <b>x</b> 5.40 la	kh have not been co	initiunicated (Jun
	- Secretariat-Go	eneral Services			
		E EXPENDITI	TRE		
		OPERATION			
		XPENDITURE			
	Secretariat		-		
(14)	1033 - Parlian	mentary Affairs	Department		
	О.	5.00			
	R.	(-) 5.00			
	-			basing on actual requ	
	-		-	not been rendered (J	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
(iv)	The above say	vings were partly	y set-off by excess	under the following	heads:-
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories

Grant No 29 Concld.					
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
ADMINISTRATIVE EX ESTABLISHMENT,OP MAINTENANCE EXPE	ERATIO	NS AND			
03- Governor/Administra		ion Territories			
104 - Sumptuary Allowan					
(15)  1012 - Other Expe	enses				
О.	5.00	10.00	9.99	(-) 0.01	
R.	5.00				
800 - Other Expenditure	I				
(16) 0533 - Garden Est	tablishme	nt			
0.	40.00				
S.	2.50	46.99	46.98	(-) 0.01	
R.	4.49			()	

Enhancement of provision by ₹9.49 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) and (16) above was made to meet the additional requirement for different works.

### Notes and Comments -

### **CAPITAL(Charged)**

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹34.75 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4216- Capital Outlay on Ho PROGRAMME EXPEND STATE SECTOR SCHEM 01- Government Residential	ITURE ES	State Sector	
700 - Other Housing	2		
(17) 0182 - Construction	of Buildings		
O. 49	5.94 461.19	461.19	
R. (-) 3	4.75		

Anticipated saving of ₹34.75 lakh was stated to have been surrendered after meeting the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

### Grant No. 30 - Expenditure relating to the Energy Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

- 2045- Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services
- 2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities
- 2801- Power

2810- New and Renewable Energy

- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- **4801-** Capital Outlay on Power Projects

### 4810- Capital Outlay on New and Renewable Energy

6801- Loans for Power Projects

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	4,11,13,06	4,13,51,87	1,70,04,11	(-)2,43,47,76
Supplementary -	2,38,81			
Amou	nt surrendered duri	ng the year (March 2	2024)	2,43,42,23
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	25,91,39,96	28,46,39,97	24,43,03,81	(-)4,03,36,16
Supplementary -	2,55,00,01			
Amount surrende	ered during the year	· (March 2024 and N	November 2023)	4,03,36,15
Notes and Commen	its -			

### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹24,347.76 lakh, the department surrendered ₹24,342.23 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of  $\overline{\xi}24,347.76$  lakh, supplementary provision of  $\overline{\xi}238.81$  lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure came only 41.36 per cent of the original provision.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

(-) 309.44

R.

· / ·		U		
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2045- Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE				
ESTABLISHMENT, OPE		ND		
MAINTENANCE EXPEN	DITURE			
103 - Collection Charges-El	ectricity Duty	у		
(1) 3006 - Executive Eng	gineer-Cum-D	Deputy Electrical	Inspector	
Establishment				
0.	,358.68			
S.	2.88	1,052.12	1,052.02	(-) 0.10

	Gra	ant No 30 Contd	•	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	8()
2801- Power				
ADMINISTRATIVE	EXPENDITUR	RE		
ESTABLISHMENT,		AND		
MAINTENANCE EX	PENDITURE			
<b>80- General</b> 004 - Research and De	valonment			
	Testing Laborato	N#37		
(2) 1550 - Standard O.	243.34	JI y		
S.	0.16	185.25	185.19	(-) 0.06
5. R.	(-) 58.25	105.25	105.17	(-) 0.00
Reasons for red been furnished (June 2 <b>PROGRAMME EXE</b>	luction of provision 024).	on by ₹367.69 lakh	at Sl. Nos.(1) and (2) a	bove have not
STATE SECTOR SC			State Sector	
05- Transmission and		K.		
800 - Other Expenditur				
-		nservation Program	me-CMECP	
0.	27,260.00	1,500.52	1,500.51	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 25,759.48			
2810- New and Renew	vable Energy			
PROGRAMME EXP	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SC	HEMES	S	State Sector	
104 - Research, Design	a & Development	in Renewable Ener	rgy	
	tion towards Ren			
О.	5,000.00	1,375.00	1,375.00	
	(-) 3,625.00			
3451- Secretariat-Eco ADMINISTRATIVE		RE		
ESTABLISHMENT,				
MAINTENANCE EX				
090 - Secretariat				
(5) 0254 - Departme				
О.	921.74			
S.	6.57	717.87	712.94	(-) 4.93
R.	(-) 210.44		Sl. Nos.(3) to (5) abo	

Reduction of provision by ₹29,594.92 lakh from Sl. Nos.(3) to (5) above was stated mainly to be due to non-receipt of requisition from OPTCL, less utilisation of funds as per the breakup of funds by EFC and termination of agreement with SBICAPS Ltd. for disinvestment.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

	Grant No 30 Contd.				
Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
2045- Other Taxes	and Duties on Con	modities and Ser	vices		
ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDITUR	E			
ESTABLISHMEN	T, OPERATIONS A	AND			
MAINTENANCE	EXPENDITURE				
103 - Collection Ch	arges-Electricity Du	ty			
(6) 3005 - Super	intending Engineer-O	Cum-Electrical Insp	pector Establishment		
О.	628.39				
S.	2.22	724.64	724.56	(-) 0.08	
R.	94.03				
2810- New and Ren					
PROGRAMME E			~ ~ .		
STATE SECTOR			State Sector		
105 - Supporting Pr	•	<b>6</b>			
	top solar photovoltai	•			
O.	rnment/Agencies Bui 0.01	3,095.00	3,095.00		
0. R.	3,094.99	5,095.00	5,095.00	••	
10	City Mission				
(0) 5050 Green O.	0.01	2,000.00	2,000.00		
R.	1,999.99	2,000.00	2,000.00		
	onent Plan for Sched	duled Castes			
	f Solar Photovoltaic				
0.	2,000.00	2,500.00	2,500.00		
R.	500.00		·		
Reasons for	enhancement of pro	vision to the tune	of ₹5,689.01 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(6) to	

Reasons for enhancement of provision to the tune of ₹5,689.01 lakh from Sl. Nos.(6) to (9) above have not been rendered (June 2024).

(v) No expenditure has been made in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (vi) under Grant No. 20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the Opening and Closing balances for 2023-2024 is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
	(in lakh)			

2801 - Power				
Purchases	(-)39.30	••		(-)39.30
Stock	40.08	••		40.08
Miscellaneous Work	18.31			18.31
Advance				
TOTAL:	19.09	••	••	19.09

### Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Almost all the entire saving of ₹40,336.16 lakh, (₹40336.15 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Не	ead	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4801- Capital Ou	itlay on Power Proje	cts		
-	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTO	R SCHEMES	S	State Sector	
02- Thermal Pow				
	in Public Sector and	U		
· /	are Capital Investmen			
0.	,	3,800.00	3,800.00	)
R.				
	and Distribution			
051 - Construction		1		
· /	ief Minister Power De			
O.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	57,371.24	57,371.24	
R.			1 ) (10) 1(11)	
	anticipated saving of ₹			
	red basing on the requ			
	or the balance saving o	of $< 12, /00.03$ lakh l	have not been intimat	ed (June 2024).
800 - Other Exper		1 ( D		
(12) 3733 - Ch O.	ief Minister Power De	evelopment Program	nme-CMPDP	
S.	,	4 000 00	4,000.00	
3. R.		4,000.00	4,000.00	
	nt of provision by $\overline{\mathbf{C}}$ 6,	000 02 lakh was st	ated to be due to no	n finalisation of
work under the sc		,000.02 lakii was si		
80- General	neme.			
004 - Research an	d Development			
	andard Testing Labora	torv		
(15) 1550 Su 0.	-	126.43	126.43	
R.		120.15	120113	•
	al of provision by $₹63$ .	57 lakh was based	on actual requiremen	t.
	easons for such less re-			
800 - Other Exper		1	Υ.	- )
	ief Minister Power De	evelopment Program	nme-CMPDP	
0.		1 0	••	
R.	,	••	•	•
	vision of ₹5,000.00 la	kh was surrendered	l without assigning a	ny reason (June
2024).			a miniour ussigning u	
/	EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTO		I	District Sector	
		-		

06- Rural Electrification

	Grant No 3	0 Concld.		
Head	Total Grant		Actual Expenditure	
			(₹ in l	akh)
789 - Special Component Plan		es		
(15) 2055 - Biju Grama Jyot				
		00.00	3,10	
R. (-) 90	0.00			
800 - Other Expenditure				
(16) 2055 - Biju Grama Jyot				
		05.55	2,00	05.54 (-) 0.01
R. (-) 4,99				
Reduction of provision by ₹5,894.45 lakh at Sl. Nos.(15) and (16) above was made basing				
on the requisition received from	n District Collectors	s, OREDA ar	d DISCOM	S.
4810- Capital Outlay on New		nergy		
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	URE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES State Sector				
190 - Investments in Public Sec	tor and Other Unde	ertakings		
(17) 1276 - Share Capital In	vestment			
O. 1,00	00.00			
R. (-) 1,00	00.00			
6801- Loans for Power Project				
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State	Sector	
205 - Transmission and Distribu		State	Sector	
(18) 3103 - Odisha Transmis		vement Pro	iect - IICA -	EAP
	0.02	veniene 110		
R. (-) 4,50				
Entire provision of ₹5.		spect of Sl	Nos $(17)$	and (18) above was
surrendered without assigning a		*	1103. (17) 6	ind (10) doove was
(iii) No expenditure has been			d) under the	head "Suspense" A
summary of transactions under				
	Opening	Debit	Credit	Closing Balance
Major Head of Suspense	Balance as on 1	during the	during	as on 31 March
	April 2023	Year	the year	2024 Debit (+)
	Debit (+)	I Cal	the year	Credit (-)
	Credit (-)			Crean (-)
1	2	3	4	5
(₹ in lakh)				
2801 - Power		(( m		
Purchases	(-)39.30			(-)39.30
Stock	40.08			40.08
Miscellaneous Work Advance	18.31	••		18.31
	10.31			10.31



19.09

••

••

19.09

TOTAL:

### Grant No. 31 - Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Textiles & Handicrafts Department ( All Voted )

### Major Heads -

2851- Village and Small Industries

- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works
- 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing
- 4851- Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries

### 6851- Loans for Village and Small Industries

### 6860- Loans for Consumer Industries

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	8()
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,14,24,28	2,41,60,19	2,13,66,10	(-)27,94,09
Supplementary -	27,35,91			
Amount	t surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	27,93,40
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	5,25,02	45,25,02	40,96,91	(-)4,28,11
Supplementary -	40,00,00			
Amount	t surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	4,28,10
Notes and Comme	ents -			
<b>REVENUE</b> (Voted	D			

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,794.09 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,793.40 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,794.09 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,735.91 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2851- Village and Small Industries			

### ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 001 Direction and Administration
- (1) 0628 Headquarters Organisation- Director of Handicraft and Cottage Industries

О.	307.22			
S.	1.20	201.10	201.08	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 107.32			

	Grant No 31 Contd.				
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
	ct Cottage Industr	ries Office			
О.	490.67				
S.	9.00	358.62	358.45	(-) 0.17	
R. 103 - Handloom Ind	(-) 141.05				
	ct Establishment-	Handloom			
(5) 0511 - Distri O.	755.65	Trandiooni			
S.	5.12	665.31	665.25	(-) 0.06	
R.	(-) 95.46			()	
104 - Handicraft Ind	dustries				
(4) 0010 - Admi	nistration and Sup	pervision			
О.	302.26				
S.	1.80	223.71	223.72	(+) 0.01	
R.	(-) 80.35				
200 - Other Village					
(5) 0397 - Estab	lishment of Block	Level Extension C	Office under		
Direc	torate of Handicra	aft and Cottage Ind	ustries		
О.	1,255.29				
S.	19.85	967.75	967.75		
R.	(-) 307.39				
Reduction o	f provision by ₹7		l. Nos.(1) to (5) above of staff, non-submis		
			e of trainees, less tou		
			oning of district leve		
supply of items by			8		
PROGRAMME H					
STATE SECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector		
103 - Handloom Ind	dustries				
(6) 1982 - Prome	otion of Textile In	dustries			
0.	50.01				
R.	(-) 50.01				
(7) 2120 I 1					

(7) 3139 - Incubation Centre

О.	180.00			
R.	(-) 180.00			
tire provisi	ion of ₹230.01	lakh at Sl. Nos.(6) and (7) a	above was surrendered	attributing

Entire provision of ₹230.01 lakh at Sl. Nos.(6) and (7) above was surrendered attributing to non-conduct of promotional activities of textile sector and non-appraisal of the scheme could be done in time.

104 - Handicraft Industries

(8) 1153 - Promotion of Handicraft Industries

Grant No 31 Contd.						
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
Out of the anticipated s	Out of the anticipated saving of ₹980.54 lakh, ₹521.55 lakh was attributed to non-					

engagement of contractual staff, non-approval of guidelines, non-receipt of proposal, less training programme and non-conduct of crafts mela.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹458.99 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(9) 3411 - Mukhyamantri Baristha Karigar Sahayata Yojana

O. 857.83 R. (-) 857.83

Surrender of entire provision of ₹857.83 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

..

..

107 - Sericulture Industries

(10) 1115 - Promotion of Sericulture Industries

О.	50.01
R.	(-) 50.01

800 - Other Expenditure

(11) 3293 - Handloom and Handicraft Development and Promotion Council

O. 500.01 R. (-) 500.01

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹550.02 lakh at Sl. Nos.(10) and (11) above was stated to be due to non-receipt of proposal and non-finalisation of land for OHHDPC.

### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

**STATE SECTOR SCHEMES** 

### **District Sector**

••

103 - Handloom Industries

(12) 1982 - Promotion of Textile Industries

О.	350.00	294.39	294.39	
R.	(-) 55.61			

Reduction of provision by ₹55.61 lakh was assigned to non-finalisation of incentive claims.

(13) 3600 - BALIA YOJANA

О.	304.50	7.89	7.89
R.	(-) 296.61		

Surrender of provision by ₹296.61 lakh was partly (₹158.27 lakh) attributed to non-submission of interest subvention claim by OSCB.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹138.34 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024). 107 - Sericulture Industries

•••

(14) 3363 - Silk Samagra

0.	100.00	
R.	(-) 100.00	

Surrender of entire provision of  $\overline{<}100.00$  lakh was stated to be due to non-receipt of Central Assistance for which State Share could not be utilised.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

	Grant No 31 Contd.				
	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
(15)	3600 - BALIA YOJANA				
	O. 69.00				

R. (-) 69.00

Entire provision of ₹69.00 lakh was withdrawn stating to be due to non-submission of interest subvention claim by OSCB.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(16) 3363 - Silk Samagra

0.	100.00	
R.	(-) 100.00	

Surrender of entire provision of ₹100.00 lakh was stated to be due to non-receipt of Central Assistance for which State Share could not be utilised.

••

•••

••

..

•••

(17) 3600 - BALIA YOJANA

О.	29.00	
R.	(-) 29.00	

Entire provision of ₹29.00 lakh was withdrawn stating to be due to non-submission of interest subversion claim by OSCB.

# 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(18) 2767 - Department of Handlooms, Textiles & Handicrafts

0.	635.12			
S.	6.97	469.38	469.31	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 172.71			

Curtailment of provision by ₹172.71 lakh was made attributing to vacancy of post, retirement of staff, less receipt of claim, non-availing of LTC, non-repairing of vehicle, non-engagement of contractual staff and non-hiring of vehicles.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

	1 5 5	U	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2851- Village and Small In	dustries		
PROGRAMME EXPENI	DITURE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEM	IES	State Sector	
104 - Handicraft Industries			
(19) 3412 - Setting up of	Handicrafts and Handloc	oms Hub	
0. 1:	50.00 1,150.00	) 1,150.00	
R. 1,00	00.00		

Grant No 31 Concld.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
PROGRAMME E STATE SECTOR 104 - Handicraft Ind	SCHEMES		District Sector		
(20) 1153 - Prom O. R.	notion of Handicra 1,786.21 306.49	aft Industries 2,092.70	2,092.70		

Enhancement of provision by ₹1,306.49 lakh at Sl. Nos.(19) and (20) above have remained unexplained (June 2024).

### Notes and Comments -

### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Almost the entire available saving of ₹428.11 lakh, (₹428.10 lakh) was surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹428.11 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,000.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outlay on Public Work PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	S		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
<ul> <li>60- Other Buildings</li> <li>051 - Construction</li> <li>(21) 0182 - Construction of Building</li> </ul>		70.74	
O. 400.00 R. (-) 321.24 4216- Capital Outlay on Housing PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	78.76	78.76	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Government Residential Buildings			
700 - Other Housing			
(22) 0182 - Construction of Building	ξ <b>S</b>		
O. 125.00 R. (-) 106.84	18.16	18.15	(-) 0.01

Curtailment of provision by ₹428.08 lakh at Sl. Nos.(21) and (22) above was made as the tender process could not be initiated owing to model code of conduct.

Grant No. 32 -	Expenditure	relating to	the T	'ourism l	Denartment
<b>Orant</b> 110. <i>32</i> -	Expenditure	i ciating to	, une r	Uui isiii i	Depai unene

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

# 3452- Tourism

5452- Capital Outlay on Tourism

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	2,05,43,63	3,81,36,49	2,86,44,46	(-)94,92,03
Supplementary -	1,75,92,86			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	94,91,44
Charged -				
Original -	1,00	1,00	1,00	
	Amount surrend	ered during the year		
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,74,57,00	4,74,57,00	3,50,15,93	(-)1,24,41,07
Amount surrender	ed during the ye	ar (March 2024 and	November 2023)	1,24,41,07
Notes and Comme	ents -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted</b>	l)			
(i) Against the	available savin	σ of ₹9 492 03 lakh	the department surre	endered ₹9 491 44

(i) Against the available saving of ₹9,492.03 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,491.44 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,492.03 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹17,592.86 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
3451- Secretariat-l	Economic Servic	es		
ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDIT	URE		
ESTABLISHMEN	T,OPERATION	NS AND		
MAINTENANCE	EXPENDITUR	E		
090 - Secretariat				
(1) 1467 - Touris	sm Department			
О.	458.72			
S.	4.73	348.83	348.78	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 114.62			
3452- Tourism	I			
ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDIT	URE		
ESTABLISHMEN	T,OPERATION	IS AND		
MAINTENANCE	· ·			

Grant No 32 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
01- Tourist Infrastru	cture			
101 - Tourist Centre				
(2) 1469 - Tourist				
0.	68.50	58.16	58.15	(-) 0.01
	(-) 10.34			
102 - Tourist Accomm				
	Accommodation			
0.	279.52	186.96	186.48	(-) 0.48
	(-) 92.56			
	f provision by ₹	217.52 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(1) to (3) ab	ove was based on
actual requirement.				
Specific reaso	ns for such less	requirement have	not been communica	ted (June 2024).
PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
80- General				
104 - Promotion and I	Publicity			
(4) 1470 - Tourist	Information and	l Publicity		
0.	,			
	14,835.00	24,840.51	24,840.50	(-) 0.01
R. (	(-) 5,694.49			
(5) 3117 - Barista	Nagarika Tirtha	Yatra Yojana		
О.	3,000.00			
S.	2,500.00	2,000.00	2,000.00	
R. (	(-) 3,500.00			
Reduction of	provision by ₹9	,194.49 lakh in res	spect of Sl. Nos.(4) a	and (5) above was
stated to be due to no		on of the scheme	owing to imposition	of model code of
conduct for General E	Election 2024.			

Notes and Comments -

# CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Entire eventual saving of ₹12,441.07 lakh was surrendered by the department during November 2023 and March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following neads				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
5452- Capital Outlay on Tourism				
PROCRAMME EXPENDITURE				

# PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

**State Sector** 

01- Tourist Infrastructure

102 - Tourist Accommodation

Grant No 32 Concld.						
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
		(₹ in lakh)				
(6) 1468 - Tourist Accommodation	on					
O. 43,456.99	35,015.93	35,015.93				
R. (-) 8,441.06						
Withdrawal of provision by <b>R</b>	Withdrawal of provision by ₹8,441.06 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement					
of Expenditure.						
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE						
<b>CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES</b>		State Sector				

# 01- Tourist Infrastructure

102 - Tourist Accommodation

(7) 1468 - Tourist Accommodation

O. 4,000.00

R. (-) 4,000.00

Entire provision of ₹4,000.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of fund by Government of India.

..

..

••



Grant No. 33 - Expenditure relating to the Fisheries & Animal Resources Development
Department
Major Heads -
2403- Animal Husbandry
2404- Dairy Development
2405- Fisheries
3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works
4403- Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry

4404- Capital Outlay on Dairy Development

4405- Capital Outlay on Fisher	ies
--------------------------------	-----

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	12,36,39,32	16,11,25,99	12,87,97,83	(-)3,23,28,16
Supplementary -	3,74,86,67			
Amou	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 202	24)	3,14,13,44
Charged -				
Original -	5,01	5,01	1,46	(-)3,55
Amou	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 202	24)	3,54
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	5,32,85,03	5,39,85,03	2,22,71,00	(-)3,17,14,03
Supplementary -	7,00,00			
Amou	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 202	24)	3,17,14,03
Notes and Comment	ts -			
<b>REVENUE(Voted)</b>				
<i>v</i>	vailable saving of ₹	532,328.16 lakh, the de	partment surrendered	₹31,413.44 lakh
during March 2024.				
		16 lakh, supplementary	provision of ₹37,486	.67 lakh obtained
in September 2023 pr		4 6 11 2 1 1		
(iii) Substantial sa	ving occurred unde	er the following heads:-	-	

		÷		
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2403- Animal Husbandr	·y			
ADMINISTRATIVE E	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
ESTABLISHMENT,OP	<b>ERATIONS ANI</b>	D		
MAINTENANCE EXPI	ENDITURE			
001 - Direction and Admi	inistration			
(1) $0290$ - Directorate				
0.	1,059.66			
S.	120.01	985.20	985.04	(-) 0.16
R.	(-) 194.47			

	Gra	ant No 33 Contd.		
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
101 Veterinary Service	as and Animal Hea	lth	(₹ in lakh)	
101 - Veterinary Service		.1011		
(2) 0646 - Hospitals	-			
O. S.	13,850.90 795.55	12 907 01	12 000 00	() (1)
		12,806.91	12,800.80	(-) 6.1
R. 107 - Fodder and Feed I	(-) 1,839.54			
(3) 0508 - Fodder Se	*			
(5) 0500 - 1 odder 5e O.	382.24			
S.	0.01	336.58	336.55	(-) 0.0
R.	(-) 45.67			()
		kh from Sl. Nos.(1) to	o (3) above was surre	endered based o
actual requirement.	ing of (2,07).00 iu			
	for such less requi	irement as well as rea	asons for final saving	g of ₹6.11 lakh a
Sl. No. (2) have not bee <b>PROGRAMME EXP</b>	n furnished (June 2			
STATE SECTOR SCH	IEMES		District Sector	
101 - Veterinary Service	es and Animal Hea	lth		
(4) 3617 - Animal W	elfare Activities			
0.	1,200.01	900.00	900.00	
R.	(-) 300.01			
Specific reasons	for surrender of j	provision by ₹300.01	lakh have not been	intimated (Jun
2024).				× ×
109 - Extension and Tra	C			
(5) 3608 - Training a	nd Capacity Build	ing		
О.	1,409.43			
S.	2,234.50	2,768.92	2,768.92	
R.	(-) 875.01			
789 - Special Componen	nt Plan for Schedul	led Castes		
(6) 3617 - Animal W	elfare Activities			
О.	340.00	255.00	255.00	
R.	(-) 85.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-P	lan			
(7) 3617 - Animal W	elfare Activities			
0.	460.00	345.00	345.00	
R.	(-) 115.00			
PROGRAMME EXP				
CENTRALLY SPONS	SORED SCHEME	21	State Sector	
CENTRALLI SI ONG	JORED SCHEME	10		

		Grant	No 33 Contd.		
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(8)	2966 - National Livest	ook Health and I	Diseases Control I	(₹ in lakh) Programme	
(0)		4,063.43	389.39	389.38	() 0 0
		4,003.43 3,674.04	309.39	309.30	(-) 0.0
		·	1-1-1- from C1 No	- ( <b>5</b> ) + - (0) -1	
raqui	Withdrawal of provisi rement.	ion by <b>x</b> 4,/49.05	lakh from SI. No	s.(5) to $(8)$ above wa	as based on actua
requi	Specific reasons for s	uch less requirem	ent have not beer	n communicated (Ju	ne 2024)
(9)	3623 - Development P	-		,	10 2021).
	-	2,847.07			
		2,847.07		••	
(10)	3747 - NLM - Breed		Livestock & Poul	tra	
(10)	S.	459.72		lti y	
		-) 459.72			
(11)	3748 - NLM - Semin	·			
(11)	5748 - INLINI - Semini S.	253.50			
		-) 253.50		••	
(12)		· ·			
(12)	3749 - NLM - Trainii S.	•			
		72.67		••	
		(-) 72.67	$C_1 N_{-1} (0) +$	(12) -1	:41. 1
accia	Entire provision of ₹ ning any specific reason		om SI. $Nos.(9)$ u	5(12) above was w	ilindrawn wilnou
•		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
	Administrative Investig			. :11-	
(13)	1249 - Sample Survey	•	of Production of n	nilk,	
	egg, wool and	meat		() 400 00	()
	D			(-) 400.00	(-) 400.0
haan	Reasons for incurring	g minus expendit	ure of $\mathbf{x}$ 400.00 la	kh without budget p	rovision have no
(14)	intimated (June 2024). 3700 - Integrated San	nnle Survey (Sal	arra)		
(14)	0.	437.78	ary)		
	0. S.	627.86	400.00	400.00	
		-) 665.64	400.00	+00.00	
	Reduction of provisio	/	h was attributed t	o actual requiremen	t.
	Specific reasons for s	•		-	
(15)	3701 - Integrated San	-		× ×	,
	0.	44.70	1 /		
	S.	24.70			
		(-) 69.40			
	Special Component Pla		Castes		
789 -				D	
			Diseases Control	Programme	
789 - (16)		1,557.66	Diseases Control 86.42	Programme 86.42	

		Gr	ant No 33 Cor	ıtd.		
	Head		Total Grant	Ex	Actual	Excess (+) Saving (-)
					(₹ in lakh)	2001-1-g ( )
(17)	3623 - Develop	oment Programme (	National Livesto	ck Missio		
	О.	1,091.38				
	R.	(-) 1,091.38				
(18)	3747 - NLM - I	Breed Development	t of Livestock &	Poultry		
	S.	176.23				
	R.	(-) 176.23				
(19)	3748 - NLM - 3	Seminars				
	S.	97.18				
	R.	(-) 97.18				
(20)	3749 - NLM - '	Trainings				
	S.	27.85				
	R.	(-) 27.85				
	Entire provision	n of ₹2,933.28 lakł	n from Sl. Nos.(	15) to (20	) above was sur	rrendered due to
actua	l requirement.					
	Specific reason	s for such less requ	irement have not	been furr	nished (June 2024	4).
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-	Plan				
(21)	2966 - Nationa	l Livestock Health	and Diseases Con	ntrol Prog	ramme	
	О.	1,151.31	44.′	79	44.78	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 1,106.52				
	Reduction of pr	ovision by ₹1,106.	52 lakh was attrib	outed to a	ctual requiremen	ıt.
	Specific reason	s for such less requ	irement have not	been con	municated (June	e 2024).
(22)	3623 - Develop	oment Programme (	National Livesto	ck Missio	n)	
	О.	806.67				
	R.	(-) 806.67				
(23)	3747 - NLM - I	Breed Development	t of Livestock &	Poultry		
	S.	130.27				
	R.	(-) 130.27				
(24)	3748 - NLM - 3	Seminars				
	S.	71.82				
	R.	(-) 71.82				
(25)	3749 - NLM - '	Trainings				
	S.	20.58				
	R.	(-) 20.58				
	Entire provision	n of ₹1,029.34 lakh	from Sl. Nos.(22	2) to (25)	above was surre	ndered based on

Entire provision of ₹1,029.34 lakh from Sl. Nos.(22) to (25) above was surrendered based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

### 2405- Fisheries

# ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)		Gra	nnt No 33 Contd.		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE109 - Extension and Training(26)(26)1472 - Training 0.124.82(27)1472 - 17aining 0.124.82(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen 0.1,200.05(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen 0.57.31(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen 0.57.31(27)3624 - Welfare of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of SI. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due 	Head			Expenditure	. ,
109 - Extension and Training (26) 1472 - Training O. 139.64 R. (-) 14.82124.82124.78(-) 0.04 R. (-) 0.14.82STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 0. 1,200.05 R. (-) 1,142.74District Sector(27) 3624 - Welfare of Fishermen O. 1,200.05 R. (-) 1,142.7457.3157.31(27) 3624 - Welfare of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of SL Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training (28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O. 1,000.00 R. (-) 500.00 R. (-) 500.00500.00 (-) 500.00 R. (-) 6477.71District Sector 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 8,664.00 R. (-) 6,477.71District Sector 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 3,376.00 R. (-) 2,823.05552.95 S52.94 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 R. (-) 1,548.985351-Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			D	(₹ in lakh)	
(26)1472 - TrainingO.139.64124.82124.78(-) 0.04R.(-) 14.82District Sector101 - Inland Fisheries0.1,200.0557.3157.31(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen0.1,200.0557.3157.31(28)3624 - Welfare of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement.Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training0.1,000.00500.00(-) 500.00(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices0.1,000.00S00.00(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Solo.00(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.8,664.002,186.29R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(3)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.3,376.00552.95552.94(-) 0.01R.(-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesAdministrate ExpenditureEstablishment, OpeRAt10NS ANDMAINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREEStablishment, OpeRAt10NS ANDMA					
O.139.64124.82124.78(-) 0.04R.(-) 14.82District Sector101 - Inland FisheriesDistrict Sector(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen $0.$ 1,200.05STATE SECTOR SCHEMESDistrict Sector(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen $0.$ $0.$ 1,200.0557.3157.31R.(-) 1,142.74Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement.Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices $0.$ $0.$ 1,000.00 $500.00$ $$ Specific reasons for surender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) $0.$ $0.$ $3,376.00$ $552.95$ $552.94$ $0.$ $1,960.00$ $411.02$ $411.01$ $(-)$ $1,960.00$ $411.02$ $411.01$ $(-)$ $1,960.00$ $411.02$ $411.01$ $(-)$ $1,960.00$ $411.02$ $411.01$ ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE		-			
R.(-) 14.82STATE SECTOR SCHEMESDistrict Sector101 - Inland Fisheries(27)3624 - Welfare of Fishermen0.1,200.05R.(-) 1,142.74Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was dueto actual requirement.Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices0.1,000.00500.00Specific reasons for surender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.8,664.002.,186.29(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.3,376.00R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.1,960.00411.02411.01(-)(-)796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0.1,960.000.411.0211.01(-)(-)1,960.00(-)<		<b>č</b>	124 82	124 78	(-) 0 04
STATE SECTOR SCHEMESDistrict Sector101 - Inland Fisheries0. 1,200.0557.3157.31(27) 3624 - Welfare of Fishermen0. 1,200.0557.3157.31(28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices0. 1,000.00500.00(-) 500.00(28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices0. 1,000.00500.00(-) 500.00R. (-) 500.008. (-) 500.00Specific reasons for surender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0. 3,376.00552.95552.94(-) 0.01R. (-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(-) 2,500.00(-) 0.01(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0. 1,960.00411.02411.01(-) 0.01R. (-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesAdministry Asampada Yojana (PMMSY)0. 1,960.00411.02411.01(-) 0.01R. (-) 1,548.98Start Expendent ServicesStart Expendent Services3051- Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)0. 1,960.00411.02411.01(-) 0.01R. (-) 1,548.98Start Expendent Services3051- Secretariat-Economic ServicesStart Expendent Services3051- Pradhan Mantri			121.02	121.70	()0.01
101 - Inland Fisheries(27)3624 - Welfare of FishermenO.1,200.05R.(-) 1,142.74Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O.O.1,000.00R.(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.O.3,376.00R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.O.3,376.00R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.O.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE				District Sector	
(27) 3624 - Welfare of Fishermen O. 1,200.05 $57.31$ 57.31 R. (-) 1,142.74 Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024). 109 - Extension and Training (28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O. 1,000.00 500.00 (-) 500.00 R. (-) 500.00 Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE</b> <b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector</b> 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 8,664.00 2,186.29 2,186.29 R. (-) 6,477.71 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 3,376.00 552.95 552.94 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 411.02 411.01 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,548.98 <b>3451 - Secretariat-Economic Services</b> <b>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</b> <b>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</b> <b>MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</b>					
O.1,200.0557.3157.31R.(-) 1,142.74Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of SI. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O.O.1,000.00500.00R.(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Reservent of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.Q.3,376.00R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.Q.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE		e of Fishermen			
R.(-) 1,142.74Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O.0.1,000.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.0.8,664.002,186.292,186.29(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.0.3,376.00252.95552.94(-) 0.01 R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.0.1,960.00411.02411.01(-) 1,548.98 <b>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services</b> ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE		1,200.05	57.31	57.31	
Curtailment of provision by ₹1,157.56 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) and (27) above was due to actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024). 109 - Extension and Training (28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of offices O. 1,000.00 500.00 (-) 500.00 R. (-) 500.00 500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE</b> <b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector</b> 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 8,664.00 2,186.29 2,186.29 R. (-) 6,477.71 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 3,376.00 552.95 552.94 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 411.02 411.01 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,548.98 <b>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services</b> <b>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</b> <b>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</b> <b>MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</b>	R.	<i>,</i>			
Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of officesO.1,000.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.8,664.00R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.3,376.00R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.98 <b>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services</b> ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTERATIVE EXPENDITURE			.56 lakh in respect o	f Sl. Nos.(26) and (27	7) above was due
109 - Extension and Training(28)3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of officesO.1,000.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final savingof ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). <b>PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector</b> 103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.8,664.00R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.3,376.00Store a sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.98 <b>3451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</b>	1	s for such less requi	rement have not beer	n furnished (June 202	4)
(28) 3699 - Digital Initiative for integration of officesO.1,000.00500.00(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURECENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $8,664.00$ R. $(-) 6,477.71$ 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $3,376.00$ R. $(-) 2,823.05$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $1,960.00$ R. $(-) 1,548.98$ 3451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	÷	-		in furnished (Julie 202	· <b>-</b> <i>)</i> ·
O.1,000.00500.00(-) 500.00R.(-) 500.00Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.8,664.002,186.292,186.29R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.0.3,376.00796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31)3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O.0.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE		e	tion of offices		
R.       (-) 500.00         Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).         PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE         CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES       District Sector         103 - Marine Fisheries         (29)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       8,664.00         R.       (-) 6,477.71         789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes         (30)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       3,376.00         R.       (-) 2,823.05         796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan         (31)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       1,960.00         R.       (-) 1,548.98         3451- Secretariat-Economic Services         ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE         ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND         MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					(-) 500 00
Specific reasons for surrender of provision by ₹500.00 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 8,664.00 R. (-) 6,477.71 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 3,376.00 R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 R. (-) 1,548.98 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE		·	200100		()200100
of ₹500.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024). PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector 103 - Marine Fisheries (29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 8,664.00 2,186.29 2,186.29 R. (-) 6,477.71 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 3,376.00 552.95 552.94 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 411.02 411.01 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,548.98 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			ovision by ₹500.001	akh as well as reason	s for final saving
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMESDistrict Sector103 - Marine Fisheries(29) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.8,664.00R.(-) 6,477.71789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.3,376.00Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.3,376.00R.(-) 2,823.05796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O.1,960.00R.(-) 1,548.983451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					8
103 - Marine Fisheries(29) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $8,664.00$ R. $(-) 6,477.71$ 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $3,376.00$ Special Component PlanR. $(-) 2,823.05$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $1,960.00$ R. $(-) 1,548.98$ 3451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	PROGRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
(29)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       8,664.00       2,186.29       2,186.29          R.       (-) 6,477.71       789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes       789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes       780 - Special Castes       780 - Special Castes       780 - Special Castes       7	CENTRALLY SPON	<b>SORED SCHEME</b>	S	District Sector	
O. $8,664.00$ $2,186.29$ $2,186.29$ $$ R.       (-) $6,477.71$ 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes       (30) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O. $3,376.00$ $552.95$ $552.94$ (-) $0.01$ R.       (-) $2,823.05$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan       (31) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O. $1,960.00$ $411.02$ $411.01$ (-) $0.01$ R.       (-) $1,548.98$ 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services         ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE       ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND         MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE       MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	103 - Marine Fisheries	5			
R.(-) $6,477.71$ 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes(30) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $3,376.00$ R. $(-) 2,823.05$ 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan(31) $3601$ - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)O. $1,960.00$ R. $(-) 1,548.98$ 3451- Secretariat-Economic ServicesADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITUREESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS ANDMAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	(29) 3601 - Pradha	n Mantri Matsya San	npada Yojana (PMM	(SY)	
<ul> <li>789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes</li> <li>(30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) <ul> <li>O. 3,376.00</li> <li>S52.95</li> <li>S52.94</li> <li>(-) 0.01</li> <li>R. (-) 2,823.05</li> </ul> </li> <li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan <ul> <li>(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)</li> <li>O. 1,960.00</li> <li>A11.02</li> <li>411.01</li> <li>(-) 0.01</li> <li>R. (-) 1,548.98</li> </ul> </li> <li>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services <ul> <li>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</li> <li>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</li> <li>MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	О.	8,664.00	2,186.29	2,186.29	
<ul> <li>789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes</li> <li>(30) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) <ul> <li>O. 3,376.00</li> <li>S52.95</li> <li>S52.94</li> <li>(-) 0.01</li> <li>R. (-) 2,823.05</li> </ul> </li> <li>796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan <ul> <li>(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)</li> <li>O. 1,960.00</li> <li>A11.02</li> <li>411.01</li> <li>(-) 0.01</li> <li>R. (-) 1,548.98</li> </ul> </li> <li>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services <ul> <li>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</li> <li>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND</li> <li>MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	R.	(-) 6,477.71			
O.       3,376.00       552.95       552.94       (-) 0.01         R.       (-) 2,823.05       796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan       (31)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       1,960.00       411.02       411.01       (-) 0.01         R.       (-) 1,548.98       3451- Secretariat-Economic Services         ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE       ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND         MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	789 - Special Compon	ent Plan for Schedul	ed Castes		
R. (-) 2,823.05 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY) O. 1,960.00 411.02 411.01 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,548.98 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	(30) 3601 - Pradha	n Mantri Matsya San	npada Yojana (PMM	(SY)	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan         (31)       3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         O.       1,960.00       411.02       411.01       (-) 0.01         R.       (-) 1,548.98         3451- Secretariat-Economic Services         ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE         ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND         MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	О.	3,376.00	552.95	552.94	(-) 0.01
<ul> <li>(31) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sampada Yojana (PMMSY)         <ul> <li>O. 1,960.00</li> <li>411.02</li> <li>411.01</li> <li>(-) 0.01</li> <li>R. (-) 1,548.98</li> </ul> </li> <li>3451- Secretariat-Economic Services         <ul> <li>ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE</li> <li>ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	R.	(-) 2,823.05			
O. 1,960.00 411.02 411.01 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,548.98 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	796 - Tribal Area Sub-	-Plan			
R. (-) 1,548.98 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	(31) 3601 - Pradha	n Mantri Matsya San	npada Yojana (PMM	ISY)	
3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	О.	1,960.00	411.02	411.01	(-) 0.01
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	R.	(-) 1,548.98			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	3451- Secretariat-Ec	onomic Services			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE	ADMINISTRATIVI	E EXPENDITURE			
090 - Secretariat	-		D		
	090 - Secretariat				
Grant No 33 Contd.					
--------------------	------------------------	---------------------	--------------------------	---------------------------	------------------
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(22)	0400 Eigherieg	and Animal Daga	una a Davalanni ant D	(₹ in lakh)	
(32)	O499 - Fisheries O.		urces Development D	epartment	
	S.	1,092.98	955.00	953.94	(-) 1.06
	3. R.	(-) 156.08	955.00	955.94	(-) 1.00
			.82 lakh from Sl. No	s(29) to $(32)$ above $x$	was due to actua
reauii	rement.	Vision by (11,005	.02 lakii itolii 51. 100	3.(2)) to (32) above	was due to aetua
1		for such less requ	irement have not been	n communicated (Jun	e 2024).
(iv)	-	-	off by excess under the	,	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
2403-	- Animal Husban	drv			
		EXPENDITURE			
EST/	ABLISHMENT,C	<b>PERATIONS</b> AN	ND		
MAI	NTENANCE EX	PENDITURE			
106 -	Other Livestock I	Development			
(33)	3093 - Small Ai	nimal Breeding Fa	rm		
	О.	94.58			
	S.	0.01	105.89	105.85	(-) 0.04
	R.	11.30			
109 -	Extension and Tra	aining			
(34)	0714 - In-servic	e Training of Perso	onnel		
	О.	127.82			
	S.	0.01	171.97	171.95	(-) 0.02
	R.	44.14			
113 -	Administrative In	vestigation and Sta	tistics		
(35)		-	on of Production of n	nilk,	
	egg, woo	ol and meat			
	О.	239.99			
	S.	0.01	310.60	310.58	(-) 0.02
	R.	70.60			

Additional provision of ₹126.04 lakh from Sl. Nos.(33) to (35) above was basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

(v) No expenditure was made in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note-(vi) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of Suspense together with the opening and closing balance for 2023-2024 is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance as on 1 April 2023 Debit (+) Credit (-)	Debit during the Year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance as on 31 March 2024 Debit (+) Credit (-)
1	2	3	4	5
	(₹ in lakh)			
2045 - Fisheries				
Miscellaneous Work Advance	1.99			1.99
TOTAL:	1.99	••		1.99

Grant No. - 33 Contd.

#### Notes and Comments -

## **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) Almost the available saving of ₹3.55 lakh (₹3.54 lakh) was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following head:-

	8		8		
	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			<b>F</b> F- • <b>F</b>	(₹ in lakh)	······································
3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE					
090 -	Secretariat				
(36)	0499 - Fisheries a	nd Animal Res	sources Development	Department	
	О.	5.00	1.47	1.46	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 3.53			
	Surrender of provi	ision by ₹3.53	lakh was based on act	ual requirement.	

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹31,714.03 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹31,714.03 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹700.00 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Office Buildings			
051 - Construction			

Grant No 33 Concld.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
incau	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)	3()	
(37) 2053 - Infrastructure Development	t			
O. 39,391.00				
S. 699.94	20,471.00	20,471.00		
R. (-) 19,619.94				
Curtailment of provision by ₹19,61	19.94 lakh was due to	actual requirement.		
Specific reasons for such less requi		,	4).	
(38) 2323 - Infrastructure Developmen	t for Live Stock Serv	vices		
O. 2,044.00				
R. (-) 2,044.00				
4403- Capital Outlay on Animal Husbar	ndry			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector		
101 - Veterinary Services and Animal Hea				
(39) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Develo	opment Fund (RIDF)			
O. 4,050.00				
R. (-) 4,050.00				
4405- Capital Outlay on Fisheries				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>		
103 - Marine Fisheries				
(40) 2053 - Infrastructure Development	t			
O. 2,000.00		••		
R. (-) 2,000.00				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEME	£S	District Sector		
103 - Marine Fisheries				
(41) 3601 - Pradhan Mantri Matsya Sar	mpada Yojana (PMM	157)		
O. 4,000.00				
R. (-) $4,000.00$	$1  f_{\rm max}  (20)$	t. ( <b>1</b> 1) .1.	41. 4	
Entire provision of ₹12,094.00 lak assigning any specific reasons (June 2024)		to (41) above was wi	thorawn without	



#### Grant No. 34 - Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department (All Voted)

#### Major Heads -

2015- Elections

2401- Crop Husbandry

- 2425- Co-operation
- 2435- Other Agricultural Programmes
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 4425- Capital Outlay on Co-operation

#### 4435- Capital Outlay on Other Agricultural Programmes

#### 6425- Loans for Co-operation

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u>-</u>			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	16,72,40,46	22,37,06,48	22,23,93,74	(-)13,12,74
Supplementary -	5,64,66,02			
Amount	t surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	13,12,63
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,63,60,27	4,04,40,39	2,46,61,72	(-)1,57,78,67
Supplementary -	40,80,12			
Amount	t surrendered durin	ng the year (March	2024)	1,57,78,63

The expenditure in the Grant, Revenue Section (Voted), does not include ₹14.33 lakh met out of advance from the Contingency Fund but not recouped to the fund till the end of the year.

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,312.74 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,312.63 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,312.74 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹56,466.02 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2015- Elections ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

#### 800 - Other Expenditure

(1) 2794 - Odisha State Co-operative Election Commission

О.	171.30			
S.	2.75	119.79	119.72	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 54.26			

	G	rant No 34 Co	ontd.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
		of ₹54.26 lakh, ₹	26.85 lakh was surren	ndered due to non
filling up of vacant	posts.			
-		ving of ₹27.41 la	akh have not been furn	ished (June 2024)
2425- Co-operation	n			
ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDITU	JRE		
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE				
001 - Direction and	Administration			
(2) 0327 - Divisi	onal Administration	on		
О.	1,433.51	1,161.12	1,161.04	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 272.39			
	f provision of ₹27	2.39 lakh was m	nade without assigning	g any reason (Jun
2024).	- · · ·			
	quarters Organisati o-op. Societies	on- Auditor Gen	neral	
О.	287.74	210.04	210.02	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 77.70			
	quarters Organisati	on- Registrar, C	o-op. Societies	
O. S.	1,262.60	1 1 2 7 2 2	1 1 2 2 7	() 0 0
S. R.	4.00	1,127.32	1,127.27	(-) 0.0
101 - Audit of Co-o	(-) 139.28			
	Establishment			
(5) 0059 Hudit O.	4,372.26	3,906.69	3,906.67	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 465.57	-,	-,	()
		om Sl. Nos. (3)	to (5) above was surr	endered basing or
actual requirement.		~ /		C
Specific reas	sons for such less	requirement have	e not been intimated (	June 2024).
2435- Other Agric	ultural Programn	nes		
ADMINISTRATI	VE EXPENDITU	JRE		
ESTABLISHMEN				
MAINTENANCE				
01- Marketing and		1		
102 - Grading and g		lities		
(c) 000 $c$ +				
(6) 0026 - Agma O.	rk State Grading 64.40	49.74	49.70	(-) 0.04

	Grant No 34 Contd.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(7)	0881 - Market	Research Surve	ey and Extension		
	О.	58.90			
	S.	0.48	48.84	48.80	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 10.54			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹25.20 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (6) and (7) above was attributed to actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

## 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(8) 0217 - Co-operation Department

О.	1,095.68			
S.	10.90	834.24	834.13	(-) 0.11
R.	(-) 272.34			

Curtailment of provision by ₹272.34 lakh was mainly made due to retirement of staff.

## Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹15,778.67 lakh, the department surrendered ₹15,778.63 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹15,778.67 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,080.12 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4425- Capital Outlay on Co-operatio PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	n	State Sector	
001 - Direction and Administration		State Sector	
(9) 0182 - Construction of Building	s		
O. 860.20			
S. 463.86	99.07	99.05	(-) 0.02
R. (-) 1,224.99			

Anticipated saving of  $\mathbb{T}$ 1,224.99 lakh was surrendered due to receipts of fund at the fag end of the year.

	Grant No 34 Co	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
789 - Special Component Plan fo	r Scheduled Castes		
(10) 0182 - Construction of B	uildings		
S. 375.15			
R. (-) 375.15			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(11) 0182 - Construction of Bu	uildings		
S. 507.56			
R. (-) 507.56			
Entire provision of ₹882			nd (11) above was
surrendered due to non-receipt of		oval.	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	RE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
107 - Investments in Credit Co-op	•		
(12) $2875$ - Construction of G		105.00	
O. 2,400.00		195.00	
R. (-) 2,205.00			
789 - Special Component Plan fo			
(13) $2875$ - Construction of G		24.00	
O. 680.00		34.00	
R. (-) 646.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(14) $2875$ - Construction of G		101.00	
O. 920.00		121.00	
R. (-) 799.00			
Provision of ₹3,650.00 la	kh from Sl. Nos. (12	to (14) above was	surrendered due to
less requirement. Specific reasons for such	less requirement have	not been furnished	(Jupe 2024)
4435- Capital Outlay on Other	-		(June 2024).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	0 0	liiiics	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Marketing and Quality Cont	ral	State Sector	
101 - Marketing Facilities	101		
<ul><li>(15) 1926 - Agriculture Marke</li></ul>	ting Infrastructure D	evelonment	
O. 2,000.00		489.56	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 1,510.43		107.50	(-) 0.01
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	I		
(16) 1926 - Agriculture Marke	ting Infrastructure D	evelopment	
(10) 1920 righteuteure marke			
O. 2,000.00	-	489.56	(-) 0.01

Grant No 34 Concld.					
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
(₹ in lakh)					
Reasons for surrender of provision to the tune of ₹3,020.86 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.					
(15) and $(16)$ above have not be	een intimated (June 20	)24).	_		

## 6425- Loans for Co-operation PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

#### **State Sector**

108 - Loans to Other Co-operatives

(17) 2980 - Corpus Fund for Odisha State Co-operative Marketing Federation Ltd.

> O. 10,000.00 R. (-) 7,000.00

3,000.00

3,000.00

••

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹7,000.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).



## Grant No. 35 - Expenditure relating to the Public Enterprises Department (All Voted)

#### Major Heads -

2235- Social Security and Welfare

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	11,59,52	11,60,03	9,80,62	(-)1,79,41
Supplementary -	51			
Amount s	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	1,79,34
Notes and Commen	nts -			

## **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹1,79.41 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,79.34 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,79.41 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹0.51 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(1) 0255 - Department of Public Enterprises

1		1			
О.	509.52				
S.	0.51		330.69	330.62	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 179.34				

Out of anticipated saving of ₹1,79.34 lakh, ₹1,74.74 lakh was surrendered due to nondrawal of salary of staff.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹4.60 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).



## Grant No. 36 - Expenditure relating to the Department of Women & Child Development

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2235- Social Security and Welfare

#### 2236- Nutrition

### 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

#### 4235- Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare

	ž	Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
1		~ ~	(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	36,33,80,13	40,23,64,78	33,94,53,67	(-)6,29,11,11
Supplementary -	3,89,84,65			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	5,14,31,46
Charged -				
Original -	1,00	1,00		(-)1,00
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	1,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	36,18,87	1,18,90,31	99,07,80	(-)19,82,51
Supplementary -	82,71,44			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	19,82,50
Notes and Comme	ents -			

## **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹62,911.11 lakh, the department surrendered ₹51,431.46 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹62,911.11 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹38,984.65 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2235- Social Security and Welfare ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR 02- Social Welfare	TURE NS AND		
001 - Direction and Administration			
(1) 0325 - District Social Welfar	e Organisation		
O. 369.25 R. (-) 111.97	257.28	257.04	(-) 0.24

Grant No 36 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
	uarters Establishr	nent			
0.	168.56				
S.	225.94	144.10	144.04	(-) 0.06	
R.	(-) 250.40				
103 - Women's Wel					
		of existing buildin			
0.	250.00	118.81	118.81		
R.	(-) 131.19				
106 - Correctional S					
		in need of care and in conflict with L			
О.	160.63	94.74	94.70	(-) 0.04	
R.	(-) 65.89				
200 - Other Program					
-	Economic Traini	ng Centre			
0.	202.24	157.39	157.34	(-) 0.05	
R.	(-) 44.85				
PROGRAMME E	<b>XPENDITURE</b>				
STATE SECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector		
<i>02- Social Welfare</i> 102 - Child Welfare					
		rotection of Child	Rights		
(0) 2+75 = State 0.	50.00	25.01	25.00	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 24.99	25.01	23.00	(-) 0.01	
	nation & E-Gover	nance			
	250.00	215.53	215.52	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 34.47	210.00	210.02	()0.01	
	le Justice Funds				
(0) 5211 Juvom O.	500.00	250.00	250.00		
R.	(-) 250.00	230.00	250.00		
(9) 3259 - State support to ICDS					
()) 5259 - State S O.	1,073.56	169.09	169.04	(-) 0.05	
8. R.	(-) 904.47	107.07	107.01	() 0.05	
103 - Women's Wel					
		e Against Women			
0.	200.01	131.82	131.81	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 68.19			()	
Reduction of		,886.42 lakh from	n Sl. Nos.(1) to (10)	above was made	

Reduction of provision by ₹1,886.42 lakh from Sl. Nos.(1) to (10) above was made basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been rendered (June 2024).

Grant No 36 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	8()
(11)	3713 - Won	nen Helpline		( • ••• •••••••	
	О.	0.01			
	S.	80.70	45.47	45.47	
	R.	(-) 35.24			
(12)	3796 - State	Support Centre			
	S.	1,109.42	973.60	973.60	
	R.	(-) 135.82			
(13)	3797 - Jagrı				
	S.	3,821.24	3,297.31	3,297.31	
	R.	(-) 523.93			
late ap	Curtailment oproval of the	of provision by ₹	694.99 from Sl. No	os.(11) to (13) above	e was attributed to
(14)	-		ng women hostels		
(1)	STOR Main	48.96	6.50	6.50	
	В. R.	(-) 42.46	0.50	0.50	
104		, ,	··		
	-	ged, Infirm and De			
(15)		· ·	nd Destitute Childr	en	
	О.	100.00	••		
	R.	(-) 100.00			
(16)	0107 - Care	and protection of	Street children		
	О.	300.00			
	R.	(-) 300.00			
(17)			n and Destitute Ch	ildren	
(17)	0.	500.00			
			••		
	R.	(-) 500.00	·· 1 <b>E</b> 40.47	1.1.1 ( 01.) 1 (1.4)	1 1 0
entire 2024).	provision of ₹			lakh at Sl. Nos.(14) ) above have not be	
/		XPENDITURE			
	<b>E SECTOR</b>			<b>District Sector</b>	
	cial Welfare	-			
	Child Welfare	•			
(18)	3241 - Mala	ti Devi Prak Vidy	alaya Paridhan Yo	jana	
. /	О.	5,466.68	4,748.90	4,748.89	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 717.78	,	,	
			17 78 lakh was nar	tly (₹201.78 lakh ) s	stated to be due to
less er	nrolment of pr	e-school children		• •	
		-	<316.00 lakh rem	ained unexplained (	June 2024).
(19)	3447 - Nutr	ition Governance			
	О.	150.00			

R. (-) 150.00

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Reasons for withdrawal of entire provision of ₹150.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

..

(20)3448 - Supply of subsidised Rice

> О. 386.00 316.99 316.99 R. (-) 69.01

Anticipated saving of ₹69.01 lakh was assigned to discontinuance of Swadhar and Ujjalla Scheme.

3626 - Sanjog (21)

> О. 200.00 (-) 200.00 R.

3627 - Samrudhi (22)

> 1,500.00 (-) 1,500.00 О.

Surrender of entire provision of  $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 1,700.00 lakh at Sl. Nos. (21) and (22) above remained unexplained (June 2024).

3629 - Kalika (23)

О.	325.77		
R.	(-) 325.77		

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹325.77 lakh, ₹3.67 lakh was stated to be due to nonapproval of the scheme.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹322.10 lakh have not been given (June 2024).

(24)3631 - Samikshya

(25)

0.	200.00	 	
R.	(-) 200.00		

Reasons for surrender of entire provision of ₹200.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

3632 - Adivika & Adolescent Empowerment						
О.	500.00	397.54	397.53	(-) 0.01		
R.	(-) 102.46					

3692 - Mukhyamantri Sampoorna Pushti Yojana (MSPY) (26)

О.	15,000.00	7,148.98	7,148.97	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 7,851.02			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹7,953.48 lakh at Sl. Nos.(25) and (26) above, ₹2,953.48 lakh was attributed to late approval of the scheme.

Reasons for the balance saving of ₹5,00.00 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(27) 3706 - Aama Kuni Pilaa

О.	500.00	196.33	196.33	
R.	(-) 303.67			

Reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹303.67 lakh have not been given (June 2024).

Grant No 36 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
789 - Special Component Plan fo	r Scheduled Castes			
(28) 3241 - Malati Devi Prak	Vidyalaya Paridhan Y	ojana		
O. 1,550.00	1,224.74	1,224.73	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 325.26				
(29) 3692 - Mukhyamantri Sar	mpoorna Pushti Yojan	a (MSPY)		
O. 4,250.00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	388.35		
R. (-) 3,861.65				
Out of the anticipated s ₹1,539.91 lakh was assigned to le scheme.	aving of ₹4,186.91			
Reasons for the balance sa	aving of ₹2 647 00 lak	h have not been rece	eived (June 2024)	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	aving 01 (2,047.00 lak		cived (Julie 2024).	
(30) 3241 - Malati Devi Prak	Vidvalava Paridhan V	oiana		
0. 2,096.00		•	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 309.30	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,700.07	(-) 0.01	
Specific reasons for withd		₹200.20 lobb have n	at been stated (June	
2024).	rawar of provision by	CS09.50 lakii liave in	or been stated (Julie	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	DE			
		S4-4- S4		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED S	CHEMES	State Sector		
02- Social Welfare				
102 - Child Welfare				
(31) 3513 - Saksham Anganwa	adi and POSHAN 2.0			
		(-) 11,285.07	(-) 11,285.07	
(32) 3514 - Anganwadi Servic	es - District Cell			
		(-) 263.78	(-) 263.78	
Reasons for incurring mir at Sl. Nos.(31) and (32) above ha	ve not been furnished		at budget provision	
(33) 3519 - Mission VATSAL				
O. 8,500.00		7,031.12		
R. (-) 1,468.88				
(34) 3742 - Mission Vatsalya	- Child Helpline			
S. 841.48		676.56		
R. (-) 164.92				
(35) 3746 - Mission Vatsalya	•	an (SAP)		
S. 142.00	106.50	106.50		
R. (-) 35.50				
Curtailment of provision	by ₹1,669.30 lakh from	m Sl. Nos.(33) to (33	5) above was made	

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,669.30 lakh from Sl. Nos.(33) to (35) above was made mainly due to less receipt of Central Share.

103 - Women's Welfare

		G	Frant No 36 Con	ıtd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		~ ~ ~ ~ ~		(₹ in lakh)	
(36)		Stop Centre (SAN	,	(00 <b>00</b>	
	O.	1,025.70	680.32	680.32	
( <b>0</b> , <b>7</b> )		(-) 345.38			
(37)		en Helpline (SA)	<i>,</i>	07.70	() 0.01
	0. D	55.20	27.74	27.73	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 27.46	<b>72</b> 0 4 1 1 1		
a atra l		provision by $₹3$	72.84 lakh at SI. I	Nos.(36) and (37) ab	ove was based on
actual	l requirement.	f 1. 1		1	t. 1 (I
(20)	-			not been communica	ted (June 2024).
(38)		i Sadan (SAMA)	,	410.17	() 0.01
	0. D	3,777.44	410.18	410.17	(-) 0.01
(20)		(-) 3,367.26			
(39)		_	erment of Women	(SAMARIHYA)	
	0. D	971.20			
(10)	R.	(-) 971.20	τ \		
(40)		Adalat (SAMBA	L)		
	0. D	414.86			
	R.	(-) 414.86	<b>F</b> 2 2/7 2/111	G1 N1 (20) 1	
		6.06 lakh at S		Sl. No.(38) and wi (40) above was a	
PRO	<b>GRAMME E</b>	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
CEN	TRALLY SPC	<b>NSORED SCH</b>	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
02- S	ocial Welfare				
102 -	Child Welfare				
(41)	3515 - Anga	nwadi Services -	Training Program	me	
	О.	662.32	164.32	164.29	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 498.00			
	Withdrawal	of provision by	₹498.00 lakh was	stated mainly due to	o less approval of
APIP		-			
(42)		ment and furnitu			
			li and POSHAN 2.	0)	
	O.	2,580.36			
(12)	R.	(-) 2,580.36	1 '1 1'		
(43)		truction of AWC	e	0)	
			li and POSHAN 2.	0)	
	O.	1,724.40			
	R	(-) 1 724 40			

R. (-) 1,724.40

	G	rant No 36 Col	ntd.	
	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	IICuu	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	Suring ()
(44)	3559 - Upgradation /Renovat	ion of AWC build		
	(Sakshyam Anganwad		÷	
	O. 5,930.98		· · ·	
	R. (-) 5,930.98			
(45)	3671 - Palna (SAMARTHYA	L)		
	O. 150.00			
	R. (-) 150.00	C <b>E</b> 10 205 7411		
a ttuila	Surrender of entire provision		th from SI. Nos.(42)	to (45) above was
	uted mainly to non-approval of . Special Component Plan for Sc			
(46)	3513 - Saksham Anganwadi a			
(40)		and FOSHAN 2.0		
	O. 14,698.70 S. 344.65	10,770.75	10 770 72	() 0 02
		10,770.75	10,770.73	(-) 0.02
	R. (-) 4,272.60	272 (0111	1 1 4 1	
(17)	Reduction of provision by ₹4,		nade due to less appi	roval of APIP.
(47)	3557 - Construction of AWC	•	0)	
	(Sakshyam Anganwad	ii aliu FOSHAN 2	.0)	
	O. 488.58	••	••	
	R. (-) 488.58			
(48)	3559 - Upgradation /Renovat			
	(Sakshyam Anganwad	and POSHAN 2	.0)	
	O. 1,680.44			
	R. (-) 1,680.44			
	Entire provision of ₹2,169.02	lakh at Sl. Nos.(4	7) and (48) above w	as surrendered due
	n-approval of APIP.			
	Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(49)	3513 - Saksham Anganwadi a	and POSHAN 2.0		
	O. 19,886.46	14 570 10	14 550 15	() 0.01
	S. 466.30	14,572.18	14,572.17	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 5,780.58			
	Withdrawal of provision by ₹		attributed to less ap	proval of APIP.
(50)	3557 - Construction of AWC	•		
	(Sakshyam Anganwad	11 and POSHAN 2	.0)	
	O. 661.02 R. (-) 661.02			
(51)	3559 - Upgradation /Renovat	ion of AWC build	inσ	
(21)	(Sakshyam Anganwad		÷	
	O. 2,273.54		- /	
	R. (-) 2,273.54			
	Surrender of entire provision	- f <b>F</b> O 004 56 1 1	-1 -4 C1 NI (50)	1 (51) -1

Surrender of entire provision of ₹2,934.56 lakh at Sl. Nos.(50) and (51) above was assigned to non-approval of APIP.

	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
2226	Nutrition			(< in lakn)	
		EXPENDITURE			
		ONSORED SCH	EMES	District Sector	
		f Nutritious Food			
		tion Programmes	8		
(52)	3516 - Sch	eme for Adolescer	nt Girls		
	О.	7,148.14	3,726.40	3,726.40	
	R.	(-) 3,421.74			
(53)	3553 - POS	· · ·	vam Anganwadi an	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	О.	10,472.44	8,773.68	8,773.67	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 1,698.76			
(54)		plementary nutriti			
			li and POSHAN 2.		
	0.	62,580.00	53,742.08	53,742.08	
700	R.	(-) 8,837.92	hadulad Castas		
(55)		ponent Plan for Sc eme for Adolescer			
(33)	0.	2,025.30	1,055.83	1,055.83	
	0. R.	(-) 969.47	1,055.05	1,055.05	
(56)			vam anganwadi and	d POSHAN 2.0)	
	О.	2,967.19	2,471.52	2,471.51	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 495.67	,	) · · ·	
796 -	Tribal Area S				
(57)	3516 - Sch	eme for Adolescer	nt Girls		
	0.	2,740.10	1,428.48	1,428.47	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 1,311.62	-,	_,	()
(58)			vam Anganwadi an	d POSHAN 2 0)	
(50)	0.	4,014.44	3,343.81	3,343.81	
	0. R.	(-) 670.63	5,545.01	5,545.01	
(59)			on programma		
(39)	-	plementary nutriti	li and POSHAN 2.	0)	
				·	
	0. D	23,989.00	19,449.28	19,449.27	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 4,539.72			

stated to be due to less approval of APIP.

|--|

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2235- Social Security and Welfare PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

Grant No 36 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
STATE SECTOR SCH	EMEC		(₹ in lakh)	
STATE SECTOR SCH 02- Social Welfare	LIVIES		State Sector	
102 - Child Welfare				
(60) 3192 - Biju Sish	u Surakshva Y	Voiana		
	5,500.00	ojunu		
S.	0.01	8,239.84	8,301.32	(+) 61.48
	2,739.83	0,	-,	() ••••••
103 - Women's Welfare	,			
(61) 2393 - State Con	nmission for V	Women		
0.	250.00			
S.	0.01	395.37	395.37	
R.	145.36			
PROGRAMME EXPE	ENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCH	EMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
02- Social Welfare				
102 - Child Welfare				
(62) 3450 - State Sup		- Training		
0.	400.03	764.96	764.94	(-) 0.02
R.	364.93			
103 - Women's Welfare			_	
, ,		er for Pregnant W	omen	
	3,134.25			
	2,220.00	21,757.62	21,765.85	(+) 8.23
	6,403.37	1110		
789 - Special Componen			7	
		er for Pregnant W	vomen	
O. S.	3,722.00 629.00	6,618.53	6,622.56	(+) 4.03
	2,267.53	0,018.33	0,022.30	(+) 4.03
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Pl				
		er for Pregnant W	Jomen	
, ,	5,035.00	er for i regnant v	onien	
S.	851.00	9,167.22	9,169.05	(+) 1.83
	3,281.22	~,~~, <b>~</b> 2	-,-07.00	()1.00
PROGRAMME EXPE	-			
CENTRALLY SPONS		EMES	State Sector	
02- Social Welfare				
102 - Child Welfare				

Grant No 36 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(66)		ion Vatsalya - No sorship / Foster C	n-Institutional Car Care / After Care	'е —	
	S.	972.00	1,463.33	1,463.32	(-) 0.01
	R.	491.33			
PRO	<b>GRAMME E</b>	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
CEN	TRALLY SPO	<b>ONSORED SCH</b>	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
02- S	ocial Welfare				
102 -	Child Welfare				
(67)	3513 - Saks	ham Anganwadi a	and POSHAN 2.0		
	О.	51,877.70			
	S.	1,216.43	59,867.63	59,863.10	(-) 4.53
	R.	6,773.50			
(68)	3790 - Swad	hhata Action Pla	n (Sakshyam Anga	nwadi and	
POSH	HAN 2.0)				
	S.	0.02	5,009.98	5,009.98	
	R.	5,009.96			
	Reasons for	enhancement of	provision by ₹27	477 03 lakh from SI	$N_{00}(60)$ to (68)

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹27,477.03 lakh from Sl. Nos.(60) to (68) and final saving of `80.10 lakh at Sl. Nos. (60), (63) to (65) and (67) above have not been communicated (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Almost the entire saving of  $\overline{1,982.51}$  lakh ( $\overline{1,982.50}$  lakh) was surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,982.51 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹8,271.44 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 4235- Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES			State Sector		
02- Sa	ocial Welfare				
102 - 0	Child Welfare				
(69) 2632 - Construction of CDPO building					
	О.	0.01			
	S.	458.72	350.90	350.90	
	R.	(-) 107.83			

G	rant No 36 Co	ncld.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Specific reasons for reductio	n of provision by	₹107.83 lakh have 1	not been furnishe
(June 2024).			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
02- Social Welfare			
102 - Child Welfare			
(70) 0182 - Construction of Build	-		
O. 880.00	780.00	780.00	
R. (-) 100.00			
Curtailment of provision by	₹100.00 lakh was	made stating to be du	e to non-initiatio
of the proposal.			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
<b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH</b>	IEMES	State Sector	
02- Social Welfare			
102 - Child Welfare			
(71) 3745 - Mission Vatsalya - Cr	eation of Capital	Assets	
(Construction of CCIs			
S. 1,004.85			
R. (-) 1,004.85			
Surrender of entire provision	of ₹1.004.85 lakh	was attributed to nor	-receipt of Centra
Assistance.			
103 - Women's Welfare			
(72) 3670 - Shakhi Niwas (SAMA	ARTHYA)		
O. 402.83			
R. (-) 402.83			
Reasons for withdrawal of e	ntire provision of	₹402 83 lakh have i	not been furnishe
(June 2024)			

(June 2024).

li i

## Grant No. 37 - Expenditure relating to the Electronics & Information Technology Department ( All Voted )

## Major Heads -

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

## 2852- Industries

## 3425- Other Scientific Research

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,55,55,45	6,03,29,01	6,02,44,32	(-)84,69
Supplementary -	3,55,55,45 2,47,73,56			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	84,61
Notes and Comme	ents -			

## **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹84.69 lakh, the department surrendered ₹84.61 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹84.69 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹24,773.56 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 3425- Other Scientific Research ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 60- Others

200 - Assistance to other Scientific Bodies

(1) 2534 - Dist. e-Governance Society

~				
О.	261.09	208.39	208.36	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 52.70			

Reduction of provision by ₹52.70 lakh was made without assigning any specific reasons (June 2024).



#### Grant No. 38 - Expenditure relating to the Higher Education Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2202- General Education

2204- Sports and Youth Services

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

## 4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

### 6202- Loans for Education, Sports, Art and Culture

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	3 ( )
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	31,12,37,09	39,23,92,33	34,62,11,15	(-)4,61,81,18
Supplementary -	8,11,55,24			
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (March	2024)	4,59,98,24
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	60,50,01	90,50,01	82,36,23	(-)8,13,78
Supplementary -	30,00,00			
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (March	2024)	8,13,78
Notes and Comme	nts -			

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹46,181.18 lakh, the department surrendered ₹45,998.24 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹46,181.18 lakh supplementary provision of ₹81,155.24 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads :-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2202- General Education ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

## 03- University and Higher Education

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

О.	10.17
R.	(-) 10.17

Surrender of entire provision of  $\overline{<}10.17$  lakh was attributed mainly to non-availing of 7th pay arrears by the retiring employees.

..

102 - Assistance to Universities

	Grant No 38 Contd.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(2)	3423 - Rajendı	ra University				
	О.	400.00				
	S.	5.60	350.60	350.60		
	R.	(-) 55.00				
(3)	3424 - Kalahai	ndi University				
	О.	500.00	187.61	187.61		
	R.	(-) 312.39				
(4)	3498 - Madhus	sudan Law Univ	versity			
	О.	350.00				
	S.	226.56	481.56	481.56		
	R.	(-) 95.00				
			(2.20.1.11.6	$\mathbf{N} = (\mathbf{A}) + (\mathbf{A}) + \mathbf{I}$	1 . 1	

Reduction of provision by ₹462.39 lakh from SI Nos. (2) to (4) above was due to less salary requirement by the Universities.

103 - Government Colleges and Institutes

(5) 0549 - Government General Colleges

О.	33,744.53			
S.	949.02	28,811.82	28,805.71	(-) 6.11
R.	(-) 5,881.73			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹5,881.73 lakh, ₹199.89 lakh was surrendered due to non-revision of HRA and phase wise joining of teaching staff.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹5,681.84 lakh as well as final saving of ₹6.11 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(6) 0550 - Government Sanskrit Colleges

О.	218.21			
S.	1.06	99.26	99.21	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 120.01			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹120.01 lakh, ₹50.09 lakh was stated to have been surrendered due to non-functioning of GeM credentials and less requirements by the colleges.

Balance saving of ₹69.92 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reasons (June 2024).

104 - Assistance to Non-Government Colleges and Institutes

(7) 0973 - Non-Government Colleges

O. 83,322.42 73,201.70 73,192.16 (-) 9.54 R. (-) 10,120.72

Reasons for anticipated saving of ₹10,120.72 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹9.54 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

#### **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

#### **STATE SECTOR SCHEMES**

#### **State Sector**

	Grant No 38 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
03- University and Higher Edu					
102 - Assistance to Universitie					
(8) 3362 - Odisha Universit Innovation Incer					
O. 506	5.00 80.31	80.31			
R. (-) 425	5.69				
(9) 3793 - Chief Minister R	esearch Innovation and				
Fellowship Progr					
	.00 403.50	403.50			
R. (-) 96					
103 - Government Colleges and					
(10) 0555 - Government Tra					
S. 50	0.00 19.33	19.33			
R. (-) 30	0.67				
(11) 3111 - Strengthening o Odisha (World 1	•				
O. 4,000	2,059.34	2,059.33	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 1,940	).66				
104 - Assistance to Non-Gover	nment Colleges and Ins	stitutes			
(12) 0973 - Non-Governme	-				
O. 2,000	).00 1,500.00	1,500.00			
R. (-) 500	0.00				
(13) 2172 - New Eligible N	on-Government Colleg	es			
O. 27,280					
S. 15,782		33,535.07			
R. (-) 9,526		,			
(14) 2856 - Modernisation of					
	).00				
R. (-) 500					
789 - Special Component Plan					
(15) $2172$ - New Eligible N		es			
O. 16,410	Ũ				
S. 2,175		16,177.73	(-) 0.74		
R. (-) 2,406		_ = ;	()		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(16) 2172 - New Eligible N	on-Government Colleg	es			
O. 11,000	-				
S. 2,400		5,110.62			
R. (-) 8,289		5,110.02			
() 0,20					

	Grant No 38 Con	td.	
Head	Total	Actual	France (1)
псац	Grant	Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
80- General			
800 - Other Expenditure			
<ul><li>(17) 3455 - Mo College Abhiyar</li></ul>	1		
O. 17,000.00	i	2,662.78	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 14,337.21	2,002.79	2,002.70	()0.0
Curtailment of provision by	₹38.053.57 lakh fro	m SI Nos. (8) to (17	) above was mad
without assigning any reason (June			) 400 00 00 1144
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	,		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SC	HEMES	State Sector	
03- University and Higher Educati	on		
112 - Institutes of Higher Learning			
(18) 2939 - Rashtriya Uchchatar	Shiksha Abhiyan (F	RUSA)	
O. 7,000.00	2,059.31	2,059.30	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 4,940.69			
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(19) 2939 - Rashtriya Uchchatar	Shiksha Abhiyan (F	RUSA)	
O. 2,000.00	152.44	152.43	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 1,847.56			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	I		
(20) 2939 - Rashtriya Uchchatar	Shiksha Abhiyan (F	RUSA)	
O. 1,000.00	115.82	115.82	
R. (-) 884.18			
Reduction of provision by ₹7	,672.43 lakh from S	I Nos. (18) to (20) ab	ove was attribute
to absence of necessary guidelines f	for drawal and less re	eceipt of central assis	stance.
2204- Sports and Youth Services			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
102 - Youth Welfare Programmes f	or Students		
(21) 0948 - N.C.C.			
O. 4,051.46			
S. 417.14	2,874.94	2,859.94	(-) 15.00
R. (-) 1,593.66			
Out of the anticipated savin	g of ₹1,593.66 lakh	, ₹152.01 lakh was s	surrendered due te
non-revision of HRA.	C <b>T</b> 1 441 771 11	11 (* 1 .	<b>CT</b> 1 <b>C</b> 0 0 1 1 1 1
Reasons for balance saving of	of $₹1,441.65$ lakh as	well as final saving of	t ₹15.00 lakh hav
not been intimated (June 2024).			

(22) 2865 - Youth Red Cross

О.	20.00		
S.	230.00	50.00	50.00
R.	(-) 200.00		

••

	Grant No 38 C	ontd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Anticipated saving of ₹200.00 lakh was stated to have been surrendered due to non-expansion of NSS Units.

104 - Sports and Games

(23) 1334 - Sports Competition

Reasons for final saving of ₹129.86 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

## 2251- Secretariat-Social Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

# ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(24) 0636 - Higher Education Department

0		1		
О.	3,233.93			
S.	60.87	2,043.93	2,043.78	(-) 0.15
R.	(-) 1,250.87			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹1,250.87 lakh, ₹492.20 lakh was surrendered due to non-payment of DA, drawal of pre-revised HRA, less drawal of arrears, less availing of LTC and less drawal of handicap & other allowances.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹758.67 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

092 - Other Offices

(25) 1267 - Selection Board

Dereet	Ion Dourd			
О.	72.79			
S.	6.81	45.65	45.58	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 33.95			

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹33.95 lakh, ₹16.50 lakh was attributed mainly to non-availing of LTC & TE, non-appointment of officers on Special duty, drawal of pre-revised HRA and non-receipt of bills from the consulting agency for hardware repairing.

Balance saving of ₹17.45 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reasons (June 2024).

PRO	GRAMME EXI	PENDITURE	1		
STAT	TE SECTOR SC	HEMES		State Sector	
090 -	Secretariat				
(26)	0636 - Higher	Education De	partment		
	О.	250.00			
	S.	80.00	235.90	231.69	(-) 4.21
	R.	(-) 94.10			

Grant No 38 Contd.				
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EX CENTRAL SECTOR 090 - Secretariat	. –		State Sector	
(27) 0636 - Higher	Education Depa	rtment		
О.	61.00	20.89	20.86	(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 40.11			
Curtailment of on actual requirement.	· ·	34.21 lakh at SI	Nos. (26) & (27) abov	e was made basing

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹4.21 lakh at SI No. (26) have not been furnished (June 2024).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads :-

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2202- General Educ				
ADMINISTRATIV				
ESTABLISHMENT	* · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
MAINTENANCE E				
03- University and H	•			
102 - Assistance to U				
(28) 3355 - Odia U	-			
О.	0.02			
S.	40.00	79.02	79.02	
R.	39.00			
PROGRAMME EX	<b>EXPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
03- University and H	0			
102 - Assistance to U	niversities			
(29) 2856 - Moder	nisation of Quali	ity Education		
О.	1,000.00	2,246.64	2,246.64	
R.	1,246.64			
107 - Scholarships				
(30) 3730 - Mukhy	yamantri Medhab	oi Chatra Protsaha	n Yojana	
О.	4,265.00			
S.	2,263.35	24,492.47	24,479.22	(-) 13.25
R.	17,964.12			
80 Canaval	I			

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

	Grant No 38 Concld.				
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(31)	3104 - Informa	ation & E-Gover	rnance		
	О.	100.00			
	S.	5,020.00	6,179.84	6,179.83	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,059.84			

Reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹20,309.60 lakh from SI Nos. (28) to (31) above as well as reasons for final saving of ₹13.25 lakh at SI No. (30) have not been communicated (June 2024).

## Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹813.78 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.

(ii) Saving occurred under the following head :-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

## STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

01- General Education

non

203 - University and Higher Education

(32) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and Restoration

0.	50.00		 
R.	(-) 50.00		

**State Sector** 

Surrender of entire provision of ₹50.00 lakh was due to non-receipt of requisition from field offices and institutions.



## Grant No. 39 - Expenditure relating to the Skill Development & Technical Education Department ( All Voted )

Major Heads -

**2203-** Technical Education

2230- Labour and Employment

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

4250- Capital Outlay on Other Social Services

		Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
			(₹in thousand)			
REVENUE -						
Voted -						
Original -	6,40,36,15	6,75,66,35	6,53,86,77	(-)21,79,58		
Supplementary -	35,30,20					
Amount surrer	ndered during the y	ear (March 2024	4)	21,75,53		
CAPITAL -						
Voted -						
Original -	3,45,89,52	5,26,41,85	5,22,42,52	(-)3,99,33		
Supplementary -	1,80,52,33					
Amount surrer	Amount surrendered during the year (March 2024)3,99,28					
Notes and Comments -						

## **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,179.58 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,175.53 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,179.58 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,530.20 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	*	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2230- Labour and Employment			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
03- Training			
003 - Training of Craftsmen and Supervisors			
(1) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation			
O. 916.43	707.51	707.30	(-) 0.21
R. (-) 208.92			

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹208.92 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

		Grant No.	- 39 Contd.		
	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
BBOOR			(₹ in lakh)		
	AMME EXPENDI		C ·		
	ECTOR SCHEME	28	Sta	te Sector	
03- Traini	0	nd Sun amigana			
	ning of Craftsmen a 1 - National Appren	-			
(2) 095	O.	2,579.29			
	S.	300.00	2,425.63	2,425.53	(-) 0.10
	В. R.	(-) 453.66	2,723.03	2,723.33	(-) 0.10
Re		. /	ng of ₹453.66 lakh	have not been intir	nated (June
2024).		or unicipated savi			inanou (Juli
	AMME EXPENDI'	ГURE			
	LLY SPONSORE		Sta	te Sector	
03- Traini	ng				
	ning of Craftsmen a	-			
(3) 3392	2 - SANKALP Proj		EAP)		
	О.	378.01			
	S.	126.17	126.19	126.18	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 377.99			
		₹377.99 lakh wa	s attributed mainly	to non-receipt of	fund from
	nt of India.				
. ,	4 - Skills Strengther TRIVE)	ning for Industrial	Value Enhancement	t	
	О.	590.00			
	S.	590.00	855.50	855.50	
	R.	(-) 324.50			
(5) 364	7 - National Apprer	ticeship Promotion	n Scheme (NAPS)		
	О.	50.00			
	R.	(-) 50.00			
789 - Spec	ial Component Plar	n for Scheduled Ca	stes		
	4 - Skills Strengther TRIVE)	ning for Industrial	Value Enhancement	t	
	О.	180.00			
	S.	180.00	261.00	261.00	
707 7 1	R.	(-) 99.00			
(7) 354	-	ning for Industrial	Value Enhancement	t	
(51	CRIVE) O.	230.00			
	S.	230.00	333.50	333.50	
	3. R.	(-) 126.50	555.50	555.50	•
	к.	(-) 120.50			

Grant No 39 Contd.			
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
IIcuu	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Entire provision of ₹600.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) to (7) above was surrendered due to non-release of fund by the Government of India.

## **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

CENTRALLY S	PONSORED S	CHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>		
02- Employment	Service					
800 - Other Exper	nditure					
(8) 3543 - Esta	blishment of M	odel Career Ce	entre at District			
Emp	oloyment Office					
	О.	233.40				
	R.	(-) 233.40				
Anticipate	d saving of ₹233	3.40 lakh was a	attributed to non	-receipt of fund t	from Government	

of India.

## 2251- Secretariat-Social Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(9) 2766 - Skill Development & Technical Education Department

0.	784.83			
S.	42.75	576.23	576.09	(-) 0.14
R.	(-) 251.35			

Surrender of provision by ₹251.35 lakh was mainly due to late joining of staff.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

## 2203- Technical Education PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

## STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

105 - Polytechnics

(10) 2035 - Improving employable skill and creation of selfemployment opportunities for unemployed youths

0.	573.51			
S.	461.84	1,426.69	1,426.67	(-) 0.02
R.	391.34			

**State Sector** 

Reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹391.34 lakh have not been intimated (June 2024).

#### Notes and Comments -

## CAPITAL(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹399.33 lakh, the department surrendered ₹399.28 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹399.33 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹18,052.33 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total	Actual Evn an dituna	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
4202- Capital Outlay on Educat	ion Sports Ar	t and Culture	(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU				
CENTRALLY SPONSORED S			State Sector	
02- Technical Education				
105 - Engineering/Technical Colle	eges and Institut	tes		
(11) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatar	-			
О.	75.83			
R.	(-) 75.83			
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Cas	tes		
(12) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatar	a Sikshya Abhi	yan (RUSA)		
О.	24.92			
R.	(-) 24.92			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(13) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatar		yan (RUSA)		
О.	31.85			
R.	(-) 31.85			
Entire provision of ₹132.6 non-release of fund by the Govern		Nos. $(11)$ to $(1)$	13) above was surre	endered due to
4250- Capital Outlay on Other S	Social Services			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITU	RE			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED S			State Sector	
789 - Special Component Plan for				
(14) 3545 - Strengthening of Ir Institutional Traini				
О.	54.00	11.88	11.88	
R.	(-) 42.12			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(15) 3545 - Strengthening of Ir Institutional Traini				
О.	69.00	15.19	15.18	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 53.81			

Grant No 39 Concld.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
800 - Other Expenditure				
(16) 3545 - Strengthenin	ng of Infrastructure f	or		
Institutional	Training			
О.	177.00	38.95	38.94	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 138.05			
A uticing to describe	f 7222 00 1-1-1 in ma	r = 1	a(16) all area was a	ل میں م میں میں

Anticipated saving of ₹233.98 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(14) to (16) above was surrendered basing on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been furnished (June 2024).

## Grant No. 40 - Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small & Medium Enterprises **Department ( All Voted )**

## Major Heads -

**2250- Other Social Services** 

- **2851-** Village and Small Industries
- **2875- Other Industries**
- 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services
- 3453- Foreign Trade and Export Promotion
- 4851- Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries
- 6851- Loans for Village and Small Industries
- 6885- Other Loans to Industries and Minerals

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	3,67,76,59	3,70,62,78	2,45,26,29	(-)1,25,36,49
Supplementary -	2,86,19			.,
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	1,25,34,07
CAPITAL -			,	
Voted -				
Original -	2,80,00,03	2,80,00,03	1,66,75,00	(-)1,13,25,03
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2024)	1,13,25,03
Notes and Comme		、		

**REVENUE(Voted)** 

Against the available saving of ₹12,536.49 lakh, the department surrendered ₹12,534.07 (i) lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹12,536.49 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹286.19 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total Creat	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2250- Other Social Services			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	4		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(1) 2396 - Other Plan Programm	es for Industrial	Exhibition	
O. 100.00	10.2	5 10.25	
R. (-) 89.75			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(2) 2396 - Other Plan Programm	es for Industrial	Exhibition	
O. 900.00	141.3	5 141.35	
R. (-) 758.65			

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
			ect of Sl. Nos.(1) ar	nd (2) above was
surrendered due to n	on-holding of Sta	ate Level Exhibiti	on.	
2851- Village and S				
ADMINISTRATIV		-		
ESTABLISHMEN'	· ·			
MAINTENANCE I 001 - Direction and		L		
	t Industries Cent	re		
(5) 0517 - Distric O.	2,433.89	1,998.70	1,998.19	(-) 0.51
R.	(-) 435.19	1,990.70	1,550.15	() 0.0
		of₹435 19 lakh ₹	234.84 lakh was surre	ndered mainly due
			ction of RACP/MAC	
			ve not been intimated	
		tion- Director of In		
0.	1,284.68	1,154.74	1,154.69	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 129.94	2	,	
Out of the an	ticipated saving	of ₹129.94 lakh, ₹	62.50 lakh was surren	ndered mainly due
to non-fixation of pa	y and non-sancti	on of RACP/MA	CP.	-
Reasons for l	balance saving of	₹€7.44 lakh have	not been communica	ted (June 2024).
105 - Khadi and Vill	age Industries			
(5) 1005 - Odisha	ı Khadi and Villa	ge Industries Boa	rd	
О.	817.78	506.16	506.16	
R.	(-) 311.62			
Anticipated s	aving of ₹311.62	2 lakh was surrend	lered due to accountir	ng error.
106 - Coir Industries	5			
(6) 0263 - Develo	opment of Coir Ir	ndustries		
0.	49.94	24.40	24.38	(-) 0.02
R.	(-) 25.54			
	···`´, · · ·		1 5 0 0 1 1 1	1 11 /

Grant No. - 40 Contd.

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹25.54 lakh, ₹15.29 lakh was surrendered due to non-fixation of pay and non-sanction of RACP/MACP.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹10.25 lakh have not been received (June 2024).

## PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

1 1 1 (			4		
STA	TE SECTOR	SCHEMES	State	Sector	
102 -	Small Scale I	ndustries			
(7)	0708 - Infor	mation, Educatio	n and Communication		
	О.	100.00	79.45	79.44	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 20.55			
(8)	2334 - Gran	ts / Assistance fo	or Micro, Small & Mediur	n Industries	
	О.	2,000.04	900.00	900.00	
	R.	(-) 1,100.04			
		1			

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		<b>E1 100 50 1 11</b>	(₹ in lakh)		
. 1	Curtailment of provision by	₹1,120.59 lakh at S	SI. Nos. $(7)$ and $(8)$ a	bove was based on	
actua	l requirement.	a naguinamant hava	not have intimated	$(1_{\rm Hm}, 2024)$	
(9)	Specific reasons for such les 3113 - Promotion of MSME	s requirement nave	not been intimated (	June 2024).	
(9)	O. 650.01				
	S. 261.82	55.93	55.93		
	R. (-) 855.90				
	Out of the anticipated saving	g of ₹855.90 lakh, ₹	261.82 lakh was su	rrendered since the	
exper	diture was met from other hea				
	Reasons for balance saving of	of ₹594.08 lakh hav	e not been commun	icated (June 2024).	
(10)	3195 - Revamping of IED C				
	O. 100.00				
	R. (-) 100.00				
		of₹100.00 lakh w	as due to non-appro	val of proposals	
<ul> <li>Surrender of entire provision of ₹100.00 lakh was due to non-approval of proposals.</li> <li>(11) 3389 - Agro food Processing and Value addition (Pilot)</li> </ul>					
(11)	Programme-World B		ii (i not)		
	O. 400.00				
	R. (-) 400.00				
	Reasons for withdrawal of en	tire provision of ₹4	00.00 lakh have not l	been received (June	
2024)					
	GRAMME EXPENDITURE	2			
	<b>FE SECTOR SCHEMES</b>		<b>District Sector</b>		
102 -	Small Scale Industries				
(12)	2329 - Subsidies for Small S	Scale Industries			
	O. 2,900.00	2,190.89	2,190.38	(-) 0.51	
	R. (-) 709.11				
	Out of the anticipated saving	of ₹709.11 lakh, ₹	647.52 lakh was surr	rendered due to less	
receip	ot of proposals and discontinua	tion of the scheme.			
	Specific reasons for balance	saving of ₹61.59 la	kh have not been co	ommunicated (June	
2024)	).				
(13)	2334 - Grants / Assistance f	or Micro, Small &			
	Medium Industries				
	O. 6,000.01	2,102.90	2,102.90		
	R. (-) 3,897.11				
	Out of the anticipated saving	of ₹3,897.11 lakh,	₹1,136.96 lakh was	surrendered stating	
to be	due to non-approval of propos				
	Reasons for balance saving of		ave not been intimat	ed (June 2024).	
(14)	3113 - Promotion of MSME		240.20		
	O. $1,060.01$	249.30	249.29	(-) 0.01	
	R. (-) 810.71	<b>F</b> 010 71 late was st	tributed mainly to de	low in programment	
ofIT	Curtailment of provision by a equipment and non-approval of		induced mainly to de	hay in procurement	
0111	equipment and non-approval of	r proposais.			

Grant No. - 40 Contd.
	Head				
			Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(15)	3735 - Intere	est Subvention fo	r working capital		
	for N	ISME's Exporters	5		
	0.	1,000.00	707.53	707.53	
	R.	(-) 292.47			
	Specific reas d (June 2024		er of anticipated s	saving of ₹292.47 la	kh have not bee
105 - K	hadi and Vil	lage Industries			
		-	lage Industries Bo	ard	
	О.	4,111.08	311.62	311.62	
	R.	(-) 3,799.46			
	Out of the a		of ₹3,799.46 lakh	n, ₹941.33 lakh was s	surrendered due
	proval of pro				
	Reasons for	balance saving of	₹2,858.13 lakh ha	ve not been communi	cated (June 2024
		te on Sale of Kha			`
	О.	87.00	28.10	28.09	(-) 0.0
	R.	(-) 58.90			
789 - Sp	pecial Comp	onent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes		
(18)	1165 - Reba	te on Sale of Kha	di Cloth		
	О.	13.00			
	R.	(-) 13.00			
(19)		ts / Assistance for	r Micro, Small &		
		um Industries			
	О.	100.00	40.00	40.00	
	R.	(-) 60.00			
				ect of Sl. Nos.(17) &	
	-		SI. No. $(18)$ above :	remained unexplained	d (June 2024).
(20)		notion of MSME			
	О.	80.00			
	R.	(-) 80.00			
Withdra	awal of entire	e provision of ₹80	).00 lakh was attri	buted to non-approva	ll of proposals.
<b>7</b> 07 m	1 1 4 7	1 01			
	ribal Area Su				
(21)		ts / Assistance for ium Industries	r Micro, Small &		
	O.	200.00	65.00	65.00	
	0. R.	(-) 135.00	05.00	05.00	
		· /	35 00 lakh was be	sed on actual requirer	nent

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 224).

G	rant No 40 Coi	ntd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(22) 3113 - Promotion of MSME			
O. 160.00			•
R. (-) 160.00			
Surrender of entire provision of proposals.	of ₹160.00 lakh v	vas stated to be due t	to non-approval of
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
<b>CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHI</b>	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
102 - Small Scale Industries			
(23) 3546 - PM Formalization of M	ficro Food Proces	ssing	
Enterprises PM-FME		-	
O. 3,500.00	3,009.98	3,009.98	•
R. (-) 490.02			
3451- Secretariat-Economic Service	S		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	IRE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
090 - Secretariat			
(24) 2765 - Micro, Small & Mediu	m Enterprises De	partment	
O. 599.82	1	1	
S. 2.94	486.05	485.97	(-) 0.08
R. (-) 116.71			
3453- Foreign Trade and Export Pr	omotion		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	<b>IRE</b>		
<b>ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS</b>	S AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
106 - Administration of Export Promo	otion Schemes		
(25) 1459 - Testing Laboratory			
O. 247.04			
S. 1.76	204.17	204.10	(-) 0.07
R. (-) 44.63			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		<b>District Sector</b>	
106 - Administration of Export Promo	otion Schemes		
(26) 1820 - Upgradation of Testing	g Laboratories		
O. 107.50	9.97	9.96	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 97.53			
Curtailment of provision by ₹	748.89 lakh in res	spect of Sl. Nos.(23)	to (26) above was

Curtailment of provision by ₹748.89 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(23) to (26) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

Grant No 40 Contd.					
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes				
(27) 1820 - Upgradation of Tes	ting Laboratories				
O. 19.00					
R. (-) 19.00					
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(28) 1820 - Upgradation of Tes	ting Laboratories				
O. 33.00					
0. 55.00		••			
R. (-) 33.00					
	 sion of ₹52.00 lakh at	 Sl. Nos.(27) and (28	) above was state		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro-	oposals.		, ,		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis	oposals.		, ,		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro-	oposals.		, ,		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa	oposals. artly set-off by excess	under the following	heads:-		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa	pposals. urtly set-off by excess Total	under the following Actual	heads:- Excess (+)		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa	oposals. artly set-off by excess Total Grant	under the following Actual Expenditure	heads:- Excess (+)		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa Head	oposals. artly set-off by excess Total Grant ies	under the following Actual Expenditure	heads:- Excess (+)		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa Head 2851- Village and Small Industri	oposals. artly set-off by excess Total Grant ies	under the following Actual Expenditure	heads:- Excess (+)		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa Head 2851- Village and Small Industri PROGRAMME EXPENDITUE	oposals. artly set-off by excess Total Grant ies	under the following Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	heads:- Excess (+)		
R. (-) 33.00 Withdrawal of entire provis to be due to non-finalisation of pro (iv) The above savings were pa Head 2851- Village and Small Industri PROGRAMME EXPENDITUE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	oposals. artly set-off by excess Total Grant ies RE	under the following Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	heads:- Excess (+)		

	О.	2,000.00	3,749.96	3,749.96	
	R.	1,749.96			
PROGRAM	IME EX	<b>XPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SEC	CTOR S	CHEMES	Dis	trict Sector	
102 - Small S	Scale Ind	dustries			

102 - 5	Small Scale In	ndustries			
(30)	2067 - Micr	o and Small En	terprises Cluster		
	Deve	elopment Progra	amme		
	О.	1,140.00	2,157.86	2,157.86	
	R.	1,017.86			
(31)	3021 - MSN	ME Developmen	nt Programme		
	О.	50.03			
	S.	0.01	107.43	107.42	(-) 0.01
	R.	57.39			

Reasons for additional requirement of ₹2,825.21 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(29) to (31) above have not been received (June 2024).

#### Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹11,325.03 lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

	Grant No 40 Concld.				
Actual	Excess (+)				
xpenditure	Saving (-)				
(₹ in lakh)					
e Sector					
rict Sector					
Sl. Nos.(32) an	d (33) above was				
f	te Sector  trict Sector  f Sl. Nos.(32) an				

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4851- Capital Outla	• 0	Small Industrie	8	
PROGRAMME E				
STATE SECTOR S	SCHEMES		State Sector	
102 - Small Scale In	dustries			
(34) 3113 - Prom	otion of MSME			
О.	15,000.00	16,675.00	16,675.00	
R.	1,675.00			

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,675.00 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2024).



#### Grant No. 41 - Expenditure relating to the Department of Social Security & Empowerment of Persons with Disability ( All Voted )

#### Major Heads -

#### 2235- Social Security and Welfare

#### 3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in thousand)	
42,98,75,57	50,86,08,38	42,96,60,25	(-)7,89,48,13
7,87,32,81			
surrendered durin	ng the year (March	2024)	7,89,48,85
ents -			
	7,87,32,81	Grant           42,98,75,57         50,86,08,38           7,87,32,81         surrendered during the year (March	Grant         Expenditure           (₹ in thousand)           42,98,75,57           50,86,08,38           42,96,60,25           7,87,32,81           surrendered during the year (March 2024 )

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Surrender of ₹78,948.85 lakh during March 2024 was in excess of the available saving of ₹78,948.13 lakh.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹78,948.13 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹78,732.81 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2235- Social Securit	y and Welfare			
ADMINISTRATIV	'E EXPENDITU	URE		
ESTABLISHMENT	·			
MAINTENANCE E	XPENDITURE	C		
02- Social Welfare				
101 - Welfare of Har	dicapped			
(1) 3659 - Odisha	Disability Reha	bilitation Service	es	
О.	87.97	13.68	3 13.67	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 74.29			
PROGRAMME EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
STATE SECTOR S	CHEMES		State Sector	
02- Social Welfare				
101 - Welfare of Har	dicapped			
(2) 1272 - Setting	up of Commissi	on for Disabled		
О.	144.00	86.45	86.44	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 57.55			

	Grant No 41 Contd.				
Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
<u>.</u>			(₹ in lakh)		
		ion for maintenance of			
		entally retarded child			
O. R.	80.00 (-) 13.48	66.52	66.52		
		for welfare of handi	canned		
(+) 2500 - Othe O.	5,500.00	4,660.46	4,660.45	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 839.54	1,000110	1,000112	() 0.01	
104 - Welfare of A		Destitute			
(5) 0642 - Hom	-				
О.	14,100.00	3,374.88	3,374.88		
R.	(-) 10,725.12				
800 - Other Expen	diture				
(6) 0103 - Cam	paigning, Semir	nars and Sports			
0.	1,000.00	559.62	559.61	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 440.38				
		on and Communicati	on		
O.	100.00				
	2,000.00	1,282.78	1,282.77	(-) 0.01	
	(-) 817.22	16 0			
	•	<i>Ifare Programmes</i>			
102 - Pensions und (8) 3104 - Infor	rmation & E-Go	•			
(8) 3104 - Infor O.	100.00	13.73	13.72	(-) 0.01	
0. R.	(-) 86.27	15.75	13.72	(-) 0.01	
PROGRAMME		F			
STATE SECTOR			District Sector		
		lfare Programmes			
102 - Pensions und	•				
	hubabu Pension	÷			
Ο.	1,50,075.58				
S.	30,000.00	1,60,288.03	1,60,288.02	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 19,787.55				
789 - Special Com	-				
. ,	dhubabu Pensio	n for Destitute			
О.	42,521.40				
S.	8,500.00	39,652.05	39,652.04	(-) 0.01	
R.	(-) 11,369.35				
796 - Tribal Area	Sub-Plan				

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

	Grant No 41	Contd.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(11) 2097 - Madhubabu	Pension for Destitute		
O. 57,5	28.96		
S. 11,5	00.00 53,646.	53,646.88	(-) 0.0
R. (-) 15,3	82.07		
Anticipated saving	of ₹59,592.82 lakh in r	espect of Sl. Nos. (1)	to (11) above wa
surrendered basing on actua	al requirement.		
Specific reasons for	such less requirement h	ave not been communic	cated (June 2024).
PROGRAMME EXPEN	DITURE		
CENTRALLY SPONSOF	RED SCHEMES	<b>State Sector</b>	
02- Social Welfare			
101 - Welfare of Handicapp	bed		
(12) 3071 - Implementat	ion of Persons with Disa	abilities Act - 1995	
O. 1,4	00.00		
R. (-) 1,4	00.00		
Entire provision of	°₹1,400.00 lakh was s	urrendered due to non	-receipt of Centra
Assistance.			
200 - Other Programmes			
	tion Plan for Drug Dema	und	
Reduction (1		00 ( 00	
		00 6.00	
	04.01		
(14) 3654 - Atal Vayo A		(0) 17 (0)	
	00.01 17.	69 17.69	
	82.32		
	ion by ₹986.33 lakh in 1	respect of SI. Nos.(13)	and (14) above wa
attributed to non-receipt of 789 - Special Component P		2	
	tion Plan for Drug Dema		
Reduction (1	U	lind	
		70 1.70	
	57.81		
	of ₹57.81 lakh was surre	ndered basing on actua	l requirement.
	such less requirement h	e	*
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
	tion Plan for Drug Dema	und	
Reduction (1	e		
		30 2.30	
R. (-)	78.21		
	vision by ₹78.21 lakh	was made due to non	-receipt of Centra
Assistance.	•		*

		G	rant No 41 Cor	itd.	
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
		ecurity and Welfa	•		
102 - 1	Pensions und	er Social Security	Schemes		
(17)	3137 - Prog	rammes and Activ	ities for Trans-Ge	ender	
	О.	300.00			
	R.	(-) 300.00			
		ipated saving of ₹3	00.00 lakh was su	rrendered due to nor	n-receipt of Centr
Assist	ance.				
PRO	GRAMME I	EXPENDITURE			
CENT	<b>FRALLY SP</b>	ONSORED SCH	EMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
03- No	ational Socia	l Assistance Progr	amme		
101 - 1	National Old	Age Pension Sche	me		
(18)	0959 - Nati	onal Old age Pensi	ion to destitute		
	О.	52,293.54			
	S.	1,938.36	48,049.29	48,049.29	
	R.	(-) 6,182.61			
(19)	2432 - Indi	ra Gandhi National	Disable Pension	Scheme	
	О.	4,608.77			
	S.	5.03	4,102.19	4,102.19	
	R.	(-) 511.61			
(20)	2433 - India	ra Gandhi National	Widow Pension	Scheme	
	О.	19,241.85			
	S.	35.12	16,314.67	16,314.67	
	R.	(-) 2,962.30			
102 - 1	National Fam	ily Benefit Schem	e		
		onal Family Benef			
	О.	3,052.56			
	S.	859.29	3,148.67	3,148.67	
	R.	(-) 763.18			
	Curtailment	, ,	10,419.70 lakh ir	respect of Sl. Nos.	(18) to (21) abo
was at		on-receipt of Centra			
789 - 3		oonent Plan for Sch			
(22)	0959 - Nati	onal Old age Pensi	ion to destitute		
	О.	15,307.56			
	S.	58.14	13,613.97	13,613.97	
	R.	(-) 1,751.73			
(23)	2432 - India	ra Gandhi National	Disable Pension	Scheme	
	О.	1,305.82			
	S.	1.42	1,162.29	1,162.29	
	R.	(-) 144.95			

	Head				
			Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(24)	2433 - Indi	ra Gandhi Nationa	al Widow Pension S	Scheme	
	0.	5,451.85			
	S.	9.95	4,622.49	4,622.49	
	R.	(-) 839.31	<b>G a</b> 1		
(25)		onal Family Bene	fit Scheme		
	O. S.	864.90 243.45	892.13	892.12	(-) 0.01
	3. R.	(-) 216.22	072.13	092.12	(-) 0.01
796 - Tr	ibal Area S				
		onal Old age Pens	sion to destitute		
()	0.	20,710.23			
	S.	78.66	18,418.90	18,418.89	(-) 0.01
	В. R.	(-) 2,369.99	10,110.20	10,110105	() 0.01
(27)			al Disable Pension	Scheme	
(27)	0.	1,766.69		Sellellie	
	S.	1.92	1,572.50	1,572.50	
	В. R.	(-) 196.11	1,572.50	1,572.50	
(28)			al Widow Pension S	Scheme	
(20)	0.	7,376.04		Scheme	
	0. S.	13.46	6,253.96	6,253.96	
			0,235.90	0,233.90	••
(20)	R. 2258 Noti	(-) 1,135.54	fit Sahama		
(29)		onal Family Bene	int Scheme		
	0. S	1,170.15	1 207 00	1 20( 00	
	S.	329.38	1,206.99	1,206.99	
-	R.	(-) 292.54		n Sl. Nos.(22) to (29)	

Withdrawal of provision by ₹6,946.39 lakh from Sl. Nos.(22) to (29) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been received (June 2024).

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

**District Sector** 

••

#### 2235- Social Security and Welfare PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

#### 02- Social Welfare

101 - Welfare of Handicapped

## (30) 2893 - Incentive for marriage between PWDs and Normal person

О.	600.00		
S.	600.00	2,238.50	2,238.50
R.	1,038.50		

	1Grant No 41 Concld.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)	
789 - S	Special Compor	nent Plan for Sc	heduled Castes			
(31)	2356 - Schola	rship and Stipe	end to Handicappe	d Students		
	О.	272.00	303.88	303.87	(-) 0.01	
	R.	31.88				

Reasons for additional provision of  $\gtrless1,070.38$  lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(30) and (31) above have not been communicated (June 2024).



Grant No. 42 - Expenditure relating to the Disaster Management ( All Voted )

#### Major Heads -

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Voted -				
Original -	74,64,27,80	1,21,61,89,35	38,92,73,38	(-)82,69,15,97
Supplementary -	46,97,61,55			
Amount su	rrendered during	the year (March	2024)	82,69,36,53
Notes and Comment	s -			

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Surrender of ₹8,26,936.53 lakh during March 2024 was in excess of the available saving of ₹8,26,915.97 lakh.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹8,26,915.97 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,69,761.55 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

#### 2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

091	- Attached	Offices
-----	------------	---------

(1) 1329 - Special Relief Establishment.

О.	3,427.71			
S.	27.53	2,255.08	2,254.82	(-) 0.26
R.	(-) 1,200.16			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,200.16 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

#### 2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities

#### DISASTER RESPONSE FUNDS

#### STATE DISASTER RESPONSE FUND

#### 01- Drought

800 - Other Expenditure

(2) 1021 - Other Relief Measures

О.	4,000.05	 	
R.	(-) 4,000.05		

Gi	rant No 42 C	ontd.	
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Withdrawal of provision by ₹4,0	000.05 lakh wa	s made without assigr	ning any reason (June
2024).			
02- Floods, Cyclones etc.			
101 - Gratuitous Relief			
(3) 0922 - Miscellaneous	1 40 50	140.60	(1) 0 10
O. 4,989.91	148.50	148.62	(+) 0.12
R. (-) 4,841.41			
(4) 1018 - Other Items	24.75	24.75	
O. 400.01	34.75	34.75	••
R. (-) 365.26   Anticipated saving of ₹5,206.6	57 lakh in rad	rect of Sl Nos (2)	and (4) above was
surrendered basing on actual requirement		spect of SI. Nos.(3)	allu (4) above was
Specific reasons for such less red		not been intimated (J	une 2024).
104 - Supply of Fodder	1	(	,
(5) 0481 - Feeding Programme			
O. 100.01			
R. (-) 100.01			
Entire provision of ₹100.01 lak (June 2024).	h was surrende	ered without assigning	g any specific reason
106 - Repairs and restoration of damage	d roads and bri	dges	
(6) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and Re		0	
O. 2,600.01	466.20	466.20	
R. (-) 2,133.81			
Anticipated saving of ₹2,133.81	lakh was surre	endered basing on actu	al requirement.
Specific reasons for such less rea	quirement have	not been furnished (J	une 2024).
107 - Repairs and restoration of damage	d Government	Office Buildings	
(7) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and Re	estoration		
O. 1,500.08			••
R. (-) 1,500.08			
109 - Repairs and restoration of damage	d water supply	, drainage and sewera	ge works
(8) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and Re	estoration		
O. 300.01			
R. (-) 300.01			
Entire provision of ₹ 1,800.09 la assigning any specific reason (June 2024		(7) and (8) above was	s surrendered without
113 - Assistance for repairs/reconstructi	/		
(9) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and Re			
O. 3,200.02	1,104.05	1,104.25	(+) 0.20
R. (-) 2,095.97		,	
114 - Assistance to Farmers for purchase	e of Agricultur	al inputs	

Grant No 42 Contd.				
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)	()	
(10) 2802 - Subsidy		(		
O. 5,000.06	3,609.36	3,609.36		
R. (-) 1,390.70	ŕ	,		
115 - Assistance to Farmers to clear sat	nd/silt/salinity fro	om lands		
(11) 2802 - Subsidy				
O. 500.01	25.02	25.02		
R. (-) 474.99				
117 - Assistance to Farmers for purcha	se of livestock			
(12) 2796 - Assistance to Farmers/F	ishermen/Artisan	is etc.		
O. 450.00	182.52	183.09	(+) 0.57	
R. (-) 267.48				
Surrender of ₹4,229.14 lakh in	respect of SL No	s(9) to $(12)$ above w	as stated to be based	
on actual requirement.				
Specific reasons for such less re	equirement have 1	not been communicate	ed (June 2024).	
118 - Assistance for Repairs/Replacem	-		, ,	
(13) 2802 - Subsidy	8	1 1	8	
O. 200.00				
R. (-) 200.00				
119 - Assistance to Artisans for Repair	s/Replacement of	damaged tools and e	auinment	
(14) 2796 - Assistance to Farmers/F			quipinent	
O. 200.00	Ishermen Artisan	15 010.		
R. (-) 200.00	••			
	1-14 Cl. N (1	2)		
Entire provision of ₹400.00 la additional requirement under other hea		3) and $(14)$ above w	as diverted to meet	
122 - Repairs and restoration of damag		flood control works		
(15) 1192 - Repair, Renovation and	-			
	40.96	40.06		
	40.90	40.96		
R. (-) 459.08				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(16) 0219 - Cost of Search and Reso	cue Measure			
O. 50.01				
R. (-) 50.01				
(17) 1021 - Other Relief Measures				
O. 520.09	38.00	37.99	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 482.09				
<b>80- General</b>				
<ul><li>800 - Other Expenditure</li><li>(18) 0836 - Lump Provision for Oth</li></ul>	er Works			
(18) 0836 - Lump Provision for Oth O. 1,41,520.00	UT WOIKS			
S. 3,20,824.00				
R. (-) 4,62,344.00	••	••		
() 1,02,51100				

	Grant No 42 Contd.					
	Head	<u> </u>	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
L				(₹ in lakh)	3()	
(19)	3523 - State I	Disaster Mitigatio	n Fund			
	О.	47,160.00				
	S.	1,00,670.00	21,574.33	21,574.31	(-) 0.02	

R. (-) 1,26,255.67

Anticipated saving of ₹5,89,590.85 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) to (19) above was stated to have been surrendered after meeting the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

#### DISASTER RESPONSE FUNDS

#### NATIONAL DISASTER RESPONSE FUND

#### 05- State Disaster Response Fund

101 - Transfers to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts-State Disaster Response Fund

(20) 2673 - Contribution to State Disaster Response Fund

О.	1,07,360.00			
----	-------------	--	--	--

..

••

••

••

|--|

#### **08-** State Disaster Mitigation Fund

- 101 Disaster Mitigation
- (21) 3523 State Disaster Mitigation Fund
  - O. 26,840.00
    - R. (-) 26,840.00

#### 80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

- (22) 1183 Relief Expenditure met from National Calamity Contingency Fund
  - O. 1,07,360.31 S. 0.02
  - R. (-) 1,07,360.33

(23) 3523 - State Disaster Mitigation Fund

- O. 26,840.00
- R. (-) 26,840.00

Entire provision of ₹2,68,400.33 lakh from Sl. Nos.(20) to (23) above was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

..

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities DISASTER RESPONSE FUNDS STATE DISASTER RESPONSE FUND

Grant No 42 Contd.					
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
02- Floods, Cyclones e	tc.				
111 - Ex-gratia paymen	its to bereaved fai	nilies			
(24) 2792 - Ex-grati	a & Compensatio	n			
0.	12,940.00	14,819.03	14,839.00	(+) 19.97	
R.	1,879.03				
112 - Evacuation of pop	oulation				
(25) 1021 - Other Re	elief Measures				
0.	2,600.01	3,898.32	3,898.32		
R.	1,298.31				
800 - Other Expenditur	e				
(26) 1018 - Other Ite					
0.	7,068.88	13,207.35	13,207.35		
R.	6,138.47	,	,		
05- State Disaster Resp	·				
101 - Transfers to Rese		posit Accounts	-State Disaster Respon	nse Fund	

(27) 2673 - Contribution to State Disaster Response Fund

О.	1,88,640.01	2,29,649.35	2,29,649.35	
R.	41,009.34			

Additional provision of ₹50,325.15 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(24) to (27) above was made without assigning any reason.

Reasons for final excess of ₹19.97 lakh at Sl. No.(24) have not been communicated (June 2024).

#### (I) Odisha Famine Relief Fund:-

The fund was constituted under the Odisha Famine Fund Regulation,1937 as amended by Odisha Famine Relief (Amendment) Act. 1974. The balance in the fund can be extended only on (a) relief on famine in the state, (b) relief to distress caused by serious drought, flood, fire, cyclone, earthquake or other serious natural calamities in the State and (c) construction or repair of embankments after serious flood. When the balance in the fund exceeds ₹100.00 crore, the excess may be utilised for (i) execution of protective irrigation works and other works, if and when required, for prevention of famine in the state, (ii) other capital expenditure subject to certain restrictions laid down in the act, (iii) grant of loans to cultivators, (iv) commutation of pensions and (v) grant of loans to institutions/undertakings to advance loans for building fireproof houses in the villages which are often affected by fire. There was no contribution to the fund and no expenditure was also made from the fund during the year 2023-24. The balance at the credit of the fund as on 31 March 2024 was ₹394.26 lakh. An account of transactions connected with the fund is given in Statement No.21 of the Finance Accounts 2023-24.

#### (II) State Disaster Response Fund (SDRF):-

Section 48(1) (a) of the Disaster Management Act, 2005 provides for constitution of the State Disaster Response Fund (SDRF). The Thirteenth Finance commission in Chapter XI of their report have recommended for constitution of a State Disaster Relief Fund and the manner of contribution thereto and expenditure therefrom. The said recommendation has been accepted by Government of India, Ministry of Home Affairs. Government of India in their letter No.32-3/2010-NDM-1 dated the 28 September 2010 have issued the general guidelines on Constitution and Administration of the State Disaster Response Fund and investment therefrom "based on the provisions of Section 48 (1)(a) of the Disaster Management Act, 2005 and recommendations of the Thirteenth Finance Commission in its report relating to the disaster relief for 2010-15". It is intended for financing natural disaster relief assistance i.e. for providing immediate relief to the victims of cyclone, drought, flood, earthquake, fire, hailstorm, tsunami, landslide, avalanche, cloud burst and pest attack. Seventy five per cent of the amount of the scheme is contributed by the Central Government in the shape of non-plan grant. The balance part of 25 per cent is contributed by State Government. The same ratio is continuing to be maintained during the year 2023-24.

The grant received from the Central Government is initially credited under the head of account"1601- Grants-in-aid from Central Government-07-Finance Commission Grants- 104-Grants-in-Aid for State Disaster Response Fund". Similarly, the grant received from the Central Government from National Disaster Response Fund in a year is credited to the Major Head "1601-Grants-in-aid from Central Government-08-Other Transfer/Grants to States/Union Territories with Legislatures-106-Grants towards contribution to National Disaster Response Fund(NDRF). The total contribution including the State Government share is transferred to the fund under the head of account "8121- General and Other Reserve Funds -122- State Disaster Response Fund after making provision for this purpose in Grant No.42-under the head of account "2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities-05-State Disaster Response Fund- 101-Transfer to Reserve Funds". Expenditure on relief assistance is initially debited against the provision in this grant and an equal amount is transferred from the fund and adjusted as "901-Deduct-amount met from State Disaster Response Fund under the head 2245-Relief on Account of Natural Calamities-05-State Disaster Response Fund " before the close of the accounts of the year. During the financial year 2023-24, a sum of ₹2,38,142.41 lakh has been credited to "8121-General and Other Reserve Funds-122-SDRF" by giving debit to Demand No-42 under the Major head:2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities- 05 - State Disaster Response Fund-101-Transfer to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts-SDRF". The details of the amount credited is given below: -

	A + 1 = 1 C 1 =	C = 27 40	5 5 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
	TOTAL:	2,38,142.41	Lakh
(iv)	Investment of unspent balance	₹41,009.35	lakh
(iii)	Interest from Investment	₹8,493.06	Lakh
(ii)	Centre's Contribution to SDRF	₹1,41,520.00	Lakh
(i)	State's Contribution to SDRF	₹47,120.00	Lakh

At the end of the year 2023-24, a sum of ₹37,495.59 lakh has been debited to the fund under the major head "8121-General and Other Reserve Fund-122-SDRF" by giving deduct debit to "Demand No.42-2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities-05-SDRF-901-Deduct Amount met from SDRF-State Fund for Disaster Relief"

Grant No. 43 - E	xpenditure re	elating to the Odia I Department	Language, Literatur	e and Culture
Major Heads -				
2202- General Educ	cation			
2205- Art and Cult	ure			
2251- Secretariat-S	ocial Services			
4059- Capital Outla	y on Public V	Vorks		
		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		<u> </u>	(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>			<b>, , , , , , , , , ,</b>	
Voted -				
Original -	1,85,60,38	2,54,55,26	2,45,05,05	(-)9,50,21
Supplementary -	68,94,88			
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	9,51,05
Charged -			,	
Original -	2	2		(-)2
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	2
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	15,00,00	48,00,00	47,93,74	(-)6,26
Supplementary -	33,00,00			
	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2024)	6,26
Notes and Commen		·		
<b>REVENUE(Voted)</b>				

(i) Surrender of ₹951.05 lakh during March 2024 was in excess of the available saving of ₹950.21 lakh.

(ii In view of the saving of ₹950.21 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹6,894.88 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
2205- Art and Cultur	·e				
ADMINISTRATIV	ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE				
ESTABLISHMENT,		AND			
MAINTENANCE EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>				
001 - Direction and Ad	dministration				
(1) 0291 - Director	ate of Culture				
О.	316.08				
S.	7.26	290.00	289.28	(-) 0.72	
R.	(-) 33.34				

	Grant No 43 Contd.				
	Head		Total Creat	Actual Exponditure	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	0306 - Distric	et Cultural Centre			
	О.	192.66			
	S.	393.03	185.27	185.24	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 400.42			

Anticipated saving of ₹433.76 lakh at Sl. Nos.(1) and (2) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

101 - Fine Arts Education

(3) 0044 - Art and Craft College, Bhubaneswar

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹30.46 lakh, ₹13.69 lakh was surrendered due to non-fixation of pay.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹16.77 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

(4) 0046 - Arts and Crafts College, Khalikote

0.	166.69			
S.	1.09	131.91	131.86	(-) 0.05
R.	(-) 35.87			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹35.87 lakh was attributed mainly to non-filling up of vacant post and non-drawal of salary.

(5) 1527 - Utkal Sangeet Mahavidyalaya, BBSR

О.	341.08			
S.	7.57	299.60	299.54	(-) 0.06
R.	(-) 49.05			

Anticipated saving of ₹49.05 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) vacancy of post, retirement, death of staff, non-receipt of permission for posting of guest lecturer, non-payment of honorarium and scholarship.

102 - Promotion of Arts and Culture

(6) 1155 - Rabindra Mandap and Kala Mandap

О.	78.38	64.53	64.49	(-) 0.04
R.	(-) 13.85			

104 - Archives

(7) 1338 - State Archives

105 - Public Libraries

	Grant No 43 Concld.					
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(8)	0320 - Distric	t Libraries				
	О.	117.27				
	S.	3.00	66.71	66.70	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 53.56				

Curtailment of provision by ₹98.38 lakh from Sl. Nos.(6) to (8) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2024).

(9) 1356 - State Library

О.	352.50			
S.	15.65	298.82	298.75	(-) 0.07
R.	(-) 69.33			

Reduction of provision by ₹69.33 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) non-drawal of MACP, (ii) non-revision of HRA and (iii) late joining of OSD.

#### PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE S	ECTOR	SCHEMES		State Sector	
104 - Arch	nives				
(10) 13	38 - State	e Archives			
	О.	484.10			
	S.	3.50	175.98	175.96	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 311.62			
2251- Seci	retariat-S	Social Services	1		
ADMINI	ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE				
ESTABLI	ISHMEN	T,OPERATIO	DNS AND		
MAINTE	NANCE	EXPENDITU	RE		
090 - Secr	etariat				
(11) 02	27 - Culti	ure Department	t		
	О.	498.98			
	S.	24.18	439.45	439.37	(-) 0.08
	R.	(-) 83.71			

Specific reasons for diversion of ₹395.33 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(10) and (11) above have not been communicated (June 2024).



Grant No. 44 – Expenditure relating to the Mission Shakti Department (All Voted)

#### Major Heads -

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

**2501-** Special Programmes for Rural Development

**4059-** Capital Outlay on Public Works

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	0()
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Voted -				
Original -	20,84,33,07	28,67,49,50	28,39,43,79	(-)28,05,71
Supplementary -	7,83,16,43			
Amoun	t surrendered durir	ng the year (March	2024)	28,05,54
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,70,00,00	4,70,00,00	4,69,99,33	(-)67
Amoun	t surrendered durir	ng the year (March	2024)	67
Notes and Comm	ents -			
DEVENUE(Voto	4)			

#### **REVENUE(Voted)**

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,805.71 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,805.54 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,805.71 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹78,316.43 lakh obtained in September 2023 proved excessive.

#### (iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

< /	U		0	
	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2251- Secr	etariat-Social Services			
		DD		

#### ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(1) 3567 - Department of Mission Shakti

		<b>—</b> • • • • • • • • • • •		
R.	(-) 207.77			
S.	7.43	249.73	249.64	(-) 0.09
О.	450.07			
1				

Withdrawal of provision by ₹207.77 lakh was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2024).

#### **2501-** Special Programmes for Rural Development

#### PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

#### **CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES**

**District Sector** 

#### 06-Self Employment Programmes

102 - National Rural Livelihood Mission

	Gi	rant No 44 Cont	td.	
Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
	nal Rural Econor et (NRETP)	nic Transformation	1	
О.	7,000.00	2,681.74	2,681.73	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 4,318.26			
789 - Special Compo		neduled Castes		
(3) 2950A - Nation	nal Rural Livelih	ood Mission		
0.	33,857.14	24,396.79	24,396.79	
R	(-) 9 460 35			

R. (-) 9,460.35 Curtailment of provision by ₹13,778.61 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(2) and (3) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024)

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2501- Special Progr	ammes for Rui	ral Development		
PROGRAMME EX	<b>KPENDITURE</b>			
CENTRALLY SPO	NSORED SCH	IEMES	<b>District Sector</b>	
06- Self Employment	t Programmes			
102 - National Rural	Livelihood Mis	sion		
(4) 2950A - Natio	nal Rural Liveli	hood Mission		
О.	41,823.52	51,283.87	51,283.87	
R.	9,460.35			
	la Kisan Sashak	tikaran		
	ojana (MKSP)	1 100 (4	1 100 (2	
0.	0.02	1,190.64	1,190.63	(-) 0.01
R.	1,190.62	1 1 1 1 0		
789 - Special Compo				
	la Kisan Sashak ojana (MKSP)	tikaran		
O.		369.64	369.63	(-) 0.01
С. R.	369.62	509.01	507.05	()0.01
796 - Tribal Area Sul	1			
	la Kisan Sashak	tikaran		
	ojana (MKSP)	wii		
O. <sup>5</sup>	0.02	489.74	489.73	(-) 0.01
R.	489.72			

Additional provision of ₹11,510.31 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) to (7) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2024)

#### Grant No. - 44 Concld.

#### Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of  $\gtrless 0.67$  lakh was surrendered during March 2024.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public PROGRAMME EXPENDITU		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	State Sector	
01- Office Buildings		
051 - Construction		
(8) 3566 - SIDBI Cluster Dev	elopment Fund (SCDF)	
O. 15,000.00	)	
R. (-) 15,000.00	)	

Entire provision of ₹15,000.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

(iii) The saving was partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)	
	State Sector	
lings		
46,999.33	46,999.33	
	Grant orks	GrantExpenditure(₹ in lakh)orksState Sector

Augmentation of provision by ₹14,999.33 lakh was made without assigning any specific reason (June 2024).

322

Appropriation - Expenditure relating to the Appropriation for Reduction or Avoidance				
	of D	ebt ( All Charg	ged)	
Major Heads -				
2048- Appropriation	for Reduction o	r Avoidance of	Debt	
		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Ар	propriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE</b> -				
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
Amount s	urrendered during	the year (Marcl	n 2024)	Nil



#### Appropriation - Expenditure relating to the Interest Payment (All Charged )

#### Major Heads -

#### **2049- Interest Payments**

		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
<b>REVENUE -</b>				
Charged -				
Original -	72,40,85,00	72,40,85,03	51,81,13,52	(-)20,59,71,51
Supplementary -	3			
	Amount surrende	ered during the year		

## Notes and Comments -

#### **REVENUE(Charged)**

(i) The available saving of ₹2,05,971.51 lakh was not surrendered by the department during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2049- Interest Payments			
ADMINISTRATIVE E	<b>XPENDITURE</b>		
DEBT SERVICING EX	PENDITURE		
01- Interest on Internal 1	Debt		
101 - Interest on Market I	loans		
(1) 0754 - Interest Pay	ment on Market Loans		
O. 1,87	,769.16 1,87,769.16	1,54,963.78	(-) 32,805.38
123 - Interest on Special S	Securities issued to National S	Small Savings	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	ntral Government by State G	overnment	
(2) 0755 - Interest Paym	ent on Other Loans		
O. 53	,938.90 53,938.90	53,739.91	(-) 198.99
305 - Management of Deb	ot		
(3) 0229 - Charges for	Debt Management		
O. 2	,000.00 2,000.00	562.27	(-) 1,437.73
	aving of ₹34,442.10 lakh in 1	respect of Sl. Nos. (1	) to (3) above have
not been communicated (.	lune 2024).		
03- Interest on Small Sav	ings, Provident Funds etc.		
104 - Interest on State Pro	vident Funds		
(4) 0753 - Interest on U	Jnfunded Debt		
O. 4,19	,006.71 3,45,802.27	1,78,736.12	(-) 1,67,066.15
R. (-) 73	,204.44		
Reasons for antici	pated saving of ₹73,204.44 la	kh as well as reasons	s for final saving of

₹1,67,066.15 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).

117 - Interest on Defined Contribution Pension Scheme

Арр	Appropriation - Interest Payments (All Charged) Contd.				
Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
(5) 1908 - Define	ed Contribution	Pension Scheme			
0.	500.00	500.00		(-) 500.00	
04- Interest on Loa	ns and Advance	s from Central Gov	ernment		
101 - Interest on Lo	ans for State/Un	ion Territory Plan Se	chemes		
(6) 0086 - Block	Loans for State	Plan Schemes			
О.	4,889.52	4,889.52	2,295.90	(-) 2,593.62	
(7) 1977 - Extern	nal Debt				
0.	11,171.71	11,171.71	9,495.04	(-) 1,676.67	
104 - Interest on Lo	ans for Non-Plai	n Schemes			
(8) 0828 - Loans	for Non-Plan So	chemes			
0.	150.50	150.50	75.34	(-) 75.16	
recommenda		onsolidated in terms nance Commission	of		
О.	8,000.00	8,000.00	80.92	(-) 7,919.08	
Reasons for not been furnished (	•	12,764.53 lakh in re	espect of Sl. Nos.(5)	to (9) above have	

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			8()
2049- Interest Payments			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND	ITURE		
DEBT SERVICING EXPENDI	TURE		
01- Interest on Internal Debt			
200 - Interest on Other Internal D	ebts		
(10) 0752 - Interest on Internal	l Loans		
O. 33,771.94	1,06,976.38	1,06,078.72	(-) 897.66
R. 73,204.44			. /
04- Interest on Loans and Advan	ces from Central Gov	vernment	
112 - Interest on other Loans for S	•		hemes

(11) 1977 - External Debt

О.	2,877.01	2,877.04	12,059.36	(+) 9,182.32
S.	0.03			

Specific reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹73,204.47 lakh at Sl. Nos.(10) and (11) as well as reasons for final saving of ₹897.66 lakh at Sl. No.(10) and reasons for final excess of ₹9,182.32 lakh at Sl. No. (11) above have not been received (June 2024).

	Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
05- Inte	rest on Reserv	e Funds			
		• • • • • • • • • •	Reserve Funds		
105 - Int		ral and other	Reserve Funds		

#### Appropriation - Internal Debt of the State Government ( All Charged )

#### Major Heads -

6003- Internal Debt of the State Government

		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
CAPITAL -				
Charged -				
Original -	1,43,99,57,04	1,43,99,57,05	83,67,73,46	(-)60,31,83,59
Supplementary -	1			
	Amount surrend	ered during the year		

## Notes and Comments -

#### CAPITAL(Charged)

(i) The department has not surrendered the available savings of ₹6,03,183.59 lakh during March 2024.

(ii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Hea	d	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
6003- Internal De	ebt of the State (	Government		
ADMINISTRAT	<b>FIVE EXPENDI</b>	TURE		
DEBT SERVICI	NG EXPENDIT	URE		
105 - Loans from	the National Ban	k for Agricultural ar	d Rural Developmen	t
(1) 1195 - Loa	n			
0.	2,80,398.27	2,80,398.28	2,80,259.83	(-) 138.45
R.	0.01			
109 - Loans from	other Institutions			
(2) 1195 - Loa	ins			
0.	6,77,432.60	6,05,432.60	2,391.95	(-) 6,03,040.65
R.	(-) 72,000.00			

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹72,000.01 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) and (2) above as well as reasons for final saving of ₹6,03,179.10 lakh have not been furnished (June 2024).

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

6003- Internal Debt of the State Government ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE 101 - Market Loans

327

	Head	1	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(3)	1233 - Loar	ns bearing Intere	st			
	О.	3,93,800.00				
	S.	0.01	4,65,800.00	4,65,800.00		
	R.	71,999.99				

Appropriation - Internal Debt of the State Government (All Charged ) Concld.

Specific reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹71,999.99 lakh have not been communicated (June 2024).



Appropriation - Loans and Advances from the Central Government ( All Charged ) Major Heads -

		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
CAPITAL -				
Charged -				
Original -	<i>43,86,42,96</i> Amount surrend	<i>43,86,42,96</i> lered during the year	8,67,23,25	(-)35,19,19,71 

#### . . . c (004 T

#### Notes and Comments -

#### **CAPITAL(Charged)**

(i) The department has not surrendered the available saving of ₹3,51,919.71 lakh during March 2024.

Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
6004- Loans and Advances f	rom the Central Gover	rnment	
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE	NDITURE		
DEBT SERVICING EXPEN	DITURE		
02- Loans for State/ Union Te	erritory Plan Schemes		
<ul> <li>105 - State Plan Loans Consol of 12th Finance Commis</li> <li>(1) 0179 - Consolidated Lo</li> </ul>	sion	mmendations	
O. 30,551.		1,079.00	(-) 29,472.90
09- Other Loans for States/U	nion Territory with Leg	islature Schemes	
101 - Block Loans			
(2) 0432 - Back to Back Lo	oans		
O. 67,617.	67,617.99	41,269.85	(-) 26,348.14
(3) 3476 - Back to Back Lo GST Compensat		mment in liew of	
O. 3,00,000.	00 3,00,000.00		(-) 3,00,000.00
Reasons for final savin	g of ₹3,55,821.04 lakh i	n respect of Sl. Nos.(	(1) to (3) above have

not been received (June 2024).

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

6004- Loans and Advances from the Central Government **ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE** 

Appropriation - Loans and Advances from the Central Government (All Charged)
Concld.

Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
02- Loans for State	/ Union Territo	ory Plan Schemes		
101 - Block Loans				
(4) 0432 - Back	to Back Loans			
О.	30,782.50	30,782.50	34,587.54	(+) 3,805.04
(5) 1195 - Loans	S			
О.	9,461.49	9,461.49	9,560.08	(+) 98.59
Reasons for	final excess of	₹3.903.63 lakh in re	spect of Sl. Nos.(4) a	nd (5) above have

Reasons for final excess of ₹3,903.63 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) and (5) above have not been communicated (June 2024).



# APPENDICES

Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by Grants and Appropriations (Referred

	Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate		
		Revenue	Capital	
	1	2	3	
		(₹ in tho	usand)	
1	Expenditure relating to the Home Department			
2	Expenditure relating to the General Administration and			
	Public Grievance Department			
3	Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Disaster			
	Management Department			
4	Expenditure relating to the Law Department			
5	Expenditure relating to the Finance Department	7,70,00,00	1,20,00,00	
6	Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department			
7	Expenditure relating to the Works Department		3,40,00,00	
			, , ,	
8	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly			
9	Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer	20,00,00,00		
	Welfare Department			
10	Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education			
11	Department			
11	Expenditure relating to the scheduled Tribes & Scheduled			
	Castes Development, Minorities & Backward Classes Welfare Department			
12	Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare			
12	Department			
13	Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban	9,42,77		
10	Development Department	,12,77		
14	Expenditure relating to the Labour & Employees' State			
	Insurance Department			
15	Expenditure relating to the Sports & Youth Services			
	Department			
16	Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence			
	Department			
17	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj and Drinking	10,00,00,00		
10	Water Department		1 20 00 00	
19	Expenditure relating to the Industries Department	••	1,30,00,00	
20	Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department	6,64,30		
21	Expenditure relating to the Transport Department			
$\mathbf{r}$	Expanditure relating to the Equat Environment or 1			
22	Expenditure relating to the Forest, Environment and Climate Change Department	10,27,41,22	1	
	Chinade Change Department			

The following table shows by grants and appropriation the actuals of

Actua	ls	Actuals compared with budget estimate excess(+)/saving(-)		
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	
4	5	6	7	
( <b>₹ in thou</b> 3,64,44	sand) 2,97,71	(₹ in thousa (+)3,64,44	(+)2,97,71	
28,75		(+)28,75		
2,25,15		(+)2,25,15		
44,25		(+)44,25		
3,78,09,29		(-)3,91,90,71	(-)1,20,00,00	
58		(+)58		
4,63,97	45004,50,00,00	(+)4,63,97	(+)1,10,00,00	
3,49		(+)3,49		
2,28,28		(-)19,97,71,72		
31,23,03		(+)31,23,03		
23,52,67	3,91	(+)23,52,67	(+)3,91	
1,63,90,41		(+)1,63,90,41		
10,54,73		(+)1,11,96		
20,07		(+)20,07		
2,25,04		(+)2,25,04		
2,72		(+)2,72		
3,83,68,75		(-)6,16,31,25		
2	1,30,00,00	(+)2		
16,12,49	2,42,68	(+)9,48,19	(+)2,42,68	
31,41		(+)31,41		
8,35,60,49		(-)1,91,80,73	(-)1	

which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. to Page-xiv)

recoveries adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure.

Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by Grants and Appropriations (Referred

The following table shows by grants and appropriation the actuals of

Number and name of grant or appropriation

Budget estimate

		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in tho	usand)
23	Expenditure relating to the Department of		2,00,00,00
	Agriculture and Farmers' Empowerment		
24	Expenditure relating to the Steel & Mines		
	Department		
25	Expenditure relating to the Information & Public		
	Relations Department		
26	Expenditure relating to the Excise Department		
28	Expenditure relating to the Rural Development		
	Department		
29	Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs		
	Department		
30	Expenditure relating to the Energy Department		
31	Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Textiles &		
51	Handicrafts Department		•
32	Expenditure relating to the Tourism Department		
22	Experience relating to the roundin Department		·
33	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries & Animal		
	Resources Development Department		
34	Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department		1,00,00,00
36	Expenditure relating to the Department of Women &		
20	Child Development		•
37	Expenditure relating to the Electronics &		
	Information Technology Department		
38	Expenditure relating to the Higher Education		
	Department		
39	Expenditure relating to the Skill Development &		
	Technical Education Department		
40	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small & Medium		
	Enterprises Department		
41	Expenditure relating to the Department of Social		
	Security & Empowerment of Persons with Disability		
42	Expenditure relating to the Disaster Management	41,49,20,03	
43	Expenditure relating to the Odia Language,		
	Literature and Culture Department		
	TOTAL:	89,62,68,32	8,90,00,01

Actual	S	Actuals compared with budget estimate excess(+)/saving(-)		
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	
4	5	6	7	
(₹ in thous	sand)	(₹ in thousand)		
53,78,30		(+)53,78,30	(-)2,00,00,00	
52,29		(+)52,29		
10,24		(+)10,24		
13,46		(+)13,46		
11,30		(+)11,30		
28		(+)28		
89		(+)89		
13,61,54		(+)13,61,54		
5,68		(+)5,68		
1,02,58		(+)1,02,58		
1,18,96		(+)1,18,96	(-)1,00,00,00	
7,30,06		(+)7,30,06		
6,90,56		(+)6,90,56		
6,72,18		(+)6,72,18		
2,11,25		(+)2,11,25		
24,56,42		(+)24,56,42		
59,71		(+)59,71		
10,01,78,19		(-)31,47,41,84		
1,54,66	45,00	(+)1,54,66	(+)45,00	
*29,81,18,57	5,85,89,30	(-)59,81,49,75	(-)3,04,10,71	

which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. to Page-xiv)

recoveries adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure.

 \*29,81,18,57
 5,85,89,30
 (-)59,81,49,75
 (-)3,04,10,71

 \*Includes an amount of TRs.43, TRs.33 and TRs.5 as Revenue (*Charged*) booked under Grant Nos. 01, 02 and 05 respectively.
 booked under Grant

## Suspense Transaction (Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to **the Water Resources Department)** *Reference Note (v) at page 173 and Note (v) at page 189*

	<i>Reference Note (v) at page 173 and Note (v) at page 189</i>					
Suspense Head	Opening Balance on 1 April 2023	Debit during the year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance on 31 March,2024		
1	2	3	4	5		
			1	(₹ in lakh)		
REVENUE				, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
2059-Public Worl	KS					
Purchase	(-)27.32			(-)27.32		
Stock	6.93			6.93		
Miscellaneous Works Advances	5.31			5.31		
Total:-	(-)15.08			(-)15.08		
2700-Major Irrig	ation					
Stock	5.77			5.77		
Miscellaneous	18.09			18.09		
Works Advances						
Total:-	23.86			23.86		
2701-Medium Irr	igation					
Purchase	(-)25.09			(-)25.09		
Stock	190.48			190.48		
Miscellaneous Works Advances	610.77			610.77		
Workshop Suspense	34.23			34.23		
Total:-	810.39			810.39		
2702-Minor Irrig	ation					
Stock	165.96			165.96		
Miscellaneous	2961.97			2961.97		
Works Advances						
Total:-	3127.93			3127.93		
2711-Flood Contr	ol and Drainage					
Purchase	(-)303.88			(-)303.88		
Stock	478.54			478.54		
Miscellaneous Works Advances	487.56			487.56		
Total:-	662.22			662.22		

### **APPENDIX-II- Concld.**

Suspense Head	Opening Balance on 1 April 2023	Debit during the year	Credit during the year	Closing Balance on 31 March,2024
1	2	3	4	5
				(₹ in lakh)
2801-Power			1	
Stock	44.81	••		44.81
Miscellaneous	(-)8.79			(-)8.79
Works Advances				
Total:	36.02	••	••	36.02
<u>CAPITAL</u>				
4700-Capital Out	lay on Major Irriş	gation		
Stock	(-)9.22			(-)9.22
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)1685.5			(-)1685.5
Total:	-1694.72			(-)1694.72
4701-Capital Out	lav on Medium Ir	rigation		()
Purchase	(-)2046.1	0		(-)2046.1
Stock	6386.75	••		6386.75
Miscellaneous	7571.72	••		7571.72
Works Advances				
Workshop Suspense	371.19			371.19
Total:	12283.56			12283.56
4702-Capital Out	lav on Minor Irric	gation	I I	
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)68.56			(-)68.56
Total:	(-)68.56			(-)68.56
4711-Capital Out	.,	rol Projects		()
Purchase	(-)74.71			(-)74.71
Stock	274.27			274.27
Miscellaneous	170.85		••	170.85
Works Advances	170.05			170.03
Total:	370.41			370.41
4801-Capital Out		iects	···	0,0,11
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)6.00			(-)6.00
works Advances				

Minus balance is under investigation

© COMPTROLLER AND AUDITOR GENERAL OF INDIA www.cag.gov.in

https://cag.gov.in/ae/odisha/en

